
The weather
Mostly sunny today, high in mid 70s. 

Clear tonight, lows 45-50. Partly sunny 
Wednesday with high in upper 70s. 
Chance of precipitation zero today, 10 
per cent tonight, 20 per cent 
Wednesday. National weather forecast 
map on Page II.
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Fire fighters take EMT tests
Manchester town fire fighters, Butch Gagnon, left and Cliff Sanborn administer first ait. 

to a mock accident victim during their final Emergency Medical Technician examination 
Sunday. A total of 37 town and East Hartford fire fighters and members of the Manchester 
and East Hartford Police Departments were tested in a simulated accident situation and a 
written examination to test their first aid skills. (Skoglund photo)

Budget cut suggestions 
include end to leaf pickup

By GREG PEARSON
Herald Reporter

Town Manager Robert B. Weiss 
told the Board of Directors Monday 
night of possible w.ays to r^uce  the 
Public Works budget, including the 
elimination of the annual fall leaf 
pickup and reduction In the Saturday 
hours of the landfill.

The directors did make several 
tentative cuts, but decisions on some 
of the tougher choices, such as the 
elimination of leaf pickup, were post
poned.

Weiss told the board that ending 
the leaf cleanup would save the town 
about $4̂ ,000, mostly in equipment 
renUl and contractual services. An 
additional 111,000 would be saved in 
the purchasing of bags needed for 
cleaning up the leaves, he said.

He also said that closing of the 
town landfill on Saturday would save 
18,000. Some of the board members 
questioned Timothy O’Sullivan, 
highway and sanitation superinten
dent, on the use of the landfill on 
Saturday.

O’Sullivan said that it is used 
extensively in the morning hours and 
that closing the landfill for half the 
day Saturday would still save about 
$5,000 through the year.

Jay J. Giles, director of public 
works, also proposed that the town 
begin charging a fee for trucks that 
use th« landfill.

Presently, use of the facility is free 
for any truck that picks up refuse in 
Manchester. But, Giles said, some 
persons are taking advantage of the 
system. ’They may pick up some 
refuse in town, but they also are 
dumping refuse picked up in surroun
ding communities, he said. He feels 
that a fee charge for a landfill permit 
will discourage such activity.

Another $42,000 would be saved in 
the Sanitation Department budget if 
refuse pickup was reduced from 
twice to once a week, Weiss said.

Building inspector
He also told the board that money 

could be saved In the elimination of 
an inspector for the Building Depart
ment. Weiss, however, does not 
recommend such a move.

"We are having a busier year In 
building permits. When people make 
a call, they expect service,” Weiss 
said. The Building Department has 
had a vacant position since the 
retirement of Thomas Monahan.

The manager suggested that the 
board might seek a Comprehensive 
Employment Training Act (CETA) 
employe to fill the vacancy. ’This 
would cost the town $2,673 Instead of 
the full $12,673 salary, Weiss said.

Chief Building Inspector Francis J. 
Conti said this morning that he would 
be satisfied with a CETA employe as 
an Inspector.

He also said that the department 
does need the fourth building inspec
tor. ■»

"With vacations, and if one of us 
gets sick, we’re In trouble," he said.

The directors again spent some 
time Monday night discussing salary

proposals for the 1977-78 budget.
Some of the board members 

questioned the concept of giving 
department heads increases similar 
to those included in the union con
tract. — ------

But, Weiss told the board that the 
salary requests for the town depart
ment heads are in line with those of 
Board of Education administrators.

“You’re creating an unfair situa
tion where you don’t reject a school 
contract you won’t offer town depart
ment heads,” he said. "All I’m 
arguing for is an equitable situation 
for department heads."

Director Phyllis Jackston proposed 
a ceiling on such salaries.

“’This business of looking at five to 
eight per cent increases each year is 
beyond us,” she said.
Sweeping reduelion

Other possible reductions in the 
Public Works budget mentioned by 
Weiss included a lowering of the cost 
of sweeping Main St. The job is 
presently done once a week by town 
crews. O’Sullivan Said that the job 
has to be done in the early morning 
hours, resulting in overtime pay for 
the workers.

Weiss said reducing the number of 
times the street is swept or using an 
outside contractor might cut the $15,- 
000 annual cost of the job.

Weiss said that the town could save

$12,000 by not requiring immediate 
pickup of snow on Main St. ’The job is 
sometimes now done on overtime 
pay. Weiss proposed postponing the 
cleanup until regular work hours for 
town workers, thus saving in over
time costs.

Other proposals made Monday 
night included:

• A saving of $6,000 on storm 
drainage materials.

• The postponem ent of the 
purchase of an $8,460 vehicle for the 
Cemetery Department and a $6,800 
van for the Maintenance Division.

• The e l im in a t io n  of th e  
purchasing of almost $6,000 in Park 
Department equipment.

• The elimination of a couple of 
proposed capital improvement 
projects. Director Vivian Ferguson 
said that there is no need for the town 
to spend $5,000 tor an air conditioning 
study for the libraries. She said that 
private firms, interested in bidding 
for the service, would probably 
provide the needed information.

Also, the directors axed a $3,000 
proposal to side the old Keeney St. 
School, which Giles had hoped to use 
as a carpentry workshop for his 
crews. The directors suggested that 
the town consider using the old 
Spruce St. firehouse, now used as a 
maintenance area by the Fire 
D epartm en t, as a c a rp en try  
workshop.

Carter opens drive 
for energy program

WASHINGTON (U P I)-  Following 
up quickly on his call for Americans 
to accept painful sacrifices and 
“changes in every life,” President 
Carter met this morning with con
gressional leaders to line up support 
for the stiff new energy policy he will 
unveil Wednesday.

It was the second day of a 
weeklong presidential campaign to 
convince the nation and Congress 
that the energy crisis is real, that it 
poses a threat as serious as war and 
that only a policy of strict conserva
tion can pull the nation through.

Carter launched his program Mon
day night with a somber televised 
warning to the Amerian people that 
the alternative to conservation is to 
risk “our jobs, our environment, our 
standard of living and our future” in 
a world devoid of foreign oil "at any 
acceptable price.”

“Our decision about energy will 
test the character of the American 
people and the ability of the Presi
dent and the Congress to govern,” 
Carter said. “’This difficult effort 
will be 'the moral equivalent of war’ 
— except that we will be uniting our 
efforts to build and not destroy.” 

The President met over breakfast 
today with Democratic congressional 
leaders. Then White House energy 
chief James Schlesinger held a 45- 
minute briefing to which between 70 
ond 80 members of Congress were in
vited, although only about half that 
number attended.

Schlesinger said that without con
servation the United States will begin 
to feel a “serious crunch” in the 
1980s, when a new CIA study shows 
demand for oil will surpass supply, 
and that world oil production will 
peak no later than the 1990s.

Among those present were Sens. 
Abraham Ribicoff, D-Conn., Howard 
Metzenbaum, D-Ohio, Russell Long, 
D-La., Sam Nunn, D-Ga., and Dewey 
Bartlett, R-Okla., and Reps. A1 
Ullman, D-Ore., Morris K. Udall, D- 
Ariz., Paul Rogers, D-Fla., Bob 
Eckhardt, D-Tex., Garry Brown, R- 
Mich., and Walter Flowers. D-Ala.

It was an unsmiling President who, 
facing a television camera from 
behind his Oval Office desk, tried to 
convince Americans Monday night 
that the whole world faces an energy 
crisis and that it was not devised by 
oil company intrigues.

He termed it “an unpleasant talk.” 
Members of the House and Senate 

generally praised the main thrust of 
Carter’s 18-minute address. The vice 
chairman of U.S. Steel, Heath Larry, 
representing the National Associa
tion of Manufacturers, said no one 
has reason now to doubt the crisis is 
real.

But two congressional represen
tatives of oil states — Sen. Russell 
Long, D-La., and House Democratic 
Leader Jim Wright of Texas — 
expressed concern that too little

stress was placed on increasing U.S. 
production.

Their comments hinted at the op
position likely to surface Wednesday 
when the President, in the second 
salvo of a weeklong energy blitz, out
lines the admittedly unpopular 
measures he has devised to cope with 
the situation.

Carter listed 10 “fundamental prin
ciples” that guided him in shaping 
the p roposals he will unveil 
Wednesday. He said the sixth -  con
servation — was the cornerstone but 
the fifth — fairness — also is vital.

No special interest group will be 
exempt from sacrifice, he said, and 
"we will not let the oil companies 
profiteer.”

“I am sure each of you will find 
something you don’t like about the 
s p e c i f ic s  of our p ro p o sa l 
(Wednesday),” Carter told the na
tion.

“It will demand that we make 
sacrifices and changes in every life. 
To some degree the sacrifices and 
changes will be painful — but so is 
every meaningful sacrifice. It will

lead to higher costs, and to some 
greater inconveniences for everyone.

“But the sacrifices can be gradual, 
realistic, and they are necessary. 
Above all, they will be fair.”

The goals he set for 1985 were 
equally tough — cut gasoline con
sumption 10 per cent, slash energy 
growth by more than half to less than 
2 per cent a year, cut use of imported 
oil in half, increase coal production 
by two-thirds.

Carter acknowledged the skep
ticism felt, according to a recent 
Gallup Poll, by more than half the 
nation. Aides said a key purpose of 
his speech was to win a majority to 
his view.

“I know some of you may doubt 
that we face real energy shortages,” 
he said. "... But our energy problem 
is worse tonight that it was in 1973 or 
a few weeks ago in the dead of 
winter. It is worse because more 
waste has occurred, and more time 
has passed by without our planning 
for the future. And it will get worse 
every day until we act.”

Cummings responds

Democrats want 
budget leeway

By GREG PEARSON
Herald Reporter

Manchester’s Democratic Town 
Chairman Theodore Cummings said 
today this his party is “not about to 
paint itself into a corner” by setting 
a fixed mill rate increase at this time 
for the 1977-78 budget.

Cummings’ rem arks came in 
response to a statement released 
Monday by Republican Town Chair
man Thomas F. Ferguson that called 
for no more than a two-mill increase 
in the 1977-78 budget.

The proposed budget by Town 
Manager Robert B. Weiss calls for a 
10.6 per cent increase in the budget, 
which would result in a 9.43 mill in
crease in (General Fund taxes and a 
1.23 mill increase in the Fire District 
tax. The Board of Directors is in the 
p rocess  of review ing Weiss 
proposal.

The GOP has said it wants no more 
than the two-mill increase. But, 
Cummings feels it is too early to set 
such figures.

“ I t’s understandable why the 
Republicans are making such grand

pronouncements, " Cummings said. 
“As the minority party, they have to 
try to capture the voter’s eye.

“However, all the grand political 
pronouncements don’t make a good 
budget,” Cummings said.

He said that members of the 
Democratic party will approach the 
budget on a line-by-line basis.

“They (the Democratic directors) 
are viewing every department in
dividually and every request on its 
own merits,” he said. “Their’s is the 
most sensible approach. They know 
that a lot of desirable things aren’t 
going to happen this year because 
there isn’t the money,” Cummings 
said.

“We'll do the job. We always have 
in the past,” the Democratic leader 
added.

He pointed out that the Democratic 
directors voted down a Republican 
proposal to return the budget to 
Weiss before the board began any 
work on reducing it.

“We accepted it ourselves. It’s our 
responsibility.” Cummings said. 
“We have to face the people in 
November, the manager doesn’t. ”

Court orders equalization of school funding
H ARTFO RD  (IIP n  — Tho Pnnno/._ PrODOnentS Of taX reform  saiH Iho d a le  nffieiolc n______________________J .ea. 1..., ^—'HARTFORD (UPI) -  The Connec

ticut Supreme Court has thrown out 
the current method of financing 
public schools primarily by local 
property taxes, but left unclear how 
the situation must be remedied.

The court, in a 4-1 ruling upholding 
a 1974 Hartford Superior Court deci
sion, Monday said funding schools 
primarily by local property taxes is 
unconstitutional bwause it denies 
children equal educational opportuni
ty-

It ordered the legislature to cor
rect the situation and more state 
dollars appeared headed for poorer 
school districts, but the court set no 
guidelines for lawmakers to follow.

Gov. Ella T. Grasso scheduled a 
meeting today with legislative 
leaders to discuss the situation and 
begin drawing up a plan to comply 
with the order.

The court said because Connecticut 
schools are 70 per cent funded by 
local property Uxes, children in 
w e a lth ie r  a re a s  have m ore 
educational opportunities than those 
in poorer towns.

“The education they (students in 
poorer towns) receive is to a substan
tial degree narrower and lower in 
quality than that which pupils 
receive in comparable towns with a 
larger tax base and a greater ability 
to finance education,” it said.

But the court said "In fashioning a 
system of financing, precisely equal 
advantages or absolute equality Is 
not required and cannot be attained.”

Proponents of tax reform said the 
decision pointed to need for a per
sonal incom e tax to finance 
educational equalization. Opponents 
used the clause about complete 
equality being unattainable to argue 
overhaul of the tax system was not 
needed.

The funding imbalance is caused 
by a wide disparity in wealth in 
Connecticut, which features the 
plush New York suburbs of Fairfield 
County and economically hard- 
pressed rural areas in the northeast.

The case, “Meskill vs. Horton,” 
was begun by Canton attorney 
Wesley Horton, who said his son Bar- 
naby, then 6, didn’t have the 
educational opportunities available 
to children in richer towns.

Thomas Meskill, now a federal 
judge, was governor when the case 
was brought and he was named a 
defendant.

Horton, when he brought the case, 
said the tax base ranged from $19,000 
per pupil in rural Chaplin to $170,000 
in affluent Greenwich. The Connec
ticut Public Expenditure Council 
said its figures showed West Hart
ford spent $1,834.29 per pupil com
pared to $779.22 in Griswold.

A similar case in New Jersey last 
year led that legislature — grudging
ly — to adopt a personal income tax 
to equalize school funding. But In 
that case the court set a rigid 
guideline.

If large sums of cash are needed to 
finance for educational equalization.

state officials say there are only two 
feasible alternatives — a personal in
come tax or statewide property tax. 

The income tax is a sacred political

cow. One was passed in 1971 but 
repealed before taking effect 
because of negative public reaction. 
Some officials claim a statewide

property tax would be nearly im
possible to administer. (For more 
stale renriion see Page 2.)

No immediate impact seen 
by local school officials solons

By SUSAN VAUGHN
Herald Reporter

S ta te  l e g i s la t o r s  and the  
Manchester school superintendent 
see little Immediate impact for the 
town as a result of Monday’s state 
Supreme Court ruling ttot Connec
ticut’s system of school financing Is 
unconstitutional.

Those contacted think Manchester 
will benefit In the long run and gain 
more state funding proportionally.

Legislation is already under way to 
Increase state financing under the 
G uaranteed Tax B ase (GTB) 
program. Plans call for an additional 
$10 million, or a total of $20 million 
this year, expected to be allocated by 
the legislature.

State Rep. Ted Cummings (D-12) 
said If that legislation Is passed, it 
will mean an additional $125,000 to 

$150,000 for Manchester. He expects It 
to pass.

^ o o l  Supt. James P. Kennedy 
said the school board was not coun
ting on that money and did not In

clude an Increase In Its proposed 
budget. The town received $1^,000 
last year in GTB monies for the 
schools.

Kennedy added that the GTB 
monies will be offset by the expected 
decrease in flat grant payments from 
the state because of anticipated 
decline in enrollment In the schools.

Kennedy said he expects the 
effects of the ruling to be relatively 
slow, although It should mean 
greater proportional chance of state 
funds for Manchester which ranks 
slightly below the middle in the sUte 
in the ‘‘ability to pay" scale. 
Manchester is lOeth of 169 towns.

Kennedy said his greatest concern 
Is the Increased paper work, repor
ting and time spmt diverting money 
which will probably result from In
creased state funding. Some federal 
legislation has already had that 
effect, causing local boards to ques
tion tte benefits, Kennedy said.

He added that the ruling fits the 
national pattern of more state fun

ding for schools.
(himmings also said he expects the 

additional funding to be phased In 
over a period of years to reach a 
more equitable method of financing. 
He said he is glad for the decision as 
he thinks there has been a “great un
fairness throughout the state."

In the long run, Cummings said, 
the decision will be better for the 
students and fairer for the taxpayers. 
“It will probably mean an Income tax 
and decrease In the property tax and 
decrease In the sales tax," Cum
mings predicted, but he added, not 
necessarily this year. Cummings is a 
member of the Education Committee 
of the legislature.

State Sen. David Barry (D-4) also 
said he thinks the Impact of the deci
sion is “quite a ways off before any 
radical conges occur.”

Barry thinks also that Manchester 
will benefit in the long run from any 
changes In the system. He does not 
think the changes are necessarily 
tied In with an Income tax.
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School ruling applauded
HARTFORD (UPI) -  For the 

most part, state Officials and law
makers are appiauding the Connec
ticu t Supreme C ourt’s decision 
declaring the state's system of fun
ding public school ^ucation un
constitutional.

Although most agreed Monday’s 
decision was a good one, there were 
conflicting ideas on what it meant.

The high court ruled the current 
system  of funding education .

primarily through property taxes. Is 
unconstitutional because rich com
munities spend more money on 
education thpn poorer towns.

But the Supreme Court said the 
legislature, not the courts, should 
remedy the situation. Furthermore, 
the judicial body did not set a 
timetable for legislative action.

" It’s a good decision,’’ said Senate 
Majority Leader Jospeh 1. Lieber- 
man, D-New Haven. “ It clearly

Blood Center explains 
collection system

Different types of bags are used to 
collect blood from donors during a 
Bloodmobile visit.

The Blood Center uses the 
different types to provide the best 
possible service to patients. One 
bag is used when your whole blood 
will be used in operations such as 
open heart surgery. Whole blood is 
the Red Cross term for the blood 
which flows in your body.

Two bags, one connected to the 
other, are used when the whole blood 
will be separated into plasma and red 
cells. Plasma is the liquid portion of 
your blood. The plasma may be 
frozen to preserve its ingredients, or 
it may be separated further into its 
separate life saving components such 
as albumin or anti-hemophiliac fac
tor.

The red cells will be used for 
transfusions in the near future at one 
of the state’s 43 hospitals serviced by 
the Connecticut Red Cross Blood 
Center,

Three bags enable the Blood 
Center to prepare plasma, red cells 
and platelets. Platelets aid the clot
ting mechanism of the blood. They 
are fragile blood cells, which must be 
made from fresh whole blood. The 
platelets must be transfused within 
72 hours. They are used to prevent or 
treat bleeding in patients suffering 
from cancer, leukemia, and aplastic 
anemia.

When you donate, ask your nurse 
what type of bag your blood was 
collect^ in and what components 
will be prepared from your whole 
blood.

You may donate blood Wednesday 
when the Bloodmobile visits Concor
dia Lutheran Church from 12:30 to 
5:30 p.m. If you have not made an ap
pointment yet, you may do so by 
calling the Red Cross office at 643- 
5111. Walk-in donors are welcome. 
The monthly quota is 150 pints.

Bloodmobile offers 
baby-sitting service

For mothers who wish to be blood 
donors at the Bloodmobile visit on 
Wednesday at Concordia Lutheran 
Church, the Manchester Red Cross is 
offering free baby-sitting service at 
the church from 2 to 4 p.m.

This is the first time baby-sitting 
has been provided for blood donors 
during the Bloodmobile visit. If it 
proves satisfactory, the service will 
continue.

T h ere  is a sh o rta g e  of a p 
pointments so far from blood donors, 
said Mrs. Elaine Sweet, director of 
the Manchester branch of the Red 
Cross.

Appointments may be made by 
calling the Red Cross office at 643- 
2111. W alk-in donors a re  also 
welcome. The monthly quota is 150 
pints.

The Bloodmobile will collect blood 
from 12:30 to 5:30 p.m.

Monday’s daily
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P T A  Council 
meets Wednesday
The PTA Council of Manchester 

will meet Wednesday at 7:30 p.m. in 
the Buckley School cafeteria. The 
program  is entitled , " P a re n ts ’ 
Puzzle: Clues and Conclusions,’’ and 
is planned by the M anchester 
Association for Gifted.

Guest speakers are Louise Evans 
and Edith Doherty, two teachers who 
began and are in charge of Project 
South Windsor Elementary Project 
Talent (SWEPT), which serves

academically talented students. The 
two teachers will lead an informal 
discussion on recognizing gifted 
children and what parents can do to 
help.

^ t h  teachers have taught in the 
South Windsor elementary school 
system for eight years.

All paren ts, teachers and in
terested persons are invited to at
tend.

LTM reading slated
The U ttle Theatre of Manchester (LTM) will present a 

reading of an original play entitled “The Revised 
Revealed Word" Wednesday at 8 p.m. at the LTM Studio, 
22 Oak St. The play is written by Robert Bletchman of 
Manchester.

This will be the first public appearance of the one-act 
play. Appearing in the reading are Phil Burgess Sr., 
Albert Churllla, Karen Hjalmeer, Mel Hawthorne, Mary 
Campbell, Joan Coates, Lynn O’Connell, Roberta Hatch 
and Gary God.

Anyone interested in joining the LTM group is invited 
to attend the performance.

LTM’s next major production is “Solitaire, Double 
SoliUlre,” to be presented at East Catholic High School 
on May 4, 5, 6 and 7.

Win $1,000 in lottery

CELEBRATE 
EARTH WEEK
Bring g lsM , minus metal rings, and 
bundled newspapers to

RECYCLING CENTER
A T LAN D FILL AREA 

OLCOTT STREET
MON. - SAT. 8 to 5:00

Two M a n c h e s t e r  
residents  were recen t  
winners of $1,000 in the 
Connecticut L o tte ry ’s 
weekly bonus game, "Cold 
Cash.”

They  a r e  H e n ry

Palamar, 62 Diane Dr. and 
Noreen McDonald, 479 
Adams St.

The final drawing in the 
12-week bonus game will 
be T h u rs d a y  a t  th e  
Hamden Plaza, Hamden,

About town
states that the next steps are up to 
the legislature.’/

Lieberman said this meant tliat the 
legislature had time to figure out the 
best solution to the problem.

Senate President Pro Tern Joseph 
Fauliso, D-Hartford, agreed.

“The court recognized the role of 
the legislature. It did not try to 
legislate reform,” he said.

Lieberman said, “We won’t be 
forced into a mad search  for 
money.”

But state Attorney Gen. Carl Ajello 
read the decision a little differently.

" T h e  l e g i s l a tu r e  m u s t do 
something immediately to indicate 
its commitment (to equalization of 
educational opportunity),” he said.

Ajello said he will meet with Gov. 
E lla T, Grasso and legislative 
leaders “ in the next couple of days” 
to express the need for immediate 
action. Mrs, Grasso declined to com
ment on Monday’s decision.

Finance Committee cochairman. 
Sen, Audrey Beck, D-Mansfield and a 
long-time backer of a state income 
tax, said the ruling was “excellent” 
but urged her colleagues to take ac
tion soon.

“We must take advantage of the 
flexible nature of the decision and not 
p o s tp o n e  a c t io n  th ro u g h  in 
decisiveness,” she said. “The long- 
run solution is an income tax,”

House Minority Leader Gerald 
S tev en s , R -M ilfo rd , sa id  the 
d e c is io n ’s a good one if the  
legislature “spends as much time on 
retaining local autonomy as we do on 
the financing.”

“ 1 don't want to see autonomy 
shifted from local (school) boards to 
Hartford," he said. “That would be a 
m istake and have far-reaching 
effects”

The Past Masters degree 
will be conferred by Delta 
Chapter, RAM, when it 
meets Wednesday at 7:30 
p.m. at the Masonic Tem
p le. E rn est J. Sm ith, 
e x c e lle n t  sc r ib e , w ill 
preside. Officer dress is 
tuxedo.

A n u c le a r  e n e r g y  
program, which is open to 
th e  p u b l ic ,  w i l l  be  
presented Wednesday at 8 
p.m. in the reception hall 
of South United Methodist

Church. The film "Now 
that the Dinosaurs Are 
Gone” will be followed by 
speakers on nuclear energy 
and a discussion period.

Manchester Grange will 
meet Wednesday at 8 p.m. 
at Grange Hall.

The Toastnusters will 
meet Wednesday at 7:30 
p .m . a t  C e n te r  
Congregational Church. 
Visitors are welcome.

Theater Dchedule 1
............ ...............

D isa b le d  A m er ica n  
Veterans Auxiliary- will 
meet Wednesday at 7:30 
p.m. at the VFW Home.

'The Rev. Newell Curtis, 
p a s t o r  o f  C e n te r  
Congregational Church, 
will lead a Bible study 
Wednesday at 1:15 p.m. in 
the Robbins Room of the 
church.

The parish life  com 
mittee and youth board of 
Emanuel Lutheran Church

will have a joint meeting 
tonight at 7:30 at the 
church. ___

Emma Nettleton Group 
of Center Congregational 
Church will meet tonight at 
7:30 in the Federation  
Room of the church.

C o n c o r d ia  C h u rch  
Women will meet ton i^ t  
at 8 in the church room. 
The public is invited.

Brewster Group of North 
United Methodist Church 
will meet tonight at 8 at the 
church.
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“No Prido In Sunday Opaninga" That'a A F act/

S u p e r m a r k e t s

U.A. Theater i — "Airport 
77” 7:15-9:30

U.A. Theater 2 — “ The 
Eagle Has Landed” 7:00-9:20 

U.A. Theater 3 — “ All the 
President’s Men” 7:05-9:30 

Vernon Cine 2 — "A Star is 
Bom” 7:05-9:30 

Burnside Theater 1 — "The 
Cassandra Crossing” 7:00- 
9:10

B urnside  T h e a te r  2 —

Mon.-Tuea. n n . i  
Both Clnea

“ Obsession” 
Driver” 9:10

7:25; “ Taxi

Showcase
Cinemas

IMTENSTATE 84 
EXIT 58 

SILVER LAME 
ROBERTS STREET 
EAST HARTFORD 

508-8810
B A H C M N IU n H eE B  
$ 2 .B 0  t i l  2130P .M .

NETyfORK
' FAYE WaUAH 

DUNAWAY HOLDEN 
PETER ROBERT 

— FINCH DUVALL I

PLEASE CALLTHEATRE 
FOR SCREEN  TIMES

Read Herald Ads 

M A - M A  M I A ’S
Buffet Restaurant

"FROM SHIP TO SHORE" "WE'RE OFFERINQ MORE"

Featuring Weekly 

Special Family 
BUFFET 3-75

CHILDREN UNDER 12 •2.00 
This WMk:

W EDNESDAY & THURSDAY 
(Aprll_2_0_&_2_1) DNLY!
j 5 0 ^ o f f  o u r  

I BU FFET  I
j with th is coupon j 
i_____ ______  Adults only |

5 P.M. to 0 P.M.
Sptcia* dticeunt It SmIw OUzmi

WEDOINOS, ANNIVERSARIES, 
INFORMATION OR COME SEE 

OUR BEAUTIFUL NEW FACILITIES.
7 4 i  Tolland Turnpika 

M A N C H -a TU , CONN. 00040

FISH DINNER
EVERY WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY

I N C L U D E S
• ALL THE CHOWDER OR SALAD TOU CAN EAT

• CHOICE OF POTATO OR VEOETABLE
• A VARlEn Of CHILDS P U T E 8  @ .690
• OF C O U R S E NO TIPPIN6

WE W ANT YOU TO COME BACK

240 Spencer St. 
287 W. Middle Tnpke. 
-  MANCHESTER -

Burnside Theater 1 — "The 
Cassandra Crossing,” 7:00- 
9:10

B urnside  T h e a te r  2 — 
“ Obsession,” 7:25; “ Taxi 
Driver," 9:10

Vernon Cine 1 — "A Star Is 
Bom ," 7:05-9:30

Vernon Cine 2 — “ King 
Kong,” 7:00-9:20

^  FM l PIMIII6 Stl-3333

B urnside H -g
SIO aUMiSIOt IVt UST HimfOIID

l-ttEIlT 91—iaun~ian$ai>n.sas'

HALL FOR RENT
For parties, showers, receptions, 
meetings. i Complete kitchen 
facilities. U rge  enclosed parking 
lot. Inquire:

Lithuanian Hall
24 QOLW AY STREET  

M AN CHESTER
Cali bafora 8 P.M.

Ujjjje^4gj061^r^4^91g

feaiiim f i i f.a i
IT T

g " E A iS L E
___________________

REDFORO/HOmUN ^
IL IiliiiJj:!

MANCHESTER 
W- HARTFORD

wt  ̂m ea ts  & GLASTONBURY
n n i i n i  c  C T A W in C  lA lc n  WETHERSFIELDDOUBLE STAmPS WED.

Not Responaible For Typographical Errors

EXTRA 2 FULL BOOKS 
SAH STAMPS

Look for tho all colorful brochure featuring 2,400 
EXTRA S&H atampa in 4 waaka. Just think how 
many sum mer needs can be filled or food 
purchased at no extra coat to you, the S&H way. 
Once again to prove atampa are money, and no 
store offers you more.

FRANK

EBIOCC
MCE 

KHSMES
SCMT

TOW EU

with coupon
with coupon

UP YOUR EIGHT PACE

SOPH IA  L O M N  
R ICHARD  H A R M S

|*THE CASSANDIU 
- i^ O SS lirLHon.-TuMt t r  7 1:10

f t *  D O U S L I FtA T U R U  
RALPH O fN IR O

RAXUMivarH.cicj 
•SEtsior pa 7:28
C H IC K  SUN. T IM S

EAMESr
mB-EYE
*L69[^1
CHOPreo
b e e f

«L59[^1AFTEBSeR

TOPROUND
STEAK

D M A  CHOICE 
M N ELES S IEEF
BOTTOM ROUII
ROAST
$ ^ 0 9

OSOA CHOICE 
BONELESS BEEF
SIRLOIN

lb.

U8DA CHOICE

CHUCK
GROUND
89«:

PALMOUVE
LIQUID

4801.

BLUEBELL
TOILET
TISSUE

$ 1 4 9
I 30c 

OFF WITH COUPON
d i e t  RITE COLA  

6  Pk.

Sth «NMl WWacSTEX
POLICEMENS

B AU
APRIL 30 a 9-2 a m  

Satupa a Bottia • DIpa 
*20 For Coup/* 

Mualc by AL JARVIS 
MANCHESTEH ABMOST 

For Tickets Call
646-4806 or 

643-8706

Manehaatar Evaning Harald
Publlihod ovary evening except 

Sundays and hoildaya. Entered at the 
Manehaatar. Conn. Peat Otfica as Se
cond Claaa Mall Matter.

Suggested Carrier Rates
Payable In Advance

Single copy..........   i s i
W aakly.................................904
One m onth.........................$3,90
Three months ................... I1T70
Six m onths............. $23 40
One ye a r..........................$4e!80

Mall Rates Upon Raquaat
Subacribara who fail to racalva 

thair nawapapar before 5:30 p.m. 
should talaphona the circulation 
dapartmant, 847-9946.

Try o u r  super 
p r t ^  on Chopped 
Beet a Family Rib- 
Eye d inners You 
ge lapo ia low arm  
roll, a tree trips to 
Ihesokidbar

TUESDAY
NIGHTIS
EAMIIY
NIGHT

PU N TEB S
PEANUT
BUHER RED WINE, PHENCH, 

1,000 ISLAND

This printing test pattern is 
part of The Herald quality 
control program in order to 
give you one of the finest 
newspapers in the nation.

THEBIG
HSHFm:
ONIJ‘2”

R H T l LIBBY’S
CORN REEF 

HASH

5 9 ^15 Ox.

DELM ONTE
RREEN PEAS

ALL YOU Cm  U f
Flounder! And the only catch is, you have to come 

and get it on Wednesday.
A Big Fish Fry with generous helpings of flounder, 

french fries and creamy cole slaw. Now only $i2.29

 ̂ 394 Tolland Turnpike
Manchester 

At Exit 94 -1-86
MOUIARO

J o H n io n i
^SeFFUdon^AmalCB

T h is  is  th e
Q u i t  S m o k in g  P ro g ra m ;
T h e  W h o ie  C o u n tr y  
Is  T a ik in g  A b o u t . . .

You've Been Jacquelyn Rogen, Founder of imokEnden. o n -
• To Tell the Truth *  N BC  Tomorrow Show
• Lou Gordon Show • David Suaikind Show
• CBS Jeanne Parr Show . ..  snd many oihtn  

And you've read articki about the smokEnder Program, in>
• The New York Times • Washington P<Mt
•  Money Magazine • Buaineii Week
• San Francisco Examiner ...  snd many o ih tn^  

^  Ann Landen Column

Y o u  w ill 
s to p  san o k in g  
o n  J u n e  2n d . . .

. . .  if you join smokEnden now, and follow our pkasanl program. 
Hosted by hospitals, leading corporaliom, and govemmenl agencies 
coast-lo-coasi, smokEnden has helped over 100,000 smoken kick the 
habit during the p u t 8 yean. SmokEnden shows you the way to stop 
smoking calmly and comfortably. You smoke u  much u  you want until 
you learn to quit WITHOUT hypnosis, scare iaclica, electric ihocks, 
willpower, or climbing the walk.

Come to a FREE EXPLANATORY SESSION...and bring your 
cigarettes...by June 2nd, you won't need them anymore.

FREE EXPLANATORY SESSION DATES ARE LISTED BELOW.

Ecst Hartford Monday
Y W C A /Y M C A  April 26 
770 Main St. 8:00 PM

Vernon Tuatday 
Quality Inn A p rlM 0 o r2 6  
Rta. 83  Ex. 95 186  8 :00  PM

B o lto n ' Wadnasday 
Piano 's R a B t. Aprll20 
Rta. 6 8 i4 4 A  8 :00  PM

Glaatonbury Thursday 
F Irst Fad, Savings April21 or 26 
2610 Main St. 8:00 PM

Jacquelyn Kogvrv' Mvihod

s m o k S s i b e i s s -
' Thi'l rthvWrivlMOiil(SntiikiM.j" 

1 2 4  Hebron Ave., Glastonbury, Ct. 0 6 0 3 3  (2 0 3 )  6 3 3 -3 6 3 4  

Cl M M a S n 4 m  kic., PhSSp.bwa. N.J. 0SS4S 1S71 ( l i f r i )

CONTADINA
TOMATO PASTE

SWEET LIFE
APPLESAUCE

IS Ox.

3 ^ 1
B U D

SANDWICH BAGS

69
USOA CHOICE 

BONELESS BEEF
RUMP ROAST
$ 1 3 9

I  SLICEDI BEEF LIVER
|4I

POLLACK
FILLETS

IVORY SOAP
4Pk.-18 0z.

59

USDA CHOICE 
BEEF

lb.
FILL YOUR FREEZER

USM  CHOKE BEEF

wholeTohelessmm TOP ROUND

CUT INTO 8TEAK8 or 80MTIMO euaRei

LIVELY
ICE MILK

99
WHOLE

PORK LOINS
CUT INTC CHOPS 

AND ROAST 
NOCHAROl

1 QUART 
DEEP LOAF n.69

o n  TH It C O M F U T I H I

11 Vs ox R A N G E R  
M U G

CAUFORMA

I STRAWBERRIES
k

pint

PR
CELERY
H U R T S
59V

TDDEIi CiilSP

CARROTSmpkl.'
1 lb .  p k g .

„ — lateNTN
8 I itH WMa

5

5

Kallogg;i
ricekrIspies

10 Ol.

0m 4 Ttira Aart M 
OMNrPiatii|

I I O M S W I . I  I l l l l . S W I  I K

nn n t a m  i 
IIIM WMSl

0 9  TOILETTISSUE Wm
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OMd Thru AprH tl
OfwPtr PtmMy

Scott 
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140 Ct.

2/*1
Qeod Thru A|>rli 23 

On# P#r Pwntty

M D  Swiss Miss m D  ftQ< O F f  m
0 9  u 9  2U).ihi»«iiikKi«iD

^  82\  On# P#r Pamtly V  f
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Opinion

Indian takers
“ Red power” is on the 

march. Passamaquoddy and 
Penobscot Indians, assisted by 
a powerful ally, the Great 
White Father in Washington, 
are claiming five million acres 
of land in northern Maine that 
was wrongfully taken from 
their ancestors.

The Interior and Justice 
Departments say the claim is a 
valid one and have announced 
that unless an out-of-court 
settlement is reached by June 
1, the federal government, as 
the Indians’ guardian, will sue 
the state.

As Maine goes, so goes Ohio?
Could be. Inspired by their 

fellow Indians in Maine, the 
Iroquois are considering suing 
the federal government for 
damages over the loss of a vast 
tract of land in what is now 
northeastern Ohio.

“ We have a h isto rian  
studying the history of the area 
around Cleveland and Akron,” 
says Beeman Logan, a Seneca

Yesterdays
25 years ago

Rotary Club announces Boys’ and 
Girls’ Week plans.

W.P. Slover is named chairman of 
mental health campaign.

Local Civilian Defense teams solve 
radiological problem.

Republican caucus is set for April 
28.

10 years ago
William H. Curtis, superintendent 

of Manchester schools since 1960, 
reveals that he wants to give up the 
post within two years.

The church-sponsored Manchester 
Interfaith Social Action Committee 
(MISAC) is incorporated to provide 
housing for m oderate-incom e 
families.

Eugene R. Montenay is elected 
chairman of Citizens Advisory Com
mittee.

chief in North Tonawanda, 
N.Y. “We will decide when 
that is complete whether to 
take it to court.”

He adds that, unlike the 
Maine tribes, the Iroquois will 
probably ask for a monetary 
settlement rather than trying 
to repossess the land, although 
one Indian historian has 
suggested that part of a settle
ment might include turning 
over the Cuyahoga Valley 
National Park to the Indians 
for their use.

Also unlike the Maine situa
tion, however, any claim by 
the Iroquois to land in Ohio 
may have a fatal defect. Their 
historians will not have to look 
very far to find that the area in 
question once belonged to the 
Erie nation, which the Iroquois 
were in the process of wiping 
out at the time the first French 
explorers arrived in the Great 

Lakes region.
What tribe the Eries took it 

from before that, nobody 
knows. The Iroquois conquest 
was so thorough that there 
aren’t any Eries left today to 
tell us. But the whole history of 
America before European 
colonization was one of the 
constantly changing tribal 
jurisdictions, with one tribe 
taking over land previously oc
cupied by another, sometimes 
peacefully, mostly through 
war. The tribes the first white 
se ttle rs  encountered just 
happened to be the most recent 
winners.

Thus if the Iroquois or any 
other Indian nation has a valid 
claim to land thej  ̂ took from 
somebody else by virtue of 
conquest, it would seem that 
the same should apply to the 
latest conqueror, the white 
man.

Democratic administration 
criticized by reader
To the editor,

I see by the paper that (town)
Director Paul Willhide may not run 
again. I hope it isn’t true for he is by 
far the best director this town has 
had and the smartest. Just like Nate 
Agostinelli was the best mayor we 
ever had. We never needed a tax in
crease with him.

Then (John) Thompson and the 
Democrats took over and every year 
we have a small increase in taxes.
We have built a $300,000 lemon 
(firehouse) in Buckland and have 
eight men stationed there for what?

I agree with Mr. Willhide that the 
budget should be thrown back to 
(Town Manager Robert) Weiss.
What are we paying him $30,000 a 
year for?

He is making a mess of this town 
just as he did in Windsor. He created 
big salaries for (department) chiefs 
there like here.

He is paying Mr. (Jay) Giles $23,- 
000 as public works director. None of 
his supervisors can give you a decent 
plow or sanding job. Two men ride 
around in all kinds of trucks all day 
and the trucks are always empty.

I’ve talked to people who have 
retired or quit and they have said 
their bosses told them to jump in the 
trucks and ride around and look busy.

’There is one in middle manager 
who comes up Hartford Rd. every 
morning and reports in at Town Hall 
and then goes back down to a 
restaurant and stays until 9:15 every 
day so he artually starts work at

9:30. We are paying him a big salary.
Mr. Giles told me that he has to 

talk over his work a t a  restaurant. 
Imagine a $23,000 a year man giving 
me that answer?

The Democrats don’t want Weiss 
to cut the budget. ’They want* to, and 
take the credit for it, as it is election 
year.

They should really cut the school 
budget and start by cutting (Dr. 
James) Kennedy, (Wilson) Deakin 
and his assistant and the five prin
cipals and sub-principals.

What this town needs bad is an ef
ficiency man. They need a neft 
school board. ’They need a new town 
manager real bad or the taxpayers 
are going to be sorry.

They need a good housecleaning in 
the board of directors.

I only hope Mr. Willhide stays on 
and Mr. (Carl) Zinsser and Mrs. (Vi
vian) Ferguson and Mrs. (Phyllis) 
Jackston do too. ’The others are ail in 
the palm of Mr. Weiss’ hand.

Every good thing Mr. Willhide 
comes up with that will benefit the 
taxpayers, they are like little kids 
and vote against him. Every year 
they have said no tax increase, no 
new hiring, etc., but still do it.

Let’s have a change in November. 
W, Jorgensen 
23 Gardner St. W.
Manchester

P.S. — How come Mr. Weiss said 
the Penney Project would keep the 
same tax rate for seven years?

8th District authority
To the editor:

In past elections, I voted for town 
officials whom 1 thought best 
qualified and most able to make 
decisions for the betterment of the 
town.

If the town directors approve the 
Baldwin-Concord sewer project, is it 
or is it not their decision?

Nowhere did I read or hear that 
their decisions were subject to ap
proval by the 8th Utilities District,

Where does this district get the 
power to determine what is done in 
another district?

( Thoughts )
"I am the bread of life; he that 

cometh to me shall never hunger; 
and he that believeth on me shall 
never thirst.’’

John 6; 35
submitted by 
Mildred Smyth 
a member of Trinity 
Covenant Church

Are we not living in one town with 
one body that governs?

Respectfully,
Lucille B. DiPaolo (Mrs.)
41 Baldwin Rd.
Manchester

Almanac
By United Press International
Today is Tuesday, April 19, the 

109th day of 19T7 with 256 to follow.
The moon is between its new phase 

and first quarter.
The morning stars are Mars and 

Venus.
The evening stars are Mercury, 

Jupiter and Saturn.
Those bom on. this date are under 

the sign of Aries.
American nuclear scientist Glenn 

Seaborg was bom April 19,1912. ’This 
is a c to r Hugh O’B ria n ’s 47th 
birthday.

On this day in history;
In 1775, th e  A m e r ic a n  

Revolutionary War began.

Does Castro need America more than Russia?
WASHINGTON -  Fidel Castro, 

who can be tmsted all the way to the 
street comer, finally has made a 
point to which the United States can 
give serious consideration.

The Cuban d icta to r told Sen. 
George McGovern, D-S.D., during 
McGovern’s recent sojourn in Cuba, 
that he’d have to think some new 
thoughts about his relations vis-a-vis 
the Soviet Union and other Com
munist communities if the U.S. lifted 
its 15-year-old trade embargo against 
Cuba.

Shoving a carrot
Castro, of course, didn’t put it quite 

that way. He told McGovern only 
that the restoration of trade relations 
with the U.S. would give Cuba "no 
choice but to consider the value of 
that relationship as it set its other 
policies."

That’s shoving a carrot, of a sort.

Andrew Tully

under Washington’s nose. And the 
reason for offering the carrot, as 
Castro admitted, was that — as 
McGovern quoted him— “Cuba...is a 
poor, developing nation with much to 
gain from commercial relations with 
the U.S.” Again in McGovern’s 
words, we couid expect a changing 
situation to “impose certain political 
constraints” on Cuba’s political 
adventures around the world.

Partial lifting
McGovern wants a partial lifting of 

the embargo to permit two-way trade 
in food and medicines. He claims 
Castro told him this partial easing 
could be a first step toward opening 
negitoations on other outstanding

issues between Washington and 
Havana.

As a true-blue Communist, Castro 
c a n n o t be a c c u se d  of b e in g  
overstocked in integrity. Living up to 
promises is something the Reds do 
only as a last resort to make a score. 
But trade with the U.S. clearly is in 
Castro’s self-interest; it could do 
much to bolster Cuba’s faltering 
economy. He has every reason, then, 
to live up to his word.

Less dependent
This does not mean Castro would 

tell the Soviet Union to get lost in the 
foreseeable future, no m atter how 
many goodies trade with the U.S. 
brought his country. But anything 
that improves Cuba’s economic lot 
would make it less dependent on the 
Russians and even, perhaps — as 
McGovern suggests — make Castro 
receptive to American influence in 
formulating his foreign policies.

At any rate, Castro’s position 
a lready  is a little  softe r than 
previously stated. He had said in the 
past that Cuba would not extend its 
antihijacking agreement with the 
U.S. until Washington took concrete 
steps to reopen trade. But he told 
McGovern his country intended to 
continue the hijacking agreement 
even after expiration of the formal 
pact, which he renounced last Oc
tober after accusing the U.S. of in
volvement with the bombing of a 
Cuban airliner in which 73 people 
died.
Castro growing up

Put that on the right side of the 
ledger. It reveals a more mature and 
more practical Fidel Castro who 
acknowledges the importance of 
going along with world opinion in 
nonideological matters.

Indeed, Washington might now 
profitably view Castro’s Chiba from 
the perspective of Andrew Young, 
our Am bassador to the United 
Nations. Young told a news con
ference the other day Americans 
should stop being "paranoid” about 
Communists. He noted that some 
U.S. officials conclude that Soviet or 
Chinese military or economic aid to 
em erg ing  co u n tries inev itab ly  
resulted in Communist domination. 
We do better

’This, Young said, has not happened 
in East or West Africa. Then he 
made an obvious point which mostly 
is forgotten in this country. "We 
don’t have to fear (jcmmunism liithe 
field of economic competitition,” he 
said. "We do almost everything so 
much better than they do...”

No dope, Fidel Castro must find 
himself in private agreement with 
Young’s assessment of American 
strength. Pondering this fact of life, 
he might well decide some day that 
his own personal power would be 
enhanced if he stopped militarily 
messing in the internal affairs of 
countries like Angola and used a 
commercial relationship with the 
U.S. to improve his own people's way 
of life.

Court ruling impact 
remains unclear

By PETER A. BROWN
HARTFORD (UPI) -  Poorer 

towns will get more money at the 
expense of richer communities as a 
result of a Connecticut Supreme 
Court ruling declaring the current 
system of funding public education 
unconstitutional.

But because the court Monday did 
not set a deadline for change and left 
the m atter up to the legislature, 
everything else is unclear — in
cluding how much more or less towns 
will get.

What lawmakers must decide, un
der the court’s watchful eye, is how 
much equalization is enough. When 
the lawmakers make that decision, 
and calculate how much it will cost, 
they must raise the money.

On the high side, $425 million may 
be needed to equalize educational op
portunities for all students in the 
state. Less equality will require less 
cash.

But even the $425 million figure 
would not mean a $425 million tax in
crease. Local property taxes would 
be cut, but probably not as much as 
other levies are raised.

The court ordered more money go 
to poorer schools and a distribution 
formula — the Guaranteed Tax Base 
program — is already on the books to 
do that.

Lawmakers, however, have not 
spent more than $10 million on it 
previously, although this year they

appear willing to support $20 million 
for GTB.

If relatively small GTB funding in
creases over a lengthy period are 
acceptable to the court — and that is 
unclear— the state may avert having 
to overhaul its tax structure to 
eliminate the heavy reliance on the 
property tax.

But worth noting is that in 1975 
Superior Court Judge Jay Rublnow, 
who d ec lared  the system  un
constitutional, said $7 million for 
GTB did not change his decision.

Rubinow apparently will be the 
Superior Court judge to decide if 
legislative action is sufficient to 
comply with the high court order.

If he says no, then the two most ob
vious alternatives to raise the large 
amounts of cash needed are a per
sonal income tax and statewide 
property tax.

Either would probably mean a net 
tax decrease for lower income 
families and a heavier burden for 
those earning more money.

The income tax is a sacred political 
cow, passed and quickly repealed in 
1971. Opposition to it is one of the few 
things Democratic Gov. Ella T. 
Grasso and Republican leaders 
share.

But a report by the Federal 
Reserve Bank recently said a per
sonal income tax is the only realistic 
way to raise big dollars. It said a 
statewide property tax was impossi
ble to administer.

-------N

T o d a y ’s news 
sum m ary

State
HARTFORD — Burt Kline, 

director of the Energy Action 
Staff of the U. S. Department of 
Health Education and Welfare,' 
Monday told a gathering in Hart
ford that one-half billion dollars 
could be saved each year if 
hospitals and nursing homes 
adopt basic energy conservation.

H A R T F O R D  -  T he 
legislature’s General Law Com
m ittee Monday heard several 
retailers complain that major oil 
companies are trying to drive 
them out of business by selling 
gaso line  a t  com pany-owned 
stations at the same price as they 
sell it to the retailers.

Regional
PROVIDENCE, R. 1. -  The 

Rhode Island Supreme Court will 
hear full arguments in the tangled 
extradition case of state Rep.- 
elect William Bailey Friday,

CONCORD, N. H. -  Backers of 
casinos and slot machines plan 
one last ditch effort on the House 
floor W ednesday to fu r th e r  
lega lized  gam bling  in New 
Hampshire.

AUGUSTA,'"Wamg — The Maine 
Indian land claiffrcoMdbe settled 
within a year but each side in the 
suit is going to have to make con
cessions, acco rd ing  to Sen. 
William Hathaway.

SPRINGFIELD, Mass. -  The 
state says it will seek a court 
order to overturn a hospital’s 
refusal to perform an abortion on 
a 14-year-old girl because she did 
not have her parents’ permission.

National
WASHINGTON -  The Public 

Health Service, undeterred by the 
fate of the swine flu program, 
recommends flu shots early next 
fall for the elderly and chronically

LOS ANGELES -  In what 
amounts to her first guilty plea, 
Patricia Hearst pleads no contest 
to assault and robbery charges for

an Sybionese Liberation Army 
crime spree.

CHATTANOOGA, Tenn. -  
Investigators believe a natural 
gas leak caused the explosion 
Monday which left a four-story 
building in shambles and knocked 
out windows in four-block area.

NEW YORK — International 
Longshoremen’s Association of
ficials ordered Eiast and Gulf 
Coast workers back to work 
today, ending a five-day strike 
against seven major North Atlan
tic cargo ships in a dispute over 
the alleged loss of jobs for ILA 
members in the handling of con
tainerized cargoes.

WASHINGTON — Americans 
can expect a tax cut of sorts 
despite President Carter’s deci
sion to withdraw his $50-per- 
person re b a te . The Senate 
Finance Committee will review 
the tax package today which con
tains an already approved $4 
b illio n  tax  cu t fo r a lm o st 
everyone who uses the standard 
deduction, and a one-year delay in 
the abolition of the sick pay 
deduction.

LOS ANGELES — Form er 
California Gov. Edmund G. 
“ Pat” Brown is suing the Internal 
Revenue Service for $3,037 he 
says the government owes him 
because it made a mistake.

CHICAGO — Chicago voters go 
to the polls today to select 
nominees to run for the unexpired 
portion of the late Mayor James 
Daley’s term.

International
NEW DELHI, India -  The 

government has impounded the 
passports of Sanjay Gandhi, the 
son of former Prime Minister In
dira Gandhi, and two associates to 
prevent them from leaving the 
country while authorities in
vestigate their business dealings. 
Charges have been made that 
Gandhi became a millionaire 
from the Marute auto assembly 
plant he setup during his mother’s 
term of office even though the 
plant produced only a handful of 
cars in eight years.______________

Manchester police report
Luis F. Rivera, 24, of East Hart- 

foM, was arrested on a warrant Mon
day and charged with third-degree 
burglary and third-degree larceny. 
The charges are in connection with a 
break into Dynamic Metals from 
which about $100 in cash was stolen 
on Jan. 24. Rivera was released on a 
$250 cash bond for court appearance 
May 9.

Sharlene D. Beckett, 20, of Hart
ford, was charged with fourth-degree 
larceny Monday night in connection 
with a shoplifting  inciden t a t 
Shoetown on Spencer St. She was 
released on a $ ^  bond for court date 
of May 2.

A 1973 model sedan was reported

stolen from the parking lot at 
Caldor Monday between 5 and 6:45 
p.m. The owner of the car is Mary E. 
Carneiro of South Windsor.

Money was reported stolen from 
the first and second floor apartments 
in a house on Center St. About $20 
was taken from one apartment and 
about $60 and a watch from the other 
within the past few days.

Two rocking chairs and a patio 
table were reported stolen from a 
porch of a Hawley St. home.

A break was reported into a home 
on Main St. and a small amount of 
cash was taken.

Another break occurred at a home 
on Greenwood Dr, Monday. Mssing 
were a jar of pennies and some cash.

B e tty ’s  n o te b o o k

By Betty Ryder

I was disappointed last week to 
have missed A1 Gentile’s “Sentimen- 
.tal Journey” at Manchester High 
School. I understand it was a near 
sell-out and everybody was pleased 
with the .performances.

My intentions were good. I had 
gone to Bradley International Air
port to pick up a friend coming in 
from Miami and found that the plane 
was running two hours late.

It seems the pilot lost an engine 
just a half hour out of Miami and 
turned back. By the time passengers 
were transferred, along with their 
luggage, to another plane, time 
f l e ^ a n d  then they did. Had it 
arrived on time, 1 would have been in 
the audience.

In fact, a few people I spoke to 
later that evening said A1 Gentile, 
commenting on his expanded girth, 
said, "This is because I eat some of 
the things Betty Ryder puts in 'Your 
Neighbor’s Kitchen.”

Patrons of Cavey’s Restaurant 
received an unexpected treat that 
same night when Anthony Scotti and 
Carol Toscano, Metropolitan special 
award winners and stars in Gentile’s • 
show, stopped in with his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Squillacote, 
his sister, Mary, and her girlfriend, 
Cathy Moscly, ail of Manchester.

Anthony sang a couple of numbers 
to the delight of the patrons which 
ended with a round of "Bravos.”
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Among those attending the show 
and also enjoying the added perfor
mance at Cavey’s were Linda and 
Steve Winkler and the Daniel Fuscos, 
all of Coventry, They all were greatly 
impressed with Gentile’s big band 
sound and the vaudeville acts which 
he presented.'

It must have been a memorable 
night for Anthony (he’s married to 
Carol) when he sang “ Old Man 
River.” He sang that number just 20 
years ago on stage at MHS where he 
was a student and repeated the per
formance Wednesday night. Hope 1 
get a chance to see the show when 
it’s in the area again.

Anthony did tell me he’d let me 
know when he and Carol are coming 
to town again to visit his parents, and 
perhaps we can get together and get 
a few more details about their 
fabulous careers.

P icking  a w inner
Judging a contest is always dif

ficult and Saturday night was no 
exception.

The Anderson-Shea Post of the 
VFW held its annual dinner-dance at 
which time a “ Loyalty Day Queen” 
was selected.

The young ladies were just lovely, 
making the decision even harder. 
They all had definite plans for their 
fu tu re , cam e from  good-sized

families and seemed well aware of 
their responsibilities as youthful 
citizens in their communities

The other judges were Ted Cum
mings, chairman of the Democratic 
Town Commiitee; and Wally Irish of 
the Republican Central Committee; 
Pat Marone, hair-stylist with Tres 
Chic.

The winner was Linda McCarthy, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. James 
McCarthy of 34 Main St., Talcott- 
ville. She was escorted by Timothy 
Berger of Vernon. Runner-up was a 
peppy young lady named Heidi Graff. 
Heidi, the daughter of Mr. and Mrs, 
Abe Wilson of 88 Hilliard St., has 
been active in the VFW Junior 
Auxiliary for a few years, and hopes 
to be a h a ird resse r when she 
graduates in June. Her sister, Lois, 
was also a contestant, and a very 
pretty one a t that. Jean Marie 
Faulkner, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
John Faulkner of 390 Lake St., 
Bolton, was a most ambitious contes
tant and hopes to become a medical 
secretary or work with disturbed 
children.

Incidentally, the "Loyalty Day 
Queen” has been accepted at a 
Florida college where she is planning 
to study fashion design.

Beno, B rian  Joseph, 
son of Frank F. and Ann 
Maxwell Joseph of 76 Over
brook Rd., Vernon. He was 
bom April 11 a t Rockville 
G enera l H osp ita l. His 
maternal grandparents are 
M r. and  M rs . K evin  
M a x w e ll  o f  D u b lin ,  
Ire lan d . His p a te rn a l 
grandparents are Mr. and 
M rs . F lo y d  B eno of 
Detroit, Mich. He has a 
brother, Kevin Michael.

Ju d g e , S e rena  A nn, 
daughter of Robert P, and 
Gina L. DeUsslo Judge of 
West Willington. She was 
born April 9 at Rockville 
G eneral Hospital. Her 
paternal grandparents are 
Mrs. A. CieLissio of Bristol 
a n d  G. D e l is s io  of 
Middletown. Her paternal 
grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Alfred Judge, 11 
Sunrise Dr., Rockville.

S l i r l i l o n ,  J o s h u a  
Merelis, son of Paul M. 
and Vicki Thaler Sheldon 
of Irene Dr., Vernon. He 
was born April 12 a t 
R o c k v il le  G e n e r a l  
Hospital. His m aternal 
grandparents are Dr. and 
Mrs. Morton Thaler of 
Roslyn Heights, N.Y. His 
paternal grandparents are 
Mrs. Sidney Sheldon of 
New York, N.Y. He has a 
sister. Samantha.

J o h n s o n ,  A p r i l  
fC h a rlo tte , daughter of 
Douglas W. and Pamela 
B a r n e s  J o h n s o n  of 
Highvlew St., East Hart
ford. She was born April 9 
at Manchester Memorial 
Hospital. Her m aternal 
grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Arthur Barnes of 
Kensington. Her paternal 
g ra n d m o th e r  is  M rs. 
Evelyn F. Johnson of 770 
Burnham St., South Wind
sor. Her paternal ■ great
grandmother is Mrs. Ola 
Belknap of St. Petersburg, 
Fla.

Clark, Joshua George, 
son of Walter G. Jr. and 
Terry Bolen Clark of Long 
Hill Rd., Andover. He was 
born April 4 at Manchester 
Memorial Hospital. His 
maternal grandparents are 
Mri and Mrs. Henry Bolen 
of Columbia. His paternal 
grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Arthur T. Goodman 
Jr. of Rt. 6, Andover, and 
Walter G, Clark Sr. of 
Hanover, N.H. His m ater
nal great-grandmother is 
Zelpha Bolen of Harve de 
Grace, Md. His paternal 
g reat-g randparen ts are  
Esther Nilsson of Vernon 
and Mr. and Mrs. Arthur T. 
Goodman Sr. of Long Boat 
Key, Fla. He has two 
brothers, Dennis, 9. and 
Christopher, 5.

PARISIAN
COIFFURE
B E jU m S A U N

1043 MAINS STREET MANCHESTER 
(MancfiMtor Sfate B ank B ld g .)

Introducea  —

MISS NANCY & MISS CARU
— Introductory Offer—

25% DISCOUNT
FOR ALL NEW CUSTOMERS ON

•  Shampoo Sets
•  Permanents

•  Hair Cuts 
•  Colors

STOP IN SOON. . .
OPENTHURS. EVE TIL 9 P.M.

Parisian Coiffure
BEAUTY SALON

1043 Main St., Mancheater Tal. 643-9832

Servicemen
Andrew B, Coykendall, 

son of Mr. and Mrs. Eldon 
Coykendall of 35 Fulton 
Rd., recently entered the 
Air Force Delayed Enlist
ment Program.

He will, graduate from 
East Catholic High School 
in June and is scheduled to 
leave for basic training at 
Lackland Air Force & se 
near San Antonio, Tex., in 
August.

He will receive technical 
training in the general 
career field for which 
t r a n s f e r r a b le  co lleg e  
credits will be awarded.

Thomas J. Christensen, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. George 
C h r i s te n s e n  of 100 
Ellington Ave., Rockville 
recently entered the Air 
Force Delayed Enlistment 
Program.

He was graduated from

Ellington High School in 
1971 and is scheduled to 
leave for basic training at 
Lackland Air Force Rise 
near San Antonio, Tex., on 
April 29.

He will receive technical 
training in the inventory 
management career field 
for which transferrable 
college cred its  will be 
awarded.

Brian T. Fielding, son of 
M r. and M rs. R a lp h  
Fielding of 12 Estelle Dr., 
Vernon, recently entered 
the Air Force Delayed 
Enlistment Program.

He will graduate from 
Rockville High School in 
June and is scheduled to 
leave for basic training at 
Lackland Air Force Base 
near San Antonio, Tex., on 
Aug. 9.

He will receive technical

training in the telecom
munications control career 
f i e ld  fo r  w h ich  
t r a n s f e r r a b le  co lleg e  
credits will be awarded.

Richard C. Silver, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Silver 
of 125 Cooper Hill St., 
recently entered the Air 
Force Delayed Enlistment 
Program,

He Was graduated from 
Manchester High School in 
1976 and is scheduled to 
leave for basic training at 
Lackland Air Force Base 
near San Antonio, Tex,, on 
Aug. 5.

He will receive technical 
training in the administra
tion career field for which 
t r a n s f e r r a b le  c o lleg e  
credits will be awarded.

N o o n e d s e
caikg iveus
what you can.

U s . M e a s e .)
Nobody else in the world can give 

us what you can. A pint of your blood.
And your gift has never been 

more important. Because 
blocxf from healthy donors, 
who freely donate their 
blood, is 10 times less 
likely to cause 
infectious 
hepatitis 
in the
recipient than 
is blood \
from many v, 
commercial 
sources.Think 
about that. _

The need is urgent, and 
continuous.

Help us. Join us.Today.

NEXT BLOODMOBILE VISIT 
APRIL 20tli 12:30 TO 5:30
CONCORDIA LUTHERAN CHURCH

TMb Ad Spom ond By

"nssiaa lACY 

ICY
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I N S U ĈLARKE R E Q A ^^__M E N '8
M O I^A yyTHER8

FOR MANCHESTER CUSTOMERS

The fuU'^iiiie secretary 
even a one-man busmess

canafKad!
TOTALPHONE* has arrived! The astounding new 
computerized phone service that acts as your personal 
secretary in five amazing ways, works for about 2 U a 
day (all day, all night, all 365 days a year), never takes a 
coffee break and never talks back!

The never-before Tbtalphone services:

Call Forwarding Totalphone transfers your incoming 
calls to any number any time you want it to. So, when 
you sneak a few hours to go to the ball game your 
business calls will ring at home (or at Mom's) where 
someone who knows your business can take messages!

Call Waiting When you're already on the phone and 
someone else tries to reach you, Totalphone sounds 
two beeps. By putting the first call on "hold" you can 
answer the second and then switch back and forth -  
keeping two customers happy at the same time!

Speed Calling Totalphone will code the numbers (local 
or long distance) you call most frequently into just 
three digits each. So your contractor in Springfield who 
was eleven turns of the dial away is suddenly only 
a beep and a boop away!

Three-way Calling Totalphone lets you add a third 
party to your two-way conversations (whenever you 
want to) without operator assistance -  a real time 
saver for business conferences!

Touch-Tone Phones Mtxlem Touch-Tone* (push
button) phones will replace your dial sets when you 
order Totalphone. Touch-Tone is faster and more 
accurate than dialing. It's more fun, tixi, because each 
button plays its own meUxlic note!

Southern NewEnglandlelephone

tjobalphone*
• Service mark registered in Connecticut

M ^ 'S S T m r * ” **** ** "**** '® eurtonw r* In M anchM tor w hoM  phona num bM * atari with 643,

It CMta $4.00 n iM  than tha tmalc monthly bill lor ratidanca cuatomara and $6.26 mora lor bualnaaa
(Touch-Tona aarvica) ara alao avallabla without tha cuatom-calling 

M w raa ol TotalphoM lor $1.78 mora par month lor raaldanca cuatomara and $2.25 mora par month lor 
Information, aak your talaphona Inatallar or vlalt tha Manchaatar Bualnaaa 

oinca at 82 Eaat Cantar. To placa an ordar, call ua at 047-2000.



Scotts. EarlyBild Sale
TURF BUILDER

FuriBuildcr 
l«

6 ”

SMMM 21.95 NOW

5.000 •<!. H.
17</4 Ib i.

REa
8.95 NOW

10.000 iq .  ( t . .
34 ’/  ̂Ib t.

» 4 9  NOW 1 2 ^ ^
15.000 tq . ft. 

S1V4lb*.
R E t  j y 9 5

scons
SPREADER

N«w with pracislon flow 
control. Sturdy ttool con
struction with Epoxy finish. 
ModsI PF-1. It will last for 
years.

REa29» ^

FOUR COM PLETE HOME BUILDING CENTERS
The W. G. Glenney Co. C S

W.G.GLENNEY Manchester ellington Glastonbury willington
336 N Mam St West Rd 63 Hebron Ave Rt 44

649-5253 875-6213 633-4675 429-9916
Mon Fn 7 30 9 0 0 *  Manchester Mon Ihur t i iS J O . fn  lo 0  30 •  Sal. 0-00-4 90

D EPENDABLE SERVICE S IN C E  1920

T o ry o 3 n a n 3 M a p !n J p la n n i^ ^

Woodland Gardens

JUHIPERS5£*4.|P
 ̂ 5 for M9.95

Also a large variety of fraahly dug Japanese Yawa, Rhododendron,
„  * * V  .*t“8**®P*"**' Hamlocka, Andromeda, Mt. Laurel,Varisgatod Evonymons, ate.

Your tm w or to a luxury Emonid town —
GREENVIEW Lawn Food all o rg a n ic -  full g u a rs n ts o

iSŜ  SQ- ft -  only •6.35 do it 
10,000 sq. ft  — only •11,95^ jOQuy

Also authorised dealer tor Scotts products, CAJ lawn foods.
Old Fox Mllorganita, ate. — Let us help you/

Omammtal, Shade and Fruit trees - large and 
small. Flowering shrubs - largo selection”
FORSYTHIA, 3 -4  fa s t, 2  g a l. p o ts  . .  * 3 . 9 9

"P la n U  th a t p le a re ”  
168 Woodland SI. 

Manchester

* 1 . 1 9 .

l \

Manchester Hardware
877 MAIN STREET In 

DOWNTOWN MANCHESTER 
PHONE 643-4425 

F raa  P a rk in g  R ear o f S to ra l

f f i  lV‘ ZT-r'*.’ *,.. . /' /  C

Scotts
Early Bird Lawn Sale!

Turf Builder 
Plus Halts14955,000 

SO. FT.
Reg. 19.95

C om bination fe rtiliz e r and crab- 
grass con tro l Use on new o r es
tab lished  lawn: makes it th icke r

D uiiu t;r1395
^ 2

Turf Builder
10,000  
SQ. FT.
Reg. 16.95

T nonized  (or p ro longed  (eedina; 
develops sturdy root systerfi.

5.000 SQ. FT.. R.g. 8.95.......  7 .9 5
15.000 SQ. FT., n.g, 23.95.1 9 . 9 5

Turf Builder 
plus 2

Family

10,000
80. FT.
Rag. 23.45
Feed your lawn and wipe out 
dandelions and other weeds at 
the same time.

1995

L

Family Brand 
Grass Seed

2000 
so. FT.
Naw Lawn
Perennial grasses, Ideal for 
seeding or thickening lawn.

Q 9 S

Scotts
21” Lawn Spreader
K itli predskm Row Control

1 9 5

♦S ->v>,„al

'SERVINS M AU C H ESTSR  OVER SO YEARS

W HITE
ALUM INUM

G U TTERS
10’ SECTION............ .. ONLY 5.55
16’ SCETION............ . ONLY 8.90
21’ SECTION............ ONLY 11.65
32’ SECTION............ ONLY 17.75

FIX UP
SPECIALS
EXTERIOR. 
PLYWOOl
V. 7 .9 5  
 ̂ 1 0 .4 5

V. 12.50  
 ̂ 1 4 .2 5

:: G o o d j® ;®  
t w o S i d e s i e .5 0

.032 HEAVY GAUGE

ALL ACCESSORIES IN STOCK

Johns-Manvillo ASPHALT SHINGLES
235 lb. 8EAL-0-MATIC 

13 COLORS IN STOCK 
1 8 .9 0  PER so.

CEMENT BLOCKS 4 "rt"«18 " .42 .A 
.55 .A TREATED Rag. $7.45

LANDSCAPE TIMBERS SAiE......
255 CENTER S T ., MANCHESTER OPEN MON.-SAT. 7-5 

THURSDAY TIL 9
Caah A Carry 
Uia Your. . .

Tired of using a 
shovel and hoe? 
You’re ready 
for the...

New 
Concept 
in Garderi 
Care
The new Gilson Compact Tiller is so easy to 
operate, so versatile it makes gardening and yard 
care more fun.

LAWN-BOY
Garden Week Sale!

Model; 8 2 5 5  
K l^  $ 2 4 r*

NOW ONLY
$ ig g « g

You Sava $80,001
Offer Expirea 

4/30/77

The easy-mowing, longer-going Lawn-Boy 
you’ve always w anted . . .  a t a special low price,

L A W IM -B O Y
Believe in it.

•  14” Posi-Uri)e'‘ P ia N E E R l
•w CHAIN SAW S

•  Weighs only 10 Suit for the kma ru a
lbs. 4 oz.

•  3.1 ciL in. engine 
>Easy-Vc® 
starting

•  Anti-kick saw
i ^ in  \

P 26

ECKERT’S LAWN & LEISURE
Route 44A Coventry

• Spring-steel tines flex as they bite deep, to 
cushion the action, cut. penetrate hard soil; slice, 
blend-in organic material.
• Six tilling widths to choose from, starting al
6 inches up to a maximum ol 18 inches. Lets you 
tailor the machine lor a variety ol jobs.
• Easy to control. Unit weighs only 51 
pounds; makes it easy to maneuver 
around trees, shrubs and flower beds; 
down narrow rows.
• Handle folds down lor easy, car- 
trunk transport and out-of-the-way 
storage.
Ask us about this all-new. 
all-season gardening 
machine.

compact tiller

M M I W » !

CAPITOL EQUIPMENT
NEW  AND U S E iT E Q U IP M E N T  

"We Service Whet We Sell"
38 MAIN ST., MANCHESTER •  643-7958
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B u d g e t is c o n tin u a l  p ro c e ss

Paul Costello, finance director for East Hartford schools, 
wrestles with the town’s education budget each year. (Herald 
photo by Barlow)

Area police report
East Hartford

Donald R. Morse, 23, of 155 
Wetherell St., Manchester, was 
arrested Monday on a court warrant 
charging him with third-degree 
burglary and third-degree larceny.

The charges stem from a break 
into a Risley St. home Feb, 15, police 
said. He was held overnight on $500 
surety bond for appearance in Com
mon Pleas Court 12 today,

David M, Pattison, 22, of 6 Great 
Hill Rd., East Hartford, was 
arrested Monday and charged with 
evading responsibility and driving 
while under the influence of liquor or 
drugs.

The arrest followed an accident at 
3:57 p.m. on Oak St. Pattison drove 
north into a parked car and shoved it 
15 feet, police said. He then drove 
away from the scene, police said.

He is scheduled to appear in court 
May 3.
Andover

Jeffrey S. Underhill, 7, of Long Hill 
Rd., Andover, was admitted to 
Manchester Memorial Hospital Mon
day night with multiple injuries suf
fered in a car-bicycle accident. 
Hospital officials said his condition is 
satisfactory.

State Police said the boy’s bicycle 
was struck by a car driven by Gary

W. Steele, 25, of 218 Bunker Hill Rd,, 
Andover.

Steele was charged with failure to 
obey a stop sign and driving with un
safe tires. No court date was given. 
South Windsor

Daniel Galovich, 18. of 125 Hillside 
Dr., South Windsor, was charged 
Monday with driving while his 
license was suspended, breach of 
peace, and interfering with a police 
officer.

Police said he was stopped for the 
license charge and he created a dis
turbance resulting in the other 
charges. He was released on a $500 
non-surety bond for appearance in 
Common Pleas Court 12, East Hart
ford, May 9.

David Caron, 19, of 102 West St., 
Rockville, was charged Monday with 
evading responsibility. Police said 
the arrest was the result of an in
vestigation of an April 16 accident. 
Caron is to appear in court in Blast 
Hartford May 3.

South Windsor Police are in
vestigating the complaint of Francis 
Kuez of 726 Foster St., South Wind
sor, that someone removed four hub 
caps from his car valued at $200. 
They are also investigating the com
plaint that a bicycle was stolen from 
outside the 10-Pin Bowling Alley, Rt. 
5, last night.

By SHEILA TULLER
Herald Correspondent

“Budget making is a continual 
process” said Paul Costello, director 
of finance for the East Hartford 
schools, when he recently explained 
the making of a budget.

Costello is waiting for Town Coun
cil approval of the 1977-78 Board of 
Education budget. Council and school 
board members will discuss the $20,- 
180,135 budget at a workshop May 4. 
The Council is expected to take final 
action late in May.

If the Council approves the 
proposed budget, Costello can 
relax...a little bit. If it’s not ap
proved, Costello and School Supt. 

.Eugene Diggs will have to make 
adjustments.

The superintendent will then go to 
the school board with recommen
dations for allocations of budget 
money. ’The Council says how much 
can hie spent but the board has the 
final say on how the dollars are 
spent.

Though budget making is a con
tinual process through the year, the 
biggest push for Costello starts in 
late fail.

As director of finance, Costello 
issues a calendar to ail staff 
members involved with budget 
making.

Principals and supervisors must 
submit equipment requirements by 
Dec. 1. Their requests for new and 
re p la c e m e n t equ ipm en t a re  
reviewed by the superintendent in 
late December.

Before Dec. 1, Costello and the 
supervisor of physical plants review 
maintenance projects with each 
building principal. Costello and the 
supervisor inspect every building 
with principals and custodians to see 
what work needs to be done.

In the meantime, the Pupil Ac
counting Department is collecting 
data to project the student enroll
ment for the following year. The 
number of students in each grade in 
each school is needed to figure per- 
pupil costs for field trips, t^ k s  and 
school supplies.

In recent years, big savings have

Bulletin board

East Hartford
Teens can take part in a table ten

nis tourney at the Penney High 
School Drop-In Center Wednesday 
from 7:30 to 9:30 p.m.

The town Department of Parks and 
Recreation announced the tourney.

It is open to high school students 
and young adults. Registration will 
take place before the games.

Senior forum disappointing
South Windsor

A recent forum for South Windsor 
senior citizens. Intended to give 
elderly residents the opportunity to 
voice their needs, was a disappoint
ment, according to one local official.

Officials had hoped that many town 
seniors would attend the forum to 
lend some insight on what type of 
services and activities were wanted 
by the elderly.

Instead, however, only those per
sons who regularly participate in the 
programs now available attended the 
meeting.

Social Services Director Peter San- 
tarpia said he knew most of the per
sons who came, so apparently the 
forum did not reach those who don’t 
attend organized activities such as 
the Nutrition Program or the South 
Windsor Senior Citizens Gub.

"It's discouraging,” said one local 
official, "because we hear com
plaints that we should do more for 
our senior citizens but when we’re 
ready to listen only those that are 
happy with the present services show 
up.”

The major item brought up at the

forum was the need for a permanent 
place for senior citizens to meet and 
socialize.

The Nutritional Program for the 
elderly is housed at St. Peter’s 
Lutheran Church, and the Senior 
Citizens Club meets regularly at St. 
Margaret Mary’s Church.

It appears the best chance for 
some sort of center is after the Wap- 
ping School Is closed In 1978.

I>Mal senior citizens seem to be 
pleased with the minibus service 
which takes the town’s elderly to the 
luncheon program at St. Peter’s and 
to various shopping areas.

Elderly project on agenda
Vernon

At its meeting tonight at 7:30 in the Memorial Building, 
the Vernon Town Council will be asked to set a date for a 
public hearing and special town meeting on funding an 
addition to the Grove St. housing project for the elderly.

The $30,881 appropriation is being asked to assure that 
the contract for the addition can be signed by the May 9 
deadline in case expected federal funds aren’t available 
by that time.

The low bid for the project was $454,000 and the Depart
ment of Community Affairs (DCA) had allotted $390,000. 
The council has already asked for permission to transfer 
$20,000 from community development block grant funds, 
earmarked for sidewalk Improvements, for site im
provements at the Grove St. project.

However, the town has not received approval from 
DCA to make the transfers yet and rather than jeopardize 
the entire project is asking for the special appropriation.

Charles Harlow, chairman of the Senior Citizens Ad
visory Committee, will report tonight on the committee’s 
recommendation to hire a full-time director for the 
senior citizen center. Recreation Director Donald Berger 
now oversees the operation.

In executive session, the council will discuss the 
proposed agreement between the town and the police un-

COMPLETE GM 
REPAIRS

•  COLLISION 
• MECHANICAL

WE SERVICE ALL GENERAL MOTORS 
CARS AND TRUCKS 

Qanulno Parta 
Factory Trained Machanica

24-HOUR WRECKER SERVICE 
CALL 646-9464

Carter Chevrolet
1229 MAIN ST. •  MANCHESTER

ion. The three-year contract has been approved by police. 
If approved by the council, it will go into effect July I.

Other items on the agenda include:
• The revenue report for March and a report on new 

town employes.
• Letter of resignation from Marilyne McGinley from 

the Greater Hartford Transit District.
• Letter from B. J. Granatek of Bette Circle, objecting 

to the reduction of the police budget.
• Ratification of the date of April 13 at 7:30 p.m. at the 

Middle School for the public hearing on proposed town 
and education budgets.

• Requests for interdepartmental and intradepartmen- 
tal budget transfers.

• A request for a refund of special sewer assessment 
from the contingency account.

• Request for authorization to have a voter-making 
session at Rockville High School May 4.

IS YOUR AUTOMOBILE  
INSURANCE  
ADEQUATE?

We find that many people haven't the 
■lightest idea of how much auto Insurance 
they carry. Again most people don't realize 
how inexpensive is the cost for higher 
limits. Now Is the lime to review your policy 
to shape it to your individual needs. Call 
Dave Torslenson or Jim Gerrity for expert 
advice.

ROBERT J. SM ITH, INC
963 Main Straat

646-0202 649-5241
“ In au ran am ith t Since 1 9 1 4 "

been, made by ordering school 
supplies with other area towns 
through the Capitol Region Educa
tion Council, Costello said.

Alan Desmaris, Costello’s assis
tant, projects costs of all utilities, 
except telephone. Utilities always 
take a big chunk of budget dollars.

“This year, substantial cuts were 
made in the utilities accounts,” 
Costello said. The board made cuts in 
the fuel and electricity accounts.

After the first of the year, Costello 
begins work on the salary division of 
the budget'.' All department and 
school staffs are checked to see if all 
positions are filled. Teaching staff 
positions are forwarded by one 
salary step.

Personnel cuts or additions to staff

are figured in the salary proposals.
By mid January, Costello must 

have the budget printout ready for 
staff workshops.

The superintendent’s proposed 
budget goes to the Board of Educa
tion during the firs t week of 
February. From then until the begin
ning of March, when the budget is 
due on Mayor Richard Blackstone’s 
desk, the board holds at least a dozen 
budget workshops.

Budget committee people, prin
cipals and supervisors appear before 
the board to defend all requests. 
Costello is at every workshop to field 
questions from board members as 
they go through each line item.

After every workshop, Costello 
adjusts the proposed budget where

cuts have been made. He makes sure 
everything is in place and all line 
items are correct with each new 
printout. This year, board approval 
was finally given to the 15th proposed 
budget.

Costello credits the board with long 
hours and hard work.

"Each board member has his own 
priorities where cuts can be made 
without hurting the education 
process. It’s a difficult job,” he said.

He knows. He’s been doing it since 
1972 and it gets harder each year, 
despite experience gained. With es
calating costs, declining enrollment 
and fewer employes are not saving 
dollars, no matter how the budget is 
handled.
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Board will move pupils
The East Hartford Board of Elduca- 

tion voted 4-2 Monday night to send 
more than 100 students from the 
Woodland School to the Burnside 
School in the fall.

The board had voted this winter to 
close Woodland as an elementary 
school because there are not enough 
students. It later voted to house the 
Synergy School there, along with the 
school system’s administrative of
fices.

Woodland PTA President Kathy 
Falletti said most Woodland parents 
prefer to send their children to the 
new Langford School north of 
Woodland. A survey she did bore up 
her statement.

Burnside School parents have said 
the real reason for Woodland 
parents’ reluctance has to be with the 
lower income levels of many of Bum- 
side’s students. Burnside is much 
older than Langford but it has been 
remodeled. Building age has nothing 
to do with it, they have said.

Voting for sending Woodland 
students to Burnside were board 
members Richard Veltri, Barbara 
Atwood, Joyce Ruggles and Dorothy 
Carey. Voting against were Emery 
Daly and Jerry Ingalllnera.

Parents of 16 Woodland students 
have asked that their children be ad
mitted to Langford under the open 
enrollment program in town. The 
program allows a child to attend a 
school outside his district if there is 
room and the parents supply 
transportation.

Daly warned that Burnside will be 
crowded next year.

Eugene Diggs said Burnside can 
handle 500 students without crow
ding. Even with the Woodland 
students, there will only be 464 
students in Burnside this fall, he 
said.

Classes will be kept at a maximum 
of 27, Diggs said. The art and music 
rooms at Burnside will remain in
tact, he said.

In other school news this week, the 
400-member East Hartford Educa
tion Association met Monday after

noon at Penney to discuss a new 
three-year contract.

The teacher contract provides for 4 
per cent raises for 1977-78, 4.2 per 
cent for 1978-79, and 4.3 per cent for 
1979-80. About half the teachers are 
now at the highest step In seniority, 
meaning their only raises would be 
from the contract. Other teachers 
would get the raise plus the higher 
pay of higher steps.

The teachers will vote on the con
tract Friday.

Area fire calls
East Hartford

Monday, 12;11 p.m.—Auto accident al 
318 Burnside Ave.

Monday, 3:13 p.m —Brush fire al 305 
May Rd.

Monday, 5:13 p.m —Gas washdown on 
Pent Rd.

Monday, 5:37 p .m —Investigation on 
Handel Rd.

Monday, 5:40 p.m —Investigation on 
Heron Rd.

Monday, 6:50 p.m.—Oil found in brook 
near 236' King St.

Monday. 6:52 p.m.—Auto accident at 
Burnside and Oakwood Avenues.

Monday, 8:18 p.m —False alarm to 
Phelps St.

Today, 1:30 a m.—Medical call to 539 
Burnside Ave.

Today, 2:24 a.m.—Medical call to 1209 
Main St.

Today, 3:08 a m.—Medical call to 131 
Goodwin St.

Today, 5:51 a m —Medical call to 441 
Main St.

Todav, 7:23 a m —Medical call to 49

Columbus Circle.
Today, 8:32 a.m.—Medical call to 441 

Main St.
South Windsor

Monday, 5:4S p.m.—Grass fire on Pond 
Lane.
Tolland County

Monday, 11:53 a m —Car fire on Hany 
Lane, Vernon.

Monday. 1:19 p.m.—Television fire on 
Clark Rd., Bolton.

Monday, 4 p.m -B rush fire on Goose 
Lane. Tolland.

Monday, 5:40 p.m.—Traffic accident at 
Long Hill and Hendee Rds., Andover.

Monday. 5:51 p .m —Brush fire on 
Talcottville Rd.. Vernon,

Monday, 7:01 p.m —Car fire at Rts. 6 
and 87, Andover.

Monday, 10:49 p .m —Brush fire at rear 
of Three J 's  Restaurant. Rts. 6 and 44A, 
Bolton.

Today. 7:46 a m —Brush fire on Loomis 
Rd., Bolton.

Today, 10:42 a m —Brush fire on 
Kinney Rd., Hebron.

East Hartford public records!

W'arranly deeds
Carol Shamel Goodman et al to the Town of East Hart

ford, three-and-a-half acres in the Keeney Cove area, 
donated for the town's proposed park along the Connec
ticut River.

Avelina R. Guranga to Fernando A.C. Paiva et al, 
property on Hollister Dr., conveyance tax $46.20.

J. Edwin Johnson et al to J, Coth & Associates, proper
ty on Prospwt St., conveyance tax $232,10.

Peter J, Kiro et al to Fr^erick  J. Lavalle et al, proper
ty on Green Manor Dr., conveyance tax $37.40.

H & J Builders Inc. to John Bettencourt, property on 
Woodmont Dr., conveyance tax $61.60.

Demetrios Balis to John Zocco et al, property on Sim
mons Rd., conveyance tax $49.50.

Gregory S. Bowron et al to Mark A. Olsen et al, proper
ty on Burnham St., conveyance tax $41.25.

H & J Builders Inc. to Peter J. Kiro et al, property on 
Woodmont Dr., conveyance tax $52.80.

Dennis Daugherty et al to David M. Normandie, 
property on Constock Place, conveyance tax $37.75.

Gilbert R. Lange et al to Roy I. Tapio et al, property on 
Timber Trail, conveyance tax $52,80.

Charles M. Burkett et al to Henry J, Sawicki et al, 
property on Park Ave., conveyance tax $59,40.

David Labb et al to Robert F. Holmes et al, property on 
Colt St., conveyance tax $13.75.

ZE SURE . V -B I IS S  h »  b « n  tsrv in g  Ih t  Horns O w n tr  
for 9 3  YEARS, fo r  t  (om plolo  FREE INSPECTION of 
your homo by < T trm ilo  Control Export, lu p o rv iio d  
by Iho lin o tt  lochnicil « u l( ,  phono our n to r td  
lo o t  olfico:

649-9240
BLISS TERMITE CONTROL
Div. Bliss Exisrminalor Company • 1ST. 1882
Th* Oldest & Largest In Conn.

A professional 
8x10 color portrait for 88*

• Choose from our selection ol eight scenic 
and color backgrounds

• S elec t additional portraits and save up to 
K compared to 1975 prices.

• See our new large Decorator Portrait.
•  Your complete satisfaction guaranteed or 

your money cheerfully refunded.
No obligation to buy additional portraits

A  Great Way to Remember 
Those You Love

10 A.M. - 8 P.M. 
APRIL 19-23
MANCHESTER

PARKADE

S l i r . S I S V I C I  M P T  S T S S IS

One sitting per subiecl-$1 per subject lor 
additional subjects, groups, or Individuals in 
the same family. Persons under 18 must be 
accompanied by parent or guardian.
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may bring finance unit
By BARBARA RICHMOND

Herald Reporter 
By agreeing to delete one sentence 

in a section of the town charter, the 
Charter Revision Commission, in 
effect, paved the way for a full 
finance department for Vernon.

This sentence reads, “The director 
of administration shall be the finance 
officer until the Town Council shall 
determine otherwise.”

Although the commission, at the 
sta rt of its workshop meetings, 
decided its actions will be informal 
until all the charter has been studied, 
members did agree it is time to put 
the issue to voters.

Right now the director of ad
ministration is also the finance of
ficer and the purchasing agent.

On suggestion of Seymour Lavitt, 
commission chairman, the members 
also agreed that perhaps the title, 
"finance officer;*’ should be changed 
to comptroller. This person would be 
responsible to the director of ad
ministration, and through him, to the 
mayor,

Steven M archam and Joseph 
Merluzzo, Town Council members, 
sat in on the meeting for a while and 
were asked to participate in the dis
cussion.

Marcham said he feels that the 
mechanics of the hierarchy in the 
Board of Education business office is

better equipped because of the 
presence of a business manager. 
“Therefore I would endorse your 
proposal.”

Lavitt, who was instrumental in 
the consolidation of the town's 
government and the planning of the 
charter, said he strongly felt that the 
sentence in question was a tran
sitional one. He said he feels that the 
original Charter Commission thought 
the town would be having a finance 
department soon.

John Daigle, who also served on 
the former commission, said he 
didn't think that was the intent 
because they knew there couldn't be 
a finance department right away.

“We are ready now; the change 
should go to the Town Council and 
then to the voters. If I were on the 
council 1 would put it on the ballot as 
a separate issue,” he said.

Marcham said, “ 1 feel you are a 
potentially powerful commission and 
shouldn't shirk. 1 feel you should put 
in this provision and let the council or 
the voters shoot it down.”

Lavitt said the commission is very 
careful about overstepping its 
bounds. “ But if we feel strongly 
enough about something we should at 
least recommend it," he said.

Council member Herbert Swenson 
suggested that the town combine its 
finance department With the Board 
of Education.

Lavitt said because of the basic 
difference in the nature of operation, 
would be opening a can of worms to 
suggest this. The school board is 
autonomous — it can make in
terdepartmental budget transfers 
whereas the town cannot.

Some commission members feel 
the purchasing agent should be 
separate from the finance officer, 
Daigle said, “ You shouldn't have the 
same person buying the merchandise 
and writing the checks,”

The commission also discussed the 
feasibility of a full-time town at
torney.

Commission m em ber Stanley 
Sadlak said he feels this would be a 
m atter of economics.

Lavitt said it would be more than 
that; it would also be a m atter of 
qualification. He questioned whether 
the town could get as qualified a per
son for a full-time job as it does for 
the part-time one.

C o m m iss io n  m e m b e r  F re d  
McKone cautioned that it would not 
be possible to get a full-time attorney 
who Is qualified for $20,000.

Lavitt said, “ 1 would like to know 
what we would get out of a full-time 
attorney that we don't get now.”

He a sk e d  th e  c o m m iss io n  
members if they would be in favor of 
changing this section of the charter 
and they said, unanimously, “n o "

Bolton
The Parent-Teacher Organization 

w ill sp o n s o r  a t a l e n t  show  
Wednesday at Bolton Elementary 
School. Students in Grades 5 to 8 will 
perform at 9:05 a.m. At 1:45 p.m., 
students in kindergarten through 
Grade 4 will perform. Parents are 
welcome.

Bolton's Republican Town Com
mittee wili meet tonight at 8 at the 
Community Hall.

Bolton constabulary
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Vernon
The board of Education budget 

proposal is available in the office of 
the town clerk, Memorial Building, 
Park PI.; in the office of the 
superintendent of schools. Park St., 
and in the Rockville Public Library.

The Vernon Area Chapter of the 
American Association of Retired 
Persons has filled the bus for the trip 
to the Ottawa Tulip Festival May 17. 
The bus will leave the United 
Methodist Church, Grove St., at 7:30 
a.m. The balance of the payment is 
due May 1. Send checks to Mrs. 
Stephanie Schlude, 58 Maple St., 
Ellington, 06029. The group is plan
ning a day trip to Heritage Planta
tion, Cape Cod, June 15. Call Mrs. 
Schlude for more information.

Rockville 
hospital notes

Admitted Monday: Noreen Allen, 
Som ers Rd., E llin g to n ; B lanche 
Ciechowski, Ward St., Rockville; Ann 
Close. Beelzebub Rd., South Windsor;- 
Ann Ditolla, Mt. Vernon Dr., Vernon; 
P a tr ic ia  H em m ler, M iddle Rd., 
Ellington; Julie Higgins. Vernon Ave., 
Rockville; Harry Kopp, Linden PI., 
Rockville; David Pronovost, Merline 
D r., V ernon ; P a t r ic ia  S h ie ld s, 
Tankerhoosan Rd., Vernon; Evelyn 
Somerville, Hillside Ave., Vernon; 
Evelyn Somerville, Hillside Ave., Ver
non; Charles Spofford, Hany Lane, Ver
non; Lydia T ennstedt, South St., 
Rockville; John Winder, Orchard St., 
Rockville; Julie Zalenski, Franklin Park, 
Rockville.

Discharged Monday; Marilyn Levine, 
Irene Dr., Vernon; David Matts, West 
Haven; Clifford Niemann, Jobs Hill Rd., 
Ellington; Gladys Pliska, Meadowlark 
Rd., Vernon; Wesley Wilson, Burke Rd., 
Rockville

Birth Monday A daughter to Mr. and 
Mrs. Daniel MeVay, V illage St., 
Rockville.

By a 4-2 vote, funds for Bolton's 
proposed constabulary were deleted 
from the 1977-78 budget by the Board 
of Finance Monday night. Morris 
Silverstein and Gary Mortenson 
voted against deleting the funds.

Many other minor adjustments 
were made to the proposed budget 
requests. The finance board will 
meet Friday a t 8 p.m. at the Com
munity Hall to continue budget dis
cussions.

The finance board will also discuss 
a $1,400 request from the Board of 
Selectmen for gas, oil and diesel fuel. 
The board took no action on the 
matter Monday.

In other business, the finance 
board:

• Approved payment of $1,325 for 
unemployment compensation for 
fo rm e r  B o ard  of E d u c a tio n  
employes. In the current year, $4,598 
has been paid.

• Appropriated $451.05 from the

Contingency Fund for installation of 
the traffic light at Bolton Notch.

• Appropriated $200 from cash sur
plus for supplies for the flu clinics in 
Manchester.

• Appropriated $330 from cash sur
plus to the Rockville Public Health 
Nursing Association.

• Transferred $500 from cash sur
plus to the Social Security budget. 
Meetings set

The Ambulance Study Committee 
will discuss the final draft of its 
report tonight at 8 at the Community 
Hall.

The Conservation Commission will 
have a special meeting Wednesday at 
8 p.m. at Herrick Memorial Park.

The Planning Commission will con
duct a public hearing Wednesday at 8 
p.m, at the Community Hall to con
sider the Fiano Heights subdivision 
on Birch Mountain and Volpi Rds. If 
approved, the subdivision would have 
67 lots and four new roads.

Two Vernon cops hurt 
in disturbance arrests

Two Vernon police officers were 
tre a te d  a t R ockville G eneral 
Hospital Monday night after being in
jured while investigating a distur
bance that started on property of the 
Rev, Kenneth Knox, Elm Hill Rd., 
Talcottville.

Three members of a Talcottville 
family were charged in connection 
with the incident. Erwin Drury Sr., 
44, was charged with threatening, in
terfering with a police officer and 
assault on a police officer; Erwin 
Drury Jr., 20, was charged with 
breach of peace, interfering with a 
police officer, and assault on a police 
officer; and Arthur Drury, 17, was 
charged with breach of peace and 
assauit on a police officer.

Police said they were called by 
neighbors of Pastor Knox. They said 
apparently he had asked the three to

leave his property and they refused 
to do so and allegedly became 
abusive.

When police officers arrived, the 
three men were near their own home 
on Main St., Talcottville, and they 
became abusive to the officers. Sgt. 
John Stodd and Officer Thomas Mair 
were taken to the hospital, treated 
and released. Officer William Yetz, 
who also was at the scene, wasn't in
jured.

The two older Drurys also were 
treated and released at the hospital. 
Erwin Sr. was held at the police sta
tion overnight in lieu of posting a $5,- 
000 bond and Erwin Jr. was held over 
in lieu of posting a $1,000 bond. They 
were to appear in Common Pleas 
Court 19, Rockville, today. -

Arthur Drury was released on a 
$250 non-surety bond for appearance 
in court May 11.
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atlas bantlij
• 24 Hour Em ergen cy  Service
• Burner Sales & Service
• Clean Heating Oils

6 4 9 - 4 5 9 5
Call Us For Your Home Heating 

And Air Conditioning Needs...

FINAL EXPENSE 
LIFE INSURANCE

$900 to $5000*
EVERYONE ACCEPTED

KTWEENAQES 46-87
*Doptndlng on age.

N O  S A L E S M A N  W I L L  C A L L  
W rite a n d  g iv a  ua y o u r da te  o f birth 

' ■ ' «  O F  A M E R I C A  I N S U R A N C E  C O R p T b O S T O N  
40 B ro a d  S L ,  B o a to n , M aaa. 0 2 10 9 , O a p l. O S M H

OB CALL TOLL FREE; 8 0 0 - M 1 I 1 7 8 0

$ SAVINGS
+  c h e c k in g
-j- LOANS
+  27 OTHER SERVICES

FROM BANKAMERICARD®TO TRAVELERS CHECKS,

FROM SAVINGS BANK LIFE INSURANCE TO SAFE DEPOSIT BOXES, 

FROM DIRECT DEPOSIT OF PAYROLL CHECKS TO BANK BY MAIL

= THE TOTAL BANK

SAVINGS BANK OF MANCHESTER
MANCHESTER • EAST HARTFORD • SOUTH WINDSOR • BOLTON • ANDOVER • ASHFORD MEMBER F.D.I.C.

Herald angle 'Jordan pitches six-hitter
. as Tribe blanks Fermi

Earl Yost

Sports Editor

Ons'two punch
One-two punch with Coach Skip 

Olander's Manchester Community 
College baseball team this spring has 
been two Catholic High products, 
Tom Kearney out of Northwest 
Catholic and Mark McMahon from 
Elast Catholic.

The pair has accounted for nine 
home runs in MCC's first nine games 
this season, Kearney stroking five 
and McMahon four.

The twosome has also accounted 
for 28 runs batted in and the first- 
year players have also tallied a total 
of 27 runs.

McMahon and Kearney have also 
collected a total of six doubles and 
one triple in pacing the offensive. 
The former is a first baseman who 
hit several tape-measure drives 
while with the Elagles while Kearney 
is a pitcher who is the designated 
hitter when not working on the 
mound.

" It’s the best one-two punch that 
we've ever had here,” Pat Mistretta, 
director of athletics, said, adding, 
“both could play with most state 
colleges.”

Kearney boasts a .333 battinq 
average and McMahon is in the 
select circle at .306 after 10 games.

Off the cuff
Blast Hartford’s entry in the Hart

ford Twilight Baseball League this 
season will be sponsored by Hartford 
Jai-Alai. Mike Liappes will again 
coach the squad wMch competed as 
the Merchants last summer. Liappes 
is the current Penney High varsity 
baseball mentor...Gene Johnson, 
Moriarty’s baseball manager, is on 
the lookout for a catcher for the Twl 
League entry...Gene’s son, Mike, se
cond baseman and co-captain of 
Rockville High’s baseball team this 
season, won’t forget his opening 
home game this season. Mike, who 
gained valuable experience playing 
Twi ball last sununer, hit a 350-foot 
drive to leftfield against Norwich but 
in circling the bases slipped as he

neared third, got up and scrambled 
home. An alert Norwich infielder 
called for the ball, made an appeal to 
the umpire and Johnson was called 
out for missing the base. The younger 
Johnson edition is a fine looking 
hitter and may follow his father’s 
footsteps into the pro ranks.

Here ’n there
W hile  E a s t  C a th o l ic  an d  

Manchester High athletic teams meet 
on the football field and basketball 
court, the two schools will not meet 
in baseball. Schools are limited to 16 
r e g u la r  s e a s o n  g a m e s  an d  
Manchester has ail 18 games in CCIL 
play...Nice honor for Manchester’s 
Tom Kelley, to have the April 28 
Football Foundation Hall of Fame 
dinner dedicated to him...Saturday 
night’s Yesteryear Basketball Reu
nion at Willie's Is open to the public, 
men and women. Yosh Vincek, 
general chairman, reports more than 
200 tickets have been sold...Len 
Rivers, former UConn assistant foot
ball coach, is in his second season as 
v a r s i t y  b a s e b a l l  c o a c h  at 
Princeton...New England Whalers 
hope to Tnake it two straight tonight 
when they face the Nordiques in 
Quebec in the WHA playoffs. If the 
Whalers win, the sixth game is slated 
Friday night in Hartford. Quebec 
holds a 3-1 lead in the best of seven 
set.

End of the line
All interested are Invited to attend 

the meeting Wednesday night of the 
Manchester High Booster Club at 
7:30 a t  M a n c h este r  C oun try  
Club...Three Goodwins, Phil, Andy 
and Jim, are members of South 
Windsor High's varsity tennis squad 
this spring...John Vitale, well-known 
for his second place finishes in the 
Five Mile Road Race in Manchester 
on Thanksgiving, placed 45th in the 
Boston Marathon yesterday. Best 
finish by a runner who competed 
here was Ron Wayne’s fourth spot. 
The former UMass cross country 
runner now lives in California.

All’s no t well 
in  Y ank cam p

NEW YORK (UPI) — There have been no loud SQenes, no 
angry words among the Yankees, but do a little digging beneath 
the surface and you find the deep unspoken anguish.

The worst imaginable calamity has
befallen them. 'They are losing ball 
games, four in a row and seven out of 
nine, and they’re wallowing in last 
place in the American League Blast.

Billy Martin feels the anguish most 
of all because he’s the manager. It’s 
his neck if everything goes to pot, not 
the ballplayers’. He knows that.

One of the big things he learned 
from his old manager, Casey Stengel, 
was how to handle the team when it’s 
in a rut like this.

When his team  was winning, 
Stengel was a tyrant. Keep after 'em, 
he’d urge all his players. Don’t let 
’em up. When the Yankees were 
losing, though, when they couldn’t 
seem to do anything right, he was an 
entirely different person. Supportive, 
understanding and above all, patient.

None of this was lost on Martin 
during all the time he played for the 
old man, and now that the Yankcps 
are having so much trouble, he’s 
u sing  th e  sam e  so ft S tengel 
technique, hoping it will help both 
him and the ball club.

“ You don’t push when you’re 
losing,” he said before Monday’s 
game with Toronto’s expansion-born 
Blue Jays. “The most important 
thing for a manager to have in a case 
like this is patience.”

Sometimes, that comes hard.
Before the game, Martin was given 

another piece of bad news. Catfish 
Hunter, his ace pitcher, had to be 
placed on the 21-day disabled list 
because of a bruise he incurred on his 
instep on opening day.

Martin had other troubles as well.
The New York press, he said, was 

trying to stir up trouble between him 
and Reggie Jackson and between him 
and team  owner George Stein- 
brenner. Stories had been written 
that he and Jackson and he and Stein- 
brenner had some "u n se ttled "  
differences.

"Nothing is ‘unsettled’ despite 
what the press says,” Martin in
sisted. "Now they’ve got me against 
Steinbronner and they’ve got me 
against Reggie. But it’s not true.”

It had been reported that Jackson 
felt he could play in Milwaukee last 
Friday night after he told writers his 
elbow bothered him, and then Martin 
didn't play him.

"They (the press) forget to realize 
that wherever I manage, I never play 
a guy who's hurt," said Martin.

Jackson informed Martin his elbow 
still was giving him trouble Monday, 
so he was used as the designated 
hitter.

Someone wanted to know whether 
the Yankees are having any kind of 
“ego problem,” and Martin shook his 
head no.

"This all goes back to the first 
practice we had this spring,” he said. 
“The first thing Reggie did was go 
out to right field and the first thing 
(Thurm an) Munson did was go 
behind the plate. After the workout, a 
writer said to me, 'Did you notice 
Reggie and Munson didn’t talk to 
each other?’ I said to him, ‘You gotta 
be kidding All spring long after that, 
the writers would come around and 
ask me ‘what about your internal 
problems?’ What internal problems? 
We don’t have any.”

Martin has begun changing things 
around, not with his ball club but 
with the press. From now on, the 
writers and other members of the 
media would only be allowed in the 
clubhouse until 25 minutes before 
game time, he said.

“And if they abuse that. I’ll tack on 
five more minutes each time,” he 
warned. "If they're gonna be bleeps 
in the paper. I’ll be a bleep in the 
clubhouse. ...”

One of the things Martin did Mon
day was shave off the moustache he 
had been wearing since last October 
and cut his upper lip slightly doing it.

” 1 thought it would change my 
luck,” he said, unsmiling.

It didn't.
The Blue Jays won the ball game, 

5-1. The Yankees made four errors 
and the 9,685 fans on hand boo^ 
them as they left the field.

Top players
NEW YORK (UPI) -  Oakland’s 

rookie outfielder Mitchell Page and 
Baltimore’s three-time Cy Young 
Award-winner Jim Palmer shared 
American League "Player of the 
Week” honors.

Palmer pitched twice last week, 
recording back-to-back shutouts on a 
total of five hits to Milwaukee on 
Tuesday and Texas this past Sunday. 
Palmer's earned run average 
dropped to a league-leading 0.64.

By LEN ALSTER
Herald Sportewriler

Five fifth inning runs and 
Mike Jordan’s strong pitching 
p e r f o r m a n c e  p o w e r e d  
Manchester High to a 6-0 CCIL 
baseball victory over Fermi 
High yesterday in Enfield.

Jordan, junior lefthander, got 
stronger as the afternoon heat dis
sipated. He ran into difficulties in the 
first and fourth frames, the Falcons 
loading the bases each time with one 
out, but escaped both occasions 
without any damage.

Jordan, now 1-1, struck out 11, 
walked only three and scattered six 
hits in leading the Silk Towners to 
their second victory in four starts.

Ferm i s ta r te r  and loser Jim  
Chevalier, 1-1, allowed the Indians 
only one safety thru four innings but 
the locals erupted in the fifth. Ed 
White walked and Jeff Backofen 
singled with both runners moving up 
on a wild pitch.

Frank Livingston then delivered a

Legion Junior 
squad enters 
Jaycee lo^p

The Am erican Legion Junior 
baseball team will participate in the 
junior division of the Jaycee-Courant 
League. It will also schedule games 
a g a i n s t  comparable te a m s  
throughout the state and will play 
home tilts at East Catholic’s Eagle 
Field.

Players will be selected from open 
tryouts to be conducted as soon as 
high school and junior high seasons 
end. To be eligible for the junior 
program, a youth cannot turn 16 
before June 15. Unless he has been 
released by the Legion team in his 
hometown, or a bordering town if his 
hometown doesn't have a program, 
he must live in Manchester or 
Bolton, or attend any school in 
Manchester or Bolton.

Representatives of the Rec and 
Legion have agreed to the following 
participation guidelines regarding 
Manchester youngsters interested in 
p la y in g  in b o th  p r o g r a m s  
simultaneously. It is the intent of the 
Legion to su pp lem en t the a c 
com p lish m en ts  of the Rec by 
providing added competition. In 
order for Manchester residents to 
play on the Legion Junior team, they 
must be a member of a team in the 
Rec program. In the event of con
flict, youngsters will be expected to 
fulfill ail obligations to his Rec team 
first.

For Manchester youngsters in
terested in playing for the Legion 
Ju n io r team , the  follow ing is 
suggested. Thirteen and 14-year olds 
should register for Alumni Juniors, 
th en  a tte n d  t ry o u ts  fo r both 
programs. Fifteen year olds and 
those who’ll turn 16 after June 15 
should register for the Intertown 
League, then attend tryouts for both 
teams.

single past the glove of third 
baseman Bill Peltola scoring White 
with Backofen also coming home as 
leftfielder Roger Giguere couldn’t 
find the handle.

After Livingston got picked off 
first, Ray Gliha, Tom Jones and 
Brian Moran singled with Gliha 
scoring. Kevin Hanlon followed with 
a two-bagger just inside the leftfield 
foul pole chasing home the final two 
markers of the inning.

M anchester’s o ther ta lly  cam e

acro ss  in the  n inth inning as 
Livingston reached on an error, stole 
second and scored on a Jones single 
to left. The RBI was Jones’ sixth of 
the campaign which gives him the 
team-lead.

Backofen and Jones each had a 
pair of safeties for Manchester with 
Stu Sibley getting two scratch infield 
hits for Fermi, also 2-2 for the 
season. Jordan abetting his own 
cause picked two runners off first 
base.

/ i

Courage
profile

BOSTON (UPI) — Every runner in 
the 81st Boston Marathon had a 
story. Kurt Brinkman’s was a profile 
in young courage.

'The second place finisher among a 
field of seven in the wheelchair divi
sion, Brinkman. 23, of Provo, Utah, 
lost both his legs seven years ago 
while working with a power company 
crew.

The six-foot-six former basketball 
player said his heart stopped when 
his legs hit the live wire, then actual
ly started again when he hit the 
ground 25 feet below. “ 1 looked up 
and said; ‘Oh my God, let me die,” 
Brinkman recalled.

Now married, Brinkman is looking 
ahead to plans to become a basket
ball coach.

He said he owed part of his second 
finish Monday on the 26-mile route, 
which he achieved in just under three 
hours, to roadside mechanics.

"Twice along the course, I had to 
pull into a gas station because one of 
my wheels froze up,” Brinkman said. 
“The people in the gas stations were 
better than A.J. Foyt’s pit crew could 
ever be. They were just terrific get
ting me back out on the course.”

Bob Hall, 25, of Belmont. Mass., 
finished first in about two hours and 
40 minutes, an average of less than 
six minutes and 10 seconds for each 
mile.

Hall held out his grimy hands after 
the race and revealed a large broken 
blister on his little finger. His 
muscular arms hardly bore a drop of 
sweat and his words came without ef
fort.

MIKE JORDAN

Manchester (6)
AB R H 

White, If 2 1 0
Backofen, ss 5 1 2
Livingston, 2b 5 1 1
Gliha, ct 5 1 1
Jones, c 3 1 2
Moran, rf 5 1 1
Hanlon, lb 4 0 1
Nurmi, 3b 3 0 0
Ingraham, 3b 1 0  0
Jordan, p 4 0 1

Giguere, If 
Tidwell, lb 
(Jievalicr, p 
Saley, c 
Baldyga, cf 
Jedzinak. ss 
Peltola, 3b 
Moriarty, 2b 
McKay, ph 
Maricit, ph 
Sibley, rf

Fermi (0)
AB R H 

5 0 0

I 0 1 
4 0 2

Totals 37 6 9 3 Totals 37 0 6 3
Manchester 000 050 001—6

Scholastic sports roundup

Softball
MHS girls

Upping its record to 3-1 
yesterday was Manchester 
High’s girls’ softball team 
with a 12-6 duke over Fer
mi High a t Fitzgerald  
Field.

Junior Doreen Downham 
gained the mound decision 
to up her record to 2-1. She 
gave up nine hits, five 
walks and struck out four.

The Indians stroked 21 
hits in taking the contest 
w ith  J a c q u i  F ig le y ,  
Downham and Debbie 
Brainard each collecting 
four hits and Kathy Strand 
and Rachel Rosen three 
and two safeties respec
tively: Downham had four 
RBIs, Strand three and 
Shirley Adams two.

Outfielders Figley and 
Strand played well defen
sively, cutting potential 
Fermi runs down at home.

Bullun liigli
Bolton High's girls' soft-

Tennis
Cheney Tech

Upping its record to 2-0 
yesterday was Cheney 
Tech’s tennis team with a 
4-1 win over Coginchaug 
High in D urham . The 
losers are now 0-3 for the 
season.

Dave B e lle fleu r and 
Dave Rivard won singles 
matches with the doubles 
teams of Tom Talamini- 
Steve Ference and Paul 
Dabroi-Steve Stratton also 
victorious.

Results: Bellefleur (CT) 
def. LaBella 6-2,7-6; Baker 
(C) def. CJiasse 6-4, 6-2; 
Rivard (in ’) def. Hostetler 
2-6, 7-5, 6-3; Talamini- 
Ference (CTT) def. Church- 
Cole 6-4, 6-2; Dabroi- 
S tra tto n  (CT) def. D. 
Baker-G. Baker 6-4, 6-1.

Cheney Tech's jayvee 
tennis team dropped a 4-1 
duke to Coginchaug yester
day in Durham.

Results: Hewitt (CT)
ball team opened its 1977 def. Vie 6-4, 6-4; Malmberg
campaign yesterday with 
an 11-9 win over Portland 
High in Portland.

(C) def. West 6-3, 6-2; 
Davis (C) def. Hovey 6-4,6- 
4; Fazzino-Dejarlais (C) 
def. Warner-Chmelowski 8- 
6; Davis-Malmberg (C) 
def. Kishimoto-Hewitt 5-0. 
Manchester High 

With Scott (Jottlieb, Jon 
Peck and Phil Valentine 
each winning their singles

The f re sh m a n  h u rle r4 ftT ^“ '̂’ 
walked none, struck out s ix ^ ® ‘̂ ‘®‘''® Manchester 
and allowed six hits. ^ 'Sh 's boys’ tennis team

downed South Windsor

Patty Maneggia had two 
hits and four RBIs and Deb 
Pullo, Laurie Tierney and 
Louise Vogel all hit well 
for Bolton. Darby Barnard 
went the distance for the 
Bulldogs to gain the win.

Lanigan and Guerera 
share Pro-Am laurels

Near-perfect golfing weather yesterday found Rick 
Lanigan of Redding Country Club and Frank Guerrera of 
Farmington Hills carding identical one under par 71 
rounds to share top honors at the Manchester Country 
Club.

It w as th e  opening  
Connecticut Section PGA 
ProAm Tournament of the 
season.

Runnerup laurels were 
shared by home pro Ralph 
DeNicolo, veteran Bob Kay 
of Wampanoag and Don 
Parson of Ludlow, Mass. 
Each cam e in with 73 
scores.

Bogies on the 13th, 14th 
and 15th hurt DeNicolo who 
fashioned a two under par 
34 on the front nine but 
slipped to a 39 on the back 
side to share third place 
money.

Lanigan got off to a great 
start with birds on three of 
the first four holes, before 
running into trouble with a 
bogey on the fifth and a 
double bogey on the ninth 
to finish the first nine at

BOLAND  
OIL CO.

EST. 1935

FUEL OIL
AUTOMATIC DELIVERY 

24 HOUR SERVICE

646-6320
369 C w ite r  8 1. 

M a n c h M te r

even par 26.
Guerrera collected bir

dies on the fifth, seventh, 
10th and 12th holes with 
bogeys on the second, ninth 
and 16th.

Jim  Rusher, new pro at 
Minnechaug, finished in a 
tie for sixth place with 75.

Local team of DeNicolo, 
Woody Clark, Serge Sartori 
and Bob Vonderhall tied 
for low gross honors with 
32-34-66 with three other 
teams.

High. 6-1, yesterday in 
South Windsor.

Chris Boser-Jon Keller, 
M a r k  C a o u e t t e - T o m  
Donovan and Scott Hyde- 
Rich Marshall all won their 
d o u b l e s  m a t c h e s  in 
s t r a i g h t  s e t s  f o r  
Manchester.

R esults: P. Goodwin 
(SW) def. Kennedy 6-3,6-3; 
(Jottlieb (M) def. Karlin 6- 
3, 4-6,6-3; Peck (M) def. A. 
Goodwin 7-6, 6-7, 6-3 
V a l e n t i n e  (M)  d e f  
Eisenberg 3-6, 6-4, 6-0 
B oser-K elle r (M) def 
Talbot-Thomson 6-4, 6-3 
Caouette-Donovan (M) def 
Waters-J. Goodwin 6-2,6-3 
Hyde-Marshall (M) def 
Simler-Aeren 6-3, 6-0.

Golf
Blast C a t h o l i c

East Catholic High's golf 
match yesterday against 
Northwest Catholic and 
Xavier High was called 
because of darkness. It will 
be completed at a later 
date.
Baseball
M H S  J a y v e e s

M a n c h e s t e r  H i g h ’s 
jayvee baseball team up
ped its record to 2-1 with a 
9-2 win over Fermi yester
day in Enfield.

Steve F*yka gained the 
mound victory for the 
young In di an s  as  the 
sophomore gave up six 
hits, walked none and 
fanned eight. Pyka drove in 
two runs with a single and 
Chris DeCiantis belted a 
three- run homer  in a 
seven-run third inning.

Bowling
Z O D I A C -  M a u r e e n  

Warwick 181-481, Shirley 
Belasky 189-479, Loretta 
Griffin 203, Nancy Ofiara 
176-453, Laura Wheatley 
176, Sandra Miller 186-179- 
477, Lisa Luginbuhl 471, 
Pat LeGrand 454.

P O W D E R  P U F F  -  
Gerry Tracy 182-485, Gert 
Vo ge l  184-201-498,  
Charlotte Ferguson 187- 
481, Cindy Muldoon 189-462, 
Gerry Tonski 188, Bklith 
Tracy 469, Gerry Olson 482, 
Edna Klein 460, Lorrie 
Baker 451.

Area baseball
Behind the hitting and 

pitching of Carl Guzzardi, 
P e n n e y  High n ipped  
p r e v i o u s l y  u n b e a t e n  
Conard High, 8-7, in CCIL 
baseball action yesterday 
in East Hartford.

In the only other area tilt 
on tap Monday, Blast Hart
ford High dropped its se
cond straight 6-5 duke, this 
lime to Wethersfield High.

Guzzardi struck out eight 
and chipped in offensively 
with three hits as Penney 
won its third in four starts 
and sent Conard to its first 
defeat af ter  two wins. 
Mike Cook, Dwight Craig, 
Lindsey James and Kevin 
Grady each had a pair of 
blows for Penney.

Wethersf ie ld pushed 
across two runs in the bot
tom of the ninth to send 
East Hartford to its third 
loss in four outings. Jeff 
Scanlon was hitting star 
for the Hornets with two 
hits, a single and three-run 
homer. Jeff McGowan, se
cond Hornet hurler, took 
the loss.

MCC in split
Manchester Community 

College’s golf team split a 
pair of matches yesterday, 
topping Tunxis and losing 
to Rho de  I s l a n d  J r .  
College. Scores were MCC 
351, Tunxis 396 and Rhode 
Island 329.

Pitch ,H it, Run 
contest June  4

Registration forms are 
now available a t Thom 
McAn stores for the annual 
n tch . Hit and Run youth 
contest slated June 4 at 
W a d d e l l  F i e l d  in 
Manchester.

The local Rec Depart
ment will supervise play 
with Carl Silver In charge.

R e g i s t r a t i o n  r u n s  
th ro u ^  May 22. Eligible 
are boys and girls age 9 
thru 12 (as of Aug.l).

Youngsters will each 
make t^ e e  throws from a 
designated target, hit three 
balls and run the bases 
against a stop watch.

Information is available 
by calling Silver at the 
Rec, 646-6010, Monday thru 
Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m.

IMPORTANT MEETING
Of The Nawfy foimsd

M H S
ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB

DATE: WEDNESDAY - APRIL 20 

TIME: 7:30 P.M.

PLACE: MANCHESTER COUNTRY CLUB

PLEASE A H EN D  THIS MEETING
OUR •nuns-YOUR snunt 

NEEO SUPPORT
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Legion baseball Booster Drive
Henry Wierzbicki, American Legion baseball Booster Drive 

chairman, attaches decal to windshield while Bob Donahue, left, 
and Mayor Matt Moriarty look on. Proceeds will help support 
the Legion baseball program which will be expanded this season. 
(Herald photo by Dunn)

RSox question 
marks produce

BOSTON (UPI) — It was day when 
tion points.

Young Butch Hobson, who ousted 
Rico Petrocelli from a third base job, 
hit a two-run homer and drove in a 
third run and Steve Dillard, still 
trying to prove himself as a big 
leaguer, had three hits Monday as the 
Boston Red Sox tipped the Detroit 
Tigers, 5-3.

In  a d d i t i o n ,  p i t c h e r  J im  
Willoughby, who held out for more 
money after claiming he was a better 
pitcher than last y ear’s 3-12 record, 
bailed Boston out of ninth inning 
tro u b le  by throw ing one pitch . 
Aurelio Rodriguez, a pest to Boston 
p i t c h e r s  o v e r  th e  y e a r s ,  h it  
Willoughby’s sinkerball into a game
ending double play.

Hobson, a .234 h itter last year, had 
better success with a sixth inning 
sinker thrown by loser Fernando 
Arroyo. The drive into the leftfield 
screen  lifted Boston from  a 3-2 
deficit into a 4-3 lead that gave 
Ferguson Jenkins his first win.

“ Butch went down and dug it out," 
said manager Don Zimmer, who 
handed Hobson the job last July.

Hobson also hit an eighth inning 
sacrfice  fly tha t accounted for 
Boston's last run.

Dillard, a good hitter whose twice- 
repaired right shoulder has hindered 
his progress, started a t second base

the question m arks turned intoexclam a-

for the first tim e this season. He had 
three hits, scoring a first inning run 
and driving in a second inning tally, 
to offset Ben O glivie’s two-run 
homer for Detroit in the first inning.

R usty  S taub knocked in T ito  
Fuentes in the top of the sixth to put 
Detroit on top again before Hobson 
punched in the final three Boston 
runs. L efty  B ill Lee m ade his 
seasonal debut in the eighth inning 
and lasted until walking a man with 
one out in the ninth.

Then Willoughby cam e in to make 
his first contribution of the season.

“ It makes me think of 1975 when I 
made one pitch, got a doubleplay and 
got a s a v e ,’’ sa id  the  s id e a rm  
pitcher. The pitch was a fast ball 
down the middle and sinking. I was 
very conscious of not overthrowing. I 
wanted to throw it nice and easy 

“ I threw about 100 pitches in the 
bullpen to get ready for the one pitch 
that I had to throw in the gam e,” said 
Willoughby who was “kind of disap
pointed with the way my first couple 
of appearances worked out.”

Carl Yastrzemski also had three 
hits for Boston, which won its third 
gam e against five losses this season. 
The Tigers are 3-7.

Ray Bare, 0-1, faces rookie Bob 
Stanley, 0-0, tonight in the second 
contest of the four-game series.

Drayton’s victory 
first in six tries

BOSTON (UPI) — The two winners 
ternational field by themselves.

The first runner across the finish 
line Monday was Canadian citizen 
Jerom e Drayton, a Munich born son 
of Ukranian parents who negotiated 
the hilly 26-mile, 385-yard course in 
2:14:46. Miki Gorman — a wispy, 
China-born Japanese runner who 
lives in Los Angeles — won the 
woman’s division in 2:48:44.

Drayton’s victory, his first in six 
attem pts, was 4:51 slower than the 
m ark set in 1975 by American Bill 
Rodgers, who bowed to the 85-degree 
on-course heat just he reached the 
crest of Heartbreak Hill at the race’s 
20 mile mark.

Gorman, a 41-year-old m other who 
also won the 1974 Boston race, 
fin ished  422nd overa ll and six 
minutes behind the record tim e set in 
1975 by Liane Winter of West Ger
many, who did not compete.

D ray ton , th ird  in 1974 and a 
challenger through 23 miles in 1975 
before dropping out, said the win 
over 2,932 other official entrants 
would be his last appearance in 
Boston.

He said running through a crowd of 
an estim ated 1.5 million spectators 
w a s  " in s a n i ty "  an d  a d d e d .  
Sometimes they got so ciose and 
cheered and yelled so hard right next 
to my ears, it was hard to think.”

But Drayton, looking fresh in his 
white outfit with a red Maple Leaf 
and a pair of one-way sunglasses, had 
little else to occupy his mind after 
the halfway m ark when he found 
himself all alone. His strategy was 
“ to run step for step” with Rodgers, 
who burned the transplanted German 
two years ago en route to the 
American record of 2:09:55.

‘/Vo interview'
KANSAS CITY, Mo

of the 81st Boston Marathon were an in-

This tim e Rodgers -simply lost a 
s te p  a f te r  lead ing  th rough  the 
Wellesley checkpoint, 13% miles 
into the race. “ I w asn't pushing him, 
he just dropped back,” said Drayton.

Less than  seven  m ile s  la te r , 
Rodgers had stopped because of 
d e h y d ra tio n  and  D ray to n  w as 
battling only his own tired body.

Still, he wouldn’t take a drink from

M a ra th o n
the mammoth crowd because “ you 
never know w hat’s going to be in it.”

Turkey’s Veli Balli was a sur
prising second place finisher, 58 
seconds behind Drayton. The 27-year- 
old auto mechanic from Mush said he 
thought he was winning the race.

"Because of the crowds, I couldn’t 
tell anyone was in front of m e,” said 
Balli, a 38th place finisher in the 1976 
Olympics. If 1 knew another man was 
ahead of me, I would have tried to 
run harder.”

Brian Maxwell, a University at 
California-Berkeley assistant track 
coach and a form er Canadian team 
m ate of D rayton, was th ird  in 
2:17.21. Ron Wayne of Alameda, 
C a lif .,  w as fo u rth  and V innie 
Fieming of the G reater Boston Track 
Club finished fifth.

Tom Fleming of Bloomfield, N.J., 
whose p--evious three Boston races 
had netted two seconds and a third, 
was sixth followed by Gary Tuttle of 
Ventura, Calif., and law clerk Chris 
Berka of Palo Alto, Calif

Sports slate
T uesday 

BASEBALL 
Cheney T ech a t Bacon 

Academy, 3 :1 5
S o u th  W in d s o r  a t  

H artfo rd  P ublic
Bolton a t Rocky H ill 
R ham  at P o rtlan d  
Crom w ell at C oventry 
E llington at Suffield  

TRACK
M anchester at Penney,

3 :3 0
East C alholic/N orw ich 

at H artfo rd  Public  
H all a t M a n c h e s te r  

(g irls), 3 :3 0
TENNIS

C heney T ech at Lym an 
M em orial

B u I k  e l e y  a t
M anchester (girls)

E a s t  C a t h o l i c  a t  
Penney (girls)

GOLF
East C atholic at East 

H artfo rd
P rince  T ech /R h am  at 

Cheney Tech
GIRLS SOFTBALL 
East C atholic at H art

ford P ublic
W ednesday 
BASEBALL 

Enfield at M anchester, 
3 :3 0

S outh  W indsor at East 
C atholic, 3 :1 5

Vinal T ech at Cheney 
T ech, 3 :1 5

Penney at Ferm i 
W indham  at East H art

ford
G ilbert at Rockville 
B a c o n  A c a d e m y  a t 

Bolton
C oventry at R ham  

TENNIS
R o c k v i l l e  a t

.Manchester
M anchester at S outh  

W indsor (girls)
E a s t  C a t h o l i c  a t  

W indham  (girls)
GOLF

East C a th o lic  at St. 
Paul

GIRLS SOFFBALL 
M anchester at E nfield  ,

^ t a n d i n g w

National League
East
W L Pci. GB 

St. Louis 7 3 .700
Montreal 5 3 .625 1
New York 5 5 .500 2
Chicago 4 5 .444 2V4
Pitts. 4 5 .444 2%
Phila. 2 6 .250 4

West
W L Pet. GB 

Los Ang. 8 2 .800
Houston 5 4 .556 2W
Atlanta 5 5 .500 3
San Diego 5 6 . 455 3W
Cin. 4 7 .364 4W
San Fran. 3 6 .333 4V4

T oday’s G aines
Pittsburgh (DemeryO-0) 

a t Montreal (Stanhouse 0- 
1)

New York (Koosman 0-1) 
a t St. Louis (Falcone 0-1), 
N

Philadelphia (Christen
so n  0-1) a t  C h ic a g o  
(Krukow 0-0)

San Diego (Freisleben 0- 
2 or Strom 0-1) a t Atlanta 
(Ruthven 2-0), N

San Francisco (B arr 1-1) 
a t Houston (Andujar 2-0)

American League
East 
W L Pet. GB

Milwaukee 6 2 .750
Toronto 6 5 .545
Cleve. 4 4 .500 2
Baltimore 4 4 .500 2
Boston 3 5 .375 3
Detroit 3 8 .273 4Mj
New York 2 7 .222 4(4

West 
W L Pet. GB

Chicago 6 2 .750
Oakland 7 3 .700
Kan. City 5 4 .556 1V4
Minnesota 6 5 .545 1V4
Texas 4 4 .500 2
Seattle 6 7 .462 2(4
Calif. 5 7 .417 3

T oday’s G aines 
Toronto (Garvin 2-0) at 

New York (Patterson 0-0) 
D etro it (B are 0-1) at 

Boston (Stanley 0-0), N 
Milwaukee (Slaton 1-0) 

a t Oakland (Medich 1-0) 
Texas (Boggs 0-1) a t 

Seattle (Wheelock 2-0), N 
Chicago (Johnson 1-0) at 

California (Tanana 2-0), N 
Minnesota (Redfern 0-2) 

a t Kansas City (Colborn 1- 
1), N

Cleveland (Eckersley 1- 
0) at Baltimore (Flanagan 
(H)), N

.m iio n t. v j i i ,  mo. (UPI) — Kansas City newsmen 
have been waiting this season for Royals’ outfielder 
Amos Otis to hang up his traditional “ No Interview” 
sign.

They got it instead from Rod Carew of the Minnesota 
Iwins.

■Tm not talking to the visiting press,” Carew snapped 
after collecting four hits in five at bats Monday night to 
help the Twins to a 8-6 victory over the Royals “ If I go 
oh-for-four tomorrow, no one will talk to me No inter- 
Views.

APRIL SPECIALS ON SIDINGI
alumii^ , vinyl siding 
with insulated panels

20 Colors To Choose FromI
Prlcei Ars Now Lower on SIdingl 

Free Eatlmatea — Easy Terms  '

BILL TUNSKY $49-9095

Cards beginning 
to flex muscles

NEW YORK (tJPI) 
— Manager Vern Rapp 
may not be kidding 
when he says the St. 
Louis Cardinals are 
only beginning to flex 
their muscles.

“ We had such a tough 
c o n d i t io n in g  p r o g ra m  
during the spring that the 
guys might have been too 
tired  to h it ,”  says the 
rook ie m an a g e r. “ Now 
t h e y ’r e  g e t t i n g  th e  
ch an ce .” W hatever the 
reason, the Cardinals are  
producing a t the plate this 
season, have won seven of 
their first 10 games, are  in 
firs t place and m ust now be 
v ie w e d  a s  p o t e n t i a l  
E astern  contenders.

Ken Reitz hit the key 
blow Monday night — a 
two-run homer in the sixth 
inning which lifted the Car
dinals to a 3-2 victory over 
the New York Mets. Reitz’ 
hom er cam e  off C ra ig  
Swan with two out after 
Ted Simmons opened the 
inning with a single.

Bob F o rsch  rece iv ed  
credit for his third straight 
victory although he gave 
way to A1 Hrabosky with 
one ou t in the  e igh th . 
Hrabosky retired  the side

in the eighth, yielded a solo 
hom er to Dave Kingman 
leading off the ninth and 
then struck out the side.

Elsewhere in the NL, Los 
Angeles defeated Cincin
nati, 7-3, San Diego Padres 
outslugged Atlanta, 12-6, 
Montreal Expos scored a, 
6-5, 14-inning triumph over 
P i t t s b u r g h  a n d  
P hiladelphia topped the 
CSiicago Cubs, 3-1.
D odgers 7, Reds 3 

Steve Garvey hit a three- 
run homer, a double and a

^ a t i o ^
League.

single to lead a 10-hit Los 
A ngeles a t ta c k , w hich 
enabled Rick Rhoden to 
win his second game. Dave 
Lopes and Reggie Smith 
contributed two hits each 
to hand Jack Billingham 
the loss. Cincinnati’s Pete 
Rose hit a two-run homer, 
giving him 13, and tying 
him  w ith the  la te  Rip 
Collins for m ost homers by 
a switch h itter in the N L. 
D a n  D r i e s s e n  a l s o  
homered for the Reds. 
Padrt'H 12, Bruve«4 6 

Gene Tenace drove in 
five runs with two homers.

one a grand slam , and 
Doug R ader knocked in 
four with a homer and a 
single leading San Diego’s 
14-hit b a rra g e . G eorge 
Hendrick also homered for 
the Padres while Willie 
M o n ta n e z  a n d  J e f f  
Burroughs connected for 
the Braves. Rick Sawyer 
was the winning pitcher 
with relief help from Butch 
M e tz g e r  a n d  R o l l i e  
Fingers.
Expos 6, P ira te s 5 

Rookie Andre Dawson 
s in g le d  h o m e  W a rre n  
Crom artie with one out in 
the  14th inning, giving 
rookie reliever Bill Atkin
son the win and raising 
M ontreal’s season record 
to 5-3. The P ira tes tied the 
score a t 5-5 in the eighth. 
Ed Kirkpatrick homered 
for Pittsburgh, which has 
lost five of its nine games.

Ph illies 3, C ubs 1 
Mike Schmidt and Garry 

M addox h it h o m ers as 
Philadelphia won only its 
second game in eight tries. 
Randy Lerch pitched a no
h itter for six innings and 
won his first m ajor league 
gam e with relief help from 
Ron Reed in the eighth and 
ninth innings. Ray Burris 
was the loser.

INDEX
NOTICII

1 —  Lott tnd Found
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9 — P tr t o n t I  L o tn t  

10 — In tu ra n o t
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lOUCATION .
18 — P riva ta  Ina tructlona
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54 — H om es for Rant
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61 — A utos  lo r  Sale
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63 — Heavy E qu ipm ent fo r Sale
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Yanks learning fast 
that trouble’s ahead

NEW YORK (UPI) 
— Their multimillion 
d o l l a r  p a y r o l l  
notwithstanding, the 
New York Yankees 
are finding out when it 
rains, it can really 
pour.

They have lost seven of 
th e ir  firs t nine gam es; 
th e y  a r e  l a s t  in th e  
A m erican League E ast; 
their best pitcher has just 
been placed on the 21-day 
disabled list; their second 
best pitcher may be joining 
h im ; th e ir  m ost sp e c 
tacular free agent acquisi
tion is hitting just .200, and, 
as might be expected, their 
m a n a g e r  is  d u c k in g  
reporters from the safety 
of the tra in e r’s room.

If Monday’s error-filled 
5-1 loss to the Toronto Blue 
Jays is an indication of 
w h a t is  to c o m e , th e  
Y a n k e e s  can  p ro b a b ly  
e x p ec t som e f irew o rk s 
from the man who pays 
their way, George Stein- 
brenner. A most im patient 
la n d lo rd , S te in b re n n e r  
co u ld  f in d  no jo y  in 
watching ex-Yankee Otto 
Velez stroke a solo homer 
for one Toronto run and 
drive in another with a dou
ble.

T h e  Y a n k e e s  a l s o  
managed only four hits but 
com m itted as many erro rs 
in helping Blue Ja y s’ right
hander Dave Lemanezyk to 
an easy route-going vic
tory.

Meanwhile, it was an
nounced C atfish H unter 
has been placed on the 21-

day disabled list with an in
jured right instep, while in 
the sixth inning of Mon
day’s game, losing pitcher 
Ed Figueroa was struck by 
a line drive in alm ost the 
sam e spot and was taken to 
the hospital for X rays.

"I don't know how many 
m o re  we ll w in ,”  said  
ela ted  Toronto M anager 
Roy H a rts f ie ld , whose 
Blue Jays a re  now 6-5. “ We 
are  better than a lot of peo
ple thought we w ere."

But a t least one Yankee 
wasn’t panicking yet.

"W e're ju st backing up 
to get a running s ta r t ,” 
quipped Reggie Jackson, 
th e  f l a m b o y a n t  $2.9

American
League

million, right-fielder who 
is c u r re n tly  b a ttin g  a 
m eager .200. “ If manage
m ent s ta y s  cool, w e’ll 
come out of i t .’’
O rio les 4, Ind ians 3

Doug DeCinces, A1 Bum
b ry  and  ro o k ie  E d d ie  
Murra all hit home runs 
and the Orioles held on to 
beat the Indians for the 
third time in two days. 
D eC inces, who ran  his 
club-leading RBI total to 
six with a two-run hom er in 
s i x t h ,  i m m e d i a t e l y  
preceded a solo shot by 
M urray , h is f ir s t  a s  a 
m ajor leaguer. Bum bry 
connected in the third to tie 
the game, 1-1.
I'wins 8, Royals 6 

Rod Carew, off and run
ning in p u rsu it  of ye t 
another AL batting title.

WHY WE S m  PUGH.

There are plenty of reasons.They 
include: Handling, reliability, econ
omy, quality, and the Puch warranty.

lPUCH.If reasons are what 
you want, come in and 
talk. If fun’s what you're u i y i u i i H  
after, come in and test "■ "-"B M P  
ride a Puch.

Your Doalor of Puch MolorUod Blkoa:

stroked four hits to raise 
his average to .362, drove 
home two runs and scored 
another in the Twins’ win. 
Tom Johnson hurled four 
innings of one-hit relief for 
his firs t victory of the 
year.
M ariners 8, R angers 6 

Juan B ernhardt drove 
home four runs, three via a 
third-inning hom er and 
Dan Meyer and Leroy Stan
ton added solo shots to 
power the M ariners over 
Texas, Bill Laxton hurled 
three shutouts innings of 
relief to p reserve  Stan 
Thomas’ first victory.

INVITATION 
TO BID

The Manchester Board of 
Education seeks bids for elec
tric Lamps for the 1977-1978 
school year. Sealed proposals 
will be received until 3:30 
P.M, May 24, 1977 at which 
time they will be publicly 
opened. Specifications and bid 
forms may be secured at the 
Business Office, 45 N. School 
Street, Manchester, Connec
ticut. Raymond E. Demers, 
Business Manager 
041-4

LEGAL
NOTICE

NOTICE TOR ADMISSION 
OF ELECTORS 

LIMITED SESSION 
TOWN OF ANDOVER, 

CONNECTICUT 
Notice is hereby given that 

the Board for Admission of 
Electors for the Town of An
dover will be in session in the 
Town Office Building, School 
Road on Saturday, April 30, 
1977 from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 
p.m. for the purpose of admit
ting those persons whose 
qualifications as to age or 
citizenship were attained 
after April 9th and 10th, 1977.

The qualifications are as 
follows: Applicant must have 
become eighteen years of age 
since April 10,1977, must have 
become a naturalized citizen 
since April 9,1977 and must be 
a resident of Andover, Conn. 

Ruth K. Munson,
Town Clerk
for Board of Admission 
of Electors 

No. 028-4

□ EMPLOYMENT

Help Wantad 13

PHONE FROM home to ser
vice our customers in the 
Manchester area, flexible 
hours, super earnings, 249- 
7773.

IMMEDIATE JOB Openingr 
12,000 to 20,000 possibUlties. 
We need career minded peo
ple who are willing to work for 
a rewarding future. We want 
to talk to you privately. We 
have many job openings 
offering security, pensions 
and high earnlnm. Training 
starts Immediately. Apply at 
Ramada Inn, Rt. 91 off the 
Bridge St. exit. Warehouse 
P o in t a t  10:30 a .m .,  
Wednesday April 20. No phone 
calls. An Equal Opportunltv 
Employer.

LEGAL
NOTICE

NOTICE OF BIENNIAL 
TOWN ELECTION 

TOWN OF ANDOVER, 
CONNECTICUT 

Notice is hereby given of the 
Biennial Town Election to be 
held on May 2, 1977 in the 
Town of Andover. Connec
ticut, for the purpose of elec
ting Municipal Officers and 
members of Boards and Com
m issions as provided by 
Statute, Special Act and Or
dinance. liie  polling place will 
be the Andover Elementary 
School, School Road, Andover, 
Connecticut and the polls will 
be open at 6:00 a.m. and will 
cloae at 8:00 p.m.

Ruth K. Munson,
Clerk of the 
Municipality 

No. 027-4

INVITATION 
TO BID

Sealed bids will be received 
in the Office of the Director of 
General Services, 41 Center 
Street, Manchester, Connec
ticut until May 3, 1977 at 11 
a.m. for the following: 

Firefighters turnout coats 
Utility sand spreader 
The 'Town of Manchester is 

an e q u a l o p p o r tu n ity  
employer, and requires an af
firmative action policy for all 
of its Contractors and Vendors 
as a condition of doing 
business with the Town, as per 
Federal Order 11248,

Bid fo rm s, p lans and 
specifications are available at 
the General Services Offlct 
41 Center Street, Manchester 
Connecticut,

Town of Manchester, 
Connecticut '
Robert B. Weiss, 
General Manager 

No. 033-4

TOWN OF MANCHESTER

LEGAL
NOTICE

The Planning and Zoning 
Commission will hold public 
hearings on May 2,1977 at 7:30 
P.M. in Woodruff Hall, Center 
Congregational Church, 11 
Center Street, Manchester, 
Conn., to hear and consider 
the following petitions: 
ZONING REGULATION 
AMENDMENT (Z.37)

The Commission proposes 
to amend Article II, Swtion
7.04.01 and Article II, SecUon
13.05.01 by changing "waived” 
to read "d e fe n d .” 
MANCHESTER 
CON G REG A TIO N  OF 
JEHOVAH'S WITNESSES (J- 
20)

To approve a Special Excep
tion under Article II, Section 
2.02.02 to permit development 
and erection of a religloui 
structure at Tolland Turnpike 
and Slater Street as shown on 
a plan entitled "King^m Hall 
of Je h o v a ’s W itnesses, 
T o lla n d  T u rn p ik e , 
Manchester, Conn.", scale 1" 
equals 30’, dated April 2,1977, 
Santo J. Glangrave, Engineer. 
STONE AND GOLDBERG (S- 
17)

Request for cluster subdivi
sion approval. Creation of 79 
lots In a "Residence AA" tone 
under the provisions of Artlcie 
III, Section 5 of the Zoning 
Reflations, on the West side 
of Gardner Street.
Copies of these applications 
have been filed In the Town 
Clerk's office and may be In
spected during office noun. 

PLANNING AND 
ZONING COMMISSION 
Ronald Oates,
Secretary

Dated this 19th of April 1977.
04<M

S h e  B e r a l h

C L A S S I F I E D  A D V E R T I S I N G

PHONE 643-2711
FOR A SSIS TA N C E  IN  P LA b iN G  YO U R A Q

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
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ADVERTISINB
RATC8

1 d ty  . . , . 11# w ord p t  d iy  
3 d iy *  . . .  10# word per day 
S daya . . . .  0# word par day 

26 daya —  6# word par day 
16w orda $2.00 m inim um  

Happy A d a .............. $2.30 Inch

A0VERTISIN8
DEADLINE

12:00 noon lha  day batora 
publication.
D a a d lln a  lo r  S a tu rd a y  and 
Monday la 12:00 Noon Friday.

PLEASE READ 
YOUR AD

Claaalflad a d t ara takan ovar 
tha phona aa a cortvanlanca. 
Tha Harald la raapontib la  for 
only ona Incorract Inaarllon and 
than only to  tha a lia  o f tha 
original Inaartlon. Errors which 
do not lasaan tha valua of tha * 
advartisamant wilt not ba cor* 
ractad by an additional Inaar* 
tion.

Help Wantad

v>
Crochet
Use baby yarn to make a 
cool capelet for the ward
robe.

No. 5778 has full cro* 
chet directions for both.
TO OSDIR. i n #  78# far task  Mt*
tsra, ah ii 25# ---------- —-■
k w ll la t .

A N M IC A M T

11W  Asa. a# A m a rto w "
Na« YoriL N.Y. ISMS 

Frfat Naan. AOirstt with ZIF 
CIBE m i S tyk Nwikar. 
1977 'A LB U M  with a  bound- 
in “All-Season Gift Book” 
of 24*pagosI Price...$2.00. 
USD TNISI S08KS AT $1M  EACH. 
Na. i - I IS - S m t  SISSON tu a T s . 
S w w a a  iM t t a  kvaly oa iitt.
H i. ^ 1 1 7 - MILTS ON FAAM!. 
Sfraattam far ititaa a  saOts.
Na. S -tll-B S A N tM O T H irt nOW* 
E l MILTS. I I  faiafaaUai aallts. 
Na. S - l l l - A M im O A t  FAVOAITt 
AFSHAKS. A N a a t it i l a ilattlaa. 
Na. S -IZ O -M A U  A SIFT. Maaf 
RHtt far frItaO t aa# ta iiny .
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ORDER PROCESSOR and 
general office work - Business 
Forms Dept. Modem office 
enviroqment ■ diversified and 
interesting opportunities. 
Must have above average

f3

COOK • For Manchester Ear
ly Learning Center. Minimum 
high school diplom a or 
e q u iv a le n t .  P re v io u s  
experien ce  cooking for 
groups. Salary $3.04 for 15 to 
20 h o u rs  p e r  w eek . 
Applications by w ritten 
r^u est only. P.O. Box 696, 
Manchester, Conn. 06040. An 
Equal Opportunity Employer.

Cool Capes

ful. Five day 'w eek . All 
benefits. East Hartford plea-

needed for making and wrap
ping sandwiches. Apply In per
son. 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Day and
evening hours available. i „  
[y to nob Nob Enterprises, to 
Hilliard St. Manchester.

DISHWASHERS - Part Time 
Nights - Apply In person, 
Tacorral, 246 Broad St., 
Manchester.

WAITRESSES - All hours 
available. Apply in person at 
Tacorral, 246 Broad St., 
Manchester.

DENTAL ASSISTANT for 
Glastonbury office. Pull time. 
Excellent opportunity. Cliatr- 
side Ehiperlence preferred. 
Send resume to % x F c/o 
Manchester Herald.

SECRETARY Receptionist • 
Busy m ed ical o ffice  in 
Manchester. Excellent typing 
skills required. Pleasam  
telephone manner and ap
titude for figures, knowledge 
of insurance forms helpful. 
Hours 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Friday. Salai7  commen
su ra te  with experience.
Include business and personal 
references In reply t o ^ x  ( 
c/o Manchester Rerald.

xCC,

Partonafa t  Partonafa

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT

M c llil1 tiM ttM lio W |W »W iW|ii>liaM on8wM iliit 
l i  Im m  11119 FiiMto A im om cw M iitt puM M itd It n  
In  I h l t  •■■0*  a r t  H rg t4  to  o o n ta o t  J o i  
MoCavHwgh. iM M rtl Mm w m t  oI M n l  MiiHton 
q t Utemilwt t i r .  t p y  will Tw a llo lN  on •  f ln i  
oomOf Ofsl sonfod b o il i .

R e g a l  SenuT
Wr ro N r# iil . iM v  »Ung ttith ■ .M fe H a r frvimtL

Conwr of Broad
and Conlor (Iroot Man-M. a oja.. a 
Wrona 646-2111 S it. .TTi  II?1: m mS:

Bge
typing and office skills. Apply 
In person  a t  A utom atic 
Business Products Co., Inc., 
Tucide Road, WUUmantlc, Ct. 
between 10:30 a.m." and 4:30 
p.m., Mon. - Fri.

$100.00 A WEEK - And more 
possible working at home part 
time through mailing cir
culars. Send self addressed 
stamped envelope. King, Box 
OR, 233, Mantua, N.J.M061.

t e a c h e r  a id e  - twelve 
m o n th s  p o s it io n  fo r 
Manchester Early Learning 
C e n te r .  M in im um  of 
Associates degree In Early 
Childhood Education or two 
years beyond high school In 
related field. Experience with 
young children preferred. 
Salary $5,450. Applications by 
written rrauest only. P.O. Box 
696, Manchester Conn. 06040. 
An E q u a l O p p o r tu n ity  
Employer.

SEC R E TA R Y  
B O O K K E E P E R  • F o r 
Manchester Early Learning 
Center. Minimum high school 
diplomif plus two years 
Secretarial and bookkeeping 
experience. Salary $3.12 per 
hour for 20 Hour week. 
A pplication  by w ritte n  
r^u es t only. P.O. Box 606, 
Mwchester, Conn. 06040. An 
Equal Opportunity Ehnployer.

H ip  Wantad 13

EXPERIENCED Part Time 
Morning personnel wanted. 
Apply in person, Franks 
SuMrmarket, 723 East Middle 
Tpke., Manchester.

GAS STA 'nO N  Attendant - 
P a r t  tim e . N ig h ts  and 
weekends. Apply in person at 
Custom Auto Radiator, Rt. 6, 
Bolton.

SMILING WOMAN - earn $63 
a week part time. Days or 
evenings. Hours flexible. Not 
door-to-door. For appoint
ment call Mr. Brennan 623- 
9311, 3 to 3 p.m.

INSPECTOR REQUIRED - 
Air frame and en^ne parts. 
D ay s h i f t .  M ust n av e  
experience in aircraft inspec
tion requirem ent and be
familiar with M1I-I-96S8. App
ly in person to The Le-Mi 
Corp., 190 Tunnel Rd., Ver-

SALES POSITION - Straight 
commissions, leads furnished 
to homeowners. Call 242-5402.

WINDOW CLEANER Needed 
- Must be experienced and 
reUable. Call 640-3334.

PRIOR SERVICEMEN - The 
Air Force recently announced 
new openings for individuals 
with prior military service. If 
you have been out for lees 
than 3 years and are looking 
for "A Great Way of Life’ , 
contact the Air Force Im
mediately. Call 646-7M.

ATTRACTIVE POSITION In 
Data Processing department.

working atmosphere. Apply in 
person only 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., 
Monday through F riday,

Knowledge of keypunch help- 
'  ■ "■ ■ ■ All

innile
sant surroundings 289-2736.

CUSTODIAN - Manchester 
Church. Approximately 37 1/2 
hours per week. Including 
some Sunday time. Previous 
related experience desirable. 
Write Box E, c/o Manchester 
Herald.

WANTED - Woman for house 
cleaning. One or two days per 
week. Own transportation 
required. Viall 64S:4«S4.

WAREHOUSE ORIENTED 
needed for eimanding dis
t r i b u t o r .  E x p e r ie n c e  
preferred. 44 hour week. 
Excellent fringe benefits. 
Send resume to Box FF c/o 
Manchester Herald.

COMMISSARY WORKERS 
needed for makir 
ping sandwiches.

experienc( 
Brldi

W ANT SPENDtNG MONEY?
Boys S  S M S  ■ W a Used Tool

H era ld  ca rrie re  a re  needed  
in th e  fo llow ing  areas:

Glaitonbury
Manchester:

VAdamo Strsat and Buckland Straat 
area

East Hartford:
C arriart naadad In tha following araat: 
^Burnalda Avanua, High School,

81. Mary’s Cam etery area.
^Burnside Avenue - Ball Court area. 
t/Burnalda Avanua - Dalmont,

Bldwell, Vernon Road area.
VW alnut, Qraenlawn, Concord Street 

area.
i/O idord Drive, Handel Road, Maple 

Street, Washington Ava., Evana Ave.
Call 6 4 7 -9 9 4 6

H erald  Circulation D ept.

EARN GOOD SPENDING MONEY 
BOYS a  GIRLS

5 Evenings a Week 
6 P.M: to 8 P.M.
Call 6 4 7 -8 8 4 6

FIRST CLASS Machinist or 
tool maker. Paid holidays, 
vacation and liberal fringe 
benefits. Apply in person, 
between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. H 
and B Tool and Engineering 
C o ., 168 F o re s t  S t . ,  
Manchester, An Equal Oppor
tunity Employer.

PORTER WANTED - 6 nighU 
a week. Midnight to 8 a.m. 
Ideal for husband and wife 
team. Contact manager of 
Parkade Lanes. No phone 
calls.

REGISTERED 
PHYSICAL THERAPIST

Progressive orthopedic practice seeks a 
staff registered therapist. All benefits 
paid . S a lary  com m ensurate  with 
experience. Send resume to Box Q c/o 
Manchester Evening Herald.

WANTED - Engine lathe 
operator with experience. 50 
h o u rs . P a id  h o l id a y s .  
Excellent insurance benefits.
Metronics Inc., Rt. 6 & 44A, 
Bolton, Conn.

FULL TIME Salesperson - 
For local family, shoe store. 
E xp erien ced  p re fe rre d . 
Please call S4S-7W.

A UTOM OTIVE B illin g  
S e c re ta ry  - M ust have 
au tom obile  experien ce . 
Strong typing skills. Good

GET BACK To Work - The 
easy way. If you’ve been away 
from work a while, being an 
Avon R e p re se n ta tiv e  is 
p e r fe c t .  You w ork fo r 
yourself, set your own hours, 
sell quality products, and earn 
about $40 on every $100 you 
sell. Call: 523-9401.

M O T H E R ’S H E L P E R  
Wanted - July and August. For 
3 year old. Saybrook area. 
Call 872-8533, 1 to 4, ooor 871- 
1651 after 7 p.m.

Choreas Motors, 80 C)akl8n<i 
St., Manchester.

- First class, 
on Lathe and 

rt. Interviewing 0:30

MACHINI^
;ed

T rl
I p.m. Over time and

benefits. Dynamic Metal 
Pnxlucta Co., Inc., 422 North 
Main St., Manchester.

SUES ABiNT 
WMTB)

• i  m S i  B w ik  «  M  b  
■ M m  i M n  m l m m km ht t a  i l  
M * h | iMaki/IMM Bta. > i« 
I n  I M  M ^ a t a  a w n  ■ M  b  
b W  •  a n a  b  a b i,  l a  a i  k a b k  h a  a t

l a  b M i .  M b  n  ■•< k  a  b * M  
■ i b b  M l  r ib  h M M H  b a  
■ b M i  k b  a ib b l i  M l  b  in a b i  
l a b a i  l i b  k  a  k k b b b  a a M »  b r  !■  
b a a b a b  a a i b l b b a i n a . k B q i s  
b ,  I  j b M  b  i t  t b a b b i  M  -  * ■  
I M .  f i a M b l a  k b  b M «  b i  M b M  
a a  M  ■< a a w  b i  kk  a b t l M  
■apau. t a r  a a a b  n  p n b b b  aS 
n a b  a t a i  a b i  a a a i b i  aa. M b  M  
B b b M  "k rth b r M a a ,  t t r  I M  k
5 * 6 1 , h ik * M U ia

NURSES AIDE - 7 to 3, part 
time. Laurel Manor, 91 Oiest- 
nut, apply 10 to 2, weekdays 
only.

DEMONSTRATORS: Act now 
for an extra Free Gift. Sell 
name brand toys and gifts 
with Treasure House party 
plan. Free kit. Top com
missions. Call collect person 
to person for Miss Carol, 2(13- 
491-2100.

RN or LPN - P art time 
weekends. Laurel Manor, 91 
C h e s tn u t S t r e e t  ap p ly  
weekdays only 10 to 2.

DENTAL ASSISTANT - 
E x p e r ie n c e  n e c e s sa ry . 
Openiiw Immediately. Salary 
OMn. Excellent benefita. Can

CLEANERS, Male-Female 
fo r  h o u se k e e p in g  and  
janitorial work. Mature In
dividual. Apply in person East 
Hartford Convalescent Home, 
743 Main St., East Hartford, 
Conn.

BURGER KING
Full It P a r t Time 
Help, Daya and Nights. 
All Interested, apply in 
person at Burger King, 
191 Park Road, West 
Hartford, "

NOW accepting applications 
for full time employmentt. 
Call 328-3089 between 9 and 2 
only.

BABYSITTER WANTED for 
two children days. Nathan 
Hale school area. Must like 
children. Call 647-5416 after 
5:00.

COMBINATION Tnick Driver 
/  Laborer - Com m ercial 
license and experience a 
must. Call 646-5033, between 8 
and 6.

R.N. - Weekends, 4 - 8 hour 
split shift. $200 salary. Call 
633-6877, for interview.

A HOME PARTY Plan Com- 
,pany - Is expanding. We need 
you to show Lisa Jewelry. No 
Investment. Generous com
mission, plus bonus. Oppor
tunity for advancement. Call 
Usa Co. toll free, 800-631-1258.

TRUCK DRIVER Qass two 
license - Full time in and out
side work. Apply in person In 
afternoon at Royal Ice Cream 
Co., Inc. 27 Warren St., 
Manchester.

J.C . PENNEY 
P art-T lino  
6ENERAL 

OFFICE CLERK
Maturo, ftaxlbta. Must b« 
■bta to work aom« nighto 
and waakanda. Call for 
appoinbnani, 643-5147

M c D o n a l d ’s®
McDonald’s® at the Burr Corners 

Shopping Plaza still has oppor
tunities available during breakfast 
and lunch periods. Positions are 
also available for closing hours 
(closers must be 18 years or older).

As a member of our crew, you 
will receive supervisory training, 
free meals, pleasant working con
ditions and regular wage Increases. 
Apply In person at McDonald's®, 
Route 83 In Vernon.

Manchester.

Bulnau Opportunity 14

SMALL ENGINE Service 
Corporation expanding dealer 
nnetwork. No experience 
necessary. Complete training 
program. $500. investmem 
required to start your own 
business. Ideal for retired or 
part time. Details on request. 
Mr. Barker. ESCA Field 
Training Division Box 619, 
Wading River, New York. 
11792.

PACKAGE STORE - High 
v o lu m e, low o v e rh e a d . 
Established 20 years. Ciwner- 
Agent, 269-2262.

PACKAGE STORE • High 
v o lu m e, low o v e rh e a d . 
Eatabllshied 20 years. Osmer- 
agent, 289-2262.

snuaHofl Wantad fS

YOUNG COUPLE AvaiUble 
for House Cleaning on hourly 
basis. Own transportation. 
Call 6434739, unUI 8 p.m.

□  EDUCATION

Pflvata fnttruoHona I I

REMEDIAL READING and 
math; IndlvIdualUed work 
program, (lit-6th grade) by 
Maiter's degree teacher. 363- 
8073.

Prtvata fnatnictteni II

g u it a r , b a n jo  Instruc
tion: Days, evenings, Satur- 
% s .  Quiet studio. All ages. 
F re e  loan  In s tru m e n t. 
Reasonable. 6436557.

□ REAL ESTATE

Nomat For Sale 23

‘36,900
An oMie but goodie...Urge s ii 
roMn Colonial with a detached sar* 
age located up on Jenaen St. Fii
residential area. House needs 
some face lifting, but ia  an ideal 
family borne.

T J. CROeXEn
Raaltor 643-1577

PART TIME Pick-up and 
dellveiy person for local firm, 

I qrarating in Connecticut and 
Western M assachuesetts. 
Between 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. 
weekdays. Write P.O. Box 
800, Rockville.

FIGURE CLERK - Invocing, 
pricing, etc. Full time only. 
Apply in person, Gaer Bros., 
140 Rye Street, South Wind-

SEW IN G  M ACHINE 
O p e ra to r  w ith  d ra p e ry  
experience. Call between 9 
and 5, Monday thru Fritoy. 
6437286.

STEADY WORK - Reliable, 
hard worker, who wants 
steady employment, good in
come. Call 528-6702 between 3  
2 only.

*3 7 ,8 0 0
Look this Cape over...six 
rooms, fireplace, dormers, 
walk-out basem ent, a t
tached garage, deep lot. 
vacant, owners anxiou.s, 
excellent financing.

T J. CROCKFTT
Rultor 643-1577

MEN-WOMEN 
TO SELL

GOOD HUMOR 
ICECREAM

No e x p e r ie n c e  
necessary. All expenses 
paid. Valid d r iv e r ’s 
license. Over 18 years of 
age. Apply: Daily, in
cluding Saturday, 12 noon 
to 5 p.m.

GOOD HUMOR 
CORP.

46 Kennedy Road
So. Windsor, Conn. 

289-8251
Equal Opportuolty Employer

WAITRESSES - Ideal for 
m others with school age 
children. Hours 7:30 to 3:00. 3 
days a week. Other hours 
available. Apply in person at 
Grandma’s Pie Shop, 501 West 
Middle Tpke., Manchester. 
Between 2 and 4, through 
'Diursday.

WE HAVE Im m e d ia te  
Openings for 2 mechanically 
inclined persons. If you are 
not now earning at least $150. 
weekly, we want to talk to 
you. Call 872-4515.

DRIVER AND Stock Qerk 
rson, Alcar AuU 
Spruce Street,

Apply in person, Alcar Auto 
P arts, 226 r

V M
D m  t a x  TOM 

HOM m  N  DATD... 
o n ru N Y iT . 

FRECHETTE S MARTIN 
646-4144

MUST SELL - Three family. 
Excellent location. Veiy good 
in v es tm en t. A p artm en t 
a v a i l a b le .  F in a n c in g  
arranged. Owner, 6431919.

ANDOVER LAKE - Year 
round 8 room, 4 bedroom 
Contemporary. Georgeous 
acre setting with 200 feet on 
lake frontage. Call Suzanne or 
Arthur Short!, 6433233. J. 
W atso n  B e ach  C o ., 
Manchester Office, 647-9139. 
Equal Housing Opportunity.

National Weather Forecast

|p,500 - 200 FOOT frontage. 
Two b e d ro o m  R a n c n . 
Aluminum siding, baseboard 
deal, garage. Hutchins Agen
cy, 6433166. /

MANCHESTER,- New Eight 
Room Colonial. 1 3/4 acres, 2 
1/2 baths, 2 garages, up to 10" 
insulation. Oioice of colors 
for interior and rugs. 10 year 
Home Owners Warranty. Low 
down payment considered. 
Charles Ponticelli It Son. 643 
1540, 6430800.

lowill IlD riK lu iii

mm tom

• a w o iu M a
”  \ r-tfane_

For period ending 7 a.m., Wednesday, April 20. Tuesday 
night night will find shower activity across most of the lower 
half of the Plains states and in the vicinity of the Great 
U kes region. Elsewhere, mostly fair weather is forecast 
Minimum temperatures include: (approximate maximum 
readings in parenthesis) Atlanta 59 (78), Boston 47 ( 68) 

(^5), Houston 69 (75), Jacksonville 
61 (82), Kansas City 55 (87), Los Angeles 56 (71), Miami 71 
(80), New Orleans 66 ( 79), New York 51 (71), Phoenix 56 
(86), San Francisco 50 (68), Seattle 41 (56), St. Louis 58 ( 77) 
Washington 58 (81).

72 ELDRIDGE STREET - 
three bedrooms, large family 
k itchen, pan try , laundry 
room, wall-to-wall carpeting 
throughout, garage, plus 
many extras. Asking $31,900. 
Paul J. Correnti, 6432125, or 
6435383.

COVENTRY - 40 acre Egg 
Farm, with three story barn. 
Butler-type building. Power 
plant, and other outbuildings, 
plus Three Lovely Homes. 
Offers invited. B/W Realty, 
647-1419.

MANCHESTER - $33,000. 
Spotless, six room Cape. Very 
central. Fine starter home. 
Hutchins Agency, 6433166.

PHILLIPS ROAD - Beautiful 
6 Room Colonial. 1 1/2 baths, 
full finished recreation room, 
built-ins, gas heat, hot water, 
fireplace. Large 2 car carport, 
patio. All utilities. Combina
tion windows. Owner anxious 
to sell. Quick occupancy. 
Charles Lesperance, Realtor, 
6437620.

Hornet For S i t  23

MANCHESTER - 6 1/2 room 
Ranch. Finest construction, 
fireplace, recreation room, 
garage, spotless condition. 
$43,500. Hutchins Agency 643 
3166.

M A N C H ESTER  - New 
Colonial. $44,500. Three 
bedrooms, walk-in closets, 
country kitchen, flreplaced 
living room, dining area ell. 
Hardwood floors, 1 1/2 baths, 
built-in stove and dishwasher, 
gas hot water heat. Storm 
doors and windows. Call 
evenings, 6435125, days 283 
8251.

VERNON - Handym an’s 
d ream . T hree bedroom  
Ranch. Nice neighborhood. 
S e c o n d a ry  f in a n c in g  
available. Fireplace. 623-2190.

TIMROD ROAD - F irs t  
Offering! Excellent seven 
room Raised Ranch Plastered 
walls, 2 fireplaces, tile baths, 
laundry room, large family 
room, 2 car garage. City 
utilities, ameslfe drive, hot 
water oil heat. Has to be seen 
to be appreciated. Priced way 
below rep lacem ent cost. 
Charles Lesperance, 6437620.

EIGHT ROOM Colonial - 2 1/2 
baths, family room, fireplace, 
four bedrooms, garages, acre. 
$53,900. Hutchins Agency, 643 
3166.

MANCHESTER - By owner. 
Beautiful Ansaldi built seven 
room Garrison Colonial, three 
bedroom s, la rge  custom 
k itch en , 2 1/2 b a th s , 2 
fireplaces, formal dining 
room, paneled family room, 
attached 2 car garage. Central 
air conditioning. Many extras. 
$68,500. 6437845. No agents 
please.

PEACEFUL 

COUNTRY 

LIV IN 6
Leave the fast city pace 
behind you — move into 
th i s  lo v e ly  8 -ro o m  
Ranch. Four bedrooms, 
a ir  conditioned with in
law  a p a r t m e n t .  Go 
h o r s e b a c k  r i d in g  
th rough 17 a c re s  of 
wooded and pasture land 
or go fishing in your 
private pond. All this 
and much more.

PHILBRKX
Agency

648-4200 648-4200

*3 2 ,5 0 0
Spotless four room Ranch 
ju s t  o ff bus l in e . 
Convenient location. Big 
deep lot...this home must 
be seen to be appreciated.

U  CROCKEn
Raaltor 643-1577

FOUR BEDROOM Dutch 
Cape - On 5 -I- a c re s . 
Breezeway, 2 car garage, out 
building tor horses. ^ ,900. 
McDonald Real Estate, 223 
9705.

MANCHESTER 
Byow 

1/2 b a th s .

M artin
School. By owner. 8 rooms + 1 

aluminum sided Colonial,
5 y e a r  o ld .

ONE ACRE Wooded Lot - 
Three Bedrooms. 1 1/2 baths, 
2 car oversize attached gar
age. Flreplaced living room, 
family room and den. Small 
barn 18x24. $47,900. Keith Real 
Estate, 6434126, 6431922.

MANCHESTER - You owe it 
to yourself to see this im
maculate Cape Cod. Seven 
large rooms, living room with 
fireplace, formal oining room, 
recently remodeled kitchen, 3 
bedrooms, spacious family 
room, fantaslic storage, es
tablished residential area. By 
owner. No agents please. 30’s. 
647-1335.

BY OWNER - Four year old 
three bedroom Colonial. Off 
Porter St. Bath and half, 
aluminum siding, storms and 
screens, fireplace, formal 
d ining room , ca rp e tin g  
througn-out, screened porch, 
two car garage, and much 
more. Low fifty's 
6106.

fly's. Call 643

•teeeeeeeeeteeeeeeeeeeeet*
Hemn For Sale 23

M2,900
Truly a miniature eatate. AND 
RIGHT IN TOWN. Pre-war five 
room Cape, with fireplace, walk 
out basement located on a lot of 190 
by 200...heavily treed, extremely 
private, and you could walk to 
Main St. within ten mlnutei.

U C R D C K E H
Realtor 643-1677

L o t i-L e n d  lo r  S a le  24

2 ACRE BUILDING Lots - Ap
proved and ready to go. 
Owner will help finance. $10,- 
000. McDonald Real Estate, 
2239705.

B ZONE LOT
on Florence St. These lots 
are scarce. Build your own 
Two Family.

T J. CRDCKEH
Realtor 643-1577

B u i l n a i i  P ro p e rty 21

AVAILABLE MAY 1st. - 38,- 
000 square feet in Main Street 
a re a . H eated , a ir  con
ditioning, carpeted. 2 toilets, 
second floor. Call 643-6396.

R eel Eatata W anted 21

ANDOVER - Rustic 7 room 
Country Home, on large treed 
lot. Three bedrooms, kitchen, 
dining room, den, large knotty 
pine living room. Needs some 
repairs. $M,500. Owner, 742-

TWO BEDROOM  C on. 
dominium -1 1/2 baths, living 
room, dining room, fully 
equipped kitchen. Full base
ment. $25,900. McDonald Real 
Estate, 2239705.

SELLING your house? Call us 
first and we'll make you a 
cash offer. T.J. Crockett, 
Realtor, 643-1577.

IMMEDIATE Cash for your 
property. Let us eimlain our 
fa ir  p roposal. Call Mr. 
Belfiore, M7-1413.

MAY WE BUY your home? 
Quick, fair, all cash and no 
problems. Call Warren E. 
Howland, Realtors, 643-1108.

WANTED - D irect from  
Owner. Ful) dormered Cape or 
Colonial in Manchester up to 
low $40’s. Reply Box A, 
Manchester Herald,

Houtehold Ooodi 40

fireplace, city utilities, corner 
lot. $58,900. 6430013, after 6
p.m.

MANCHESTER - Modem Im
maculate four bedroom Cape. 
Two full baths, family room, 
built-in oven and range, 100 X 
200 level lot. Quiet convenient 
neighborhood. $43,900. Direct 
from owner. Call 649-1040 
after 5 p.m.

MMCMESm I  HCMn 
431,100 CeloaM
City water and sewers, 
aluminum siding, great 
starter home.
030.000 Cotaatat/Cowta 
2Vk baths, all appliances, 
all facilities, easy living.
030.000 C6P6 7 066M 
Excellent condition. Fine 
area, a must see!
044.000 RMIdl
So. Windsor, 120 x 200 
treed lot, 1% baths, gar
age. neat; clean home.
34|^ C Im i1030
8 rooms, IVi baths, bam 
with work shop.
~ MOhii Lai

‘Wyneding Hill Road. One 
of Manchester’s finest 
areas.

F .J .S P IU C K I
S-Here 043-3111

R E F R IG E R A T O R S  
W ashers, ran g es , used, 
guaranteed and clean. New 
shipment damaged, GE and 
Frlgldaire. Low prices. B. D. 
Pearl and Son, 649 Main 
Street. 643-2171.

CARPETING - Never laid. 
From $180,000 home! Newest 
nylon short shag. Beautiful. 
Sealed in water-proof factory 
container. Will do th ree  
rooms, w all-to-w all. We 
bought too much. Sacrifice - 
$219. New padding for three 
rooms - $24. Private: 1-343 
8444.

PAIR OF Beautiful cling 
maple twin beds. Sealy foam 
rubber posturepedlc m at
tresses and box springs. Used 
only four months. All in mint 
condition. Call 6432439.

HEADBOARD - King size. 
Walnut, colonial. Bates dual 
king spread, blue/turq/green. 
Never used. 647-9723 after
noon.

TOR SALE - Combination Gas 
stove. Excellent condition. Six 
years old, used only two 
years. Call 6430345.

KITCHEN CABINET - Base, 
w all and c o u n te r  top . 
P o rc e la in  doub le  s in k , 
avocado Westinghouse stove, 
like new. $300. General Elec
tric combination refrigerator. 
2834961.

□  M ISC . FOR SALE

Ardelet lor Sale 41

a lu m in u m  sheets used as 
printing plates, .007 thick, 
$3x32", 25 cents each or 5 for 
$1. Phone 543X711.

UNIFORMS WANTED - Cub 
Scouts, Boy tnd Girl Scouts, 
B row nies, n u rses . E ast 
CathoUc School. 6431225.

SCREENED LOAM • Gravel, 
processed frsvel, stone, sand 
and fill. For dslivery call 
George H. Griffing, Andover, 
742-7n6.
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Frank and EmMt

SARA O ltH A Rp  
>5uRvlvC TH t 
it-ursieSS THAT STRUCK  
lAtHiLf TOM I^ A S  |IU 

w e L t ,  IF
10,000 OF YOU FAlTHPuk 
U ST B h itR S  W|l-L ^EMP IN  
PPOo F-o F - P uRCHA$E s b a l s  f r o m

Wlntiirop

Articin lor 5,1, 41 Artlclo, lor 5,1, 41 Building 5uppll„ 42 Bo,t,-Acc„,orl„ 4S

TWO 300 AMP Rectifiers - 
Good condition. Good for 
piating, or weiding. Cail 649- 
3439 from noon tii 6:00 p.m.

SWfMMING POOLS - Large 
pooi distributor has luxury 
above ground poois in originai 
cartons. Guaranteed. Must 
ciear warehouse for new 1977 
Pools - 3599. completely 
erected. 31x16 OD, 15x24 swim 
area, complete with liner, 
ladder, pump, sundeck, fen
cing and stairs. Financing 
arranged. Absolutely no 
obligation. Call toll free 1-800- 
382-4529. Ask for Frank.

ELECTRIC GUITAR - Ven
tura - Les Paul imitation. 
Good condition. 3100. Fender 
super reverb amp, 3100. Cali 
64m )3.

SALE - Reconditioned Stan
d a rd  T y p e w r i te r s .  
Guaranteed. Also call us for 
cleaning and overhaul of your 
typewriter. Small charge for 
pick up and delivery. Yale 
T ypew rite r S erv ice , 41 
Purnell Place, 649^988.

TIRES - 4-H78X15 Goodyear 
Polyester Belted. Used only 6 
months, 320 each. Also, 2 
Chevy rims. Call after 5:50 
p.m., 646-1929.

1977 MTD 8 horspower tractor 
with mower and attachable 
snow thrower. Savings. Call 
649-0472 after 6 p.m.

SWIMMING POOLS
Large pool distributor has 
new above ground pools for 
only 3577 com pletely  
erected. 31 feet x 19 feet 
over all dimension. 15 feet 
X 24 feet swim area, com
plete with liner, ladder, 
filter, sun deck, fencing, 
and s ta irs . Financing 
arranged. Absolutely no 
obligation.

Cal to3 free I-SOO-SII-ISIS
A»k tor Frank

NATURAL STONE fo r 
retaining walls, veneers, 
patios, etc. Pick up by the 
pound or delivery by the ton. 
Bolton Notch Stone Quarry, 
649-3163.

Dog,-Blrd,-P,t, 43

15 FOOT MFG NIAGRA - 35 
h.p. Evinrude, Master Craft 
tilt trailer, full canvass, many 
extras. Excellent condition, 
31,500. Will consider taking 
small fishing rig or canoe in 
trade. Call 643-0635 after 6 
p.m.

FOR SALE - Volkswagen 
camping equipment, almost 
new. Sleeper extension, childs 
bed, stove, refrigerator, car 
top c a rr ie r . Reasonably 
priced. Call 1-928-6474.

LOAM, DRIVEWAY Gravel 
Certified Pool Sand, Complete 
Landcaping. Mowing, Custom 
Troybilt tilling. 742-7833, or 
649-2178.

TWO AIR Conditioners - Two 
speed, thermonstatically con
trolled, 6,000 BTU. 2 years 
old. Zip mount. 3150 each. 646- 
3732, anytime.

SAWYER 500S Slide projec
tor. Good condition. 647-9723, 
afternoon.

ARIENS RIDING 6 hp Mower 
- With electric starter. 3200. 
Call 643-8795, anytime.

DOG-CAT BOARDING 
bathing/grooming. Complete 
modern facilities. Canine 
Holiday Inne, 200 Sheldon 
Road, Manchester. 646-5971.

POODLES ARC registered. 
Black 6 weeks old. Good 
te m p e ra m e n t, eused to 
children. Own both parents. 
With first shot and worming. 
With papers. 3 females, 1 
male. Call 647-9813 after 6.

CANINE HOLIDAY Inne - 
Basic Obedience Classes now 
form ing. Individual and 
p ro tec tio n  lessons also 
available. For reservations, 
please call 646-5971.

Lfvutock 44

f r i e n d l y  CHESTNUT 
Pony With Flaxen mane and 
tail, 3125. Red shiney pony 
cart, 390. Also FREE Kittens. 
Call 1-455-9373, or 1-455-9918, 
evenings.

Garden Product, 47

LOAM O FF F a rm  Land 
D e l iv e r e d .  F iv e  y a rd  
minimum. Call 643-9918 after 
5:30. Weekends anytime.

PURE or MIXED

C O W
M A N U R E

0 (M Of Naluro’i  boat natural for* 
tllliora

Arif qvantfff dof/vorod

6 4 6 - 6 6 3 6

Antiqu,, 48

Bo,t,-Acc,„orl„ 45

19’ PENN YAN BOAT - Motor 
and trailer. Call 643-6727.

WANTED Antique furniture, 
glass, pewter, oil paintings, or 
o ther antique item s. R. 
Harrison. 643-8709.

WANTED - Old toys, post 
cards, steins, stringed in
struments, paintings, fur
niture, clocks, advertising 
items, outright purchase, con
signments. 644-8962.

Sarvfcat Offered 31 Sarvfcat Otierod 31 Palntlng-P,p»rlng

MASONRY - Brick, block 
concrete, chim neys, and 
fireplaces. New or repair 
work. Call 528-4596, after 5 
p.m.

ODD JOBS, Cleaning cellars 
and attics. Moving large 
appliances, also stone or loam 
delivered. 644-1775 or 644-9532.

MAN - For heavy work in fer
tilizer plant. Job Involves 
handlirg and stacking fer
tilizer bags. Must be in good 
physical condition. Phone Mr. 
Hill, 6434)644.

C4M TREE Service - Free es
tim ates) discount senior 
c i t iz e n s .  C om pany 
M an ch este r  owned and 
operated. Call 646-1327.

FORMICA TOPS - Cabinets 
and doors made to order. Top 
quality work reasonable 
prices. References. 646-4346.

VINYL REPAIR - We can fix 
sofas, chairs, cars etc. No 
need fo r  ex p e n s iv e  
recovering. 5685878.

REWEAVING burns, holes. 
Zippers, umbrellas repaired. 
Window shades, Venetian 
blinds. Keys. TV lor rent. 
Marlow's, 867 Main St. 649- 
5221.

BRICK - BLOCK, stone, 
fireplaces concrete, chimney 
repairs. No job too small. 
Save. Call 644-8358 lor es
timates.

ELECTRICIAN - All types of
wiring, electrical improve
ment, and ryiair work. FREE 
estimates. Call 6485253.

CARPETING - Never laid. 
From 3180,000 home! Newest 
nylon short shag. Beautiful. 
Sealed in water-proof factory 
container. Will do three 
rooms, wall to wall. We 
bought too much. Sacrifice - 
3199. New padding lor three 
rooms - 324. Private: 1-349- 
8444.

ROTO-TILLING - Quality 
work. Low price. 310 average 
garden. Call 6484^9 for fast 
service.

LAWNS MOWED - Raked, 
fertilized, or seeded. Weekly 
or seasonal rates. Free es
timates. Call 6383283 after 
3:00 p.m.

INTERIOR ir EXTERIOR 
Painting - Insured. Good 
work. Reasonable rates. Free 
estimates. Call Ed Dascanio, 
649-6985.

WE R E PA IR  all m ajor 
appliances - Including air con
ditioning. Free estimates. All 
work guaranteed. 24 hour ser
vice. 644-3079.

MISS LA FAYE - Specializing 
in Dress Designing, Wedding, 
Evening, and Every Day. 57 
Grand Avenue, Rockville. Call 
871-2220.

WINDOW CLEANING - 
Commercial & Residential. 
Fully insured. F ree es
t im a te s .  C a ll Q u a lity  
Maintenance Incorporateo, 
6488845.

RETIRED COUPLE wish to 
house sit during summer 
while owners are away. Call 
649-4284.

la w n  MAINTENANCE - 
lawns mowed, raked, fer
tilized, seeded, and other odd 
jobs Done occasionally or 
seasonally. Low rates. Free 
estimates. Call Rus, 643-8836 
after 7:00.

CAR WAXING - For only 3101 
will wax your car in your 
driveway. Call 643-8853.

GENERAL REMODELING 
and painting. Stucco, other 
textured finishes. Sheet rock 
Work. F ree  E stim a tes . 
R e feren ces . R easonable 
prices. 646-4346.

EXTERIOR PAINTING - 
Good work. Guaranteed. Free 
estimates. Call Rick, 6480738 
between 3 and 9:00 p.m.

QUALITY PAINTING and 
Paper Hanging by Willis 
Schultz. F olly  Insured , 
references. 649-4343.

HAVE YOUR Cape /  Ranch 
painted for 3I0O-32OO by 
scheduling now. Professional 
considers any job. 289-9287, 
evenings or weekends, Don.

A. k  W. PAINTING - Very 
reasonable. Free Estimates. 
Call Wayne, 6487696.

J.P. LEWIS Sl SON - Interior 
and E x te rio r  P ain tin g , 
P a p e rh a n g in g ,  and 
remodeling. Fully Insured. 
649-9658.

PAINTER NEEDS Work - 
Interior, Exterior Painting, 
Papering, by the hour or job. 
Residential, Commercial. 
Summer homes, apartments, 
windows puttied. 20 Years 
experience! Will Travel. E. 
Davis, 649-0495.

22 Building-Contracting 33

NEW TON SMITH 
Remodeling, Repairing. Rec 
rooms. No job too small. 648 
3144.

Antique

WANTED - Hummels, Qocks, 
Dolls - Paintings, Trains, ^ r -  
ly Toys, Statues, Furniture, 
J u g s , C ro c k s , A lm o st 
Anything Old. 6482690. 
•••# •••••••••••••* •••# ••••
Wanted to Buy 45

PRIVATE PARTY Wants old 
ice box and canning jars. Call 
6484291.

□  REN TA LS

Rooms for Root 52

CLEAN. FURNISHED Room 
for responsible, working 
gentleman. Call 646-4701, after 
6 p.m.

ESSEX MOTOR INN - Weekly

45 Apartmant, For Roof 53  Auto, For Sala

FOUR ROOM Flat - Heat, hot 
water, garage, nice yard, near 
bus and stores. Security. 
References. 3230 monthly. 
8481914.

MANCHESTER • Hudson 
Street. Three room apartment 
with utilities. Garage. 3165. 
Call 8781078 after 5.

FOUR ROOM Apartment 
w ith  1 1/2 b a th s ,  a ll  
appliances, fireplaced living 
room, heat and not water in
cluded, 3285. Available May 
1st. Call Peterman Agency,' 
6489404 and 644-8659.

nRST FLOOR - Five room 
f l a t .  A ll a p p l ia n c e s ,  
carpeting, basement storage, 
convenient to schools and

double 369.«, 374.95 plus tax.
Phone in room. Call 6482300.

VERY CLEAN - Newly fur
nished room on busline ideal 
fo r  w o rk in g  p e rso n . 
R eferences and security  
required. Call 646-0505.

FURNISHED ROOM for rent 
- Community kitchen and 
bath. All utilities includ^. 
Security and references. On 
bus line, and near stores. Call 
6 440^ .

Call Peterman Agency, 848 
9404 and 644-8659.

WEDDING INVITATIONS Painting-Papering 
and all forms of printing. By 

nings. Please

32

ointment evenings. 
1 872-9407.

ODD JOBBERS - Clean 
basements, attics, Roto-Till 
gardens, lawn care and light 
trucking Senior Citizens 
Special Rates. Call 2884293, 
2485383.

GARDENS ROTO-TILLED - 
None too large or too small. 
Call Gordon at 228-9750 for 
low, low prices.

GARDENS PLOWED or 
Roto-Tllled. Experienced 
Call 649-8731, after 6.

INFLATION FIGHTERS - 
T eachers with 18 years 
experience offer quality pain
ting with 20 to 50% savings.

lly  I
timates. 643-1609 , 742-8764.

PAINTING - interior and 
e x te r io r , paperhanging, 
excellent work. References. 
Free estimates. Fully in
sured. Martin Mattson, 649- 
4431.

PAPER HANGING Expert. 
Your average paper. In 
average room, 330. Mr. 
Richman, 6483884.

Building-Contracting 33

WES ROBBINS carpentry 
remodeling specialist. Ad
ditions, rec rooms, dormers, 
b u i l t - in s ,  b a th ro o m s , 
kitchens, 649-3448.

CUSTOM CARPENTRY - 
Homes, Additions, Repairs, 
Cabinets. Call Gary Cushing, 
345-2009.

LEON CIESZYNSKI builder - 
new homes custom built, 
remodeled, additions, rec 
rooms, garages, kitchens 
remodeled, bath tile, cement 
w ork . S tep s , d o rm e rs . 
Residential or commercial. 
Call 649-4291.

TIMOTHY J. CONNELLY 
Carpentry and general con
tracting. Residential and 
commercial. Whether it be a 
small repair job, a custom 
built home or anything in 
between, call 6481379.

CARPENTRY - R epairs, 
remodeling, additions, gar
ages, roofing. Call' David 
Patria 644-1796.

FOR ALL your Dry Wall 
needs - Drobiak Dry Wall 
Company, 575 Center Street, 
Manchester. Call 6488882.

LINRI Construction Co. - Tom 
Corbitt. Building, Remolding, 
Additions, Garages, Kitchens, 
Roofing, Siding, Recreation 
Rooms. 6485355.

C A R P E N T R Y , C ustom  
Houses - Adddltions, gdbages, 
roofing and siding, kitchens, 
bathrooms, and repair work of 
all kinds. Call Robert Jarvis 
for estimate. 643-6712.

CARPENTRY t  Masonry - 
Additions and remodeling. 
Free estimates. Call Anthony 
Squillacote, 649-0811.

CARPENTRY, 
REMODELING, Additions - 
Roofing, siding, and j 
No job too small, 
timates. 644-3079.

Roollng-5ldlng-Chlmn,y 34

SUNSHINE Contractors - 
Gutters, aluminum siding, 
pa in ting  - in te r io r  and 
exterior, carpentry work, con
crete work. 643-4453, 643-0367.

BIDWELL Home Improve
ment Co. Expert Installation 
of aluminum siding, gutters 
and trims. Roofing installa
tion and repairs. 6486495,878 
9109.

HORACE Telrault - Siding, 
roofing, storm windows, aw
nings. Quality workmanship, 
free estimates. Fully insured. 
872-9187, 6483417.

SPECIALIZING cleaning and 
repairing chimneys, roofs, 
new roofs. Free estimates. 30 
Years Experience. Howley, 
643-5361.

ROOFER WILL install roof 
siding or gutters for low dis
count price. Call Ken at 647- 
1566.

VILLAGER APTS.
Carpeting, full basement. 1‘3 tile 
baths, appliances, heat, patio, air 
conditioner, no pets, adults."

CHARLES LE8PERANCE
849-7620

Heating-Plumbing 35

SEWERLINES, sink lines, 
cleaned with electric cutters, 
by professionals. McKinney 
Bros. Sewage Disposal Com
pany, 643-5308.

NO JOB TOO Small - Toilet 
repairs , plugged drains, 
kitchen faucets replaced, 
r e p a i r e d .  R ec  ro o m s, 
bathroom remodeling, heat 
modernization, etc. Free 
Estimate gladly given. M & M 
Plumbing St Heating. 649-2871.

Barvicaa Wanted 35

ODD JOBS DONE - Cellars, 
a t t i c s ,  g a ra g e s , y a rd s  
cleaned, moving trucking. No 
job too big or small - 568-8522.

PLEASANT THREE room 
aprtm ent - Available April 
15. Centrally located, heat, 
appliances carpeting. 3200 
monthly, no pets. M83978, 
64847M.

ROCKVILLE - Three Room 
Apartment. With heat, hot 
water, stove refrigerator. 
3158. No pets. Parking for one 
car. Adults only. Security 

6487690.
LIGHT HOUSEKEEPING 
room for rent - Stove and 
refrigerator. Linen provided. 
801 Main St., 6489879.

Apartment, For Bant 53

WE HAVE customers waiting 
for the rental of your apart
ment or home. J.D. Real 
Estate Associates, Inc. 648 
1980.

LOOKING for anything in real 
estate rental - apartments, 
homes, multiple dwellings, no 
fees. Call J.D. Real Estate 
Associates, Inc. 6481980.

NEW THREE Room apart
ment - Handy to hus and shop
ping. References and security 
deposit required. 3210 per 
month. Philbrick Agency, 
Realtors, 6484200.

ELLINGTON - TICK TOCK 
TOWER - Immediate oc
cupancy. A new one bedroom 
Townhouse community within 
walking distance of stores, 
banks and churches. Features 
include private entrances, 
balcony overlooking cathedral 
ceiiinged living room, wall-to- 
wall carpeting, 1 1/2 baths, 
range, refrigerator, garbage 
disposal, pantry unit, air con
ditioning, master TV antenna, 
abundant closets, 24-hour 
superintendent service, laun
dry and storage facilities in 
basement, no pets. For ap

deposit. Call I

Home, lor Bant 54

MANCHESTER - Five rooms, 
enclosed porch, rec room in 
b a se m e n t, te n a n t pavs 
utilities. 3300 monthly. 248 
Wetherell St. Manchester. 
O'Rourke Realty, 6381411.

THREE BEDROOM, two 
baths, full dining room, base
ment, garage, large yard, 

■ stove, Frigidaire. References. 
3270. May 1. 6486452.

Olticaa-Btoraa lor Bant 55

ROCKVILLE - 5,000 Square 
feet Industrial space, 2,000 
square feet office space. Easi
ly sub^iividable. 249-0495, 248 
4'715.

ATTRACTIVE Four room of
fice. Ground level, central 
lo c a t io n ,  p ro fe s s io n a l

1967 FORD Convertible • Air 
conditioned. Can be seen at 
244 Main St., Manchester,

1950 BUICK, 1970 Chevelle SS. 
Hotpoint Dishwasher. 1964 
Harley Pan Head. For infor
mation, call 646-0467.

1966 VOLKSWAGEN - Needs 
engine. 3100. Call after 6,648 
17«. 33 St. John St.

1974 PINTO - Real beauty. 8  
speed, radio, whitewalls, and 
best of ail 14,000 certified 
miles. Buy of the year at 
31895. Full guarantee. Subur
ban Motor Car, 50 Tolland 
Turnpike, Manchester, 648 
2076. Open 8-8 on Vernon- 
Manchester town line.

1966 MUSTANG New brakes, 
t ire s , front end, clutch, 
carherator. Good body, needs 
transmission work. 3150 firm. 
742-9476 after 10 p.m.

1972 COMET' - 6 cylinder. 
Automatic, power steering. 
Real clean! Save! 1971 Ford 
Torino, Station Wagon. 6 
cylinder, power steering, 
automatic, 31095. Tim Moriar- 
ty. Silk Town Motors. Hart
ford Road, Manchester. 648 
6217.

VOLKSWAGENS - We buy, 
sell and repair them. 1970 VW 
Bug, rebuilt engine. 3995. 1970 
VW Bug, convertible, 3895. 
1969 VW Bug, automatic, 3TO. 
Tim Moriarty, Silk Town 
M otors, H artford Road, 
Manchester. 643-6217.

AUDI 1971 100 LS - Two door, 
automatic, am/fm, 30 miles 
per gallon. 31500. 528-8451 
after 5:00.

63 Motoreyolaa-Bloyolaa 54

TRIUMPH 1976 Bonnerilla 
750, 8000 miles, oil coolo- and 
rack. 31,750. 2 0 9 ^ .

★  ★
1973 HARLEY DAVIDSON 
FX-1200 - Built bv factory 
engineer. Branco heads, 
Barnett clutch, aluminum 
rocker rollers, Mlkunl car
buretor, balanced motor, blue 
printed motor and transmis
sion. 33,400 firm. Call 6487732.

★  ★

1974 YAMAHA-DT 250 En- 
duro. Excellent condition. 3,- 
600 miles. Best reasonable 
offer. Call after 4 p.m., 648 
8807.

1970 HONDA CB 350-Rebuilt 
engine, new battery. Runs 
wdl. 3400. or best offer. 748 
7766.

HONDA - CB 200T - 1975, 
excellent condition, many 
extras. Exceptionally good 

Since purchasedperformance 1 
new. 3500. CaU I 
4:30 p.m.

I after

MOTORCYCLE INSURANCE 
- Lowest Rates Available! 
Immediate binding authority. 
Sunny Day Option. Clarke In
surance Agency, 6481126.

1975 HONDA CB 380T - 800 
miles. Good condition. Stored 
indoors during winter. 31,000. 
Call 528-4390.

npers-' 
bile HaMobile Home,

1972 SERIES 30 Chevy 
Long Horn Body. 350 V-8,

With 
4

speed standard. Cheyene Cap. 
Call 644-1848, 8:30 to 5:00, or 
742-6504 after 6:00.

buildini 
Call 64!

pointment please call 8789876, 
Monday through Friday 8 to 5. 
Equal Housing Opportunity.

454 MAIN STREET - 2nd. 
floor. Three room heated 
apartment. 3180. Security. 
Call 6482426, 9 to 5.

SIX ROOM Duplex - Attrac
t iv e . w ith  a p p lia n c e s . 
Reference. Security deposit. 
Garage. Adults preferred. 648 
8379.

MANCHESTER - Five room. 
Second floor apartment with 
two bedrooms. 3175 per month 
Zinsser Agency, 6481511.

M A N C H ESTER  - One 
bedroom ap artm en t. In
dividual entrance, single story 
building, full maintenance 
service. 3210. per month, 
heated. No children, will 
accept one ca t. Damato 
Enterprises, 6481021.

Wanted to Bant

MANCHESTER - Elegant 
living in the mansion on Otis 
S treet. F ireplaced living 
room, two bedrooms, kitchen 
with appliances, heat, hot 
w a te r  an d  e l e c t r i c i t y  
supplied. Lease, security. 
B lanchard  St R ossetto , 
Realtors, 6482482.

M A N C H ESTER  - one 
bedroom apartment at Sun- 
nybrook Village. Quiet, con
venient location, private en
trances, single story building, 
heat, hot water and air con
ditioning all included. 3230 per 
month. No pets. Damato 
Enterprises, 6481021.

THREE ROOM Apartment - 
Heat, hot water, appliances. 
Main S tre e t .  S e c u r ity . 
References. Lease. 3185. Call 
after 6 p.m., 64839U.

AVAILABLE FOR June 15th. 
Rental - New Two Bedroom

Autos For Bela

A p a r tm e n t .  C a rp e te d , 
- ifv 

references required. 3205
pliances. Security and

monthly. No utilities. 6481316, 
after 5, 6488782.

ONE BEDROOM first floor 
flat. Oakland St. Immediate 
occupancy available. 649-4995.

MANCHESTER - T hree  
Room Apartment, Wellman 
Road. 3198. Utillties.parking. 
Security deposit. No Pets. 
May 1st. 2380564, 247-4688.

iL G O K IN G i!
Wc offer Ihe largest variety of i 

i a ttrac tive  apartm ents ami *
I lownhouses in Manchester 
; Rental office open daily 9-S.
I weekends. U*3.

DAMATO 
ENTERPRISES

846-1021
)ii ) i! 'riii j

Truck, lor 5ala52

18' CAMPER trailer - single 
axle, excellent condition. 
Eleven years old. 31.500, Call 
742-8930.

SERRO SCOTTY - 1971. 
Refrigerator, heater, ten 
allon storage tank, spare 

^11  5 2 8 ^ .tire, awning.

1973 CHEVY 3/4 Ton Pickup - 
New cap. power steering, 
power brakes, automatic. 4 
wheel drive, Fisher plow, 4 
new snow tires, CB. Excellent 
condition. 34500. Call 6487690.

DIPLOMAT TRAILER - 
12x60, 2 bedrooms, living 
room  k i tc h e n , s to v e  
refrigerator. 1973, excellent 
condition. Call after 5, 648 
4941.

! and utilities. Heavy Equipment 
lor Bala S3

STORES St OFFICES for rent 
- Manchester, prime location. 
Heat. Air. Parking. Janitor. 
3100 per month, starting. 648 
5334 . 643-1393.

T m Stsm i
FOR RENT

250 sq u are  fee t, c e n te r  of I 
Manchester, air condltiimine arid I 
parkrng Call 643 S551

MANCHESTER - R e ta il 
and/or manufacturing space. 
2 000 sq. ft. to lOO.OW so. ft. 
Very reasonable. Broke 
p^rotected. Call Heyman

1969 BSA Fully chopped. 
Rebuilt engine. Best offer, 
646-6465, after 5 p.m. 
•••••••• • • • • • • • • • • • •« ••• • •
Aulomotiva 5arvlca 55

Automotira Service 55

ELM MOTORS - Toyota, Dat- 
sun sp ec ia lis ts , facto ry  
trained, one day service, 114 
East Main St/eet, R o ^ l le .  
871-1617.

Very reasonable. Brokers 
prote
fh-operties, 1-2281208.

MANCHESTER - R e ta il 
and/or manufacturing space. 
2,000 sq. ft. to 100,00 so. ft. 
Very reasonable. Brokers 
p ro tected . Call Heyman 
Properties. 1-2281206. 
•• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •« ••• • • •
Baaort Properly
For Bant 55

SUMMER RENTAL, Water
front Cottage - On Lake 
K anasatka, Moultonboro, 
New Hampshire. Sleeps 5. 
Completely furnished, fully 
equipped kitchen, screened 
poren, sun deck, float, dock. 
Private sandy beach. Great 
fishing. Centrally located in 
Lakes Region. 3200 weekly. 
Call Cromwell, 635-0457, after 
6:00 p.m.

Spring
Reconditioning Fime!
At Scranton Motors 
Body Shop
• PrM  MttmatM A tow. low prteoo
• Qvollto motk on oH makoo and 

modow
• SaUafactlon ouarantood _  ^

M «ton
h i t

Rt. S3, Talcottvllle Ave., Vamon
6 4 3 - 1 1  S I  •  3 7 2 - 6 1 4 8

57

TRANSFERRING Southern 
Connecticut - Businessman 
seeking air-conditioned room 
with private bath and parking. 
Monday thru Thursday nights 
weekly for two to three 
months starting May 2nd. 
^ n d  details Box EEĵ , care of 
Manchester Evening Herald.

fa m il y  o f  Three adults 
five rooms, first or second 
floor. Have own appliances. 
2482669.

□  AUTOMOTIVE

643-5135 24 HOUR TOWING •

M E R S /  i

3 IS  CENTEg ST.. MANCHESTER,C<3NN.> Phon i 6 4 3 -S I3 S

I 
I 
I 
I 
I

FOR PROFESSIONAL QUALITY I
CONTROLLED AUTO BODY REPAIRS • 

on all makes... !

LO A N  a n d  R E N T A L  C A R S  
I A v a ila b le  b y  A p p o in tm e n t . . .  I

STAN OZIMEK, Manager 
301-315 CENTER ST.. MANCHESTER

61
Autos for Bant-Leaaa 57 Auto, h r  Bant-Laaaa 57

NEED CAR? Credit bad? 
Bankrupt? Repossessed? 
Honest Douglas accepts 
lo w est dow n, sm a lle s t  
payments. Douglas Motors, 
345 Main.

CORVETTE 1976 - Beautifully 
color coordinated. Automatic, 
am/fm, power steering and 
brakes, air conditioning. Low 
mileage. 875-8571.

TOYOTA 1970 - Corolla. Good 
condition. 26-38 MPG. Asking 
3800. Call 8787797.

1966 CHEVY Caprice - 61,000 
miles. Needs new door. After 
5, Rick, 6486062.

WE PAY 315 for complete 
junk cars. Call Joey, Tolland 
Auto Body, 52819W.

PARTS Department now open 
Saturdays. Complete line of 
Chrysler parts. Chorches 
Motors. 8483646.

TRIUMPH Spitfire, 1974, 
yellow, excellent condition, 
make an offer. Call 646-4938 
after 5 p.m.

1976 TRIUM PH TR 7 • 
Original cost 37,000, asking 
35,000. Loaded. Air con
ditioning, 8-track deck. Phone 
568-9348 after 5 p.m. Days, 
643-0888.

1969 OPEL KADETT - Good 
for parts. Call 649-8^ after 4.

RENT-A-CAR
By tho DAY 

...for as low as

$ 9 0 0  A  D A Y
(Plus Mileage)

• Special Weekend and Weakly 
Rates AvallaMa

• Also, Spedallalng In 
Long-Term Leasing

Rill Butler 872-9145

LEASING
Route 83, Vernon

643-1181

Dear Abby
By A bigail Van B u ren

DEAR ABBY: You recently ran a letter from a woman 
who said she lost her 74-year-old boyfriend whom she had 
gone with for eight years because she refused to "commit 
adultery ’ by having sex with him.

She said, "I'm about his age, but to me, adultery is 
adultery whether you're 16 or 70.”

Abby, if this woman had agreed to have sex with her 
boyfriend, she would NOT be com m itting adu lte ry l 
Adultery be committed only by a married person who 
has sex with someone other than his (or her) spousel

Since neither she nor her boyfriend is married, there is 
no adultery involved here. However, if they did have sex, 
they would be guilty of fornication, the definition of 
‘ fornication” being having sex without marriage.

So please tell that lady immediately that she would not 
be committing adultery if she had sex with her friend. 
Knowing this, she might change her mind.

HELPFUL READER

DEAR HELPFUL: A woman who refuses to commit 
adultery would probably also refuse to commit fornication, 
although on a scale of 1 to 10 (10 being the worst), Fd give 
adultery a 10 and fornication a 9.

DEAR ABBY: I would like a straight answer. In order 
for a person to get places in this world, is it WHAT you 
know or WHO you know?

D.C. IN TULSA

DEAR D.C.: It’s neither. It's WHOM you know.

DEAR ABBY: This is in response to the Pennsylvania 
mother who wrote: "I just found out that my IS-year-old 
daughter is on the Pill, and I am nearly crazy with 
heartbreak, disappointment and shame."

I am an Ohio mother who is also nearly crazy with 
heartbreak, disappointment and shame because my 
18-year-old daughter was NOT on the Pill. Now, I wish 
with all my heart that she had been because she is now 
seven months pregnant. Soon she will give birth to her 
first baby (my first grandchild)-—and it will be put up for 
adoption.

Because of circumstances I can’t go into here, my 
daughter has decided that adoption is the best solution for 
all concerned, and there is nothing I can do to change her 
mind.

At least the girl who’s on the Pill will never have to live 
with the guilt of having given up her own flesh and blood. 
She won’t have to miss those Friday night dances, football 
games, movies and dates with all her friends. She won’t 
have to worry about going back to school to face her 
classmates who know why she missed six months of school. 
And her reputation won’t be ruined.

Please. Pennsylvania mother, don’t be upset with your 
daughter for being on the Pill. Just be grateful that she 
had sense enough to use birth control instead of risking an 
unwanted pregnancy. I wish my daughter had.

HEARTBROKEN MOM IN OHIO

Astro-graph
By B E R N IC E  B E D E  0 8 0 L

Fof W M inM d.,, April 20, 1977

ACROSS

t B.hold(Lat.|
6 Mitch Mlller'f 

instrument 
9 For each

12 Greek god of 
love

13 Energy 
agency (abbr.)

14 Gold (Sp.)
16 Chance 

drawing (pl.)
17 Comedian 

Caesar
18 Haste
19 Makes
21 Dress material
23 Pull to pieces
24 Household 

animal
27 Back talk 
29 Mohorovicic 

discontinuity 
32 Refrigerator 
34 Heretofore (2 

wds.)
36 Stoat
37 Soup dish
38 Dines
39 Trenches
41 Coliege 

degree (abbr.)
42 Alley_____
44 Cooking

utensils
46 Family name 
49 Supple
53 School organ!- 

zatfon (abbr.)
54 Of great 

weight
56 Spike of corn
57 No if t_____

or buts
56 Fish roe
59 Whet for
60 Final
61 Olfactory 

organ

□ O D D
D iu iuD

DOWN

1 Skinny fish
2 Maw
3 Doves' home
4 Rocky 

Mountain 
park

5 Over (poetic)
6 Building 

material
7 German river
8 Sleekening 

bar on a loom.
9 Scheduled for

later 28 Fracas (2 wds.)
10 City in 30 Tared

Pennsylvania 31 Possesses
11 Length unlt(pl.)33 Americen
16 Phono buffalo

Inventor 35 Froufrou 
20 To love (Fr.) 40 Overturns
22 Less strict 43 Relating to
24 Pastry dish(pl.) pay| vi
25 Beige 45 Warning
26 Transient device

Answer to Previous Puzzle

8
K
Y

M R 8
M A T
E P A

H A 8 T Y
1 L
0

I
E
1

N T A
u A W

R A
A T T Y

N
X

L
M A Y
E V A

8 n 0 VW
8 E w 8

46 Exude
47 Mormon State
4 8  ____________ Lisa,

painting
50 Take-out 

order (2 wds.)
51 Embraces
52 To be (Let)
55 Energy-saving

time (abbr.)
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 6 9 10 11

12 13 14

15 16 17

18 19 20

2) 22 23

24 25 7 . ■ 26 29 30 31

32 33 34 35

36 37

38 39 40 ■
42 43 44 45

48 47 48 49 50 51 52

53 54 55

56 57 58

59 60 61
19

INEWSRAREN ENTERRRiSE ASSNI

Win at Bridge
Safer piay scores better

T A U R U S  (April 20-M ay 20)
When with your group today, 
there’s no question who the 
leader is. Start the action. Peo
ple will automatically follow you.

QEMINI. (May 21-Junt 20) Be
unobtrusive today. Keep your 
goals and ambitions secret. If 
you operate this way, your 
chances for success are good.

C A N C ER  (Jurtt 21-Jufy 22) Mix
with others today. Don't be a 
loner. Vicariously, they'll freshen 
your outlook and brighten your 
day.

LEO (July 23-Aug. 22) Focus 
your energies on commercial ac
tivities today. You 're profit- 
motivated and you can be an 
achiever.

V IR Q O  (Aug. 23 -Sap t. 22)
Anyone you deal with on a one- 
to-one basis will be inspired by 
you today. You have a vray of 
revving them up.

L IBRA  (Sept. 23-OcL 23) Don't 
be afraid to work hard on what 
appears to be another's interests 
today. You could discover 
you've been working for your
self as welll

April 20, 1077

SC O R P IO  (O ct 24-Nov. 22) Be
ing tactful doesn't dilute your 
strength today. People will know 
you have clout even If you talk 
softly.

SAQ ITTAR IU 8  (Nov. 23-Doc.
21) Household projects where 
you can be a Mr. FIxit or Mrs. 
Fixit today will turn out to be fun.

C A PR ICO R N  (Dtc. 22-Jan. 19) 
There comes a time to set aside 
serious matters and let your hair 
down. Do active, fun things to
day.

A Q U AR IU S  (Jan. 20-Feb. 16) 
You are a good provider tor 
those you love today. You’ll take 
care of their wants and needs, 
both emotional and material.

P IS C E S  (Feb. 20-March 20) Do
things which serve your self- 
interests today. Such conduct is 
sometimes necessary to assure 
your own survival.

A R IE S  (March 21-April 10) Be a
little assertive today In collecting 
what's due you. Let people know 
you're In no mood to trifle and 
you’ll get your due.

Even If you haven't been a joiner 
before. It would be beneficial for 
you this year. Exciting and 
rewarding things can happen to 
you in group activities.

(NEWSPAPER ENTERPRISE ASSN )

N O R T H  19
* A 7
V K 5 3
6  J 9 6
4k A J 7 5 4

W E S T E A S T
4 k Q  10 8 5 2  A J 6 3  
V  Q  10 7 2 V  8 6 4
♦  K 7 ♦  8 5 3  2
4W 83 4 K 6 2

S O U T H  (D ) 
« K 9 4  
V  A  J 9  
♦  A  Q  10 4 

10 9
N o r th - S o u th  v u ln e r a b l e

W e f t N o r th  E a s t  S o u th
I N .  T

P a s s 3 N . T . P a s s  P a s s
P a s s

O p e n in g  l e a d  — 5 A

By Oswald & James Jacoby
A match-point player would 

look over dummy and note 
that with all finesses working, 
he would be able to win all 13 
tricks. He wouldn’t worry 
about missing the slam. A 
total of 29 high-card points 
with no singletons and no long 
suits in either hand doesn't 
lead to a slam contract, but he 
would want all the tricks and

Barry’s World

Bugs Bunny — Hslmdahl and Stoffal

HEY, SYLVESTER, I  
GOT SOMETHIN’ '' 

FER YA/

I WANT Y A T 'W E A R  
THESE RUBBER GUOVES 
WHILST Y E R  WASHIN’

S> ,977 Hy HEX. me

"How long has It been, now, since you gave up 
sm oking?"

Our Boarding Housa — Carrol & McCormick

MANCHESTER EVENING HERALD, Manchester. (>)nn.. Tues,, April 19, 1977- PAGE THIRTEEN

Charias M. Schultz

FALLING ASLEEP 
AT 4'OUR TH'PEWRlTeR

c a n  be  very ...

MIckay Finn — Morris Walaa

BALTiMoee/ 
----■ WAV/

P H I L !  GUESS WHO 
JU ST  C A LLE P ? rW i 
BROTHER, W!LEV/ 

HE'S GOING TO BE 
HERE TOMORROW/

Priscilla’s Pop — Al Varmsar

I  JUST  
CAN'T GET 
FOP TO 
BUY M E A 
HORSE.'

probably would win the first 
spade in his hand and take the 
club finesse. He would wind 
up losing both the finesse and 
his contract.

A rubber bridge player or 
careful match-point player 
would still win that first 
spade, but he would win it in 
dummy to take a diamond 
finesse. It would lose and 
West would lead his queen of 
spades.

Our careful player would let 
that hold but win the third 
spade. Then he would run his 
diamonds: take and lose the 
club finesse, but wind up with 
a very satisfactory 10 tricks in 
spite of all finesses being 
wrong.

MAYBE ESP 
WOULD WORK.' 
I'LL TRY IT.'

ALL OF A  SUDDEN 
I GOT THIS CRAVING 
FOR HORSERAPSH.'

Captain Easy — Crooks and Lawrence

G05H '. WOTTA WB OONNA 
DO. EAeV?,.. IF 6H IVAUM  
K N O W S  ANVTHIfOO ABOUT 
M cKEE. W W-W r e a l l y  

O U O H T A -

VBAH...THE 
ONLY CATCH 

I  DUNNO 
IF I ’VE 0 O T  

THE 5T0MACH 
V  FOR i t ;

Alley Oop — Dave Graue

A Maryland reader wants to 
know what the rule of the ace 
and the king is or was.

Invented by Oswald Jacoby 
some 45 years ago, it provides 
that if you can take a king or 
its equivalent out of your hand 
and still have your previous 
bids you should make some ef
fort to get from part score to 
game or from game to a slam 
depending on how far you 
have already gone. With an 
extra ace you just make a 
stronger effort. '

The Flintstones — Hanna-Barbera Productions

Born Loser — Art Sansom

Ace -  Wirth This Funny World

Short Riba -  Frank Hill

MY HUSBAND.^IS OFF TO 
THE HEAQSMANfe CONVENTOM

IVE DECIDED NOT 
■neownHHiN

WHY  
NOT, „  

DEARIE?

1 ALWAYS T H O U 0 H T  3 JUSTOkNT ST A N D  
C g ^ N T IO N S  W S R E * ALL TH E CW PO TALK. 
G R E A T  FUN. t

S E R M lC e , T H IS  I S  YOUK F l R ^  
T lM 6  AT BAT... S P l T  ON VOUR 

H A N D S  FOB A 0 C O D  iS B lP '.

VtAJUp\

I  6 6 0  VOUP PARDOM

"Ifyou  can't find anything wrong. Doctor, 
I'm  cortainly ixA go(°< to P V  tout ’



P A G E  FOURTEEN -  MANCHESTER EVENING HERALD, Manchester. Conn.. Tues,, April IB. 1877

Obituaries

Mrs. Martha W. Potz
EAST HARTFORD -  Mrs. Martha 

Weimann Potz, 83, of 538 Wells Rd., 
Wethersfield died Sunday at St. Fran
cis Hospital and Medical Center in 
Hartford. She was the mother of 
Edward F. Potz of East Hartford.

Other survivors are two other sons, 
a daughter, two brothers, three 
sisters, nine grandchildren and five 
great-grandchildren.

The funeral is Wednesday at 10 
a.m. at Rose Hill Funeral Home, 580 
Elm St., Rocky Hill. Burial will be in 
Rose Hill Memorial Park, Rocky 
Hill.

Friends may call at the funeral 
home today from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9.

Miss Catherine B. Foley
EAST H A R TFO R D  -  M iss 

Catherine B. Foley, 60, of 33 Bum- 
side Ave. died Monday at Manchester 
Memoriai Hospital.

Miss Foley had been employed for 
many years by Sears, Roebuck and 
Co. in its audit departm ent in 
Manchester and West Hartford and 
at the East Hartford catalogue store. 
She was born in Manhattan, N.Y., 
and had lived in East Hartford for 
the past 15 years.

She is survived by a sister, Mrs. 
Joseph Hayes of Brooklyn, N.Y.

The funeral is Thursday at the 
James C. Nugent Funeral Home, 2723 
Ave. D, Brooklyn, N.Y. Burial will-be 
in St. John’s Cemetery, Queens, N.Y.

Friends may call at Newkirk and 
Whitney Funerai Home, 318 Burnside 
Ave., tonight from 7 to 9.

James Robischaud 
EAST HARTFORD -  Jam es 

Robichaud, 76, of 1072 Burnside Ave. 
died Monday at St. Francis Hospital 
and Medical Center, Hartford. He 
was the husband of Mrs. Gertrude 
Breault Robichaud.

Mr. Robichaud was born in New 
Brunswick, Canada, and had lived in 
East Hartford for 55 years. He had 
been employed for 45 years at Royal 
Typewriter Co., Hartford, before 
retiring in 1965. He was a communi
cant of St. Isaac Jogues Church.

Other survivors are two daughters, 
Mrs. Beverly Unterreiner of Enfield 
and Mrs. Janet Grasso of Montville; 
six grandchildren and a g re a t
grandchild.

The funeral is Wednesday at 9:15 
a.m. from the Newkirk and Whitney 
Funeral Home, 318 Burnside Ave., 
with a Mass at St. Isaac Jogues 
Church at 10. Burial will be in St. 
Mary’s Cemetery.

Friends may cail at the funeral 
home today from 3 to 5 and 7 to 9 p.m.

The family suggests that any 
memorial gifts may be made to St. 
Isaac Jogues Church.
James H. Kidd

VERNON-James H. Kidd, 68, of 
703 Talcottville Rd., a nationally 
known dowser, died Monday at 
Rockville General Hospital.

Many communities in various 
areas, including Westerly, R.I., 
appealed to Mr. Kidd to find water 
for them. He was a charter member 
of the American Society of Dowsers 
of Danville, Vt.

He was bom in Boston and had 
lived In this area most of his life. 
Before his re tirem en t, he was 
employed as a heavy equipment 
operator for various construction 
companies in the Vernon area. He 
w as a m e m b e r  of S eco n d  
Congregational Church of West Staf
ford.

Survivors are a son, James W. 
Kidd of Vernon; a brother, Robert 
Kidd of Miramar, Fla.; two sisters, 
Mrs. Eloise Burke of Union and Mrs. 
Ruth Dunsmore of North Miami, 
Fla.; and three grandchildren.

The funeral is Thursday at 11 a.m. 
at Second Congregational Church, 
West Stafford. Burial will be in West 
Stafford Cemetery.

Friends may call at Burke-Fortin 
Funeral Home, 76 Prospect St., 
Rockville, tonight from 7 to 9 and 
Wednesday from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m.

The family suggests that any 
memorial gifts may be made to the 
Heart Association of Greater Hart
ford, 310 Collins St., Hartford, 06105, 
or to Second Congregational Church 
of West Stafford.

Bond raised
WEST HARTFORD (UPl) -  Bond 

for Richard G. Ostroski, 26, of Can
ton, charged with kiliing of Kim 
Steacey, 19, was raised Monday from 
5100,000 to $200,000 in Common Pleas 
Court.

Ostroski, charged with murder in 
the slaying of Miss Steacey, found 
beaten and stabbed April 5 in her 
Coiiinsviiie apartment, was taken to 
the Seyms Street Jail in Hartford. 
His case was continued to Thursday.

In Memoriam
In loving monoty ol WUIIun Rlcblcr 

who puHd away April II, 1»7S.
hii amile hai gone forever,

And hla hand we cannot touch,
We ^11 never lose aweet memorlea 
Of the one we loved ao much.

Sadly mlaaed by wife,
(Uu^ter. aon-ln-law, 
grandchildren and 
great-grandchildren.

UTC mum on takeover plan

memory of our parenta, 
vllle, • '

In lovi ................
George SimraervlIleV who ^aVa3 
W  April 19 19U; and Katherine 
Sommerville, May 7, iMP.
^rough aunahlne and abadow 
Tpey were aiwaya the aame, '

><> l>l«'no,Their UmughUllril and lait.
Were a wayi ol oUien;
Here a love to you both.
The moat precloua of parenta.

Remembered aiwaya 
Daughtera and famlllea

Fernand A. LeTourneau
Fernand A. LeTourneau, 53, of 133 

Brookfield St. died Sunday night at 
his home. He was the h u s b ^  of 
M rs . M a rg u e r i te  M cD onald  
LeTourneau.

Mr. LeTourneau was born In 
Lewiston, Maine, and had lived In 
Manchester for 23 years. He was 
employed as a driver by P&G Motor 
Freight, Inc., of South Windsor, 
before retiring In 1960. He was a 
Navy veteran of World War II. He 
was a communicant of St. James 
Church.

Other survivors are his father, 
L a u r e a t  L e T o u rn e a u  of 
Massachusetts; three sons, Michael 
J . LeTourneau and P atrick  W. 
LeTourneau, both of Manchester, 
and Daniel P. LeTourneau of Ver
non; a brother, Wallace LeTourneau 
of Lew iston , M aine; and four 
grandchildren.

The funeral is Wednesday at 10 
a.m . from the John F. Tierney 
Funeral Home, 219 W. Center St., 
with a Mass at St. James Church at 
11. Burial will be in St. Jam es 
Cemetery.

Friends may call at the funeral 
home today from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m.

The family suggests that any 
memorial gifts may be made to the 
Heart Association of Greater Hart
ford, 310 Collins St., Hartford.

George L. Smith 
EAST HARTFORD -  George 

LeRoy Smith, 64, of Crosby Court 
Apts., Crosby St., died Sunday at 
Manchester Memorial Hospital after 
suffering an apparent heart attack.

Mr. Smith was bom Jan. 11,1913 in 
Hopewell Junction, N.Y., and had 
lived in the Manchester-South Wind
sor area before coming to East Hart
ford 10 years ago. He had been 
employed as an inspector at P ratt 
and Whitney Division of United 
Technologies Corp., East Hartford, 
before his retirement in 1975. He was 
a member of Glastonbury Lodge of 
Elks.

He is survived by two sons, 
William S. Smith of East Hartford 
and David L. Smith of Manchester; 
four nieces and nephews, Mrs. Can- 
dice Radomski of California, Mrs. 
Maida Counts of New York, William 
B arker J r .  of Eaglesville  and 
Gregory King of Georgia; and three 
grandchildren.

’The funeral is Thursday at a time 
to be announced at the John F. 
T ierney Funeral Home, 219 W. 
Center St., Manchester. Burial will 
be in East Cemetery, Manchester.

Friends may call at the funeral 
home Wednesday from 2 to 4 and 7 to 
9 p.m.

H A R T F O R D  ( U P I )  -  
Shareholders Monday got their say at 
th e  annual m ee tin g  of U nited 
Technologies Corp. but heard nothing 
of the firm’s proposed takeover of

Babcock & Wilcox Co.
UTC Chairman Harry J. Gray told 

the overflow crowd of 1,400 
stockholders that lawyers a d v i ^  
him to keep silent on the acquisition

EDC responds to appeal 
in Shorts land zoning
The attorneys representing the 

Manchester Economic Development 
Commission (EDC) have challenged 
five of the 11 claims made in the se
cond appeal of zone changes granted 
for the proposed Industrial park.

Attys. Holland Castleman and 
Ju les Karp filed their answ er 
Tuesday, the answer date listed in 
the appeal of Suzanne Shorts, who 
owns a parcel of land that would be 
divided by a northeast boundary of 
the park.

Mrs. Shorts, who is represented by 
Atty. Herbert Phelon, has said that a 
second zone change granted on Feb. 
28 for the park would create a split- 
zone for her 36-acre parcel. ’This se
cond zone change, for northeast and 
northwest sections of the park, was 
granted separately from the park’s 
major zone change, which has also 
been appealed.

’The appeal for the major zone 
change was denied by the Court of 
Common Pleas, 'but the plaintiffs 
have until Monday to a p ^ a l that 
decision to the state Supreme Court.

Mrs. Shorts is concerned that, if 
the park does not develop, she will 
have a parcel of property that Is par
tially residentially zoned and partial
ly industrially zoned.

Attys. Castleman and Karp have 
challenged one of the claims in the 
Shorts appeal that says the EDC had 
no Interest in the property at the 
time it applied for the zone change 
and that I^ s . Shorts had not given 
her consent to such an application. 
The appeal also says that the EDC 
failed to get approval from various 
agencies, including the town Board of 
Directors and the state Department 
of Commerce, for the project plan 
prior to submitting the plan. ’This 
claim has also been challenged by 
Castleman and Karp.

Another claim that Is challenged 
says that the EDC applied for the 
zone change for the purpose of selling 
property to the J.C. Penney Co., 
which would be the major tenant of 
the park.

About town

’The executive board of Manchester 
Republican Women’s Club will meet 
Wednesday at 1 p.m. at the home of 
Mrs. R ichard  M urphy, 131 N. 
Lakewood Circle.

St. Bernadette’s Mothers Circle 
will meet Wednesday at 8:15 p.m. at 
the home of Mrs. Rogert Granger, 
290 Hackmatack St. Mrs. Larry 
Major is co-hostess.

C o n firm a tio n  in s tru c t io n  is 
scheduled for Wednesday a at 3:30 
p.m. at St. Mary’s Episcopal CHiurch.

St. Anne’s Mothers Circle will 
meet Wednesday a t 8 p.m. a t the 
home of Mrs. Gary Boulay, 181 
McKee St. ’The discussion will be on 
family life.

Dr. Douglas Kahn of the Institute 
of L iv in g  w il l  l e c t u r e  on 
“ Depression” tonight at8 a t the 
Manchester Community College Stu
dent Center, Bidwell St. After the 
lecture, there will be a question and 
answer period. The lecture is open to 
the public free of charge, and Is being 
sponsored by the college’s student 
activities committee.

Fire calls

M anchester
Monday, 3 p.m.—grass fire, Elm St. 

Ext. (Town) ,
Monday, 4:52 p.m.—gasoline fire in 

vehicle, town garage, 263 O lcott 
St. (Town)

Monday, 5:39 p.m.—brush fire, 117 
Pond La. (District)

Monday, 8:31 p.m,—Box alarm. Plaza 
and Arcelia Sts., false (Town)

Monday, 9:57 p.m.—report of electrical 
fire, 126A Rachel Rd,(District)

Today, 8:20 a.m.—brush fire, Salter’s 
Pond (District)

Today, 11:53 a.m.—car fire, W. Center 
St. at McDonald's (Town)

The weekday nursery committee of 
South United Methodist Church will 
meet tonight at 7:30 at the church.

A service of Holy Communion is 
scheduled for Wednesday a t 10 a.m. 
at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church.

An adult Bible study will take place 
Wednesday a t 10 a.m . a t Zion 
Evangelical Lutheran Church.

’The Bible Study and Prayer Group 
of South United Methodist Church 
will meet tonight a t 7:30 a t 1208 Main 
St. All women of the church are 
welcome.

The Deciding Group of North 
United Methodist Church will meet 
tonight at 8 at the church.

Special type 
blood needed

’The Red Cross Blood Center in 
Farmington has issued an emergen
cy appeal for type-0 negative blood.

The blood center Is completely out 
of type-0 negative blood, Mrs. Elaine 
Sweet, director of the Manchester 
branch of the Red Cross, said.

The B loodm obile  w ill v is i t  
Manchester at Concordia Lutheran 
Church on Wednesday from 12:30 to 
5:30 p.m . Donors with type-0 
negative blood are asked to m ^ e  a 
special effort to visit the Blood- 
mobile.

Although appointments may be 
made by calling the Red Cross a t 643- 
5111, walk-in donors are welcome.

Anyone in good health between the 
ages of 16 and 65 may donate b lo ^ . 
’The monthly quota Is 150 pints.

Police Chief Robert D. Lannan has 
issued a caution to parents about per
m itting their children to ride 
skateboards on Manchester streets.

The popularity of skateboards has 
resulted in increased presence of the 
boards on town streets, Lannan said, 
posing not only a hazard to traffic, 
but most importantly, to the children

who ride them.
He reminds residents that the 

Connecticut General Statutes forbids 
such activity on the roads by a 
piedestrian. He has instructed his of
ficers to enforce the regulations.

Lannan asks the cooperation of 
parents in putting a stop to this 
dangerous practice.

Tlie EDC attorneys also deny the 
appellant’s claims that the Planning 
and Zoning Commission (PZC), 
which granted the zone change, a c M  
arbitrarily and that the EDC has no 
legal or equitable interest in the 
property that was rezoned.

The claims that were unchallenged 
by the EDC attorneys were those 
that listed the dates of actions by the 
PZC and EDC, that declared Mrs. 
Shorts is a Manchester taxpayer, and 
that the town and Penney had not 
signed a contract when the zone 
change was granted.

Karp said this morning that he 
does not know If he and Castleman 
will again file a request for an Im
mediate trial for this appeal. Such a 
motion was filed, and granted, for 
the first appeal.

“ We’ll see how things go,” Karp 
said.

He said that the motion for im
mediate trial would be sought “ if it 
appears this (Mrs. Shorts’) appeal 
will cause delay.”

effort which is being opposed by 
B&W,

Gray also defended his $650,000 
yearly salary and heard charges that 
the board of the giant firm, the 
world’s largest producer of je t 
engines, discrim inated  against 
m l^ t l e s .

UTC has offered to buy any and all 
of B&W common stock a t $42 a 
share, which would cost about $512 
mlllioB. George G. Zipf, chairman of 
B&W, earlier this month called the 
offer "grossly Inadequate”  and 
charged the attempted takeover by 
UTC is apparently "related to the 
imminent development of a  national 
policy. We cannot avoid suspicion of 
anticipatory piracy,” Zipf said.

B&W, a major prixiucer of nuclear 
and coal generaUng equipment, had 
$1.7 billion In.sales and net Income of 
$53.1 million last year.

B&W earlier announced it would 
seek a federal Injunction against 
UTC and a hearing on the m atter 
before the Ohio ‘ Departm ent of 
Commerce will be held April 25.

UTC shareholders were told of a 
dividend increase from 30 cents to 45 
cents a share and strong first quarter 
e a r n in g s  g a in s .  T he p a y o u t 
represents a 50 per cent dividend in
crease.

F irst quarter sales were $1.36 
billion and it earned $45.7 million, or 
$1.40, a share compared to $1.19 
billion in sales and earnings of ^ . 1  
million, or $1.23 a share, for the same

period last year. Gray said.
He also reported tlu t  backlog of 

business stoiiDd at a record $5.3 
billion.

Stockholder Lewis Gilbert com
mented on an $81,000 increase of 
Gray’s $569,000 salary, and wondered 
that without a ceiling “ it’s going to 
be a million dollars a year.”

Walter H. Clark said the salary 
was "more than enough to keep the 
wolf away from the door” and be 
asked if morale might be improved if 
there was a smaller spread between 
the lowest and highest company 
paychecks.

Gray said morale wouldn’t change 
"If I’m paid $650,000 or $250,000.” He 
said morale did not depend on bis 
salary but rather the employes’ own 
paycheck.

G ray  is th e  la r g e s t  s in g le  
stockholder of the company, with 
145,000 shares.

Mary Jane Toccl, called UTC’s 
"all white, all male” board "a  dis
grace.”

Ms. Tocci, a member of Eklucation- 
Instruccion, a Hartford-based civil 
rights group, said above catcalls and 
boos that UTC’s affirmative action 
plan "was a drop in the bucket.”

Gray said the company is con
sidering appointing women and 
minority members to the board but is 
"not rushing in just to have a token 
represen tative  of m inority or 
female.”

a WEI8HT CONTROL
A Supportive Approach

OFFERED BY

THE
EDUCATIONAL 
COMMUNITY
a new concept In Adult Education^ 

For Information call 646-0711
S4S im C H  MTN. RD. MANCHISTSR, CT.

BREAKER BY
.BREAK

TO ALL MY C.B. BUDDIES, YOU OOT WORK 
THAT NEEDS TO BE DONE? LET A GOOD 
BUDDY DO IT FOR YOUl PAVINQ AND
SEALING....RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
SEPTIC TANK INSTALLATIONS
THAT WILL BE A BIO 10-4 FOR YOU CUZ OUR
BASE 20 IS:

, eftHPAVINBCO.JNC.
365 WEST STREET, BOLTON, CONN.

Call AinrtiinB 646-5033

Skateboarders cautioned 
on street use dangers

Hcrfta
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L E N D E R

Insured
Savings

5 %

NOW
Checking

Home
Loans

Consumer
Loans
for any purpose

Auto
Loans

Homeowners
Loans
for any purpose

Home
Improvement
Loans

Discover how easy 
it Is to do all your banking at Heritage Savings.

Heritage Savii^
& Loan Association • ^ince 1891 

\-------------------------- ---------------------------
Main Oftic#. 1007 Main St. ManchnWr 640-4SN • K-M«(t OMicc Spmeer SI., Mtnchular «Zft.inn7 

Coventry OHIce: Houle31, 74^73^1 • TollendOHIce:HI. 109.queilermilelouthol 1-86 Exit80 r7j ? « 7  
Herllege Moneymertiel In Frenk'e Supermtrkel. Earl Middle Turnpike Minc'hetter ' /
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S A V E

30%
Our
PrfcBst

GREAT
MOTHER'S
DAY
GIFT
IDEAS!

c. D. G. H.

14 Karat Gold Fashion Neck Chains
Fabulous group of chains in a f  A H
variety of lengths and widths! V
Reg. 8.97 to §9.97 TOReg
A. 15” Rd. Link, Reg. 8 .9 7 ...........5®°
B. 15"SpiralRope, Reg. 1 3 .9 7 ...9 ^ ®

C. 15"Serpentine, Reg. 17.97 . 1 2 * ®

D. 15” Rec. Link, Reg. 17.97 . . .  1 2®®

E. 15” Box Link, Reg. 22.97 . . .  1 5 ® ^

F. 15” Fashion Link, Reg. 32.97 22*®
G. 18” Serpentine, Reg. 8 9 .9 7 .. 6 2 9 7

H. 18" Fashion Twist Reg. 99.97 69™

Genuine Emerald & 
Diamond Ring

Exquisite 14K yellow gold 
ring set with 4  emeralds 
and diamond. Reg. 89.97

e n l a r g e d  TO SHOW DETAIL

14K Gold & Diamond 
Pendant or Earrings

Sparkling diamond pendant 
oj^irrt^earringsin ♦  M  X I  
giffbox.Rag.9SKS0 f  " T

enlarged  TO SHOW OCTAk.

14K Gold Hoop Earrings
A selection of our most 
popular hoop styles. 
Reg. 13.97 to 19.97

CONTINUOUS n ig h t t im e  j 
n rALIUUM INATIO N  I Sensor, Trillte LCD 

^Function Watches
NEW FOR LADIES 
Our Reg. 69.99

NEW FOR MEN 
Our Reg. 79.99
Continuous illumination, when 
lighting is dim, face of watch 
glows! Very new and very 'in’!

Texas
Instruments 

5-Function LED  
Men's Watches

?!& 13®®
Choice of two styles, 
featuring 5 functions.

Benrus
6-Function LED  

Men’s Watch

s&*29
Hour, minute, second, 
day, month and date.

Imported Spanish 
Umbrella Jars

Our 14?
From Spain—a delightful decor
ator accessory in vanous d e s^ s  
Perfect for dried flowers, etc.

Florentine Finish 
Decorator Tables
Our
Reg.
2 9 % 181P

Chimney Flick

Nest of three tables with elegant 
Florentine finish and graceful, 
slim legs. Imported from Italy.

Hardwood 
Magazine Rack
Our 
Reg.
1 2 %

Lustrous hand rubbed walnut 
finish, 16V'4"xl5l4"x9" size. A 
practical way to organize your 
magazines.

TH€ UN-CANDK
b y  C O R N I N G  SP EC IA L

Chimney Flick Lighthouse

s .  7»8 8®®
Give your home a cozy warm fireplace 
feeling with 2 new uncandle shapes.

with C A S E  »  
BATTERma

ItoiDs Insinim ertts
ADVANCED SCIENTIFIC

Calculator
W m C A S E E  
RECHAROERI

Our Reg. 69.95
Advanced capabilities handle 
trigfunctions, logarithms, roots, 
powers, factkxials, parenthesis— 
and more. #SR51-II

Unisonic. Deluxe 
Slide Rule

CALCULATOR with MEMORY

I960
Our Reg. 16.99 E m m
Keys for Pi, squaring, square 
root, exchange; 4 key memory, 
etc. Large 8  digit readout.
OptkNWi AC ADAPTER......... 4.99

6-Functlon 
843igit Calculator

S 5*®
Performs basic math functions; 
square root, percentage key. 
Chain and mixed calculations. 

Battwrynotindudwl

CALCONVERTA A  A Q  
STAND. Rag. I M  i.

Sch ra fft’s  Chocolates
2 9 62 LBS. O F ASSORTED HOME 

S T Y LE  CHOCOLA TES IN 
YELLOW  ROSE BOX, Reg. 3.79.

Assorted Boxed Fashion 
Stationery or Greeting Cards

Various designs and 
borders. Reg. 69c B O X ES’

FOR

High Fashion tweed Luggage
Soft continental handle, hidden lock, 
brass zipper. Brown tweed with tan 
vinyl trim. Waterprcyif interior.
2Z" SHORT NOR •4 0 4 0
CARRY-ON, Reg. 17.90.. 1  O
29" CRO SS COUNTRY 
Reg. 25 .9 7 ................... 19«

SHOULDER 
STRAP 
TOTE 
Rag. 11.94

24" WEEKEND <4794
RJO HT, Reg. 23.96.........  I f * ”

..2r®

Canon ‘T X ’ f/1.8 
35mm S L R  With C a se

Our

(.87 *174
Wide open thru-the-lens meter
ing; breech lock interchangeable 
lens. Microprism focusing spot, 
hot shoe. Accepts wide range 
of accessories.

'BONUS SPECIALI YOUR FIRST ROLL OF FILM 
DEVELOPED AT NO CHARGEI See  Clerk For Details

COLOR IT 
INSTANT.
COLOR IT 
BEAUTIFUL.
COLOR IT 
EASY

4760
Kodak Deluxe EK6  

Instant Cam era
GREAT 
KODAK 
COLOR 
QUALITY!
Automatic exposure control; 
easy to hold. Automatic flash. 
Zooming circle distance finder 
for sharper picture.

KODAK CRANK O C M  
INSTANT CAMERA .. O O

Kodak Instam atic  
X-15F Cam era Kit

JUST 
AIM AND
SHOOT!

Ready to shoot great slides and 
prints! Includes camera ^  
exposure Kodacolor, Flipflash 
and wrist strap.

Stick-lt-To-Me 
Magnetic Photo Album

PROTECTS THOSE 
MOMENTS 
YOU TREASURE!
REFILL.........................99*

KODAKCOLOR FILM SPECTACULAR!
h B i '̂-!‘M1llliW ' : Kodacolor 12 Exposure O O A

--------1 Color Print F ilm ................................  5 1 5 1 ^

1.38 
1.76 
2.98 
4.96

Kodak movf* him

Kodacolor 20 Exposure 
Color Print Film ................
Kodachrome 20 Exposure 
Color SMde F ilm ................
Kodachrome K464 
Super 8  Color Movie Film ..
KodritPRlOlnsUm t 
Color Print F ilm ................

SUPER FLASH SA VINGS SPREE!

1.38 
1.28 
99®

General Electric or 
Syhrania Magkubes.
General Electric or 
Sylvania ̂ p f l ^ . . ,

General Electric or 
Sylvania Flashcubes.



SAVE OVER! WATER PIK 
Oral Hygiene 

Center

S.18**
Water jets flush food part
icles that brush may miss. 
4  individual tips for family 
use. #49.

OVE"

M O

Continuous Clean Oven/Broiler
Clrans in normal cooking cycle.
■ri . . p u s h

5242
Thermostatic heat control;push 
a button to broil or bake. #52

» i i  r o r u i i e r

37S?
T O n S T M  n S T E  RT
2-Slice Automatic Toaster

|” ” s a v e o v e r ^ 3 ^ 1 2 7 0

Our Reg. 15.99

Automatic toaster with 
dual controls, toast 
shade selector. Hinged 
crumb tray for clean
ing. #6136

i- r  ^

____

^ ore/co '
Curly Q Curling Iron

Mist feature aids curling or straightening 
process. Heat control, tangle-free cord. 
#HB1600

•HAMILTON BEACH
Electric Carving Knife

Carve skillfully and quickly! Serrated 
blades for easy handling. Blades click out 
for cleaning. #279

afll 1? u ePa

Ken-Tech
Digital Alarm Clock *

Simulated walnut cabinet, computer-type 
numerals. Snxxith, quiet operation. #T-485

•CLOCK AVAILABLE AT JEWELRY DEPT.

Your
Choice Reg. to  

14.99

•HAMILTON BEACH
Rebate Special

iJ L

4 Quart 
Crock Watcher

Our Reg. 24.99
bemqvabu  -  You PlyT0ur«7 _ _

C «(d o r...,.l9 .0 0
• Rabatofrom .  # »»»*

HaneonBM Kh.O.OO 

YOUR FINAL COST
Auto-shift from high to low 
heat; remove stoneware 
liner for serving or cleaning. 
#415 14“

6  Qt. Crock Watcher y o u r  f i n a l  c o s t  
Reg. 33.99; CaMor Sale Price 24.88 4  A  O O  
Less Hamilton Beach Rebate $S* I  9 > 0 O

•See Clerk for Details

•HAMILTON BEACH
Rebate Special

14 Speed 
Blender Pius 

Our Reg. 26.99

•S8£f:... 21.40
• a 3 & a d . . 2 . o o *

rO U R  FINAL COST

19“
•See Clerk lor Details

Includes 3 extra containers plus regular 
blender jar. 14 speeds for versatilify. #640

HOLDS YOUR THREE FAVORITE 
LIQUID BA TH PRODUCTS

•rsa

1 0 8 8
Our Reg. 13.99

P r e »  a button to dispense your choice of 3 
liquid bath lotions. Place in shower. #SB1

The Soap Bar 
by

SUPaCURLCXJMMa-
Curling Iron by Gillette

1 1 7 0

Our Reg. 14.99

Portable cordless curler! Plug 
in for 2 minutes and it's 
ready. Curl rod telescopes, 
makes it mote compact. #9330

CLAIROL 20
Instant 

Hair 
Setter

1470
Our Reg. 17.97

20 tangle-free rollers in varying sizes make 
styling easy! Includes clips and travel case. #C20S

WEAR-EVER® 
SUPER SHOOTER

Ele ctric  Cookie, C ana p e  
and C a n d y M aker

Fill with batter or stuffing, press trigger 
for deviled eggs, cookies, etc. #7001

PRESTO
FRY-BABY

Electric  
D eep  
F ry e r

Non-stick coating inside and out; uses 2 
cups oil, makes 1 or 2 servings. #FBD1

1000
WATTS

promax- compact
Styler/Dryer by Gillette
Powerful 1,000 watt motor for drying 
and styling at varying speeds. #9010

Your 
Choice! Reg. to  

2 1 .9 9

HAMILTON BEACH
LITTLE MAC 
60 Second 

Burger 
Machine

12“
Our Reg. 17.99

Cooks hamburgers to perfection! Flip 
grid over and grill sandwiches. #2108

F A R B E R W A R E
ZVz Q t  Crock-R-Cooker

Our Reg. 14.88

Slow, even cooking in 
crockery liner tendeiizes 
tough cuts, enhances 
delicate flavors and 
locks in vitamins. #269

GENERAL ELECTRIC Toast ’n Broil 
Toast-R-Oven

Our Reg. 44.97

'Stt" 39.88
•LessRebate e  / > A ) 

fromG.E. ; . . O . U U

Y O U R  FINAL C O S T

34“ •See Clerk tor Details

Broil all types of meat, etc.; toast 
4 slices. Bake in 200-500° oven.«. #T-26

WITH 
"NOBAGS- 
TOBUY" 
DIRT CUP

n

1
SHAMPOOS POLISHES

REGINA.JL
3-Speed

Electrikbroom
Vacuum

Our Reg. 36.88

70
Rug pile dial adjusts 
nozzle for efficient deep 
pile or bare surface 
cleaning. Edge cleaning 
suction. #B4538

m . j i
3-Speed Heavy 
Duty 400W Rug 
Shampooer- 
Floor Polisher
O ur Reg. 49.88

3 9 ^ ®
Large 120 oz. liquid 
dispenser. Waxes, 
scrubs, buffs.
Includes 
attachments 
for rugs or 
floors. #P-883

SA VE
OVER

•34

HOOVER
Dial-A-Matic 
with Automatic 
Power Drive
CLEANING TOOLS 
INCLUDED

Our Reg. 173.76

*139
Pushbutton, auto
matic forward or 
backward motion. 
#U6003/U5909.

•HAMILTON BEACH
10- Speed Stand Mixer 

with Dough Hook

52”’Our 
Reg.
64.99 _  _____

Ideal mixer for batters and dough, 
with choice of 10 speeds. Heat 
resistant 1 and 3 quart bowls 
#49G

^ o re /cc f
Rotary Razor

^  3 2 ^ °35.99 W J m

36 self-sharpening surgical 
steel blades, 9 closeness, 
comfort settings. #HP1121

vN o re lco  Triple Header 
O ur Reg. 3 1 .9 9 ... 28.70

^ o re /co "
Rechargeable 
Rotary Razor

^  3 8 ^ 842.99

Razor close, razor sharp! 
Same features as above, 
but cordless and recharge
able. #HP1308

G E N TL E  TOUCHTM  
C U T T E R

R E A A IIN K a T O N
SMOOTH A SILKY- 

Ladies’ Electric Razor

12“

■I

Our

Ultra thin head shaves and underarms 
razor close. New Gentle Touch™ cutter 
quickly removes long or curly hair. »WER4000

Shavers sold in Jewelry Dept

FREE CLOCK* 
when you buy one 
of these Sunbeam 
Electric Shavers

•Sm  Clerk for Details

L i x l y  S u n b C c t m  

Twin Head Electric 
Shaver  ̂^ 7 q
Reg. 16.99 I

One shaving head for legs, one for 
underarms: built in light. 1176-27

(Su^nbe^
Shavemaster 

Shaver/Groomer

2 8 7 0Our
Reg.
32.99

5 jwsition o
adjustable groomer trims beard 
mustache neatly V75-19
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63" long
Reg,
8.99

Perma Press Open Weave Decorative Draperies

6®® Variegated hues of Brown,
Gold or Celery; open weave in
vites Spring's fragrant breezes!

Twin
Reg.
18.99

Fuily Quilted Perma Press Bedspreads by Lawtex13  ̂& 16̂® s: 22®® sr 9̂®
■  ‘ ' I

■ r  ! ' I I /

T - - v-, ■

Thermal Lined 
Solid Banded 

Decorator Drapes
63"
Reg.
8.99

84"
Reg.
9.99

Pinch Pleat Reg.
Valance..................... 5.49 4 ^ ^
White antique satin accented with 
bands and tiebacksof Red. Blue,
Gold or Green,

Not in Riverside

Kodel® Filled 
Bed Pillows

standard
Reg. 4 .99

Queen Jt
Reg. 6.49

King c  e e  
Reg. 8 .49  W b O O
Plump, soft and resilient! 
Machine wash and dry.

Translucent 
Vinyl Window 

Shades
Our

White shades cut to 
your measure up to 
37Vi inches wide.

84" Drape i 
_  _  Reg.

28.99 l b  12.49
Imaginative prints in floral, geometric or leaf motif. 72 asst, per store, No Rain Checks

NOTIN RIVERSIDE

Extra W ide 
Perma Press 
Open Weave 
Tailored 
Panels

•60x63", Reg. 4.49 
•60x81”, Reg. 4.99

Let Spring in thru these airy panels! 
Pure polyester in white and colors.

10

No Iron Floral Print Sheets
Full Flat or Fitted, Reg. 4 .99___ 3.87 Twin
QueenFlatorFitted,Reg.7.99..6.77 
Pillowcases, Reg. 3.49 Pkg. of 2 . .2 .9 7  Fitted I
Smooth, no-iron blend of polyester and cotton; 
white background with pretty floral print.

Indoor-Outdoor
Vinyl
Roll-Up Blinds 2v̂ x6
3’x6’ 4 > 3 9  4'x6' G b 4 0

5'x6' 7 a d d  6x6'  9 a 9 0
Flat half inch slat in fruitwood or green; 
automatic cordlocks. Includes hardware.

NOT IN RIVERSIDE

Caldor’s Own 
Quality Orion® 
S a y e lle ^ * *  

nitting Yarn

Skein 
Reg. 1.19 Skein
Fine quality 4  oz., 4  ply 
worsted weight; many 
colors.
TM DuPont 
Certification Mark

Better Quality
Polyester
Doubleknits

Most popular stitches 
and colors: machine 
wash and dry.

G.E. 4 Ft. 40 Watt Cool White Fluorescent Tubes

* | 2 7  ^Gives you more ligh ted  
25 times the life ct lOOW 
soft white bulb! Reg. 1.83

Roof Mount 
Attic Ventilator

Our 
Reg. 

/  49.99 37“
Use with Air 
Conditioning 

and Save up to 
30% on Power. 
Use Alone and 
your home will 

be much Cooler.

Gable Mount 
Attic Ventilator

28®®Our 
Reg.
39.99

Easy to install yourself, 
whichever modejyou choose. 
Fully automatic. Thermostat. 
Automatic
Shutter. Reg. 2 3 .99 .................. 1 8 " ®

IVIcCULLaCH
Mini Mac 14” 

Chain Saw with 
Carrying Case

Our
Reg.
1M.95 *144

Get latest features: chain brake, 
automatic chain sharpener. 
Great for Spring pruning.

McCulloch Engine Oil, 6 oz.......49 ^ McCulloch Bar & Chain Oil, Qt. . . 1.64
Soft-Resilient Safety Goggles....... .. 2.69  Ear Plugs........1.69

--------------------------------------------- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- \

NEW! FIT-TOGETHER FURNITURE!
•NO TOOLS NEEDED •STURDY SOLID CONSTRUCTION 

•RICH WALNUT FINISH •ALCOHOL & WATER RESISTANT

Entertainment 
Center 

Room Divider
59y4"xi5y4"x59y4” h

Our
Reg.
59.99

4 4 6 O

A ecttortti NoMncludtd

Entertainment
Center

59y4"xl5y4"x29y4”H

Our 
Reg.
39.99

Curio stand
13‘.^ " D ia .» 3 iy ." H  
Our Reg. 15.99

Decorator Stand
Not Shown 
3 iy ." x 9 ‘/j"«27V j"
Our Reg. 13.99

FIT-TOOHETHER FURNITURE NOT AVAILABLE IN BEDFORD. FAIRFIELD AND RIVERSIDE
11



Eaally
Aaaamblad

Boys’ or Girls’
20” Moto Cross Bike^

■giSoe *56
• Murray’s Mad Cat Heavy duty construction; Shimano coaster 

brake, rattrap reflector pedals. Black with Silver fenders.
• Charm With coaster brake, chrome handle

bars; White and Clover Green frame, trimmed fenders.
• Huffy s Thunder Road Coaster brake, twin cantilevered 

frame. Extra wide toeplates, rattrap reflector pedals Silver 
and Black.

Our
Reg.
69.99
Each

H U F F Y ’̂ BIKE ACCESSORIES

Tube Repair Kit
Patches, scraper, cement. Reg. 69c

Tool Kit
Three piece kit. Reg. 99c

Maes Bend Tape 
& Plugs, Reg. 9 9 c ............

Pedal Blocks
Wood blocks, non-skid rubber. Reg. 1.19..

Tire Gaug
20120 lb. range; witti^ i

Iie
ip Reg. 1.49 .

t

Replacement Tubes
Butyl rubber. 5 sizes. Reg. 1.79

Replacement Tires
Our Reg. T  99
2.99 to 3.99 I TO

Swyngomatic Baby Swing or 
Graco Round-About Walker

YOUR O  o c  
CHOICE 9 . 0 0

Wind-up automatic swing and tray 
or thick padded seat with tray.

Graco Portacrib 
with Mattress

27.80
JUVENILE NOT IN RIVERSIDE

Our
Reg. 34.99 

fvlatural wood finish, foam mattress. 
Use in home or car. Folds easily.

12

ALUM. 
SAFETY 

i LADDER
Aastmbly
R»qulred

nrra

SAND
FILTER

24’x4’ Olympian Pool Package

SKIMMER

With sturdy 6 ” top rail 
and uprights;
Copperguard® wall,
‘/z HP sand filter.
Aluminum safety ladder 
and thru-wall skimmer.
18’x4’ Olympian Pool Pkg
features as above except with ‘/i H PO  
If Purchased Separately 635.99

IF PURCHASED SEPARATELY 858.99

597
M84Construction 

acron* Reemay filter

^OASTAL CHEMICALS FOR ALL YOUR POOL NEEDS
CalJetAlgaecide Q Q Q
Gallon Siae.................... Reg. 3.79

t o

Pool Shock Treatment 
4 Lb. S ize...................... Reg. 8.99

25 Lb. Isoclor Tablets 
or Powder, Reg. 48.99 c^ce

7 3 3

. 3 9 " ®

l»oClor
•uper

hlorina
'  iJer

T- -'■'V

Disney Character 
2-Seat Sandbox
Our Reg. 18.97

1 4 6 0

-y/k,

Sturdy all wood con
struction, non-toxic 
paint. Adjustable canopy 
with Disney characters. 
Easy assembly.

4-Seat Sandbox

2%  19"®

Super Scamper 
Sailboat
Our Reg. 224.97

Maintenance free •• 

Armour Clad® hull 
carries 2, weighs only 
49 lbs. Aluminum 
mast, 55 sq. ft. of 
nylon sail.
Allow 2 weeks for delivery

.> w 
' X.

Black & OeckeA

Convertible Long Handle 
Cordless Electric Shear
Converts easily: Battery Reg
charger included. #8292 24!% 1 ^ ^

13”  Double-Edge 
Hedge Trimmer
Reciprocal action; double Reg. 
insulated. #8114 2 ^

B la c k  & D e cke r 
Grass & Weed Trimmer
90’ of nylon trimming line, trims where 

■ ■ .#8205 “blade type can't go Reg. 29.99
1 9 9 6

Easy To 
AuafflMe

3-Cubic Ft. 
Wheelbarrow

Our 
Reg.
17.99

Seamless steel tray on rugged frame; 
rolls easily on 10" rubber tire.

4‘/2 Cu. Ft. Construction 
Wheelbarrow................. Reg. 52.99

4 2 7 0

Caldor’s Own 
20” Rotary Power Mower

Our
Reg.
$88

Briggs & Stratton's 3 HP,
4 cycle engine; 7 inch wheels.

22" Rotary Mower Reg. $  O  A  
3Vi HP B&S Engine 94.99 O ^ T

Esaylo . 
Atsambfa

Grass Bag Kit
1 2 9 9Reg.

15.99

U p

Giant 
10x7x7 Ft. 

Steel 
Storage 
Building

Reg. 169.99

High arch gambrel roof for extra headroom. 
All weather perma plate ribbed steel panels; 
attractively linished. Needs to be assembled.
10x10x7 Ft. Size, Reg. 219.99....... *164 All Sizes Approximate

Big 6-Web Folding Chair

Our 
Reg.
7.49
Big, comfortable frame with ‘ 
patio legs, waterfall arms. 
Extra wide 6x4x4 
webbing, colorful 
pattern.

Matching 6-Web 
Folding Chaise

Our
Reg.
12.49

9 4 4

Finkel 7V2 Ft.-8 Rib 
Cranklift Umbrella

Easy To 
Assemble /

34“
Our 
Reg.
49.99
Push button to tilt full or 
partial, either direction. Solid 
color with floral; fringed edge.

4̂8”  Deluxe Redwood 
Umbrella Table

Our
Reg.
59.99 4 6 ^ 0

Finished from thick 2" stock; 
shaped edges. Factory stained 
and dried; rust-resist hardware.

Matching 37" Curved Bench ?s9912®"
Redwood Stain 
& Sealer

1 . 4 9 p i '

3-Piece 
Redwood Table & Bench Set
70" table & benches from 
thick 2” stock. Factory 
stained and dried, weather- 
resistant hardware.
Our Reg. 69.99 5 4 " °

Easy to 
Assamble

Indoor-
Outdoorl

10” x17”  Adjustable 
Double Hibachi
Our C  
Reg. 7.99 V / b  W  f

Deep, heavy cast iron bowl with 
twin grids and vent controls.

16” x16”  Colorful 
Patio Stack Tables

Our
Reg. 4.49 3.17

stain and weather-resistant heavy 
plastic in a choice of colors.

13
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ALL RECORDS, 8-TRACK & CASSETTE TAPES BY THESE ARTISTS
LP Series F698

loclmJknv,_-nackv"> i 1

TAPE, Series K798 5 4 0

î
 TAPE, Series K798 5 ®

1 ^ ^  LP Series 898

tS ^ ^ E s i TAPE, Series 898 5 9 3  

LP Series 1398

7 8 4

TAPE, Series 1398 3®^
(All Tapes Where Available)

' ' l l  K s()\  I . . .' 'M \ l-UM,.^
"OHKs

; “iriuPK
L. '’"MTfS.CTsru

’Emersori
AM / FM Table Radio

3 PK.C6O Blank 
Cass^eTa^ 99 ^

19® "
Slide controls on volume and tone. 
Twin speakers, woodgrain cabinet.

AM /FM  
Digital Clock Radio

Lighted clock dial, 60 minute sleep 
switch. Wake to music or alarm.

‘Emerson,
AM /FM  

8-Track Phono 
Stereo System

Our Reg. 139.99

Slide controlled vol
ume, bass, treble. 
2-4 speaker switch. 

Record changer 
with cueing.

Cassette Recorder

170
Built-in condenser mike; auto-stop 
end of tape. Uses battery or electric. 
------------------------------

Deluxe 
AM/FM Digital Clock Radio

3 2 8 6

Lighted clock and dial; 60 min. sleep 
switch. Wake to music or chirp alarm.

AM /FM  Phono 
8-Track

Recorder/Player
Our Reg. 199.99

) ^®cords from stereo 
jl. ur phono. Fast 

a s ^ ° * ; w a r d ,  pause; hi-lo 
'̂*ters. Pro record 

> B 0 — — changer.

S«-«U.2.PK&Trad. Blank Tape, R ,.4 .« ,3 .8 4

TV Sports Game with Rifle
Long/

Spoclal Introductory Pricel
AC Adaptor 4.99

19”  Diagonal 
Color TV

Our Orig. 349.70

2 9 9 9 0

Black matrix In line picture 
tube. 1-button fine tune. 
100%  solid state.

After Sale 59.99

GUSDORF 
TV STAND
Our Reg. 26 .70

2 1 4 0

Fits color TV to 21"

12”  Diagonal 
Color TV

Our Orig. 289.70

^ 2 4 7
All solid state. Quintrix II 
picture tube for superb per 
lormance. Automatic color.

Magic Chef.
30”  Easy Clean 

Gas Ranges
Our Orig. 224.70

* 1 8 9

No-spill 25" oven, lift-up cook 
top. Available with dock or window.

....‘229 I SJto.....‘279
Eloctric motWs Mtra.

Whirlpool 
Heavy Duty 
4 Cycle
Automatic Was
Our Orig. 299.70

2 7 4 ®

2 speed wash/spin, energy saving 
temp selector, bleach dispenser.

Matching Electric Dryer oiii.2i9.7o199^
Color $10 extra.

FR O ST QUEEN
by Rangaire 
5.25 Cubic Ft.
Chest Freezer
Our Orig. 179.70

1 5 9 ® ®  ,

Wood grain top, counter-balanced lid. 
Large storage basket, capadty to 182 lbs.
8cu.lt 
Orig. 1 9 9 .7 0 .. .179* I SS&.

g 5 . T 7 S o M 6 7
Easy to install! 3 speeds, exhaust, wcu|ete^

6000 |TU, 7V4 «hP.
8000 BTU. 12 «"p. RH- 249*u ^

Our ^ 1 0 9Reg. 129.40 i W W
Qu,et fan, Humidistat auto s t̂ Ĥ.
22 Pt. DehumkBfier, Rag. l^ '̂  ̂,  ̂ .^?i.D.h»mldltler.R.el5970M34

Conv?!tiSS*&vshJJi[shlr
224^®

Portable convenience or o e rm a

OtHrorr oiMl liMloNollon OptlOMf at Extra Coot

S k . 3 . ,  2 9 9 ® ®
Two cycles with energy-saving cycle.

0^ *339 327'"

15



Secret Rolt-on 
Anti-perspirant

Our 
Reg.
47c
1 oz. reg. or unscented.

Colgate 
Toothpaste
Our 
Reg.
84c
With MFP; 5 ounces.

Modess 
Sanitary Napkins
Our 
Reg.
1.52
Reg. or super, box of 24.

Flex Balsam  
Shampoo
Our 
Reg.
1.59
All types, 16 ounces.

Listermint
Mouthwash
Our

The Shower Massage
by Water Pik
For a thoroughly enjoyable 
shower! You ve seen it on 
T.V. Easy to install.
Our Reg. 31.99 
STATIONARY MODEL, Our Reg. 18.99. 14"°

Stainless Steel 
w ith  Aluminum Clad Bottom r

In d u d e s  1 a n d  2  q t co v 
^^_“ ycepans,4and8qt

OPEN STOCK VALUE fo9.94

Decorative Mugs 
for Tea and Coffee

Our 
Reg.
1.19

Modern and traditional designs. 
Stoneware, ironstone, ceramic.

Hardwood 
Accent Table

Our
Reg.
9.99

0 3 3

5-Pc. Mediterranean 
Tray Table Set

Presto 4 Qt. 
Pressure Cooker

Our
Reg.
22.49

1476 Our 1 3 9 6

Vinyl laminated top, 19‘/r" dia., 
26' tall. Easy 3-piece assembly.

Four tables with storage rack 
on casters. Brass color trim

Solid cast alum.; auto-air vent. 
6Q t. Size. Reg. 24.39 16»»

24 ounce bottle.

Formula 409
All Purpose Reg. 
Cleaner, 22 oz. 99c'

Formula 409 Refill, V4 Gal., Reg. 1.79 .1

ONE

Heavy Cast Aluminum

Portable
Gas Grill

3 WAYS TO CHARGE

SUPPLEMENT TO 
JOURNAL INQUIRER 

MANCHESTER HERALD

ATA

by Water Pik
Our 
Reg.
9.S6

A 4-step, 8 week smoking 
withdrawal system designed 
to gradually remove tar and 
nicotine.

VERNON
T ri-d ty  Shopping Center 

Vernon

S ta in le s s  steel
to a s tin g  

p e rm a n e n t 
W ith  h ose , 

f ^ l a t o r ,  patio base.

COMPLETE 
WITH LP TANK

MANCHESTER
Exit 98 — Interstate 86 

Burrs Comer

EASTBROOK MALL
Rte. 195 and 84 

WiMmantic -  Mansfieid
16

COLEMAN BROS. 
RIDES T il and 
Including Sunday

Get Your FREE 
Merchant Ride Discount 

Coupons at all
PARKADE STORES

4 DAYS
WED., THURS., 

FRI., SAT.

onche/ter 
orkodo

Shopping Tndttlon SIneo f t s r

. 'r : -  T i  ■ •' •



P A G E  TWO ' t f

OUR

YEAR jp H C l
^ ^ ^ ^ V S iM O U S  B R A N D S  /Im lrM

M ANCHESTER PARKADE
9 A M -9  P M  S U N D A Y  1 2 -5

Sale Ends
4/30 /77

Fam ou s  B ran d s  at D isco u n t P r ice s

Garden Shop SPECIALS
master charge

L iMl  ,N!|NOANR CARD

■ i^ r "

m r
STEEL
s e

139“
P«rm a-P late Polyester 
Baked Enamel Finish ... 
White with green trim, t pc 
double reinforced doors, 
nylon slides, extra strong 
double roof ridge beams.

POWERFUL 3HP 
BRIQQ8 « STRATTON

5-10-5 

TURF FOOD

All purpose for lawn or 
garden Lightweight for
mula. Covers 2800 sq ft.

19”  POWER 
MOWERmr  POWER

lte0 .79 .M

W  50-FT VINYL

.G a rd e n  
H o se

iged garden hose, 
'eet tong

Large, semi pneu
matic tire. Light
weight. durable

3 CU. FT. STUDY

W HEB- 
MRROW

3-PIECE
Hand T o o l

Sets 
1 0 0

Fine quality blades 
Laquered natural 
wooden handles

.01

Odorless, non-burning composted 
manure. Organic, soil-enriching.

FERTIE

cow
MANURE

25-Lb. Bag

149

Completely 
assembledi Cutting 
heights adjusted to 3 
Inches, hat chrome 
handle. 7 Inch wheels. 
Has all the standard 
safety features.

REQ.
09.90

ORGANIC
P O n iN G S O IL

20 at. I
BAQ

E.padly blendad, 
guarantgsd not lo 
cake or pack.

U N O  HANDLE TOOLS
• 2 * aa Cum-Hoa a Bow Riko a Turf Edgor 

a StraigM Rake a Cultivator a Hoo 
Ladioa Lona Handia Too ls............. 1.gg ea.

METAL

F a n  l l a k e
^ 0 0

Hardened handle, lightweight and 
easy to use. A better quality rake.

20-10-S
LAWN

FERTILIZER
2$ LB Bag

High nitrogen. For 
greener lawns. 
Covers 50Q0 sq ft.

10-Foot 18 Inch 
High

FOLDING 
FENCE

R ig id , weather
proof. Vinyl plastic 
coated. Interlocking 
sections.

L a w n  S p r in k le r
High impact, made for 
outdoor use. Fully , 
weather-resistant.

STEEL 
HOSE 

El

Sturdy and convenient lor 
storage. Features green

50 LB. 
LIME

8 8 «
Neutralizes and con
ditions add soils for better 
lawn.

Mr. G m n  
GRASS 
SEED
3 0 0

100% perennial grasses develop per- 
m insnl sod Covers 1250 sq ft. '

WHITE
STONE

so LB 
Bag

CHASGE ACCOUNTS W acOME

r n P i y a m 'i i m m
j t o ib H i iw  '

Sale!
WOMEN’S

SHOES
25% OFF

AIR STEP 
LIFE STRIDE 
RED CROSS

HUSH PUPPIES 
CARESSA
RISQUE and many

othara ,

Most Spring Styles Included

MSKHBALL SNEJIKER

Youth
&

Boys reg. $7.00

VERNON, DOWNTOWN and 
MANCHESTER PARKADE STORES

P A G E  T H R E E

PARKADE
Health Shoppe

PUIS MANY UMADVEBTiSED SPECIALS MANCHESTER

NATURAL

I u
B-ALPHA TOCOPHEROL 
FROM
mixed TOCOPHEROLS

100 CAPSULES
EXTRA
SPECIAL PRICE

Rsg. 3.30

^ W g g fn W T IIM LLY l
HI POTENCY

•  NATURAL LECTHIN With 
VITAMIN B-6 uKELP, 
and CIDER VINEGAR

EXTRA^
SPECIAL PRICE

■ VaW^

$ 3 9 «

SAVE *3.98

RADIANCE
NATURAL - INSTANT

PROTEIN POWDER
By ffatf/ancu

SUGAR FREE 
WITH LECITHIN PAPAYA 
ENZYME ANp PINEAPPLE 

ENZYNE
Reg 11b. 5.50
SALE 4.50

For healthy dlaUng 
and body building SAVE *1.00

STEAM AR V EL
Rog. 4.50

*3**
a m S T w E ;  1 B % 0 f F
H aB w aW h i

WITH PARKAOI HIALTM COUPON

M t  r i INK

JU IC ER ATO R
II

*20 OFF ill
fIN M  m ra mi a .

■an n  i l  
a m iiH h a iM ia a in .  
Make yaw own 
wiMiMm* wwan fwoe 
Iraai tra il and

WITH PAhKADI HIALTH COUPON

ROSE HIPS
VITAMIN C -1000  mg.|

Natuni —
Organic 

100 TABS 
Rag. $5.50

SALE *4.50

SAVE *1.00

VITAMIN B
COM PLEX WITH C

(STRESS FORMULA)

100 t a b s  Rog. $4.25

SALE *3**

SAVE *1.00

LECITHIN
19 GRAMS (1200 mo)

A CONVENIENT SOURCE OF 
SOYA-LECITHIN

200 CAPS Rog. 7.00

SAVE *1.01 SALE *5.99
------------------------C O U P O N — -------------------

BRAN ( U n f i f o e w d )

Rag. 59t 1/2 PRICE
SALE 29*

with Puktih Hmith Coupon
* "s s s is= k co o p o N

SUNFLOW ER SEEDS
1LB. Rag. $1.09

SALE 85*
u n i t  2 PLEASE

WITH PARKAOC HIALTH COUPON
I  COUPON

J[

SESAM E TREATS
1 LB. (16 02.) Rag. $2.00
SALE *1.69

U N IT  ONE PLEASE
tXM ltS 

AFMIL SGIIl
WITH PARKAOI HIALTH COUPON



PAGE FOUR

m a r lin  Ita* menmill ijmuj imv s iiffuini
HNEST l a SElS in m e n s  CLO’ m ;n &

Rental Headquarters 
of After Six Formal 
wear for Weddings 
and Proms.

STARTING AT  

$ 2 0 0 0

646-4111 
OPEN DAILY TIL 9

One of the most 
complete selections 
of the Latest Tuxedos 
in all sizes and colors

S F E O t in M in E S

ENTIRE STOCK
LGVI'S

JEANS
★  CORDUROYS
★  SLUE JEANS 

SRUSHED DENIMS
IN STRAIGHT LEO AND FLAIRS

10% OFF

TEXTURED POLYESTER 
DACRON & WOOL

VESTED SUIT 
— SPECIAL—

Reg. >135-150

POPUN, DADY CORD 
and SLUE DENIM

Reg. *100“

OPEN DAILY t il 9  P.M .
MANCHESTER PARKADE FARMINGTON VALLEY MALL

MANCHESTER SIMSBURY

DACRON & WOOL
BLAZER

Also
Texturliod 

Sportscoats

Reg. W

ltd

PAGE FIVE

FOR
f PRESCRIPTIONS^

“W» 8 a v  You Monty"

SURBEX-T

R«g.7.S0

--------COUPON

AYDS
$ 2 4 8

L--- uaonT COUPON__1

•100FF I

Model
HP1119

NORaCO BiCTRIC
MAZOIIiaâ  value

------- COUPON-----

89‘ Vdue

6 Grains

m  J
TOPQUAUTY

3 6 «
---------U O O tTT  C O U P O N --------- 1 ■

♦“ COUPON
Scripto
DispiDS-
able

BUTANE
MATCH
39«

VALU I

THEMORMI-H 
30 FREE

ltog.7.88

•COUPON----------
METAMUCIL

12 oz. sizo

*2 OFF

R«g. $4.34

LIOOITT C O U P O N ______ I

Electric 
CURLING 
RON
4 M inat 
tb»

COUPON-------- T■ ^  Kor Ticks ■ 
 ̂ and

■' Fleas

AQc
DOG and CAT 

FLEA COLLAR C S I
------UOO ITT C O U P O N _________

WHITE OWL

MAALOX
SUSPENSION

$ |0 9

'WAfETpiK”
WATER

PURIFIER
x n n a

FM/AM PORTABLE 
~ RADIO

Ptoy. on S oWortoo or Plug 
• N k  k  M l II M a  N i  IM r •l| eata eiBi Mae
•KkMUtTinil

Reg. 28.95

SPALDING
FLUORESCENT

YEUOW

n N N IS  
BALLS 

te $^ 9«

run
$3.76
Value

RORKUM RIFF
12  OZ.

20% OFF

$4 value

wi Riatavi m oHT^

FOR MOTHERS DAY-GRADUATION 
W A T C H  S A L E  
17 JEWEL WATCHES

50%  to 70 %  OFF!
AU AT SAU PRICES

FAMOUS NAME NATIONAL BRANDS FOR LESSl
• GRUEN . • BENRUS
• WALTHAM oHELBROS
• VULCAN 0 HAMILTON
• 17-12 Jewel • 8aH windli
• Fancy Dress Watches • Sport watc
• Double guarantae...1 yr. to IlfatinM

-Y O U R  CH O ICE -

See Mtg. Uet Prlcet 
otlM.sS lo 7B.6SI

UNBELIEVABLE
VALUE

5 CUP 
STONEWARE 
ELECTRIC TEA POT,
• WITH CORD 
•SAFETY GRIP HANDLE

HENS
WATCH

s a il- :  *16“
thi witchct thi “  V

WOValua
U J i S m  w

toll AMniA 3 
fwctl f i i ;  hurt,

•spnlsIwtoNB.

LE.D.
DIGITAL

B f HaOoMi 
SwnhCooduetor

FOSTER-RRANT
SFj^CTRA-SHADES

m a M H i a n i i u a i T
T W I M I I r a i K T a T

SIS VALUE

BLOOD PRESSURE KIT AND 
STETHOSCOPE

sinoKr»;RT«!Ĵ  ̂ M •
SaH-taking 

Type '
•DPtoMirr...

m i
•  ̂kKHJES . iFiiK

detected EARLY®



PAGE SIX PAGE SEVEN

Coleman Bros. Shows
at the

Manchester Parkade

\ i

î i
V

' ISMwi

TUES., APRIL 26 • SUN., MAY 1
OPEN WEEKNIGHTS AT 4 
SATURDAY SUNDAY at 12 NOON



PAGE EIGHT

Wanchestei^arkade •  Bank Charges Welcome •  Open Wednesday, Thursday & Friday NItes

PAGE NINE

A '
Carntval of Values!

ami
>eos

sv\'̂
.010.50^

^ 'J m T r u o K s

3 o V s S '" ' '" " ' .o
a 00 *

«'*• ftW 299 «. O

 ̂ Girls & Preteen ,

Cool Shorts
Orlg. S.SO i  6.00

099
^  ea.

Denims & Poly-cottons.
Girls size 7 to 14 
Preteen 6 to 14.

Boys N o-ifon
S '« k s  4 Jeans

4 °̂ to 5«s
Very famous make. 

Sizes 4 to 7 
'■ooular & slim.

Stt«® * 'o w "® ’ ®Sizes 10

Boys
Polo shirts 

& Tank Tops
ffeg. 4.50 to 7.00
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Famous 
Makers

Jackets
InfantsI Toddlersi 

Girlsl Boysl

, All Our 
Levi’s Jeans

Girls, Teensi

10% OFF

2 “  & 3 “
Slweless & short sleeves. 

Sizes 4 to 7 are 2.99 
Sizes 8 to 20, 3,99.'
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Infants
Sunsuits, Polos 

& Overalls
Aeg. 3.29 to 5.89

2 “  to 4 «
Spring & summer playtogs 

Sizes 9 to 24 months.
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Manchester Parkade Carnival of Sales!
go on a savings spree at D&L, Manchester, Wed. thru Sat. April 27-30

men’s rugby-style 
knit shirts

7.97
Reg. $10-$11. Great with any sporting looki 
Striped shirts for men In lots of color com
binations, of cool, soft polyester/cotton knit. 
Short sleeves, sizes SML,XL. Get ready for the 
warm weather and save nowl

misses new spring 
sportswear separates

1/3 off
Reg. $9-$26. Fresh spring pants, skirts, 
blazers, shirt jackets and blouses In fresh blue, 
red, yellow, green and brown. Sizes SML and 8 
to 18.

get it together! junior 
vest-gaucho sets

14.99
Reg. $24-$26. Suit up for spring In polyester 
gabardine gaucho and vest sets! Choose from 
navy, white, black, brown, red and green, sizes 
5 to 13. Sorry not all colors in all sizes, so come 
early for the best selection.

hypo-allergenic 
mini earrings

1.99 pr.

famous maker 
pierced earrings

1/3 Off

junior tees and 
cotton cowis

7.99

boys nyion 
warm-up jackets

8.97

misses cotton 
gripper coats

8.97

Reg. $3 pair. Mini hoops and 
studs In gold and silvertones, 
plus red, white and blue, too. 
All with surgical steel posts. 
Stock upl

Reg. 7.50-$15, now 4.59-9.59. 
Save on this groat group of 
fashion pierced earrings, all 
w ith  14K g o ld  p o s ts . 
Beautifully crafted hoops, 
geometries, lots more.

Too tops. rog. $13, cowls, rog. 
$11. Assorted junior toes In 
bright stripes, and a great 
group of cotton cowl necks for 
year ’ round wear. Both 
groups, sizes SML

Reg. $13. Snap-front warm
up jackets with warm flannel 
linings, sizes 8 to 18. Great for 
these early spring days!

Reg. $15. A famous maker’s 
comfortably styled gripper 
coats at big savings to you! 
Pretty florals and border 
prints, sizes 10 to 18 or PSML,

A

doarfoam siippars 
and boots
99* pr.

man’s belted 
golf slacks

14.97

boys striped 
rugby shirts

5.97

girie sundresses 
with panties
4.97-6.47

giris fiannei-iined 
nyion jackets
6.97-7.97

Reg. 4.50 to $7 pair. Stock up 
on assorted Dearfoam slipper 
and lounging boot styles. 
They make super gifts, too, so 
buy extrasi

Reg. $16. Cool polyester and 
cotton chambray golf slacks 
In light blue, denim blue, mint 
or camel with contrasting 
belts. Sizes 32 to 42.

Reg. $8. He’ll love these 
brigh tly -s triped , collared 
ru g b y  s h ir ts . C ool 
p o lye s te r/co tto n , short 
sleeves, sizes 8-18.

Sizes 4-6x, reg. 7.00 . . .  4.97
Sizes 7-14, reg. $ 9 .......6.47
Adorable sundresses for girls 
with matching panties. A 
fabulous assortment. In 
polyester/cotton.

Sizes 4-6x, reg. $10__ 6.97
Sizes 7-14, reg. $11 ....7 .97  
Windbreaking nylon jackets 
with hoods and a warm flannel 
lining.

D&L Manphetter Parkade and TrI-CIty Plaza, Vernon - open Mon. thro FrI. Night 12 to 5 p.m.
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GOLD RUSH

Save 20%
Special group of 14K Gold Jewelry 
Including Bracelets, Pendants, 
Chains, Earrings, Pins and Charms. 
Shop early for the best selection 
and beat the RUSH for our Gold.

 ̂ s>aie enosSale ends April 30th

Place Your TR U S T in 
the Diamond Specialist ^ k o m c c M

MANCHESTIR PARMDE • #44-0012 alM
VERNON, BRISTOL PLAZA, WESTFARMS. SIMSBURY
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_  Profeuional
SUEDE CLEANING
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OFF
ON 

COATS
SOOO OFF 

*  suede ON
Will. TI.1 JACKETS

I  April 30

PARKADE CLEA N ERS

i S S ^ l ^ i S S S S S S f f i S S J S ;

JUNIOR BOWLER SPECIAL
THRU AGE 18

1 Zesty Hot Dog 
1 Fizzling Coke 
3 Games of Bowling *2.25

I FREE USE OF RENTAL SHOES
(G ood to  5:0 0  P.M .)

Every Saturday —  During April, May, June
During July and August

HOT FUDGE SUNDAE
/ t ’s R e a l Milk Fudge

Creamy Chocolate Fudge Topping poured 
over Quality Shady Glen Ice Cream. Topped 
with Dairy Freeh Whipped Cream and a 
Cherry.

DoUdous
K

» »Bernice Original
Cheeseburger

Q U A LITY. Pure Beef Hamburg —  nestled 
under a crown of deliciously crisped cheese. 
Shady Glen Cheesburger^ are different —  
Good and exclusively Shady GlenI

Shadiĵ ^Isn, (Dabtî  SiohsA,
T W a  C O N V E N IE N T LO CATIO N S 

Rt. S t  « A -O p e i i  Dally and .Sun.; Parkadp Brancb— Mon. thru Sal.
________  (John anti Bernice Rieg)

HARVEST HILL
PACKAGE STORE UASTER CHilfiGE

SPECIAL 
Cott Soda

3 t  o  $ 2 o o
S  R I

IVIanchester Parkade bank am ericm i

GARPINETO WINEoumcussKo
(1971)

ORVETO (1973)
24 OL 

Product of 1 ^

INGUNOOK WINE
NAVALLE Burgundy - Chebito 
NAVALLE RMne-VinRoae

gallon

COME IN A N D PU Y  
THE DAILY NUMBERS 

CONN. STATE LOTTERY

P A U N C A  WINE
SUVE4UD0LM 

ViUFOLKELL 
(1975)

50.7 oz.
Prvddct of Idly

CHERRY ARDO
CHERRY M NE 

m O O O C T  OF IT illY  
25 oz.

" ' " “^ C A N A D I A N
WHIaHET MPMW

♦ « ..................HJ.89
Oh..................*8.19
v»9#i............. *11.99

IN  AND MEET
MUWNDSORIWHIIWI

FRIDAY 4-B SAT. 1-8

Î P_LU8JA L E 8J ^ ^ .  PmCE^SU pgR ORDER OF UQUOR COMM. |

Anderson-little

Sportswear
Sale!

Versatile

l/IS A  Separates 
thatgo-togelher

Supertjly lailofed jackets, pants and shirts oM 0 0 %  VIS A*, 
the first really perfect polyester. Specialty finished to be truly 

more comfortable, wash cleaner and stay brighter than 
any other IQ give you long-lasting good looks

Our Reg. *13

Supertjty laikxed shwi lackels featuring placket fronts, palch 
po^ets and button cuffs in a great selection of the season $ 
newest sokdcokxs

Proportioned Our Reg. *7

Pull-on 1 ^
■  I  SlZtSft-?0

The perfect match* The same colors and fine Visa fabric as 
theiackats for a coordinated look Proportioned lor 
perfect tit in Petite. Average and Talt

Popular Our Reg. *8

Pull-on 
S d i t
Complele your wardrobe with matching skirts Betted and 
novelty po^el stytes Proportioned tor Petite. Average 
and Tall

Coordinating O u r  R eg. *9  & *10

Print
Shiite

*95
L<y>g’$teev« shirts msoft. supple polyeslers. acetate/nytons 
andAmetferseys Brightandbreezypontstocomplemeni 
every outfit

O u r R e g . * 2 2 & * 2 3

Peoit Coats
195

Walet-repellenl polyester and 
cotton oxfords in smart double- 
breasted, single-breasted, 
belted and other fashion styles 
Misses & Juniors

Remember. , .  Mother's Day Is May 8th
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FROM OUR 
CO LLECTIO N

A Summer Sandal just 
right for you

Cool, Sturdy and Fashion 
right

The traditional leather thong. Mahagony * 1 6

8080

Our double buckle for the most adjustment and best 
fit on a long wearing crepe sole. Natural tan $ 2 3

8045

A ttd e rs o n -U ttk
Come to Anderson ■ ume and label yoorseff smart.

MANCHESTER PARKADE - MANCHESTER • WEST FARMS M AU ■ PARMINOTOH

Up to date casual fashion, 
natural rope trim on long 
wearing crepe sole. Russett

*23
Since 1872

o o w p jTO w N  HAm w ono w i s t  h a r t f o a o  c m r E A
M A N O C S TC R  PAAKAOC W ^eeURYTOW M  8M 8e LFY 9 t > | >
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CARNIVAL
at THE

M A N C H E S T E R
. P A R R A O E ,

Q A c h e / le r/  o r k o d
9 t

Shopping TndWon Sfneo 1956”

20-70% OFF
OVER 35 GREAT STORES!

ADAMS APPLE 
ANDERSON LITTLE 
BERNIE’S TV & APPLIANCES 
CARD GALLERY 
CONN. BANK & TRUST CO 
CONSUMER SALES 
DAVIDS
DIAMOND SHOWCASE 
D&L
FOOT MART
flair  h om e  f u r n is h in g s
FOWLER OPTICIANS 
HARVEST HILL 
KING’S DEPARTMENT STORE 
k n it t e r s  w o r ld  INC. 
LIGGETT PARKADE PHARMACY 
PARKADE HEALTH STORE
m artin  l td  
PARKADE CLEANERS 
PARKADE LANES

PARKADE BARBER SHOP 
RADIO SHACK 
RAG DOLL 
REEDS, INC.
SBM
SEARS ROEBUCK & CO.
SHADY GLENN DAIRY BAR 
SIMMONS SHOES 
SWISS COLONY CHEESE SHOP 
YOUTH CENTER

•COLEMAN BROS. 
SHOWS

• MOTHER’S DAY GIFTS
• GRADUATION GIFTS 
•ONE STOP SNOPPMG 
•OCRES OF FREEmm

Printed by The Manchester Herald 
Supplement to the 
Journal Inquirer 
Glastonbury Citizen.

Town
By MAL BARLO
East H anford  Repor 

The word “blight" struck i 
Council again Tuesday nigh 

Councilm an Ja m es  ( 
Republican, defended his sb 
of two weeks ago that thet 
least four areas of town th 
by blight. He noted thal 
Richard Blackstone, a D< 
had said Cordler insulte 
working residents of these a 
try to keep up their homes.

Cordler said, “The hard 
residents are really insulted

Mayor
“James Oaken doesn't km 

he's talking about," said Ela 
ford Mayor Richard Blacks!

The mayor was responding 
ments made by Oaken, Ht 
city manager, about the towi 
application for funds un< 
M e ra l  Community Oevel 
Act (COA).

“I don't think Mr. Oaken 1 
been here," said the mayi 
can't have any knowledge of 
ject m atter."

Oaken said  E a s t Har 
application for H40,000 throu 
does not meet the intent of 
act. He said 60 per cent of thi 
wili go for public works in ^  
ford, not projects to directly 
the poor.

East Han 
opposes j

The East Hartford Cham 
Commerce has taken a stand i 
p a ^  compensation to woiiu 
quit or are fired from their Jol 
John Hombeck, executive vlct 
dent.

The state's unemploymenl 
pensation system was meant 
people laid off during busines 
downs, he said. It has come 
w elfare  system  support 
employers, he said.

Legion re
Bingo will return to the Air 

Legion Post 77 in East Hi 
Friday night.

A fire March 5 behind a I 
bar caused heavy damage t 
at SO Connecticut Blvd. F in 
John Armstrong cited wirii 
cause.

Ne
. ..u

The Man

East Hartford
L. Amrdon 
Lois Carlson 
Mr. Cerscimo 
Edward Craven 
Robert Kirk 
Jane Kufer 
Mr. Qrady 
Wm. Granada 
Mr. Hullman 
Thomas Hughes 
R. Koipak 
Roger Larune 
Mr. Lawrence 
Robert Massey 
Mrs. Maxmanycp 
Mrs. Mimcole 
Mr. Moschetto
RuH nlnk

Lynn Kug 
Henry La: 
Frank Le< 
Joanne Li 
J.H. Mayi 
Joseph Ml 
Ruth Mill: 
Eugenia ( 
Helen Mo 
Angella P 
Emily Soc 
Joseph Sl( 
Joseph Til 
Sara Unte 
Rene Geo 
R. Guy 
Dorris Hu 
Mr. Lavoi
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Blight dispute hits 
Town Council again

By MAL BARLOW
Eail Hartford Reporter 

The word “blight” struck the Town 
Council again Tuesday night.

Councilman Jam es Cordler, 
Republican, defended his statements 
of two weeks ago that there are at 
least four areas of town threatened 
by blight. He noted that Mayor 
Richard Blackstone, a Democrat, 
had said Cordler insulted hard
working residents of these areas who 
try to keep up their homes.

Cordler said, “The hard working 
residents are really insulted by their

neighbors and absentee landlords 
who let their property deteriorate.”

He admitted the charges made 
against him by Democratic leaders 
angered him. He said he was citing 
the 1970 Purcell report on community 
renewal in town. The town does have 
blighted areas, he said.

He made a motion the council tour 
the areas in question and then pass 
stronger ordinances for dealing with 
any blight found. Esther Clarke, 
R epublican m inority  leade r, 
seconded the motion.

C o u n cilm an  D ick T o rp ey ,

Democrat, said, “I see no harm in 
going around looking.

“But this talk about deterioration 
is a lot of nonsense. And I dislike all 
this publicity about blight. It hurts 
the town.”

Torpey moved the council table 
Cordier’s motion and discuss it later. 
Councilm an W illiam D ailey, 
Democrat, seconded the motion.

Torpey’s motion to table passed 4-3 
along political party lines.

Cordier said he will not drop the 
issue.

“I received quite of bit of support 
in pursuing the matter,” he said.

Mayor raps city critic
“James Dakeo doesn’t know what 

he's talking about,” said East Hart
ford Mayor Richard Blackstone.

The mayor was responding to com
ments made by Daken, Hartford’s 
city manager, about the town’s third 
application for funds under the 
f^ e ra l Community Development 
Act (CDA).

“I don’t think Mr. Daken has ever 
been here,” said the mayor. “He 
can’t have any knowledge of the sub
ject matter.”

Daken said E ast H artford’s 
application for M<0,000 through CDA 
does not meet the intent of the 1974 
act. He said 60 per cent of the money 
will go for public works in East Hart
ford, not projects to directly benefit 
the pcor.

Blackstone said quality of life for 
all is his target. Town leaders must 
take care of all needs. They must in
sure there are enough jobs, the local 
economy stays strong, and blight 
does not creep in, he said.

Blackstone said he cannot even 
guess what the Department of 
Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) will say about the town’s 
application. The town failed to get its 
first two applications.

“I hope HUD will be objective,” he 
said.

Despite criticism from Hartford 
leaders, Blast Hartford groups have 
support^ Blackstone on this third 
application. The Human Relations 
Commission endorsed it although its 
members rarely agree with the

mayor. The League of Women Voters 
also approved it.

The application asks for tl66,(XX) 
for storm sewers in the Park Ave. 
and Tolland St. area. It asks for $100,- 
000 for a School St. culvert to control 
Goodwin Brook.

To repair private housing, the 
mayor is asking for $100,000. It will 
be given homeowners through loans 
and grants.

Another $50,000 is sought for 
repairs to the town’s 879 public 
housing units. And $4,000 is sought for 
a fair housing campaign.

The final $^,000 in the application 
is for a community development 
coordinator. One of his jobs will be to 
study the town’s needs for day care 
for children.

East Hartford chamber 
opposes jobless change

The East Hartford Chamber of 
Commerce has taken a stand against 
paying compenution to workers who 
quit or are flred from their jobs, said 
John Hombedt, executive vice presi
dent.

The state's unemployment com
pensation system was meant to help 
people laid off during business slow
downs, he said. It baa «m ie to be a 
w elfa re  sy stem  supported by 
employers, he said.

The benefits are paid solely by a 
tax on business and industry. These 
taxes are among the highest in the 
country, he said. -

People who leave work voluntarily 
overl<^  this system, he said.
 ̂ The chamber has contacted the 
town’s three rq>resentativea and one 
senator to urge them to pass the 
“quits and fires” bill. The biU would 
s t ^  compensation payments to peo
ple who quit or are fired for cause.

East Hartford
Barney Van Harris, 25, of 1141 

’Tolland St., East Hartford, was 
aTresfdl Tuesday and charged with 
third-degree burglary and third- 
degree larceny. Harris allegedly 
stole over $400 worth of meat from 
the Ramada Inn Monday, police said. 
Harrris had been working at the hotel 
as a dishwasher. He posted a $500 
surety bond for appearance in Com
mon Pleas Court 12 in East Hartford 
May 9.

Lt. Arleigh Christensen, in driver’s seat, and men of his command at the Forbes St fire 
station pose with their pride, a 1940 pumper still used to fight fires. His men are left to 
right, George Crowley, John LeBel and John McGrath. (Herald photo by Barlow)

Old pumper wins prises

Legion resumes game
Bingo will return to the American 

Legion Post Tl in East Hartford 
FYiday night.

A fire March 5 behind a fan in the 
bar caused heavy damage to the hall 
at 50 Connecticut Blvd. Fire Marshal 
John Armstrong cited wiring as the 
cause.

Rocky Aiexander, a legionnaire 
and local contractor, took charge of 
repair work. He put In new wiring, 
new ceilings, paneled walls and 
more.

This week the hall Is ready. Bingo 
can resume Friday nights this week.

The early bird special opens at 7:30 
p.m.

Police are seeking the maker of 
very small footprints in a calendar 
caper. Police found the footprints at 
the door to Arrow Welding, 15 Nelson 
St., Tuesday morning. A small hole 
had been broken in the door by the 
knob and entry had been gained. The 
only item missing from the firm 
appears to be a Playboy calendar, 
police said.

Fire fighters at EUist Hartford’s 
Forbes St. station took their old 
Mack pumper to the fire department 
muster in Broad Brook in April 1976.

Despite the rundown condition of 
the old unit, the men lost first place 
by only two points. A unit from 
Chystal Lake took first.

“So we decided to fix it up,” said 
fire fighter George Crowley.

The men of the station did not 
restore the pumper. This would have 
ruined its special antique status. But 
they did refurbish it.

The pumper still has its original 
paint and brass. The only new items 
are tires and rubber pieces, likely to 
w e a r  out  o f t en .  No o t h e r  
replacements are allowed or it loses 
its antique status, Crowley said.

Lt. Arleigh Ovistensen, a shift 
commander at the station, said Chief

C7 WELCOME
New Suh$criber$...
...to the growing family of

The Manchester Evening Herald S I
'  $

Michael Fitzgerald gave the men his 
full okay to work on the pumper. But 
the pumper had to remain an on-line 
unit. Even the old pumper could help 
the department keep good insurance 
ratings if it could be considered a 
usable vehicle.

Deputy Chief Edward Heimer, the 
depa r tmen t ' s  r et i red  mas te r  
mechanic, worked on the pumper's 
engine.

Town merchants donated services 
and supplies. One firm did a free 
brake job, said Christensen.

About 16 fire fighters spent hours 
working over the pumper.

Their next parade after Broad 
Brook came June 12, 1976, The 
pumper was ready for its second con
test, this time in the Manchester 
Bicentennial Parade.

The Manchester parade drew 
many units from all over the state.

marlin ltd.

Yet the East Hartford unit and 
pumper won the prize for "Best 
Appearing Antique Motorized Ap
paratus ’

The fire fighters and the pumper 
went on last year to more glory. They 
took top prizes in Bicentennial 
parades in Simsbury, Broad Brook, 
Warehouse Point, Ellington and Staf
ford Springs. Often they won over the 
same Crystal Lake unit which had 
beaten them the previous April.

Crowley is the man most responsi
ble for getting the project under way 
and completing it, said Christensen. 
He kept everyone organized and in
terested.

Crowley said the fire fighters have 
already planned to enter eight 
parades this summer The old 
pumper is better than ever, he said. 
They hope to bring home more 
trophies.

East Hartford
L. Amrdon 
Lois Carlson 
Mr. Cerscimo 
Edward Craven 
Robert Kirk 
Jane Kufer 
Mr. Grady 
Wm. Granada 
Mr. Hullman 
Thomas Hughes
R. Kolpak 
Roger Larune 
Mr. Lavn^nce 
Robert Massey 
Mrs. Maxmanyep 
Mrs. Mlmcole 
Mr. Moschetto 
Rudolph Pelletier 
Rejean Thibodeau 
Martha Winchester 
Frank Barone 
Gary Burnham 
Mr. Connolly 
Clarence Cote 
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Fran Greenberg 
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Jeff Andrews 
Harold Clay 
Clare Qmnell 
John Crophey 
E.G. Day
A. DIntmore 
Mrs. C. Edwards 
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John Filmer 
William Howard

Lynn Kugler 
Henry LasGate 
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Joanne Listro 
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Joseph McDonald 
Ruth Millstein 
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Emily Soderquist 
Joseph Slotes 
Joseph Tuneo 
Sara Unterrlno 
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R. Guy 
Dorris Hunt 
Mr. Lavoie 
Fred Splllane 
(Haude Bangan 
Alice Barone 
R.J. Brickmann 
Alma Cowles 
Daniel Denuntlo 
R.E. Desrocher 
Joseph Flanagan 
J. Flederowlct 
Ann Gacek 
Marian GUI 
Franklyn Hawley 
Mrs. A. KaplinckI 
Albert Lavique 
Ed Lucentl 
Bob Mlcharlion 
Kathleen Miller 
Stephen Paquette 
Mary Prectl 
J. Rieis
Ernest Arsenault 
W. Bamight

June Birmingham | 
Ms. Bjorkland
C. Boutot 
Joseph Brlen 
John Carmody 
Charles Cass
R. Carso
John Christensen 
Alex Elgner 
T. Flanagan 
Bruce Fox 
Mrs. Peter Gllles |
S. Glaxman
R. Guastamaclo
M. Kennedy
N. Pechuzik 
Richard PalowskI |
T. Peterson 
Aldo Rovero 
G. Squires 
Mr. T e r l^ o m  
Patricia ThIbeaudI 
P. D’Alessancho 
Michael Campbell |  
Myma Canales
G. Casttelain
H. Cormier 
P. Debloes 
Justin DIglalomo
D. Falotlce 
Bert Gustafson 
Howard Harupy 
Paul Hemandei 
Pam Jones 
Robert Kearns 
Jerry Klernan 
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Edward Lee 
Ann McCarthy 
Myles McGee

VESTED SUIT 
— SPECIAL-

TEXTURED PO LYESTER 
DACRON &  WOOL

H  >135-150

POPLHL RADY CORD 
and SLUE DEMM

Reg. ‘ 100"

DACRON &  WOOL

BLAZER
Reg. *75"

■ w e r w w i  l l V I l a  V

99*t79’®'
OPEN DAILY til 9 P.M.

M A N C H E S T E R  P A R K A D E  F A R M I N G T O N  V A L L E Y  M A L L
M A N C H E S T E R  S I M S B U R Y

Also
Texturized 

Sportscoats I

iHiaf flu I t i

9

A
P

9



For
Home Delivery 

Phone 647-9946

- ; : x
■ Manchester Evening Herald

I” M A  ■ 1 ii n  V  ■■ M  I  * * COVENTRYEAST, HARTFORD/area news
WEDNESDAY, A P R IL i^ lB TT_______________  PRICE: FIFTEEN CENTS /  * • SOUTH WINDSOR .VERNON

Blight dispute hits 
Town Council again

By MAL BARLOW
East Hartford Reporter 

The word "blight” struck the Town 
Council again Tuesday night.

Councilman Jam es Cordler, 
Republican, defended his statements 
of two weeks ago that there are at 
least four areas of town threatened 
by blight. He noted that Mayor 
Richard Blackstone, a Democrat, 
had said Cordler insulted hard
working residents of these areas who 
try to keep up their homes.

Cordler said, "The hard working 
residents are really insulted by their

neighbors and absentee landlords 
who.let their property deteriorate.”

He admitted the charges made 
against him by Democratic leaders 
angered him. He said he was citing 
the 1970 Purcell report on community 
renewal in town. The town does have 
blighted areas, he said.

He made a motion the council tour 
the areas in question and then pass 
stronger ordinances for dealing with 
any blight found. Esther Clarke, 
R epublican m inority  leade r, 
seconded the motion.

C ouncilm an  D ick T o rp ey ,

Democrat, said, "I see no harm in 
going around looking.

"But this talk about deterioration 
is a lot of nonsense. And I dislike all 
this publicity about blight. It hurts 
the town.”

Torpey moved the council table 
Cordier’s motion and discuss it later. 
Councilm an W illiam D ailey, 
Democrat, seconded the motion.

Torpey’s motion to table passed 4-3 
along political party lines.

Cordier said he will not drop the 
issue.

"I received quite of bit of support 
in pursuing the matter,” he said.

Mayor raps city critic
"James Daken doesn’t know what 

he’s talking about,” said East Hart
ford Mayor Richard Blackstone.

The mayor was responding to com
ments made by Daken, Hartford’s 
city manager, about the town’s third 
application for funds under the 
f^ e ra l Community Development 
Act (CDA).

"I don’t think Mr. Daken has ever 
been here,” said the mayor. "He 
can’t have any knowledge of the sub
ject matter.”

Daken said E ast H artford’s 
applicaUon for $440,000 through CDA 
does not meet the intent of the 1974 
act. He said 60 per cent of the money 
will go for public works in East Hart
ford, not projects to directly benefit 
the poor.

Blackstone said quality of life for 
all is his target. Town leaders must 
take care of all needs. They must in
sure there are enough jobs, the local 
economy stays strong, and blight 
does not creep in, he said.

Blackstone said he cannot even 
guess what the Department of 
Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) will say about the town’s 
application. ’The town failed to get its 
first two applications.

”I hope HUD will be objective,” he 
said.

Despite criticism from Hartford 
leaders. East Hartford groups have 
supported Blackstone on this third 
application. ’The Human Relations 
Conunission endorsed it although its 
members rarely agree with the

mayor. The League of Women Voters 
also approved it.

The appiication asks for $166,(K)0 
for storm sewers in the Park Ave. 
and Tolland St. area. It asks for $1(X),- 
(XK) for a School St. culvert to control 
Goodwin Brook.

To repair private housing, the 
mayor is asking for $100,000. It will 
be given homeowners through loans 
and grants.

Another $50,000 is sought for 
repairs to the town’s 879 public 
housing units. And $4,000 is sought for 
a fair housing campaign.

The final $^,000 in the application 
is for a community development 
coordinator. One of his jobs will be to 
study the town’s needs for day care 
for children.

East Hartford chamber 
opposes jobless change i

’The Blast Hartford Chamber of 
Commerce has taken a stand against 
paving compensation to workers who 
quit or are flred from their jobs, said 
John Hombeck, eiecutlve vice presi
dent.

’The state’s unemployment com
pensation system was meant to help 
people laid off during business slow
downs, he said. It has come to be a 
w elfa re  sy stem  supported by 
employers, he said.

The benefits are paid solely by a 
tax on business and industry. These 
taxes are among the highest in the 
country, he said. .

People who leave work voluntarily 
overload this syston , he said.

' The chamber has contacted the 
town’s three representatives and one 
senator to urge them to pass the 
"quits and fires” bill. The bill would 
stop compensation payments to peo
ple who quit or are fired for cause.

East Hartford
Barney Van Harris, 25, of 1141 

Tolland St., East Hartford, was 
aiirested Tuesday and charged with 
third-degree burglary and third- 
degree larceny. Harris allegedly 
stole over $400 worth of meat from 
the Ramada Inn Monday, police said. 
Hanris had been working at the hotel 
as a dishwasher. He posted a $500 
surety bond for appearance in Com
mon Pleas Court 12 in East Hartford 
May 9.

Lt. Arleigh Christensen, in driver’s seat, and men of his command at the Forbes St fire 
stetion pose with their pride, a 1940 pumper still used to fight fires. His men are, left to 
right, George Crowley, John LeBel and John McGrath. (Herald photo by Barlow)

Old pumper wins prizes

Legion resumes game
Bingo will return to the American 

Legion Post 77 in Blast Hartford 
Friday night.

A fire March 5 behind a fan in the 
bar caused heavy damage to the hall 
at 50 Connecticut Blvd. Fire Marshal 
John Armstrong cited wiring as the 
cause.

Rocky Alexander, a legionnaire 
and local contractor, took charge of 
repair work. He put in new wiring, 
new ceilings, paneled walls and 
more.

This week the hall is ready. Bingo 
can resume Friday nights this week.

TTie early bird special opens at 7:30 
p.m.

Police are seeking the maker of 
very small footprints in a calendar 
caper. Police found the footprints at 
the door to Arrow Welding, 15 Nelson 
St., Tuesday morning. A small hole 
had been broken in the door by the 
knob and entry had been gained. TTie 
only item missing from the firm 
appears to be a Playboy calendar, 
police said.

Fire fighters at Blast Hartford’s 
Forbes St. station took their old 
Mack pumper to the fire department 
muster in Broad Brook in April 1976.

Despite the rundown condition of 
the old unit, the men lost first place 
by only two points. A unit from 
Crystal Lake took first.

“So we decided to fix it up,” said 
fire fighter George Crowley.

The men of the station did not 
restore the pumper. This would have 
ruined its special antique status. But 
they did refurbish it.

TTie pumper still has its original 
paint and brass. The only new items 
are tires and rubber pieces, likely to 
w ea r ou t o f te n . No o th e r  
replacements are allowed or it loses 
its antique status, Crowley said.

Lt. Arleigh Christensen, a shift 
commander at the station, said Chief

Michael Fitzgerald gave the men his 
full okay to work on the pumper. But 
the pumper had to remain an on-line 
unit. Even the old pumper could help 
the department keep good insurance 
ratings if it could be considered a 
usable vehicle.

Deputy Chief Edward Heimer, the 
d e p a rtm e n t’s re tire d  m aste r 
mechanic, worked on the pumper’s 
engine.

Town merchants donated services 
and supplies. One firm did a free 
brake job, said Christensen.

About 16 fire fighters spent hours 
working over the pumper.

Their next parade after Broad 
Brook came June 12, 1976. The 
pumper was ready for its second con
test, this time in the Manchester 
Bicentennial Parade.

The Manchester parade drew 
many units from all over the state.

57 WELCOME
New Suhscrihers.
...to the growing family of 

The Manchester Evening Herald.
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Yet the East Hartford unit and 
pumper won the prize for "Best 
Appearing Antique Motorized Ap
paratus "

The fire fighters and the pumper 
went on last year to more glory. They 
took top prizes in Bicentennial 
parades in Simsbury, Broad Brook, 
Warehouse Point, Ellington and Staf
ford Springs. Often they won over the 
same Crystal Lake unit which had 
beaten them the previous April.

Crowley is the man most responsi
ble for getting the project under way 
and completing it, said Christensen. 
He kept everyone organized and in
terested.

Crowley said the fire fighters have 
already planned to enter eight 
parades this summer. The old 
pumper is better than ever, he said. 
They hope to bring home more 
trophies.
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VESTED SUIT
East Hartford
L. Amrdon 
Lois Carlson 
Mr. Cersclmo 
Edward Craven 
Robert Kirk 
Jane Kufer 
Mr. Grady 
Wm. Granada 
Mr. Hullman 
Thomas Hughes 
R. Kolpak 
Roger Larune 
Mr. Lawrence 
Robert Massey 
Mrs. Maxmanycp 
Mrs. Mimcole 
Mr. Moschetto 
Rudolph Pelletier 
Rejean TTiibodeau 
Martha Winchester 
Frank Barone 
Gary Burnham 
Mr. Connolly 
Clarence Cote 
Gale Realty 
Fran Greenberg 
Anna Lawton
A. Ambrose
B. Andreskl 
Jeff Andrews 
Harold Clay 
Clare Connell 
John Crophey 
E.G. Day
A. Dlnsmore 
Mrs. C. Bldwards 
Ben Fauteux 
John Fllmer 
William Howard

Lynn Kugler 
Henry LasGate 
Frank Leonard 
Joanne Listro 
J.H. Mayor 
Joseph McDonald 
Ruth Mlllsteln 
Eugenia Monty 
Helen Morgan 
Angella Pinto 
Emily Soderquist 
Joseph Slotes 
Joseph TTineo 
Sara Unterrlno 
Rene Geoffrey 
R. Guy 
Dorris Hunt 
Mr. Lavoie 
Fred Spillane 
Claude Bangan 
Alice Barone 
R.J. Brickmann 
Alma Cowles 
Daniel Denunzlo 
R.E, Desrocher 
Joseph Flanagan 
J. Flederowlcz 
Ann Gacek 
Marian Gill 
Franklyn Hawley 
Mrs. A. Kapllnckl 
Albert Lavlque 
EkI Lucentl 
Bob Micharlion 
Kathleen Miller 
Stephen Paquette 
Mary Prectl 
J. Itois
Ernest Arsenault 
W. Barnight

June Birmingham | 
Ms. Bjorkland 
C. Boutot 
Joseph Brien 
John Carmody 
Charles Cass
R. Carso
John Christensen 
Alex Elgner 
T. Flanagan 
Bruce Fox 
Mrs. Peter Gilles |
S. Glaxman
R. Guastamaclo
M. Kennedy
N. Pechuzlk 
Richard Palowskij
T. Peterson 
Aldo Rovero

SPECIAL
TEXTURED POLYESTER 

DACRON & WOOL

Reg. *135-150

G. Squires 
Mr. terlwyo  
Patricia Thlbeaudl
P. D’Alessancho 
Michael Campbell |  
Myrna Canales
G. Casttelaln
H. Cormier 
P. Debloes 
Justin DIgialomo 
D. Falotice 
Bert Gustafson 
Howard Harupy 
Paul Hernandex 
Pam Jones 
Robert Kearns 
Jerry Klernan 
R. Krasnickas 
Edward Lee 
Ann McCarthy 
Myles McGee

POPUN, BABY CORD 
and BLUE DENHN

Reg. *100'*

DACRON & WOOL
BLAZER
Reg. *75"
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Elderly director urged
V f> rn n n  A/iut.nn. (a AL̂  ml. - ____ I._fVernon

Transportation and nutrition are 
two major problems of the Vernon 
senior citizens and the town should 
consider hiring a full-time director to 
meet these needs, Charles Harlow, 
chairman of the Senior Citizens' Ad
visory Commission told the Town 
Council Monday night.

However, due to the Illness of 
Mayor Thomas Benoit, Mayor Pro- 
Tern Thomas Dooley asked the coun
cil to delay action on the report until 
the next council meeting.

Harlow said senior citizens are 
split into two factions and " it would 
take the world’s greatest charmer” 
to heal the split.

The commission, appointed by 
Benoit in January 1976, conducted a 

general overview of senior citizen ac
tivities.

The forming of the commission led 
to appointment of a Senior Citizens

Advisory Council to represent the ta' 
test of its peers.

The commission explored all areas 
of concern to the seniors.

Harlow said there is a waiting list 
of more than 200 in the senior citizen 
housing projects. He said two new 
projects are about to be built to ease 
this problem.

He said the commission didn’t have 
time or resources to go into detail on 
economic and legal needs. He said 
the commission is aware there is 
free legal assistance available.

He also said there are local and 
sUte programs available for seniors 
who wish to work.

In the area of health, monthly 
general health check-ups are con
ducted a t the Senior Citizen Center 
and a t several of the housing 
projects. Harlow said preventive 
health care is weak because of 
economic problems.

Area police report
V ernon

Jose Morals, 39, of 32 Park PI., 
Rockville, was charged Tuesday with 
disorderly conduct. He was involved 
in a disturbance at the Rockville 
Shopping Plaza, police said. Court 
date is May 11 in Rockville.

Joseph E. DeLaurentis, 20, of 10 
Laurel St,, Rockville, was arrested 
Tuesday on a warrant charging him 
with third-degree larceny. Police 
said the arrest involved the theft of 
money from a former employer. 
Court date is May 11.
T ollan d

Michael Tyler, 21, of West Hart
ford, and Robert Zapert, 27, of 
Orchard St., East Hartford, were

charged with breach of peace 
Tuesday. They were involved in a 
fight in the parking lot of the Faces 
Cafe, police said. Court date is May 2 
in Stafford.
S o u th  W in d so r

M ark A. D w yer, 16, of 160 
Edgewood Dr., South Windsor, was 
arrested Tuesday on a court warrant 
charging him with third-degree 
criminal mischief. Police said the 
charge stems from March 13 van
dalism at Pleasant Valley EsUtes, 
Court date is May 2.

A 13-year-old boy was referred to 
juvenile authorities Tuesday after 
police accused him of stealing a bicy
cle in a Christine Lane garage 
burglary. The bike was recovered.

The commission said there are a 
variety of recreation programs and 
all are excellent. However, it was 
noted there are only a few cultural 
activities, but there should be im
provement with the new Arts Com
mission.

He urged that the town make a 
tremendous effort to improve the 
two major problems, transportation 
and nutrition.

Harlow also said there is a need for 
more homemaker services and home 
health care, plus a need for pre
retirement counseling in financial 
matters.

In recommending a full-time direc
tor, the commission said the person 
should answer directly to the town 
administrator and have an advisory 
board to work with.

"The commission has come to the 
conclusion that the present needs of 
the senior citizens are not being met 
in total in the Town of Vernon. Part- 
Ume efforts will not be successful in 
achieving the goal of creating a 
s a t is f a c to r y  e n v iro n m e n t fo r 
seniors,” Harlow said.

Harlow assured the council he 
didn’t expect Immediate action but it 
should be considered "further down 
the road.”

Dooley noted the split in opinions 
among seniors. One faction wants the 
seniors to direct their own activities 
and to run the center. Another group 
is happy under the direcUon of the 
recreation department.

Dooley noted that the Senior 
Citizen Center is town property. 
Therefore the town has to provide an 
official structure for its use. He said 
town property can’t be turned over to 
any one group.

P re p a r in g  f o r  w e e k e n d  tr ip
Jack Sadler (left), substitute teacher at Bolton High School, 

explains use of small propane stove to students planning 
backpacking trip this weekend. Those whose faces can be seen 
are (left to right) Lori Glidden, June Bergstrom, Janet Kurys 
and Leslie Tierney. Sadler will lead the three-day trip, in
volving about 30 students, to the Bear Mountain and Sage’s 
Ravine sections of the Appalachian Trail in northwestern 
Connecticut. (Herald photo by Bevins)

Council mulls ‘outreach’

Area bulletin board
A  n d o v e r  B o  Iton

South Windsor
The South Windsor Town Council 

may reconsider its decision to 
eliminate an outreach worker for the 
town’s senior citizens.

VISTA volunteer Judith Bogatz 
told the Town Council Tuesday night 
that the position was necessary to 
adequately meet the needs of the 
town’s rapidly increasing elderly 
population.

Mrs. Bogatz said there are more 
than 600 senior citizens in town, and 
only about 150 are  now being 
reached.

She will resign her position Friday 
after two years of work with the 
town’s elderly at the daily Nutrition

Program at St. Peter’s Episcopal 
Church.

The council is expected to re
evaluate the outreach worker posi
tion a t the end of its  budget 
deliberations.

Meanwhile, the council continues 
to slice and pare the general govern
ment budget in hopes of keeping any 
possible tax increase at a minimum.

Eliminated from the proposed 
budget this week was the Police 
Department’s request for an extra 
car, and the lowering of the es
timated cost for five other cars -  a 
savings of 110,807 in the budget.

Apmoved, however, was a new car 
for Town Manager Paul Talbot, 
which will cost the town $3,571.

Talbot is now driving a 1973 auto.
The Public Works Department will 

get Its requested $38,000 for backhoe 
loader, but the council cut $41,000 
from the department’s budget for a 
new street sweeper. The town now 
owns two street sweepers. One is a 
1940 model, according to Public 
Works Director Allan Young.

The council hopes for a minimum 
increase in taxes, with one coun
cilman estimating "Maybe a couple 
of mills increase.”

Councilwoman Ciele Decker said 
Tuesday the council “may simply 

decide what the tax rate should be 
and order dollar cuts from various 
departments...letting them decide,” 
where the cuts will come from.

Andover Elementary School will 
close at 12:30 p.m. Thursday for 
parent-teacher conferences. Report 
cards were being sent home today. 
The school’s annual talent show will 
be Thursday at 7:30 p.m. at the 
school.

Grade 6 students are  "ready, 
willing and able” to help with odd 
jobs in town Saturday. Anyone 
needing workers should call the 
school office.

The Bolton Soccer Association will 
have two registration sessions for 
summer programs. The first is 
tonight from 6:30 to 8 at Herrick 
Memorial Park. Boys and girls in 
Grades 3 to 7 are eligible for the 
Northeast Soccer League program. 
Boys from Grade 8 to age 24 are eligi
ble for the Connecticut Junior Soccer 
Association program. A team will be 
formed for high school girls if enoueh 
interest is shown.

Coventry 
meeting 
is tonight

Coventry residents will decide 
whether to buy a 22-acre site on 
Talcott Hill Rd. and Rt. 31 to house a 
central town facility at tonight’s 
Special Town Meeting, scheduled for 
7:30 at Coventry High School.

The Town Council proposes to build 
a town garage, police department 
and parking area for town trucks and 
school buses on the site, which is in a 
residential area.

The council recommends that $35,- 
000 in federal revenue sharing fund’s 
be used to to help buy the $42,000 
parcel. Unappropriated cash surplus 
will be used for the other $7,000.

Other proposed revenue sharing 
appropriations include $3,602 for a 
high school safety program, $1,000 
for repairs to the Booth & Dimock 
Library, and $600 to cover financial 
administration of the federal grants. 
R equest g ran ted  

The Coventry Town Council agreed 
Monday night to a request from the 
Coventry Baseball Association for 
$858 to repair town baseball fields, 
dugouts, bleachers and the refresh
ment stand.

Members of the association said 
volunteer workers will help with 
some of the projects.

The majority of the Town Council 
meeting was spent with the Sewer 
Authority. The authority outlined its 
proposed sewer system.

A public hearing about the regional 
proposal, which would cost Coventry 
residents $655,OOJ, will be held June

The proposed system will provide 
sewers for 700 existing homes and 
businesses on sections of Rt. 31 near 
Coventry Lake.

The Town Council will m eet 
tonight a fte r the Special Town 
Meeting to complete its agenda and 
continue reviewing the 1977-78 
budget.

Selectmen hear problems
wiieie uie cuis will come fro

Sewer work will resume
South Windsor

Sewer installation on Pierce Rd. -  
halted several weeks ago because of 
damage to the roadway — will be 
resumed, according to South Windsor 
Town Manager Paul Talbot.

Town Engineer Allan Young told 
the Town Council the reason the road 
was not standing up well during the 
sewer project work is because "the 
base under the road is probably no 
good.”

The Pierce Rd. sewer project is the 
first of the $8 million sewer in
stallations approved in a referendum 
last year.

The Pierce Rd. installations have 
caused problems for residents along 
the work path as well.

The 200-year-old home of Roger 
Smith, located at 3 Pierce Rd., suf
fered cracked plaster and ceilings. 
Smith has appealed to the Town 
Council for assistance in paying $520 
to make repairs, as well as for repair 
of damage done to the driveway.

Councilman John Mitchell has 
asked the council to establish some 
sort of policy for handling such 
damage claims.

A neighbor of Smith has reportedly 
also suffered damage to his home.

out repaired it at his own expense.
• Reported damage is apparently 

done by severe vibrations caused by 
a h y d rau lic  m achine used in 
trenching work.

In a letter to the Town Council, 
Smith said the vibrations were so 
bad, "the house suffered inumerable 
cracks in plaster walls and ceilings 
as pjates slid off their shelves and 
pictures went askew.”

The Smith home was built in 1790 
and has had a great deal of restora
tion work done since 1963.

The council has yet to take any ac
tion in the matter, but will do so in 
the near future.

Bolton
Several Bolton residents with 

different problems attended the 
Board of Selectm en’s meeting 
Tuesday night, to suggest the town 
buy the Bolton Ice Palace for a 
municipal center; to complain about 
a driveway permit; and to request 
signs on Hebron Rd.

H. Virginia Butterfield suggested 
town consider buying the ice palace. 
She said it consists of the structure 
and 18 acres of land, zoned properly.

Mrs. Butterfield said it could be 
used for the solid waste transfer sta
tion, proposed firehouse, dog pound, 
town garage and other future needs.

The selectmen thought the idea 
was "marvelous” and “excellent.”

Selectmen will send a letter to the 
Planning Commission, asking it 
to review the proposal with the 
thought of converting the present 
structure into a municipal center.

The letter will ask that recon
sideration be given to the town plan.

which does not permit the suggested 
uses in that location.

A group of Rolling Hills Trail 
residents objected to a driveway per
mit issued to Alan Robbins by Donato 
Rattazzi, road foreman.

The residents allege the driveway 
will be used for two dwellings, Rob
bins is clearing land and there is a 
question of whether or not he owns 
the property.

The residents said there is now a 
road from Camp Meeting Rd. that 
serves the two houses, but Robbins 
wants that road closed and wants an 
entrance from Rolling Hills Trail.

First Selectman David Dreselly 
suggested the people consult a 
lawyer, but those people objected to 
“going into debt” for questions town 
officials should be able to answer.

One resident said, “ I think as 
taxpayers we are entitled to some 
answers. I do not see how a town can 
operate this way”

A letter will be sent to the Planning 
Commission asking it to review the

legal aspects of the question.
Two Hebron Rd. residents asked 

for signs on that road in areas where 
children are playing and also asked if 
the speed limit could be lowered.

Dreselly said, "Slow Chidren 
Playing ” signs will be put up soon 
and the s ta te  D ep artm en t of 
Transportation will be contacted to 
review the matter.
B ulle tin  b o a rd  ^

There will be a signup for girls in
terested  in becoming Brownies 
Thursday at 4 p.m. at 4 p.m. at 
Bolton Elementary School Those 
eligible are girls now in Grade 2 and 
those in Grade 3 who are not yet 
Brownies.

The annual meeting of the Bolton 
Woman's Club will be Thursday at 8 
p.m. at Herrick Memorial Park. 
There will be an election of officers.
It is the only mandatory meeting of 
the club and is closed to non
members.

Area fire calls

East H a r t fo rd
Tuesday, 1:38 p.m. -Brush 

fire at 51 Oxford Dr.
Tuesday, 2:37 p.m. -Auto 

accident at 180 Roberts St.
Tuesday, 3:15 p.m. -Brush 

fire at Rt. 2 and Maple St.
T uesday, 3:15 p.m. 

—Medical call to 672 Burnside 
Ave.

T uesday, 3:26 p.m . 
—Medical call to 1-91 near the 
Wethersfield-Hartford 
border. State police asked 
East Hartford fire fighters to 
use the town's Hurst tool to 
extricate an accident victim 
from a mangled auto.

Tuesday, 3:47 p.m. -Brush 
fire  at the Police and 
Firemen’s Pond off Silver 
Lane.

Tuesday, 3:55 p.m. —Auto 
accident on westbound side of 
Bulkeley Bridge.

Tuesday, 4 p.m .-Brush fire 
at Police and Firemen's Pond, 
requiring more fire fighters 
and pumpers.

Tuesday, 4:18 p.m. -Brush 
fire (same as above) edging 
towards Wakefield Circle 
homes.

Tuesday, 5:11 p.m. -Brush 
fire to the rear of 38 and 44 
Silver Lane.

Tuesday, 5:34 p m. -Brush 
fire to the rear of 580 Forbes 
St.

Tuesday, 5:34 p.m. -Brush 
tire at Graham Rd. and 
Jefferson Lane.

T uesday, 6:07 p.m , 
-Medical call to Larrabee St.

More area news 
on Page 6-C

and Burnside Ave.
Tuesday, 6:50 p.m. —Brush 

fire at 20 Deepwood Rd.
T uesday , 7:33 p.m . 

—Medical call to the police 
station.

Tuesday, 7:37 p.m. -Brush 
lire at 33 Williams St.

Tuesday, 8:10 p.m. -Brush 
fire at 93 Village St.

Tuesday, 8:59 p.m. -Brush 
fire at 845 Burnham St.

T uesday, 9:59 p.m . 
-Medical call to 42 Bissell St.

Today, 8:32 a.m. —Chimney 
fire at 879 Tolland St. 
T o llan d  C ounty

-Fire

Tolland fire fighters assisted.
Tuesday, 12:29 p.m. -Field 

fire off Rt. 83, Ellington.
Tuesday, 2:12 p.m. -Brush 

fire off Camp Meeting Rd., 
Bolton.

Tuesday, 3:47 p.m. -Brush 
fire off Bishop Lane, Coven
try. North and South Coventry 
departments responded.

Tuesday, 7:32 p .m .-F ire  in 
g a rag e  on Kozley Rd.. 
Tolland.

T uesday , 9:30 p.m . 
-Chimney fire at Bolton 
Veterinary Hospital, Boston 
Tpke., Bolton.

notice!
the april 18th opening of

will be delayed
o p e n i n g  s o o n

in leaves next to house on ^̂**̂81 fire in rest room at 
Riley Mountain Rd., North Howard Jo h n so n ’s 
Coventry. South Coventry and Restaurant, Rt. 30, Vernon.

D o  Y o u  K n o w . . .

Who hat the moat unique 
antiques In the area?
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ADVENTURE TRAVEL CLUB

PeraenaWy giildeii budget toura for 
WngMon Oroupe A  PantHy Qroupa

TWO TERRIFIC TOURS
IncTudea: RT air from N.Y., 7 nighta hotel In Paris, 
and 7 nights hotel In LIvIgno, Italy. For details call: 
Trip Tour Guide, Jane Ollon, Tel. 633i-B667
OcL 23-30JICWICO, MEXICO.... *289*
Includes: RT air from Bradley via Branitt Infl., 7 
nighta at luxurious El Prasidente Hotel on 
beachfront. For details call: Trip Tour Quids, Wains 
& Lola MacArdla. Tal. 643-2616.
•AH prfeea par parton, douMa occupancy. Tour* 
booked by  QoodcMM Sartfstt Travef Agency, 
Manchaatar.
For Information about club momborahip, call: 643- 
2616 or 633-M67, or write AOVDITUIIE v O m .  CUM, 
113 Mein St,, Mincheeler, Conn. Also, aek ebout 
the Two Summor Singleton Tourel

TOWN OF MANCHESTER

PUBLIC NOTICE
(^  ̂ r l l  a, 1977, Robert Wein, General Manager of the Town 
ufm*?*^**!*^.’ Manchester, and applicant for
HI® Title I funding, will requeat release of funds from the 
Dapartment of Hmislnf and Urban Development for site Im- 
provementi, elderly housing off Spencer Street. This project is 
oonilateiit with the Town’i  appUcaUon to HUD for TlUe 1 funds 
aviroomenW review records have been prepared for the 
abow n a ^  project and may be reviewed or copied in the

S d S a h S u !* ” '  -
The Toro of Manchester will undertake the project described 
stave *«h Mwk Grant funds from the U.S. Dmartment of 
Houiing and Urban Development (HUD), under 'mie I of the 
Houai^ and Community Development Act of 1974. The Town of 
M a s t e r  la certifying to HUD that the Town of Manchester 
Ana Robert B. Welia, in his official capacity as General 
Manage, conient to accept the JurlsdicUon of the Federal 
Courta if an action is brought to enforce responaibllltles in rela- 
Uot to environmenUl revlewa, decision making, and acUon;

•>*«' legaldfect of this certification Is that upon Its approval, the Town of 
M in u te r  may use the Block Grant funds, and HUD will have

Act of IW. HUD will accept an objection to its approval 
of the release of fumb and accepUnce of the cerUflcaUon only if 
It U on one of the following baies: (a) that the cerUficaUon was 
not in fact eaecuted by the chief executive officer of the appli- 
CMt; IW (b) that applicant’s environmental review recordfor 
tta project indicates omission of a required decision, finding, or 
step applicable to the project in the environmental review 
proceir (JbJecUona must be prepared and submitted in accor- 
^ w i t b t t a  r w u l^  procedure (24 CFR Part 88), and may 

** *‘ ““  HarUord Area Office, One Flnan-
01>J*nll®na to the release of funds on

2d2id”by^UD *“  **' **
Dated at Manchester, Conn, this 18th day of April. 1977 

Town of Man-eater 
Robert B. Welaa

^   ̂ General Manager '
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By BARBARA RICHMOND
Herald Reporter 

A three-year contract for the Ver
non Police Department was ratified 
by the Town Council last night. It 
becomes effective in July and allows 
for alternate three and four per cent 
salary increases every six months 
until January 1980.

The pact was approved by Local 
«3 , International Brotherhood of 
Police O fficers, last m onth. It 
replaces an existing three-year pact 
which ends June 30.

The council approved the contract 
in a 10-minute executive session last

night. It was explained by Stephen 
Marcham, chairman of the cbuncil’s 
negotiations committee.

The wage scale is in five steps. The 
starting salary for a sergeant is $7.19 
an hour. At the last step, the fifth- 
year, it is $7.47 an hour, making the 
minimum salary $14,487 and the top 
$15,537 during the first year of the 
contract. This increases to a peak of 
$8.91 an hour in the final year of the 
contract.

For patrolmen, the starting salary 
is $5.86 an hour in the first year, with 
a peak of $6.75. In the third year, it 
rises to $8.06.

Rockville hospital notes

I Read Herald Ads |

Admitted Tuesday; Alma Carlson, 
Warehouse PoinV ( Susan Cressey, 
Oakland, Maine; (Radys England, Staf
ford; Heidi EvaitsJ Old Farm Rd., 
Tolland; Kathryn Htaver, Hillsdale Dr., 
Ellington; Michael Basevich, Hathaway 
Lane, Manchester; Rene Kelly, Hartford 
Tpke., Rockville; Virginia Moller, 
Cherry Si., Rockville; William 
Schneider, Middle Butcher Rd., 
Ellington; Miriam Schwartz, Cold Spring 
Dr., Vernon; Agnes Smith, Stafford 
Springs; Helen Snydal, Linden Pi., 
Rockville; Teena Tautus, Crystal Lake 
Rd., Ellington; Herbert West, Snipsic St.. 
Rockville.

Discharged Tuesday: Joyce Boice, 
David Dr., Coventry; Patricia Carter, 
Crystal Lake Rd., Ellington. Delores 
Chesky, Northview Dr., South Windsor; 
Geraldine Gould, West St., Rockville; 
Claire King, Windsorville Rd., South 
Windsor; Raymond Mooney, Hill Top 
Dr., Ellington; Mary Rothe, Windsorville 
Rd., Ellington: Stephanie Wicykowski, 
Court St., Rockville; June Wilson, 
Somers; John Winder, Orchard St., 
Rockville.

Birth Tuesday: A son to Mr. and Mrs. 
George Cressey, Oakland, Maine.

Employes will also be eligible for 
an annual payment for the following 
educational levels: A ssociate’s 
degree, $500, and bachelor's degree, 
$1,000. An employe’s major must be 
in law enforcement, police science, 
sociology or psychology. All degrees 
must be approved by the chief and 
payment will be made in an annual 
lump sum.

Police department employes will 
be entitled to longevity pay for con
tinuous service as follows: After 10 
years, $125, and after 15 years, $175, 
for the first year of the contract. 
Effective July 1,1978, these amounts 
will increase by $25. They will be 
paid in a lump sum on the employe’s 
anniversary date of employment.

The contract allows for 14 paid 
holidays; the town pays for Blue 
Cross, CMS, life insurance, and ac
cidental death and dismemberment 
insurance.

In the current contract the retire
ment age is 58 if the employe has 
completed at least 10 years of 
credited service. This will change to 
age 57 during the first year of the 
new contract and to 56 in the third 
year.

The contract also provides for a 
clothing allowance of $275 per year. 
Starting July 1, 1978, this allowance 
will go up to $300. The town also 
agrees to pay the cost of cleaning un
iforms.

The contract has a "no strike” 
provision which sUtes that during 
the life of the agreement "there shall 
be no strikes.”

m ; DISCOUNT 
®  STORES

B I G gEST SELECTIO^ LOWEST PRICES

T h r o u g h  S s t u r d s '

CREST
TOOTHPASTE
REQULA^or MINT FLAVOR

c

B iq r

[zAPBILZSrd
MOTH BALLS 
OR FLAKES

KIM

B/G L REGULAR PRICE *1.04 7 oz. tub*

HEAD A SHOULDERS
LOTION

SHAMPOO

7 OZ. BottI*
BIG L REGULAR PRICE *1.53

SCOPE
MOUTHWASH A GARGLE

12 OZ. BottI*
BIG L REGULAR PRICE >1.19

GEISHA Brand
W HITE TUHA IH  WATER

JOHNSON’S
BABY SHAMPOO

Q*ntl* Enough 
To Us* 

Evoryday
16 oz. BottI*

BIO  L R EG U LAR  P R IC E  9 f

MENNEN
SPEED STICK  
DEODORAHT

Ragular 
or

Urn*
2 ^ / t  oz. Stick

JEDL
c

BIG  L R EG U LAR  P R IC E  >2.41

Big L

^  BABY 
POWDER

ft)Nd«r

BIG  L R EG U LAR  PR IC E  ‘1.19

HATURE SCEHTS 
RODYRAR SOAP

14 OZ. Shaker 
Can

-̂4>;,-ArAy
BIG  L R EG U LAR  PR IC E  99*

Solid Pack 
7 oz. Can

lO
BIG L R E G U L A ^ R ICE

T O l e t T S

T>»
SSSF'L^Enad P

k aaanslMaki\ ^  ftaUSJL

S .A .E .1 0 W T
m o t o r  O''-

nin •! I

TRAC II
TWIN BLADE

SHAVIHG CARTRIDGES

Pack of

QUAKER CITY
MOTOR OIL

All Saaoon S.A.E. 10W-30
•  IncrM iM  UM

MIInibn
•  ImprovM Engliw

Quart
REGULAR PRICE  49*

Aaaortad 
Fragrance*

4.75 oz.
Bar

BIG  L R EG U LAR  P R IC E  3 f

'C

MASSENGILL
DISPOSABLE

DOUCHE
Complete 

Raady-To-Ua* 
6 oz. BottI*

0

CHIFFON
^  ‘DISHW ASHIHGl 

LOTIOH
Scant

49*

BIG  L R EG U LAR  PR IC E  56‘

REYNOLDS 
WRAP

ALUM IHUM  FOIL

^ f Q  L R EG U LAR  P R IC E  69‘

25 aq. faat

BIG  L R EG ULAR  P R IC E  34‘

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITIES NO DEALERS PLEASE!

PRICES EFFECTIVE AT THESE "BIG L" DISCOUNT STORE LOCATIONS-

DOWNTOWN MANCHESTER 
881 MAIN STREET

LOWEST 
PRICES ON  

FILM 
IDEVELOWNGlI

9

A
P

9
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f i* . Greatest dual meet 

wins ever for East

HalVs Morrell wins 100-yard dash in CCIL meet
Hall High’s Morrell, second from right, broke the tape 

first in the 100-yard dash yesterday at Wigren Track. 
Dana Gilbert, right, of Manchester was second with Ann

Smith, extreme left, of Hall was third. (Herald photo bv 
Dunn) ^

Herald angle
I Earl Yost

Sports Editor

Hall overpowers Tribe
Manchester High’s took three seconds, in the 

girls’ track team saw ®®'yord hurdles, high jump 
its record slip to 2-1s l ip ____
yesterday by dropping 
an 80V4 to 42V4 deci
sion to powerful Hall 
High of West Hartford 
at Wigren ’Track.

Junior Lori Veal took se
cond place in the two-mile 
run and in the process set a 
school re c o rd  w ith  a 
13:20.6 clocking. The 440- 
yard relay team of Linda 
M aher, Dana G ilb ert, 
Yvonne Kearney and Nan
cy Downing and 880-yard 
m ed le y  fo u rso m e  of 
Gilbert, Kearney, Downing 
and Cindy Swallow both 
won. Senior Teri Arendt

13 appearances
Twelve years ago, Vin Fandetti launched his long dis

tance running career by taking part in the Five Mile Road 
Race.

Since that 1965, the former Manchester resident, now of 
Wethersfield, has taken part in 404 official long distance 
runs, the latest Monday's Boston Marathon.

The Boston run was the 13th straight time that the air
craft employee started and finished.

“I finished officially in 3 :07.54.1 timed myself. It was a 
tricky day because of the heat,” he noted.

Fandetti, president of the Hartford Track Club and 
chairman of the Amateur Athletic Union’s Long Distance 
Running Committee in Connecticut, said Karen Saunders 
of Manchester was the third female from the state to 
place in an unofficial time of three hours and 10 minutes.

“1 plan to run 10 to 15 miles today,” Fandetti said,"just 
to loosen up.”

The Wethersfield runner said he was up at 5:30 Monday 
morning, had only a cup of coffee and later a mouthful of 
water before getting to the starting line in Hopkinton for 
the trek to the Prudential Center.

Unlike many runners, who stock up on pancakes before iiaciv ica iii  m i- 
a long run, Fandetti passed up food and it wasn't until proved its record to 2-1 
10:30 Monday night that he put away a steak with other with a 79-63 win over 
members of the Hartford Track Club.

A regular in the local field each Thanksgiving morning,
Fandetti reported he ran the gruelling 26 miles, 385 yards 
in Boston minus socks and picked up just one blister. “I 
spread vaseline ail over my toes and that helps.

"My goal, and the goal of any runner is to take part in 
1,000 races,” the 49-year-old man noted. “I figure I’ll run 
at least 50 more races this year.”

Fandetti was one of hundreds of entrants in the BAA 
run who sought pledges to the National Multiple Sclerosis 
Fund.

“ People have pledged over $200 in my name and I’m 
sure when I get to work tonight the figure will be in
creased. I believe that more than ?100,000 was pledged in 
the names of runners at Boston,” he said.

l^ e re ’s hardly a weekend that passes that Fandetti 
isn’t taking part in distance running. He’s not among 
the leaders in regular road races but in the Masters Divi
sion he’s a threat in every race.

He’ll reach that 1,000 goal before he’s 60.

Off the cuff
Baseball card buffs and sports books collectors are in 

for a treat this weekend when the Connecticut Sports 
Collectors Club meets Saturday and Sunday at the Yale 
Motor Inn in Wallingford...Glenn Cunningham, one of the 
greatest milers in track history, will be the guest speaker 
at Manchester Community College’s annual awards 
dinner May 12 at the Manchester Country Club. The 
former Kansas star twice represented the United States 
in Olympic Games in 1932 and 1936 and was a teammate 
of Manchester’s Joe McCluskey.. Area media and WTIC 
will meet in a benefit softball game June 10 at Fizgerald
Field...Infielder Tom Boland is the only Manchester resi- The winners enioved two 
dent with the East Catholic High varsity baseball squad, three-run frames the third 
Twelve of the players hail from East Hartford, tw o lo m  I S ^ f ^ i n S i n g  E ?  
South Windsor and one each from Bolton and Warehouse th ird  trium nh  in ‘ 
Point . Keith Lamb is handling the East Catholic i " “ n>pn in
freshman nine this spring ..Ron Semiao, another former 
East Catholic hurler, has been used in relief this spring at 
the University of Bridgeport.

Results 
80 -yd . h u r d l e s :  1. 

Markiewicz (H), 2. Arendt 
(M), 3. tie Duffy (M), 
Discenza.(H) :13.2.

Two-mile run: 1. N. 
Walsh (H), 2. Veal (M), 3. 
Hennessey (M) 11:54.4.

440-yd . r e l a y :  1. 
Manchester :53.6.

880: 1. Wallace (H), 2. 
Johnson (H), 3. Barrett 
(M) 2:41.0.

220: 1. Smith (H), 2. 
Downing (M), 3. Gilbert 
(M) :28.5.

440: 1. O’Malley (H), 2. 
L. Maher (M), 3. Montaz 
(H) 1:05.3.

100: 1. Morrell (H). 2. Q

Gilbert (M), 3. Smith (H) 
12.5.

Mile run: 1. N. Walsh 
(H), 2. Wallace (H), 3. L. 
Walsh (H) 5:59.4.

Mile relay: 1. Hall 4:27.5. 
8 8 0-yd . r e l a y :  1. 

Manchester 2:02.0.
Shot put: 1. Lind (H), 2. 

S. Maher (M), 3. Long (H) 
33’ 9” .

High jump: 1. Morrell 
(H), 2. Arendt (M), 3. 
Markiewicz (H) 4’ 11” .

Discus: 1. Lind (H), 2. 
Long (H), 3. Bosco(H)104’ 
5”

L ong  ju m p :  1.
Markiewicz (H), 2. Arendt 
(M), 3. Leigher (M) 14’ 1” .

Javelin: 1. Markiewicz 
(H), 2. Culbertson (M), 3. 
Roberts (M) 92’ 11” .

MHS trackmen score 
triumph over Penney

Sco r in g  i t s  
“greatest dual meet 
victories in history” 
according to Coach 
Dave Kelley yesterday 
was East Catholic’s 
boys’ track team with 
thrilling 73-72, 76-68 
wins over Hartford 
Public and Norwich 
Free Academy respec
tively in Hartford.

The double wins main
ta in s  the E a g le s ’ un
defeated record a t 5-0. 
Both meets were see
saw affa irs  with E ast 
gaining points in the jum
ping events to offset Public 
and Norwich triumphs in 
the sprints.

The climax of the meet 
came in the triple jump 
where Bob Caffrey, with 
one jump left, leaped 43- 
feet, 2-inches to edge past 
Public’s Jim  Nealy to in
sure the East win. Caffrey 
also c leared  6-feet, 2- 
inches in the high jump to 
take that event.

Sophomore Mark Four
nier won the pole vault 
while brother Emile Four
nier copped the javelin. 
Senior co -cap ta in  Bob 
Frank won the long jump 
and while taking second in 
the 120-yard high hurdles, 
broke the 10-year old 
school record with a 14.8 
clocking. The old standard 
was 15.0 held by Kevin 
Welch.

East’s middle and long 
distance runners turned in 
solid performances. Mike 
Hennessey won the 880, 
Luke O’Connor won the 
mile and Eric Lecko cap
tured the two-mile run. 
H arry C arr took three  
thirds while Jon Lindberg

and Bill Gorman picked up 
important points in field 
events.

Results:

East vs. Public 
Discus: 1. Szymanski 

(HP), 2. Gorman (EC), 3. 
Lindber (EC) 136’.

Long jump: 1. Frank 
(EC), 2. Walker (HP), 3. 
Foss (EC) 20‘ i r r '

440-yd. relay: 1. Public 
(Green, Walker, Bumpers, 
Bailey) :44.7.

120-yd. hurdles: 1. Nealy 
(HP), 2. Frank (EC), 3. 
Carr (EC) :14.6.

100-yd. dash: 1. Walker 
(HP), 2. Bumpers (H), 3. 
Sipples (EC) :09.9.

Mile run: 1. O’Connor 
(EC), 2. Robles (H), 3. 
Colbert (EC) 4:36.8.

440-yd. run: 1. Bailey 
(HP), 2. Bridges (HP), 3. 
Carter (EC) :51.8.

Shot put: Szymanski 
(HP), 2. Lindberg (EC), 3. 
E. Fournier (EC) 45’ 8 Vi” .

330-yd. hurdles: 1. Nealy 
(HP), 2, Frank (EC), 3. 
Carr (EC) :38.6.

880-yd. run: 1. Hennessey 
(EC), 2. Nolen (HP), 3. 
Parla (EC) 2:06.6.

220-yd. dash: 1. Bumpers 
(HP), 2. Walker (HP), 3. 
McCann (EC) :22.8.

T w o-m ile : 1. Lecko 
(EC), 2. O’Connor (EC), 3. 
Robles (HP) 10:08.9.

Javelin: 1. E. Fournier 
(EC), 2. M. Fournier (EC), 
3. Carr (EC) 155’ 1 

High jump: 1. Caffrey 
(EC), 2. M. Fournier (EC), 
3. Green (HP) 6’ 2” .

Pole vault: 1. M. Four
nier (EC), 2. Nishanien 
(HP), 2. Mejia (HP) 11’6” .

Triple jump: 1. Caffrey 
(EC), 2. Nealy (HP), 3. 
Mendes (EC) 43’ 2” .

Mile relay; 1. Public

(Bailey,
Bridges)
3:34.8.

Nealey, Nolen,

East vs. Norwich Free 
Academy

Discus: 1. Gorman {EC), 
2. Lindberg (EC), 3. Van 
Hoesen (N) 131’ 614” .

Long jump; 1. Frank 
(EC), 2. McNally (N), 3. 
Misalski (N) 20’ 8” .

440-yd. relay: 1. Norwich 
:46.0.

120-yd. hurdles: 1. Frank 
(EC), 2. Moscowltz (N), 3. 
Carter (EC) :14.8 (school 
record).

100: 1. Fisher (N), 2. 
Moskowitz (N), 3. Sipples 
(EC) :09.9.

Mile: 1. O’Connor (EC), 
2. Murphy (N), 3. Mantredi
(N) 4:36,8.

440: 1. McNally (N), 2. 
Hinsch (N), 3. Carter (EC) 
'50 9

Shot put: 1. Geoff (N), 2. 
Campbell (N), 3. Lindberg 
(EC) 43’ 6 14” .

330 hurdles: 1. Frank 
(EC), 2. Carr (EC), 3. 
Hinsch (N) :41.7,

880: 1. Hennessey (EC),
2. Medio (N), 3, Lord (N) 
2:06.7.

220: 1. Fisher (N), 2. 
Moscowitz (N), 3. McCann 
(EC) :22.9.

T w o-m ile : 1. Lecko 
(EC), 2, O’Connor (EC), 3. 
Buckley (N) 10:08,9.

Javelin: 1. E. Fournier 
(EC), 2. M. Fournier (EC),
3. Campbell (N) 155’ 1 

High jump: 1. Caffrey
(EC), 2, Carev (N), 3, M. 
Fournier (EC) 6’ 2” .

Poie vault: 1. M. Four
nier (EC), 2. Joner (N) 11’ 
6’.

Triple jump: 1. Caffrey 
(EC), 2. Mendes (EC), 3, 
Rita (N) 43' 2” .

Mile relay: 1. Norwich 
3:37.0.

Manchester High’s 
boys’ track team im-

Penney High yester
day in East Hartford.

J u n io r  B ill D iB a r-  
tolomeo was a standout for 
P en n ey  w inning four 
events, capturing the 100, 
220, javelin and 120-yard 
high hurdles. Kelley Oc- 
tigan copped the mile and 
two-mile for the Knights.

B ill  M o ran  p a c e d  
Manchester winning the 
330-yard hurdles and triple 
jump and placing second in 
the 120-yard hurdles. Steve 
McKenzie won the long 
jump, Carl Kjellson took 
the high jump.and Frank 
Ley took thirds in the long 
jump and triple jump for 
the Silk Towners.

Roy Gallant and John 
Lahda took two-three in the 
880-yard run while Marlon 
Rozie and Tim Wrobel 
placed two-three in the 
shot put as the Indians for 
the first time held an ad
vantage in scoring in the 
field events, 34-29.

Results:
440-yd . r e l a y :  1. 

M a n c h e s te r  (W ilso n , 
Howard, Pease, Malinoski) 
;48,3,

120-yd. h u rd le s :  1. 
D iB arto lom eo (P ) , 2. 
Moran (M), 3. S, Torres 
(P) :15.4.

100-yd. dash: 1. DiBar
tolomeo (P), 2. Dawson 
(M), 3. Weiford (M) :10.3.

Mile run: 1. Octigan (P), 
2, F lo s d o r f  ( M ), 3. 
Fedorchak (M) 4:37.0.

440-yd. dash: 1. Dawson 
(M ), 2. Orduz (M), 3.

Cheney Tech nine 
downed by Bacon

Making 10 hits count for eight runs. Bacon Academy 
trimmed Cheney Tech on the baseball field yesterday in 
Colchester, 8-1.

Elliott (M) :53.7.
330-yd. hurdles: 1. Moran 

(M), 2. MalinoskK (M), 3. 
Mince (P) :43.9.

880-yd, run: 1. Borawski 
(P ), 2. Gallant (M), 3. 
Lahda (M) 2:04,7.

Two-mile run: 1. Octigan 
(P ), 2. Locke (M ), 3. 
Schmid (M) 10:20.2.

Mile relay: 1. Penney 
(E . T orres, S. Torres, 
Borawski, Gould) 3:55.6.

J a v e l in :  1. D iB a r 
tolomeo (P), 2. Eigner 
(M). 3. Lynch (P) 167’.

Shot put: 1. Grimaldi 
(F ) , 2. Rozie (M ), 3. 
Wrobel (M) 47’ 7” .

Discus: 1. Golnik (M),2, 
Grimaldi (P), 3. M. Walsh 
(M) 142’ 9” .

High jump. 1, Kjellson 
(M), 2. Kelfey (M). 3. 
Wilson (M) 5’ 8” .

Long jump: 1. McKenzie 
(M), 2. Lynch (P), 3, Ley 
(M) 18’ 8” .

Triple jump: 1. Moran 
(M), 2. Lynch (P), 3. Ley 
(M) 39’ 2” ,

Pole vault: 1. Brimley 
(P), 3. Duigon (P), 3, 
Brimley (P) 10’ 9” .

-Yesterday^s tennis results-
East girls

Seeing its record slip to 
1-2 yesterday was East 
C atholic’s g ir ls ’ tennis 
team, dropping a 4-3 ver
dict to Penney High in East 
Hartford.

Penney swept the four 
singles matches to cop the 
verdict. Top match was 
Kim Murphy’s 7-8, 6-2 win 
o v e r  E a s t ’s M ary  
Catherine Murano.

R esu lts : Murphy (P) 
def. M urano 7-6, 6-2; 
Panella (P) def. Karen 
Lareau 6-2, 6-2; L. Bruton 
(P) def. Beth Murray 6-4, 
6-1; A, Bruton (P) def. 
Kelli Dakin 6-0, 64; Anne 
M arie  C an n a ta -K a th y  
Viola (EC) def. CaUldi- 
N ays 6-1, 6-3; K a tie  
SuIIivan-Sharon Kuczynski 
(EC) def. Nelson-Jablonski 
6-2, 6-0; Tracy Young- 
Katie Murphy (EC) def. 
Cecere-McAvoy 6-0, 6-1.

Zewinski-Pizza 6-2, 6-3; 
Bumett-Formica (M) def. 
Papas-Jaronazyk 6-2, 6-2; 
Valentine-Busky (M) def. 
Marziole-Seurgny 6-1, 6-1.

Cheney Tech
Cheney Tech’s tennis 

team fell for the first time 
after two opening wins, 3-2, 
to  L y m an  M e m o ria l  
yesterday at the winner’s 
courts.

Dave Rivard and Bruce 
H e w it t  won s in g le s  
matches for the Beavers.

Results: Carrier (LM) 
def. Bellefleur 64), 6-1; Day 
(LM) def. Chasse 6-7, 6-2, 
6-3; R ivard  (CT) def. 
Kostal 6-3, 7-5; Hewitt 
(CT) def. Hastings 4-0 pro 
set; Strout-Wallis (LM)

def. Talamini-Ference 6-3, 
6-4; Stratton-Dabroi (CT) 
def. Strenkowskl-Atrens 
10-5.

Kuberski out
BOSTON (UPI) -  A 

back injury Tuesday forced 
Boston Celtics’ forward 
Steve Kuberski to cancel 
p la n s  to  t r a v e l  to  
P h i la d e lp h ia  fo r  
Wednesday night’s second 
p la y o ff  g am e  in th e  
E a s te r n  C o n fe re n c e  
sem ifinals against the 
76ers.

Baseball note
Chicago (NL) — Reac

tivated first baseman Bill 
Buckner and optioned 
catcher Mike Gordon to 
W ichita  of A m erican  
Association

starts
1-3.

r-- -- four 
Tech now stands at

Coventry undefeated 
on baseball diamond

Behind Mark Morse’s 
two-hit pitching, Coventry 
High remained unbeaten 
with a 4-0 victory over 
Cromwell High in COC 
baseball action yesterday 
in Coventry.

In other area contests. 
South Windsor High broke 
into the win column behind 
Len Whitlock’s six-hitter, 
11-0 over Hartford I^iblic. 
Elsewhere, Rham High ran 
its unbeaten record to 3-0 
w ith  a 5-1 win o v er 
Portland, Ellington High 
fell, 2-1, to Suffleld High, 
and Bolton High was felled 
by Rocky Hill High, 14-2.

Butch Richardson and 
Curt LeDoyt each had two 
hits as Coventry ran its 
record to 34) and sent 
Cromwell to 2-2 for the 
season.

Howie Sobolov, 
M o n see s  and 
Morrissette homered as 
South Windsor won its first 
after two setbacks. Jerry 
Biancucci added two hits 
for the Bobcats.

John Dzienis had two 
doubles for Rham, which

Andy
C hip

sent Portland to 1-2 for the 
season. Ellington hurler 
John Hayes held Suffleld to 
only three hits but an out
field error led to the Pur
ple Knights’ downfall. 
Hayes and Rick Bisson had 
triples for Ellington, now 
1-4. Suffield is unbeaten in 
four starts.

Steve & tes had a home 
run for Bolton, now 0-5 for 
the season.

Paul hospitalised
NEW YORK (UPI) -  

New York Yankees Presi
dent Gabe Paul, his team 
mired in a five-game losing 
streak, was admitted to 
Lenox H ill H o sp ita l  
Tuesday after complaining 
of “not feeling well.”

P a u l, 65, a d m it te d  
himself to the hospital and 
although there was no im
mediate word as to the 
nature of his ailment, he 
was not expected to stay in 
the hospital very long.

Cheney was able to solve 
Kevin Riley for just three 
hits, one each by (^ ris  
Vann, Lew LaBrec and Ed 
L a c k a rd .  The lo c a ls  
averted a shutout with a 
marker in the fifth stanza.

Steve Davis paced Bacon 
with three hits, one a dou
ble. He also tallied three 
m a r k e r s .  Ron W otus 
collected two bingles for 
the winners and Mark 
Poole added a long triple to 
the offense.

Bob Walter gave up all 10 
Bacon hits in five and two- 
third fram es. Lackard 
came on to get the final 
out.

Bacon (8) 
AB R H E

Wotus, ss 3 1 2 0
Poole, 2b 4 1 1 0
Carli, 3b 3 0 0 1
Davis, lb 4 3 3 0
Cupton, cf 2 2 1 1
Tamburino, c 4 0 1 0
Oombroski, rf 3 1 1 0
Kaiser, dh 3 0 0 0
Hills, If 3 0 1 0
Riley, p 0 0 0 0

Totals 29 8 10 2
Cheney (1) 

AB R H E
Vann, ss 2 0 1 0
LaBrec, 2b 3 0 1 0
Boudreau, cf 2 0 0 0
Gustamachlo, lb 3 0 0 0
Landry, rf 1 1 0 0
Marineau, c 2 0 1 1
Ouellette, 3b 2 0 0 0
Pinkin, If 2 0 0 0
Walter, p 2 0 0 2
Lackard, p 1 0 1 0
Ross, ph 1 0 0 0
Bolouc, ph 1 0 0 0
Smith, ph 1 0 0 0

Totals 24 1 3 3

MHS girls
Evening its record at 1-1 

yesterday was Manchester 
High’s girls’ tennis team 
w ith  a 6-1 w in o v e r

Manchester Community M em orial
Square record

College’s women’s softball 
team squared its record at 
5-5 yesterday with a 124) 
blanking of Housatonic 
Community College in 
Bridgeport.

Cherie Dow, Belinda 
Welti and Lori McCurry 
won singles matches with 
the doubles tandems of 
K athy  M cC oan-D iane 
Whittaker, Laura Burnett

Bacon
Cheney

013 031 x-8 
000 010 0-1

M arianne Pem berton n n d v F n r’m ^a

tlieC o » 5 ar,a ro p p o l,S - ! '
3 vertlct Monday to the

or Harttord, “ S u h ” ;

SW IMMING POOL

BREAKER BY
.BREAK

TO ALL MY C.B. BUDDIES, YOU QOt ' w oRK 
THAT NEEDS TO BE DONE? LET A DODD 
BUDDY DO IT FOR YOUl PAVINQ AND
WALINQ... RESIDENTIAL A COMMERCIAL
SEPTIC TANK INSTALLATIONS
THAT WILL BE A BIQ 10-4 FOR YOU CUZ OUR 
BASE 20 IS: « vu * uun

6ftHPAVINeC0.JNC.
3 6 5  W E S T  S T R E E T , B O L T O N , C O N N .

Call Anytime 646-5033

I \

'p—it M  s i 'iir  00
_ OBRiAlBtf wHh llnsr, 

iBMsr. SMBisike nitsr, 
Iswsiin n o  stairs. Wnao» ------- to

i -a s s^ |4 s - is tiINSTALLED t-h i -i i t  i t t14 how torrioo '  ■■*7^

Mall lor free literature. No obligate. I
Main to: A-1 SWIMMING POOLS, INC. |

1 Horteon Hill Road, Nawlnglon Cl.
0 6 1 1 1  I '

NAME '

ADDRESS

CITY ...................... STATE/ZIP....................... !......... j
PHONE

I
.CABTHrS

KW 77 CHyROin u ion now
Fully Equlppud with; aos
turbo hydrvmatic trana,, power brakes, power 
steering, rear step bumper, guages, dome 
lamp switch, cigar lighter, below eyellne 
mirrors, special 2 tone paint, radio, wheel 
covers. Carter Care, Stock No, 5314,

SALE PRICE*4695
.....................

PLACE TO BUY A TRUCIT
.........

East golfers win
East Catholic High’s 

golf team  upped its un
beaten record to 3-0 
yesterday with a 3-2 
win over East Hart
ford High at the East I  Hartford Golf Course.

Brian Charlebois and

Dave McGonlgle picked up was the H ornets’ f irs t 
points for the Eagles with match of the campaign, 
the locals winning the Results; Sinicrope (EH) 
medal point, and match, by def. Poudrier 8-6, Johnson 
36 strokes. McGonlgle took (EH) del. Peracchlo 2-1, 
medalist honors for East Charlebois (EC) def. Kask
Catholic with a round of 79 
with Shut Hartford’s A1 
Sinicrope firing an 80. R

64, McGonlgle (EC) def. 
Foley 9-8, Ehist won medal 
point 338-374.

Rookie goes on spree 
as Bullets top Rockets
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P?. Whaler season ends
!
i

CASEY STENGEL LEP THE j 
YANKS TO 10At.PENNANTS.* 
WHO WAS THE LAST TO 
euiPE HIS TEAM TO 3 
STRAIGHT LEAGUE TITLES?
A. PK3i: WILLIAMS
B. RALPH HOUR
C. EARL WEAVER

QUEBEC CITY 
(UPI) — Coach Harry 
Neale Tuesday says 
h is New England 
Whalers never got 
s t a r t e d  in t h e i r  
quar te r f ina l  WHA 
playoff series with the 
Quebec Nordiques.

“ We didn’t play well 
enough,” a dejected Neale 
said after Tuesday’s 3-0 
loss to the  N ordiques 
eliminated the Whalers 
from  post-season play.

didn't challenge Quebec 
enough.

“ We never got started in 
the series , but we did 
better than what some peo
ple predicted — by winning 
one game.”

Q ueb ec  g o a ls  w e re  
scored by Andre Boudrias, 
Serge ^ r n i e r  and Bob 
Fitchner.

"I guess Quebec would 
even be stronger if they 
were healthy,” Neale said. 
"It seems to be a toss up 
now fo r th e  Q uebec- 
Indianapolis series. They

Trophy catch
“ Biggest fish I caught in 

15 years,” was the way 
Brian Schnell of 281 Center 
St. described  the SVE- 
pound, 2S-lnch rainbow 
trout he landed after a 15- 
minute fight Monday in the 
Natchaug River. He also 
got his limit opening day, 
Saturday, but no trophy 
fish until Monday. (Herald 
photo by Larson)

Bowling

COP WOMEN -  June 
Michaud 204-472, Marie 
Ludlow 192-458, Irene Joto- 
son 190, Barbara Higley 
212-519, Joyce Tyler 181- 
491.

HOUSTON (UPI) -  
Sometxxly should have 
told Mitch Kupchak 
that rookies are sup
posed to choke in the 
playoffs.

Kupchak, who averaged 
10.4 points per game during 
the regular season, scored 
a career-high 32 points and 
h e lp e d  W a sh in g to n  
dominate the backboards 
Tuesday night a s  the 
Bullets clawed their way to 
a 111-101 comeback win 
over the Houston Rockets 
in an NBA quarter-final 
playoff game.

file  win gave the Bullets 
a 14) lead in their best-of- 
seven series. The series 
re su m e s  T h u rsd ay  In 
Houston.

T he w in n e r  of th e  
Houston-Washington series 
will play the victor of the

Philadelphia-Boston 
quarter-final to determine 
the Eastern Conference 
champion. The Celtics, 
leading 14) in that series, 
w ill p lay  to n ig h t  in 
Philadelphia.

In th e  W e s te rn  
Conference, the Portland- 
Denver and Los Angeles- 
Golden State semifinals 
begin tonight.

Kupchak had 16 rebounds 
and Elvin Hayes 14 as 
Washington took control of 
the boards, 47-34. Hayes 
added 22 points for the 
Bullets an(l Phil Chenier 
had 20 as W ashington 
fought their way back from 
an 16point deficit.

Mike Newlin was the 
Rockets’ high scorer with 
24 p o in ts  an d  R udy  
Tomjanovich added 19.

“ This was my best game 
statistically. The ball just

S T . JA M ES - L ois 
E ric k so n  147, E la in e  
McCaughey 129-356, Kathy 
M cConnell 138, Sa lly  
Phillips 130-350, Gisele 
Golding 143-345, Bette 
Vittner 129, Irene Sirois 
143, Judy Hood 128.

TEE-TOTALERS - Nan
cy W ashburn  180-508, 
Denise Alexander 455, 
Marilyn Rogers 208-503, 
Judy Sabella 187, Donna 
Magowan 211-514, Leda 
Nicol 180-176514, Barbara 
Fink 178^95, Marge DeU- 
s le  178-456, D onna  
Terragna 189475, Barbara 
Seifert 191, Sharon Richard 
454, Sandy Davis 209-458, 
Karen Aceto 464.

F L O R A L  - A r le n e  
LaPointe 177, L aurette 
C arpenter 178-452, Dee 
Simmons 452.

Kelley, Fitzgerald tapped

Manchester flavor 
due to grid dinner

Coming up April 28 will be the annual Scholar-Athlete 
Awards Dinner of the Northern Connecticut Chapter of 
the National Football Foundation and Hall of Fame in 
Windsor Locks.

The dinner will have a 
Manchester flavor in that 
the It will be dedicated to 
T h o m a s  K e lle y  of 
Manchester, in recognition 
of his varied and outstan
ding contributions to the 
game as a player, coach 
an d  o f f i c i a l .  F r a n k  
Fitzgerald of East Catholic 
High is  one of e ig h t 
Connecticut high school or 
p re p  sc h o o l fo o tb a ll  
players to be cited by the 
group.

K e l le y ,  r e t i r e d  
Manchester High faculty 
member, lettered in three 
sports at Bates College and 
captained the 1921 football 
te a m . He jo in ed  the

Manchester faculty in 1928 
and retired In 1967. For 
many years he was a top
f lig h t r e fe re e  In the  
E aste rn  In tercollegiate 
Athletic Football Officials’ 
Association and was one of 
the founders of the Central 
Connecticut Association of 
Football Officials.

Fitzgerald Is the second 
East (jatholic gridder to be 
tabbed for the honor. Steve 
C iccalone was tapped 
s e v e r a l  y e a r s  ag o . 
Fitzgerald was an outstan
ding linebacker with the 
Eagles last fall.

Tickets are available 
from Clayt Johnson at 14 
West Lane, Bloomfield.

—  — ^ o n  goals by Reg Leach

S IL K  C IT Y  • Ed 
Y ourkas 217-604, Bob 
Bower 247-583, Ray Rowett 
220, Herv Fournier 206-575, 
Ron Cote 210, Manny Vega 
214, Terry Coro 219-582, 
Dale Bauer 222-565, Dan 
Humlston 214-587, John 
Kozlcki 202-572.

RESTAURANT - Emil 
Palmier! 156-103-434, J a n  
Fuller 150430, Bill Sheekey 
193-421, Dave Carlson 182- 
417, John Izzo 162-411, Andy 
L am o u reau x  401, Lee 
(kmmtey 399, Skip Cool 
394, Nick Twenty 152-392, 
Steve Putnam  161-389, 
Steve Putnam 161-389, Jim 
Evans 382, Tony Johnson 
381, Mike Pagan! 378, 
Bucky Buckminster 374, 
Jim  Moore 372, Rollie Irish 
371, Ken Osborne 369, 
Frank Blank 368, Don 
I/)gan 305, Joe Dworak 362, 
Pat Irish 152-362.

49ers choice
SAN FRANCISCO (UPI) 

— Ken Meyer has been in 
football a long time, or 
long enough to always 
make sure he knows where 
he stands.

With Joe Thomas, he 
stands right where he 
wants to Ito — the man In 
charge of the San Fran
cisco 49ers on the field and 
In the clubhouse. Beyond 
that, Thomas, the general 
manager will make all the 
decisions for the National 
Football League club.

NEW YORK (UPI) -  
Reggie Leach Isn’t going 
home until spring Is in full 
bloom.

The 26-year old wing 
fired in two goals Tuesday 
n ig h t  to  g iv e  th e  
Philadelphia Flyers a 2-0 
victory over the Toronto 
Maple Leafs and a 3-2 lead 
in th e ir  q u a rte r-f in a l 
Stanley Cup series.

Leach, a native of River
ton, Manitoba, said, “You 
have to show your best 
hockey in the playoffs

Hockey
because If you don't, you go 
home. There’s still snow on 
the ground back home and 
I don’t want to go home 
just yet.”

Leach scored his first 
goal a t 14:12 of the first 
period to give Philadelphia 
a 1-0 advantage, which they 
took into the third period.

Then in a  p ressu re - 
packed final period Leach 
emerged from a scramble 
in front of the net a t 15:07 
and banged home his se
cond goal of the night to 
assure the victory for the 
Flyers.

The Flyers, who went 
into a defensive shell in the 
third period, protected the 
shutout for goalie Wayne 
Stephenson, his second of 
the playoffs. A shot by 
Borje Saiming that hit the 
post with the score l-O was 
the only shaky moment.

Stephenson made just 18 
saves but said none was 
easy.

"When you have a game 
this close, all the saves are 
tough,” he said.

Should T oron to  win 
T h u rsd a y  n ig h t,  th e  
deciding game would be

played in Philadelphia Sun
day.

In the only other NHL 
playoff game ’Tuesday, Los 
Angeles defeated Boston, 
3-1, to keep the Kings alive 
in th e ir  best-of-seven 
quarter-final series.

B ob M u rd o c h  w as 
cred ited  with an early  
th ird -p erio d  goal th a t 
glanced off the skate of 
Boston defenseman Brad 
Park to pull Los Angeles to 
within one game of 
Bruins. The Kings trail 
2, In the series with 
sixth game to be played 
Thursday night in Los 
Angeles.

Mike Murphy added an 
empty net goal with one se
cond to play for the final 
margin.

With one minute gone in 
the third period of a

the 
, 3- 
the

game, Murdoch took 
to

1-1
_ ---------J 15-
foot shot that was blocked 
by Boston goalie Gerry 
Cheevers. The rebound 
rolled In front of the net, 
h i t  P a r k 's  s k a te  and 
skidded into the goal as 
Park  tried  to  swipe It 
away.

D ave S c h u ltz ' f i r s t  
period power-play goal 
stood up for a 1-0 Los 
A n g e le s ' l e a d  u n t i l  
Boston’s Rick Middleton 
tied it In the second period. 
K in g s ' g o a lie  R o g ie  
Vachon, in an acrobatic 
performance, stopped 39 
shots.

500 entries
IIWIANAPOUS 

-  The Speedway today an
nounced the receipt of 17 
additional entries for the 
500-mile auto race May 29 
raising the field to 85, 
second  la rg e s t  In 
history.

(UPI)

the
i ts

came my way,” Kupchak 
said. "I got a lot of offen
sive rebounds (seven of his 
16 rebounds). I w asn’t 
doing anything differently 
tonight but the ball just 
kept coming to me. We 
started off poorly and then 
we got some breaks.”

Among the breaks the 
Bullets got was the of
ficiating. Referees Richie 
Powers — one of the two 
NBA officials who has not 
joined a strik e  by his 
colleagues — and Houston 
Vaughn called a total of 25 
fouls on Houston and 14 
against the Bullets.

“ We had only six free 
throws and they had 23,” 
said an unhappy Houston 
C oach Tom N issa lk e . 
’’That’s ridiculous.”

Prime targets of the of
ficials’ calls were Houston 
centers Moses Malone and 
Kevin Kunnert, who were 
sent to the bench late in the 
third quarter with five 
fouls each. That forced 
Nissalke to go with Dwight 
J o n e s  a n d  a llo w e d  
Kupchak to go on a ram 
page.

Bullets’ Coach Dick Mot- 
ta felt the fact his team 
was down by 13 points after 
the first quarter and came 
back to tie the score at 
halftime was a big factor 
in the win.

“ When we started to pick 
away I felt if we could get 
it to under 10 at the half, I 
felt we had a chance to 
win," Motta said. “ And we 
tied it”

, r - - - i n o i a n a p o i i s  senes. Thev
•ll,0L:69,-14fe3M0WSUfc ,“ >e underdogs seem to be two balanced

and we should have made a clubs. But i t ’s terrible 
when you have a slump in 
the playoffs.”

and we should have made a 
better showing. I guess you 
can sum it up by saying we

During the season both 
te a m s  m et 11 tim e s . 
Quebec won eight, lost two 
and tied one.

“ I predicted we would 
sweep the series In four 
games.”  said Nordique 
coach Marc Beaulieu, “and 
I have predictions for the 
semifinals but I ’ll keep 
them here in my desk.”

He opened a drawer and 
said, “ this is how it’s going 
to be,” without revealing 
th e  c o n te n t s  o f th e  
envelope.

Quebec now meets In
dianapolis Saturday in the 
best of seven semifinal 
games.

Scholastic sports rou

Golf
Cheney Tech

Splitting two m atches 
yesterday  was Cheney 
Tech’s golf team, blanking 
Prince Tech, 5-0, and drop
ping a 3-2 duke to Rham 
High at Manchester Coun
try  Club. The B eaver 
linksmen now stand 1-3 for 
the season.

Cheney’s Mike Fraser 
took medalist honors with 
an 85 with teammate Doug 
Victor second best with a 
round of 89. Rham took the 
medal point from Cheney 
by 10 strokes to take the 3-2 
verdict.

R esu lts : Cheney vs. 
Prince — Victor (CT) def. 
Denault 1-up, Fraser (CH’) 
def. Conroy 8-7, Maloney 
(CT) de f. R oche 6-5, 
Coralli (CT) def. Krepcio 
67; C2ieney vs. Rham — 
Victor (CT) def. Burnham 
1-up, F raser (CT) def. 
Siroys 3-2, Lindley (R) def, 
Maloney 65, Griswoltl (R) 
def. Coralli 4-3,

Softball
East girls

Moving its record to 2-1 
y e s t e r d a y  w a s  E a s t  
Catholic’s girls’ softball

indup\^
team with an 1613 win 
over Hartford Public in 
Hartford.

K athy Hall and Sue 
Freiheit drove in first in
ning runs for the Eaglettes 
before Public took a 3-2 
lead. East plated seven 
runs in the fifth frame but 
Hartford came back with 
eight leaving the score 14- 
13 in East’s favor.

The Eaglettes wrapped it 
up with four insurance 
markers in the sixth in
ning. K athy B ilodeau, 
Laurie Barry and Freiheit 
each had three hits for the 
winners.

Baseball
llling High

filing  Ju n io r H igh’s 
baseball team opened its 
1977 campaign with a 6-4 
win over East Hartford 
High’s freshmen at llling.

Jo h n  K e lly , J a m ie  
Gallagher and Ken Hill 
each had two hits for llling. 
Hill was the winning 
pitcher, walking four and 
fanning nine. John Moran 
stroked a double for the 
Rams.
Bennel High

Bennet Junior High’s

baseball team opened its 
1977 season with a 4-1 win 
over the Windham High 
freshmen.

Eric Gauruder went the 
distance to notch the win 
for the Bears. He allowed 
seven hits, struck out 12 
and issued just one bases

on balls.
Offensive s ta rs  were 

Dave Raven and Dave 
Parks with two hits apiece 
with Dave Nurmi, Jack 
Lyon and Joe Panaro ad
ding one each. Lyon and 
Mike Caye were defensive 
standouts.

Sports briefs
Broberg traded

SEATTLE (UPI) -  The 
Seattle Mariners traded 
right-handed pitcher Pete 
Broberg Tuesday to the 
Chicago Cubs for a player 
to be named later.

Free agents
SEATTLE (U P I)-F o u r  

S e a t t l e  S u p e r s o n ic  
forwards will b^om e free 
ag en ts  when the NBA 
playoffs end in June, the 
Seattle Times reports.

B ru c e  S e a ls ,  N ick  
Weatherspoon, Bob Love 
and Dean Tolson will be 
free to negotiate with any 
NBA team when their con
tracts finish at the end of 
the season.

Price switch
SEATTLE (UPI) -  The 

NFL Seattle  Seahawks 
have made a few season 
ticket holders unhappy by 
sw itching the price on 
about 800 sea ts in the 
Kingdome.

“ About 800 seats are 
being increased from $7 to 
111 and a like number will 
go from 111 to 17,” said 
General Manager John 
Thompson, who admitted 
the change caused a bit of 
fan grumbling.

He said the switch was 
made because the locations 
of the lower-priced seats 
were better than the more 
costly tickets.

SAU
Sale prices in effect (his week oniy

D a ^ o K ^ s o o ,  D o n n a F ’l y e r s  hoW 3-2 margin
182406, Rosemary -  -  —  —

Thibodeau 178-483, Barbara 
A lg ren  190-482, G a il 
Shlmaltis 194-486, Anne 
N oyes 193-469, B e tty  
P lu m ley  452, S h irley  
McBride 477, Lois Begin 
482, Sharyn Young 483.

S e a r s  4-8
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National League
Kail
W L Pet. GB 

Montreal 6 3 .667
St. Louis 7 4 .636
NY 6 5 .545 1
Chicago 4 6 .400 2t4
Pitte. 4 6 .400 2V4
Phila. 3 6 .333 3

West
W L Pet. GB 

Los Ang. 8 2 .800
AtlanU 6 5 .545 2Vt
Houston 5 5 .500 3
San Diego 5 7 .417 4
San Fran. 4 6 .400 4
Cin. 4 7 .364 4V5

Tuesday's Results 
Montreal 6, Pittsburgh 0 
Philadelphia 7, Chicago 5 
New York 5, St. Louis 2 
Atlanta 4, San Diego 1 
San Francisco 7, Houston 

4
Today's Games 

New York (Matlack 0-1) 
a t St. Louis (Rassmussen 
0-2 )

Los Angeles (Rau 2-0) at 
Cincinnati (Norman 0-0) 

Pittsburgh (Rooker 1-1) 
a t Montreal (Hannahs 1-0) 

Philadelphia (Carlton 1- 
1) a t Chicago (R. Reuschel 
1- 1)

San Diego (Jones 1-1) at 
Atlanta (Messersmith 1-1),
N

San Francisco (Halicki 1- 
1) at Houston (Lemongello 
0-2), N

American League
East
W L Pet. GB 

Milwaukee 7 2 .V i
Toronto 7 5 . 583 Hi
Baltimore 5 4 .556 2
Cleve. 4 5 ,444 3
Boston 4 5 . 444 3
Detroit 3 9 .250 5V4
NY 2 8 . 200 515

West
W L Pet. GB 

Chicago 6 3 .667
Oakland 7 4 .636
Kan. City 6 4 .600 15
Texas 5 4 . 556 1
Minnesota 6 6 .500 115
Calif. 6 7 .462 2
Seattle 6 8 .429 215

Tuesday's Results 
Toronto 8, New York 3 
Milwaukee 5, Oakland 4 
Boston 11, Detroit 3 
K a n s a s  C i ty  11, 

Minnesota 3
Baltimore 6, Cleveland 5 

( 10)

California 11, Chicago 2 
Texas 3, Seattle 1 

Today’s Games 
Toronto (Hargan 1-0) at 

New York (Gullett 0-2) 
Milwaukee (Augustine 2- 

0) a t Oakland (Torrez 2-0) 
Cleveland (Garland 0-1) 

a t Baltimore (D. Martinez 
0-0 or MacGregor 0-0), N 

Detroit (Ruble 1-1) at 
Boston (Tiant 1-0), N 

M in n e s o ta  ( T h o r -  
modsgard 1-1) a t Kansas 
City (Splittorff 1-0), N 

Texas (B riles 0-0) a t 
Seattle (Abbott 0-2), N 

Chicago (Knapp 1-0) at 
California (Ryan 2-1)-, N

Willie McCovey paying dividends
NEW YORK (UPI) 

— Willie McCovey was 
a ll  a lo n e  by the  
telephone during the 
winter while major 
league clubs signed 
other free agenU to 
m a g n ific e n t con 
tracts.

Then the San Francisco 
Giants finally decided to 
take a chance with him — 
and the move is paying im
pressive dividends. Willie 
now leads the club with a 
.353 batting average and 10 
runs batted in and is tied

for the club lead with two 
homers.

T u e s d a y  n i g h t  h e  
snapped a 4-4 tie  with a 
two-run single In the sixth 
Inning to lead the Giants to 
a 7-4 v ic to ry  o v e r the  
Houston Astros. The win 
gav e  th e  G ian ts  a 4-6 
r e c o r d  in  th e  t ig h t ly  
bunched field trailing the 
firs t-p lace  Los Angeles 
Dodgers in the National 
L eague’s W estern Divi
sion.

Jim  B arr allowed 11 hits 
and the four Houston runs 
in seven innings but picked

up the victory with the 
relief help of Gary Lavelle. 
Floyd Bannister was the 
loser for the Astros, who 
a re  5-5 for the season and 
three gam es behind the 
Dodgers.

E lsew here in the NL,

^lationaT
.e a g u O c

Montreal d e f e a t e d  
P i t t s b u r g h ,  6 -0 , 
P h ila d e lp h ia  b e a t  th e  
Chicago Cubs, 7-5, Atlanta

topped San Diego, 4-1, and 
t h e  N ew  Y o rk  M e ts  
downed St. Louis, 5-2.

E xpo i 6 , P ira te s  0  
W a rre n  C r o m a r t le 's  

three-run trip le  w as the big 
blow of a  five-run, sixth-, 
inning outburst, which sent 
Montreal on Its way to vic
tory over P ittsburgh. Dan 
Stanhouse, who sta rted  the 
rally  with a  single, pitched 
a five-hitter, walked two 
and  s tru c k  ou t fiv e  in 
scoring his firs t win of the 
year. Larry Dem ery was 
the loser.

P h illies 7 , Cubs S 
Ted Sizemore’s two-run 

triple and Larry Bowa’s 
hom er paced Philadelphia 
to their win over the Cubs. 
Larry Christenson went 6 
1-3 innings for the victory. 
Je rry  M orales drove in 
four runs for Chicago with 
a single and two doubles. 
Braves 4 , P ad res 1 

G ary M atthew s’s two- 
run hom er and Rowland 
Office’s solo shot backed 
an im pressive flve-hlt, 10- 
strikeout pitching perfor
mance by A tlanta’s Dick 
Ruthven. Ruthven over

cam e e a r ly  tro u b le  to 
re tire  24 of the last 28 
batters he faced to win his 
third straight game.
Dave Freisleben was the 
loser.
Mels S, C ards 2  

P l n c h - h l t t e r  E d  
Kranepool’s sacrifice fly 
sn a p p ^  a 2-2 tie In the 
sixth Inning as the Mets 
knocked the Cardinals out 
of firs t place In the NL 
East. Je rry  Koosman went 
7 2-3 Innings and won his 
first gam e with relief help 
from Skip Lockwood. Hec
tor Cruz homered for the 
Cardinals.

P r o b a te  N oU eea  
Oowt el Prabats 

DWrkI d  IhsckMlw 
NCmCB OP HCAIUNO 

ESTATK OP EDWARD J. ROLL, 
dtCMMd

PvTMMt to to ord« Of Hoo. vnUiim 
E. nttOoraU. H im , dMod April It. 
1977 a hoarlflf mb bt ImM ob m  
appUcatka prasiM for aMborItjr to 
MUovtala rau oauto ittaatad la tba 
Torn of Doltoa, Ooaaty of ToUaad. 
Stato of CoaaocUeit, as la taM 
appUeatka oe fUo mora MDy appooni 
at M  Court of Probata oe Iu t iI. tin  
at I P.M.

MadoUae B. Zkbartb 
No.tIM

Court of MaacboitOT 
District of Maaebostor 
NOTICE OP HEARINO 

ESTATE OP JOHN EDWARD 
COCKERHAM

ParsaaDt to'aa ordor of Koa. WUUam 
E. ntsOarald. Jwtaa. datod April 14. 
19H a boarkf mb ba bold oa aa 
•ppUcatke praytaf that kttars of ad> 
mmlkratka ba fraatad a ^  tbat tba 
Court makt a namaeof prosanutka of 
daath parsaaat to^ac. tt-llf Com. 
Gan. SUt. aa In said applkatke oa fUa 
moro fully appaars, at tbs Ooart of 
Probata oa » , UH at 1:10 p.m. 

irlT Haltmaa, A ssl OarfcPaari J 
No. 04M

Brooks Robinson delivers fo r Birds

19th hole

Tallwood
F o u r Man, Best Ball- 

Gross, C larke, Bednarz, 
Parro tt, Holmes 64; Net, 
R oy , H o w a rd , S ta r k ,  
S im m ers 55; Mawdsiey, 
Damon, Gormiey, Hardy 
55; Zimmer, King, Brown, 
A u fm a n  55; G a r v e y ,  
Murphy, M eister, White 
59; Mloganoski, Carlson, 
Saari, Daly 59. Kickers 72, 
76, 78.

W a r r e n  D e M a r l i n  
I n v i t a t i o n a l -  G r o s s ,  
Krelpovich 77; Closest to 
pin. Tombs, Jr. Kickers, 
P r i v i t e r a ,  M i l l e r ,  
McBride.

Ellington Ridge
A- Gross, McGonigie 74; 

B - Wineze 78; C Tartaglia 
83.Net, B - Wineze 78-8-70, 
L a tim e r  82-12-70; C - 
Pasternack 92-23-69, Tar
taglia 83-13-70, Davis 84-14- 
70.

B e t t e r  N in e -  A - 
McGonigie 35-3-32; B - 
Wineze 37-4-33, McHugh 40- 
5-35, Hermanson 41-6-35, 
Sokolov 39-4-35; C - Dickin
son 40-8-32, Pasternack 44- 
12-32. Kickers 78.

Sunday- A - Visgilio 76- 
8-68, Stein 77-9-68; B - 
Kellner 79-11-68, Herman
son 83-12-71, Dickinson 86- 
15-71; C - Geddes 84-17-67, 
Monacella 88-20-68.

F ro n t Nine-A - Visgilio 
37-4-33, Martin 38-5-33; B- 
Tworog 40-7-33, Peters 40- 
7-33; C - Geddes 41-9-32, 
Monacella 42-10-32.

Back Nine- A - Stein 38- 
5-33, Farnham  39-534; B - 
Hermanson 39-6-33, Vignati 
43-8-35; C - Rotondo 51-20- 
31, P h i l l i p s  43-10- 
33.Kickers 76, 70.

NEW YORK (UPI) 
— The B a ltim o re  
Orioles and their feis
ty little manager, Earl 
Weaver, are somehow 
staying aloft in the the 
Am erican League 
East with the aid of 
some most unlikely 
heroes.

T h e  l a t e s t  o f th o se  
“ heroes” was 39-year-old 
Brooks Robinson who, with 
one out in the tenth inning, 
brought the Orioles a 6-5 
victory over the Cleveland 
Indians Tuesday night by 
belting a three-run pinch 
hit homer.

After hitting just .211 
last season, the veteran 
th ird  base g rea t w asn’t 
even sure if he’d have a job 
this year.

“ I could be happier about 
this is if it had come on 
o p en in g  d ay  b e fo re  a 
bigger crowd in my first 
tim e at-bat,” said Robin
son. “ But I ’m proud of 
being the oldest guy in the

|or league^ 
leaders..... ...I
Batting

N ational League
AB H Pet. 

Mthws, Atl 41 17 .415
Yeager, LA 29 12 .414
Cey, LA 40 16 .400
Smith, LA 38 15 .395
Cash, MU 39 15 . 385
Evans, SF 26 10 .385
Parker, Pit 42 16 .381
Cromrtie, Mtl 35 13 .371
Simons, St. L 42 15 .357
Henrck, SD 45 16 .356

A m erican League
AB H Pet. 

Yaz, Bos 34 15 . 441
Page, Oak 43 18 .419
Wash, Tx 32 13 . 406
Cubbge, Min 43 17 .395
McRae, KC 43 17 .395
Garr, Chi 23 9 391
Evans, Bos 36 14 . 389
Velez, Tor 21 8 .381
Brnhrdt, Sea 27 10 . 370
Singlton, Bal 30 11 .367
Porter, KC 30 11 .367

Home Runs 
N a t i o n a l  L e a g u e :  

Burroughs, Atl, Kingman, 
NY and Valentine, Mtl 4; 
M urcer, Chi, Morgan, Cin, 
Johnson, Hou, Garvey and 
Smith, LA, Schmidt, Phil, 
Hernandez, St. L, Rader 
and Tenace, SD 3.

A m e r i c a n  L e a g u e :  
Bonds, Cal and Ault, Tor 4; 
B ay lor and R udi, Cal, 
Oglivie, Det, O tis, KC, 
P ag e , O ak, B e rn h a rd t, 
Jones and Meyer, Sea and 
Harrah, Tex 3.

Sports slate
Wednesday 
BASEBALL 

Enfield at Manchester, 
3:30

.South Windsor at East 
Cutliolir, 3:15

Vinal Tech at Cheney 
Tech, 3:15

Penney at Fermi 
Windham at Eiast Hart

ford
tvillierl ut Rockville 
Bacon Aeailemy at 

Bolton
Coventry ut Rhuni 

TENNIS
R o e k V i 11 e u t 

Muiiehesler
Muneliester ut South 

Windsor (girls)
I', u s t C u 1 h o I i e u t 

Wiiidhuni (girls)
GOLF

Lust Cutholie ut St. 
I’uul

t.IRLS SOFTBALL 
Muneliester ut Enfield 

Thursday 
BASEBALI.

MCC ut Greenfield (2) 
'I'ENNIS

Lus t  C u t h o l i e  at  
Guilford

East Cutholie ut En
field (girls)

<;OLF
(. Ii e n e y 'I' e e h u t 

Portland

league anH I hope this 
rem inds everybody that 
i t ’s  gonna be one helluva 
race this y ea r .”

The Orioles’ other un
likely s ta r  who has con
tributed mightily to their 
present 5-4 record is 23- 
year old Billy Smith. He

I American 
 ̂ League
was 3-for-3 Tuesday night 
before leaving with a neck 
injury late in the gam e and 
is hitting a torrid  .625.

E lse w h e re  in th e  AL 
Tuesday night, Toronto 
again ambushed the New 
York Yankees, 8-3, Kansas 
City routed Minnesota, 11- 
3, M ilw a u k e e  s h a d e d  
Oakland, 5-4, California 
drubbed the Chicago White 
Sox, 11-2, T exas nipped 
Seattle, 3-1, and Boston 
dumped Detroit, 11-3.
Blue Jays 8, Yankees 3 

Rookie left-hander Je rry  
Garvin tam ed the Yankees 
on eight hits for the expan
sion Blue Ja y s ' second

Tucker scores
K a t i e  T u c k e r ,  o f  

M a n c h e s te r , g a in e d  a 
fourth (100 m eter free), 
se v en th  (200 f re e )  and 
e i g h t h  (100  m e t e r  
backstroke) in the annual 
Briarwood Swim Invitation 
in Richm ond, Va., la s t 
weekend.

The 17-year-old E a s t 
Catholic senior also helped 
the Suburban Swim team  
score a win in the 400 
m eter freestyle relay and 
the team  also gained a se
cond and fifth in the 800 
free and 400 medley.

straight win in New York, 
and ex-Yankee Otto Velez 
singled home one run in the 
fo u rth  an d  d o u b led  in 
another in the sixth. The 
Y ankees, now 2-8, also 
were hurt by two erro rs 
from all-star catcher Thur
man Munson, which led to 
runs in the fourth  and 
sixth.
Royals 11, Twins 3 

Frank White hom ered 
and later doubled to drive 
in th ree  runs during  a 
seven-run, fifth-inning out
burst by the Royals. Amos 
Otis also had a two-run tr i
ple and a two-run homer 
for the Royals, who banged 
out 15 hits in support of Jim  
Colborn, who won his se
c o n d  g a m e  in  t h r e e  
decisions.
Brewers 5, A’s 4 

Dan T h o m a s t r ip le d  
home the tying run, then 
slid home the game-winner 
when he kicked the ball out 
o f c a t c h e r  M a n n y  
Sanguillen 's hands with 
one out in the ninth inning.

Bowling
PARKADE JUNIORS- 

Mary Vashalifski 178, P at 
Shelton 178, T erri Frank 
181, Karen Shaw 482, Roger 
Poudrier 230-218-627, Ken 
L e itz  201-213-582, P au l 
G luhosky 208-544, M ike 
J o r d a n  206-522, M ike 
A d a m s  216-531, T om  
Harley 208-543.

PARKADE BANTAMS- 
Craig Carlson 164-425, John 
Reever 159.

Job opening in women’s softball
W omen’s Rec Softball Wednesday night at

League is in need of a com
m iss io n e r fo r th e  1977 
season. 'The leagues plays 
every  Monday, Tuesday

Cheney Tech.
Anyone interested in the 

paid position should con
tac t Carl Silver a t the Rec 
officejS46-6010.

7) DOMTHOMITflH.ri
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Say it where 
they see it... 
in a
Classified AD

S t
S

Spring

Housecleaning?

PONT
THROW THAT 

JUNK AWAY!

Why Not Let A Herald TAG, 
or GARAGE SALE Classified 
Ad Help Empty Out Your 
House, And Fill Up Your 
Pockets. Let Pennies, 
Return DollarsI

★  ★

Call The Herald 
ClassHlod Today

643-2711

T hom as b e a t a W ayne 
G ross’ throw home after 
Steve Brye’s grounder to 
third. Two-run hom ers by 
E arl Williams and Rich 
McKinney had given the 
A’s a  4-3 lead going into the 
ninth.
A ngels 11, W hile Sox 2 

Joe Rudi cracked four 
hits, including a three-run 
hom er and F rank Tanana 
notched his third victory 
with an easy six h itter for 
th e  A n g els . R u d i w as

joined in the 14-hit Angels’ 
onslaught by Bruce Bochte 
and Danny Briggs who hit 
solo homers.
R angers 3 , M ariners 1 

Rookie S eattle  s ta r te r  
G a ry  W heelock  had  a 
shutout going into the ninth 
w h e n  T o b y  H a r r a h  
s la m m e d  a th r e e - r u n  
homer to pull out the vic
tory for Texas. Claudell 
W ashington singled and 
Ken H enderson  w alked  
prior to H arrah’s gam e

winning homer. Reliever 
Paul Lindblad gained the 
victory.
Red Sox 11, T igers 3 

Rick Miller celebrated 
his 29th birthday by driving 
home three runs with three 
h its and scoring  tw ice, 
while Rick Burleson added 
three hits and two RBIs in 
a 17-hit Boston a ttack . 
Rookie Bob Stanley won 
h is f i r s t  m a jo r  league 
game with relief help from 
Bill Campbell in the ninth.

NOTICE TO CREDITORS
ESTATE OF SADIE W. OORMIE, 

dcCMMd
Hm Hob. WUlUm B. nuOtraM, 

Judge, of Ihe Court of Probitt, 
Dlstrkt of MoaebiriBr, tt i  tMBrtBf 
held OB II, 19TT ordmd thitiu  
clelmi muit be preseated to the 
fiduciary oo or before Jutar tl, IfH or 
be barred u  by law pnrvMod.

Pearl J. HuUman. An‘L Clerk 
Tbe fiduciary li:

Barbara J. Dawm 
99 Girard Rood 
Marlboro, Man.
017U 

No. MM
NOTICE TO CREDITORS 

ESTATE o r  GRACE SHERMAN 
Ibe Hos. WilUam B. ntaOeraU, 

Judge, of the Court of Probate, 
Dlatrlct of Maoebeetar, atabeariof oe 
April 9. 1977 ordered that all riauna 
muit be preaoBted to tbe fldedary ob 
or before July 9,1977 or be barred aa 
bv lew orovlaed.

PeniX Hultman, An't. Ctet 
Tbe Fldudary la:

Eroeat J. Sberman, Jr.
141 Branford Street 
Maoebeatar, Cobb. 09040 

No. 0444

THIS WEEK
EXPERIENCE FOR YOURSELF 

WHAT THE
REST TRESSED WOMEN 

ALREADY KNOW &
Fof • halreut that worfci lor you 

• Cuotom Pormt • nno Hair Coloring '>

D U r  BEAUTY STUDIO
521 E. M IDDLE TURNPIKE 
MANCHESTER • 649-3904

OPEN MONDAYS

PlilZA DEPT. STORE(M  hwm A asats T9 pim^ 
atxi k  IM T9 taMniiMlM 

E9ttMH«.Tyk9rSMlN9l|r
LADIES PANTIES

BE-F IN E and DAN C IN ’ PANTS

and BEST FIT 
Budget Prtead

Hcfftqgc 
d o e s  I f d l

V

d Yo

o

o
^   ̂ Insured

B S S  Savings

p p i

[QiiAi HniiS.Ni:
LENDER

Home
Loans
Consumer
Loans
fo r any purpose

Auto
Loans
Homeowners
Loans
fo r any purpose

Home
Improvement
Loans

\

Discover how easy 
it is to do all your banking at Heritage Savings. 
/  '  "  \

Heritage Savings
 ̂ & Loan Association • Since 1891

' ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------— -  /
Main Offic.; 1007 Main SI., Minch.$ler 640-46M • K-Mart OHIca: Spancar 81., Manchaalar----------

Coventry OHIca: Route 31, 742-7321 .  Tolland OHIca. fli. 195. quarter mile aoulh ot 1-86 Exit 99 87M M 7 
[ Heritage MonaymarkaUn Frank'a Supannarkel. Eayl Middle Turnpike, Manchaalar '

/
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CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

PHONE 643-2711
FOR A S S IS TA N C E  IN  PLACING  YOUR AD
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NOTICIft

1 - loit •!><} Found
2 — P«rion6l6
3 — Announc«m«At8
4 - Enltrttlnmtnt
5 - Auciiont

FINANCIAL0 ~ 6ond8-Stocki*MortQ8ot8
9 - Pirional Lotni

10 - tnturanc*
EMPLOYMENT

13 - Help yvanidd
14 ~ Butinoti Opportumtlfs
15 - Situaiiofl Winttd '

EDUCATION
16 - Pnv8t« intlructioni
19 — SchOOli*Cl88M8
20 - Idsiructiont Wanitd

REAL ESTATE
23 - Homos for Ssl*
24 - Lois-Land lor Sala
25 - tnvaatmani Proparty
26 - Busmasi Proparty .
27 - Rasorl Proparly
26 - Raal Estata Warned'

MISC. SERVICES
31 - Sarvicaa Olfarad
32 - Painting-Paparing
33 - Building.Contracrma
34 - Rooling-Siding
35 - Haaling-Plumbing
36 - Flooring
37 - Moving-Trucking.Sloraga
38 - Services Warned

MISC. FOR SALE
4 0 - Household Goods
41 —Articles lor Sala
42 - Building Supplies
43 - Pals 'Birds- Dogs
44 — Livestock
45 - Boats ft Accessories
46 — Sporting Goods
47 —Garden Products
48 - Antiques
49 - Wanted to Buy

RENTALS
52 - Rooms lor Rent
53 - Apartments lor Rent
54 - Homes lor Rent
55 - Business lor Reni
56 - Retort Property lor Rent
57 - Wanted to Rent
59 - Misc lor Rent

AUTOMOTIVE
61 - Autos lor Sale
62 - Trucks lor Sale
63 - Heavy Equipment lor Sale
64 - Motorcycles-Bicyclea
65 - Campera-Traiiers-Mobiie

Homes
66 - Aulomolive Service
67 - Aulos lor Rent-Lease

□ NOTICES

Loal and Found l

IMPOUNDED - Black with 
white spot on chest, femqje 
mongrel dog. Found in E r d ^  
Road area. Cali Andover Dog 
Warden, 742-7194.

LOST ______
Black with brown

German S h ^ a rd . 
oiacK with brown legs. Center 
Park vicinity. 649-3594.

IMPOUNDED - Gray and 
white Husky m ale. Tri- 
colored Collie cross female. 
Gray and white Shepard 
female. Contact Coventry Dog 
Warden, 423-6524.

□ EMPLOYMENT

Holp Woniod IS

PHONE FROM home to ser
vice our customers In the 
Manchester area, flexible 
hours, super earnings, 249- 
7772.

SALES POSITION - Straight 
commissions, leads furnished 
to homeowners. Call 242-5402.

WINDOW CLEANER Needed 
- Must be experienced and 
reliable. Call 6496334.

WANTED - Woman for house 
cleaning. One or two days per 
week. Own transportation 
required. Call 643-49M. <

ADVERTISING
RATES

1 d e y ___l i t  word per day
3 dayi ... lOt word per day 
0 days .... 9 t word per day 

M  daya .... 6t word per day 
^  15 worda $2.00 minimum 
Happy A d s ..........$2.30 Inch

ADVERTISINB
DEADLINE

12:00 noon the day before 
publication.
Deadline for Saturday end 
Monday It 12:00 Noon Friday.

PLEASE READ 
YOUR AD

Claaallled ada are taken over 
the phone aa • convenience. 
The Herald la reaponaibia lor 
only one Incorrect Insertion end 
then only to the size of the 
original Insertion. Errors which 
do not lessen the value of the 
•dvertlaemenl will not be cor
rected by an edditionel Inser
tion.

I  Happiness Is The 
I  M A N C H ES TER  
I  PO LIC E M A N ’S
I  ^ a l l i  .

I  Saturday, April 30 |  
I  at the Manchester 
I  State Arm ory,
I  from  9 P.M.
I  to  2 A.M.
S  S

FULL TIME Salesperson - 
For local family ihoe store. 
E x p erien ced  p re fe rre d . 
Please call 646.7207. ,

A UTOM OTIVE B il l in g  
S e c re ta ry  - M uat have 
au tom obile  ex p erien ce . 
Strong typing sk|Usi Good 
working atmoaphere. Apply in 
person only 10 a.m. to ip .m ., 
Monday through F riday , 
C3iorcb(M Motors, 80 Oakland 
St., Manchester.

WAREHOUSE ORIENTED 
needed for expanding dis
t r i b u t o r .  E x p e r ie n c e  
preferred. 44 hour week. 
Excellent fringe benefits. 
Send resume to Box FF c/o 
Manchester Herald.

DISHWASHERS - Part Time 
Nights - Apply in person, 
T acorral, 246 Broad St., 
Manchester.

DENTAL ASSISTANT for 
Glastonbury office. Full time. 
Excellent opportunity. (3ialr- 
side Experience preferred. 
Send resume to Box F c/o 
Manchester Herald.

SECRETARY Receptionist - 
Busy m ed ica l o ffice  in 
Manchester. Excellent typing 

easantskills required. P leasant 
telephone manner and ap
titude for figures, knowledge 
of insurance forms helpfm.

H ip  Wonlod IS

Holp Wontod IS

PRIOR SERVICEMEN - The 
Air Force recently announced 
new openings for individuals 
with prior military service. If 
ou nave been out for less 
lan 5 years and are looking 

for “ A Great Way of L ife ', 
contact the Air Force im
mediately. Call 646-7440.

s;

ATTRACTIVE POSITION in 
Data Processing department. 
Knowledge of keypunch help
ful. F ive day week. All 
benefits. East Hartford plea
sant surroundings 289-2736.

CUSTODIAN - Manchester 
Church. Approximately 37 1/2 
hours per week, Including 
some Sunday timer Previous 
related experience desirable. 
Write Box E, c/o Manchester 
Herald.

J.C. PENNEY 
Part-Tliiw 
GENERAL 

OFFICE CLERK
Mature, flexible. Mutt be 
able to work tome nights 
and weekenda. Cell lor 
appolntmenl, 643-5147

ORDER PROCESSOR and 
general office work - Business 
Forms Dept. Modem office 
environment - diversified and 
Interesting opportunities. 
Must have above average

SEVEN ELEVEN Food Store 
now takbig applications for 
responsible persons to work 
flexible hours. Stocking and 
clerk work, ^ p ly  in person 
only at 393 Burnside Ave., 
East Hartford.

18 OR OLDER Male - To learn 
woodworking trade. $2.85 per 
hour. Call 646-0671, between 3 
and 6.

JANITORIAL - Openings 
available Male and female 
daily. 6 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 10 
p.m. to 2 a.m. Muat have 
Iransportation. Call General 
Cleaning Service Inc., 46 Oak 
St., Manchester, 649-5334.

HELP WANTED - P «: L 
Restaurant. Weekend night 
waitress. 12 a.m. to 4 a.m. 
Friday and Saturday. Short 
order cook. Friday and Satur
day night. 10 p.m. to 6 a.m. 
Dishwasher Monday through 
Friday. 7 a.m. to 2 p.m.

18 AND OVER - To work in 
plastic factory. Maintenance 
and stock work. Call 646-2920, 
between 9:30 and 2:30.

HOUSEKEEPER Wanted - 1 
p .m . to 7 p .m . Monday 
through Friday. Must have 
own car. References required. 
Manchester. Send replies to 
Box GG c/o  M anchester 
Herald.

SECRETARY - Manchester. 
$140. In ternational sa les 
department of outstanding 
firm. Handle a variety of in
teresting office functions. 
Prior experience with in
voicing, mipptng documents 
helpful. Rellaole, responsible 
individual with excellent 
typing skills. Growth oppor
tunity outstanding. Excellent 
benefits. Immediate. Fee 
paid. Olsten Permantte Agen
cy, 242 Trambull Street, Hart
ford, Conn., 549-5561.

WAITRESSES - All hours 
available. Apply in person at 
Tacorral, 246 Broad St., 
Manchester.

Hours 9 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., 
Monday, Tuesday, 'Iliursday, 
and Friday. Salaiy commen
su ra te  w ith experience. 
Include business and personal 
references in reply to Box CC, 
c/o Manchester Herald.

ck-up
delivery person for local firm, 
cs^ating in Connecticut and 
Western M assachuesetts. 
Between 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. 
weekdays. Write P.O. Box 
800, RockvUle.

FIGURE CLERK - Invocing, 
pricing, etc. Full time only. 
Apply in person, Gaer Bros., 
140 Rye Street, South Wlnd-

SEW IN G  M ACHINE 
O p e ra to r  w ith  d ra p e ry  
experience. Call between 9 
and 5, Monday thru Friday. 
646-7286.

STEADY WORK - Reliable, 
hard worker, who wants 
steady employment, good in
come. Call 528-6702 between 9- 
2 only.

SUES MINT 
WANTB)
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>ge
typing and office skills. Apply 
in person  a t A utom atic  
Business Products Q>., Inc.,

P ro b a te  Notice 
Court ot Probkte 

District ot Manebest^
NOTICE OF HEARING 

ESTATE OF AGNES B. VIOLETTE, 
decotsed

Pursuant to an order ot Hon. WUIlann 
E FUsGerald, Judae. dated April 11. 
1977 I hetrlni will be held on an 
applicationpraylnd tbat an Instrument 
purporting to be the list will and testa- 
meal ot said deceased be admitted to 
probate as in said applIciUon on file 
more fully appears, at the Court ot 
Probate on April 98,1977 at 1:00 p.m. 

Pearl J. Hultman, Au't. Clerk 
No. 039.4

INVITATION 
TO BID

The Manchester Board of 
Education seeks bids for elec
tric Lamps lor the 1977-1978 
school year. Sealed proposals 
will be received until 3:30 
P.M. May 24, 1977 at which 
time they will be publicly 
opened. Specifications and bid 
forms may be secured at the 
Business Office, 45 N. School 
Street, Manchester, (kmnec- 
ticut. Raymond E. Demers, 
Business w nager 
041-4

INVITATION 
TO BID

Bid p ro p o sa ls  for the 
following equipment will be 
received by the Bolton Board 
of Education, Notch Road, 
Bolton, Conn., until 1:00 p.m., 
April 29, 1977. Information 
conperning bids may be ob- 
tallied at the office of the 
Superintendent, 104 Notch 
Road, Bolton, by calling 643- 
1569: JAYFRO-SGP-760 Of
ficial Aluminum Soccer Po^ 
table Goalposts.

Raymond A. Allen, Jr. 
Superintendent of 
Schools 

No. 034-4.

Tuckle Road, Willimantlc, Ct. 
between 10:30 a.m. and 4:30 
p.m., Mon. - Fri.

3100.00 A WEEK - And more 
possible working at home part 
time through mailing cir
culars. Send self addressed 
stamped envelope. King,' Box 
8 R, 233, Mantua, N.J. MOSl.

EXPERIENCED Part "nme 
Morning personnel wanted. 
Apply in person, Franks 
SuTCrmarket, 725 East Middle 
Tpke., Manchester.

gas STA’nON Attendant - 
P a r t  t im e . N ig h ts  and 
weekends. Apply in person at 
Custom Auto Radiator, Kt. 6, 
Bolton.

SMIUNG WOMAN • earn $65 
a week part time. Days or 
evenings. Hours flexible. Not 
door-to-door. For appoint
ment call Mr. Brennan 623- 
9311, 3 to 5 p.m.

FIRST CUSS Machinist or 
tool maker. Paid holidays, 
vacation and liberal fringe 
benefits. Apply in person, 
between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. H 
and B Tool and Engineering 
C o ., 168 F o r e s t  S t . ,  
Manchester, An Equal Oppo^ 
tunity Employer.

PORTER WANTED-8 nlghU 
a week. Midnight to 8 a.m. 
Ideal for husband and wife 
team. Contact manager of 
Parkade Lanes. No phone 
calls.

WANTED • Engine lathe 
operator with experience. SO 
h o u rs . P a id  n o lld a y s . 
Excellent Insurance benefita. 
Metronica Inc., Rt. 6 <i 44A, 
Bolton, Conn._____________

INSPECTOR REQUIRED • 
Air frame and engine parts. 
D ay ih U t .  M u it  n av e  
experience In aircraft Inspec
tion requirem ent and be

REGISTERED  
PHYSICAL THERAPIST

Progressive orthoped ic practice seeks a 
staff registered therapist. A ll benefits 
p a le .  S a la ry  c o m m e n s u ra te  w ith  
experience. Send resume to  Box Q c /o  
M anchester Evening Herald.

familiar with Mll-I-9656. App- 
Iv In person to The Le-MI 
corp., 190 Tunnel Rd., Ver-

WANT SPENDING MONEY?
loyt ft GIrIt ■ Wa Head Youl

Harald carriara art needed 
In the following aroas:

Glastonbury
Manchester:

/Adam s Straet and Buekland Street 
area

East Hartford:
Carriara needed In the following aroae: 
/Burnalde Avenuo, High School,

8t. Mary'e Comotery area.
/Burnalda Avenue • Bell Court arte, 
/fturnalde Avenue - Dalmont,

Bldwell, Vernon Road area.
/W alnut, Qreenlawn, Concord Btroot 

area.
/O xford Drive, Handtl Road, Maple 

Street, Waahington Ave., Evane Ave.
Call 647-9946

H s n U C I n u l s U o n D ^

EARN GOOD GPENDINO MONEY 
lOYG ft OIRLS 

5 EvanIngB a Waeir 
a P M  to 8 PM.
CaH 947-9946

non.

Handle Big Name Brands That Sell Themselves
KO DAK • PO LARO ID  • EVEREAD Y

Your own buiineaa, full or part-lime. Locullona uatnbliahed by 
company. Only $4995.00 invosimunt luttuimU. Guiirunluud 12 
monlh morchandiau rupuichuto iigiuomunl.

Your numbar to financial aacurlty:
Mr. Harold (toll frat) 1-«00*G4G-1200 
or collacf 014-22I-17S1

Or writa; FIR EST O N E PHOTO CO.
F IR ESTO N E  BUILOINQ, SInca 194G 

E  102 N. Third 81., Columbua, Ohio 43215

ISational W eather Forecast

ooaooooeoaaooaootoooaeoaao
Help Wanted 13

IHN. WEEKENDS I
4-8 Hour Split Shift 

$200 Salary.
Call

633-8677
for Interview

NURSES AIDE - 7 to 3, part 
time. Laurel Manor, 91 Chest
nut, apply 10 to 2, weekdays 
only.

DEMONSniATORS: Act now 
for an extra Free Gilt. Sell 
name brand toys and gifts 
with Treasure House party 
plan. Free kit. Top com
missions. Call collect person 
to person for Miss Carol, 203- 
491-2100.

RN or LPN - P a rt time 
weekends. Laurel Manor, 91 
C h e s tn u t S t r e e t  ap p ly  
weekdays only 10 to 2.

oooaoaoaaoaooooooaooaooooo
Prtvato Inatruellona IS

REMEDUL READING and 
math; individualized work

K am, (lst-8th grade) by 
;r's degree teacher. 566-

8075.

GUITAR, BANJO Instruc
tion: Days, evenbigs, Satur
days. Quiet studio. All ages. 
F re e  loan  In s tru m e n t. 
Reasonable. 6466557.

□ REAL ESTATE

lom ii i ik n u n m i

UP< W| At3«« tOIOCAM ̂

I77J.

M EN-W O M EN
T O S E U

IXKIDHUMOII 
IIX CREAM

No
necessary.

aid. Valid d r iv e r ’s 
a

cFuding Saturday, l^noon

ex j^ e rle n c e  

illd
icense. Over 18 years of

1 expen 
drive

age. Ap Daily, in-

NOW accepting applications 
for full time employmentt. 
O il 5263869 between 9 and 2 
only.

MACHINIST - First class, 
experienced on Lathe and 
Bridgeport, interviewing 8:30 
a.m. til 4 p.m. Over time and 
benefits. Dynamic Metal 
Products Co., Inc., 422 North 
Main St., Manchester.

GET BACK To Work - The 
easy way. If you've been away 
from work a while, being an 
Avon R e p re se n ta tiv e  is 
p e r f e c t .  You w ork fo r 
yourself, set your own hours, 
sell quality products, and earn 
about 340 on every 3100 you 
sell. Call: 523-9401.

Situation Wan tad

Homaa For Sato 23

ige
'iuc

to 5 p.m.

GOOD HUMOR 
CORP.

46 Kennedy Road 
So. Windsor, Conn, 

289-8251
Equal Opportunity Employer

DENTAL ASSISTANT 
E x p e r ie n c e  n e c e s sa ry . 
Opening immediately. Salary 
open. Excellent benefits. CM

CLEANERS, Male-Female 
fo r  h o u se k e e p in g  and  
janitorial work, ^ t u r e  in
dividual. Apply in person East 
Hartford Convalescent Home, 
745 Main St., ^ s t  Hartfoid, 
Conn.

BABYSITTER WANTED for 
two children days. Nathan 
Hale school area. Must like 
children. Call 647-9416 afteer 
5:00.

COMBINATION Truck Driver 
/  L aborer - C om m ercial 
license and experience a 
must. O il 646-5033, between 8 
and 6.

A HOME PARTY Plan Com
pany - Is expanding. We n e ^  
you to show Lisa Jewelry. No 
investment. Generous com
mission, plus bonus. Oppor
tunity for advancement. Call 
Lisa Co. toll free, 800-631-1258.

WAITRESSES - Ideal for 
m others with school age 
children. Hours 7:30 to 3:00. 5 
days a week. Other hours 
available, ^ l y  in person at 
Grandma's Pie »o p , 501 West 
Middle Tpke., Manchester. 
Between 2 and 4, through 
Thursday.

WE HAVE I m m e d ia te  
Openings for 2 mechanically 
inclined persons. If you are 
not now earning at least 3150. 
weekly, we want to talk to 
you. Call 872-4515.

DRIVER AND Stock Qerk - 
Apply in person, Alcar Auto 
P a rts , 226 Spruce Street, 
Manchester.

Bulnaaa Opportunity 14

SMALL ENGINE Service 
Corporation expanding dealer 
nnetwork. No experience 
necessary. Complete training 
program. 3500. investment 
required to start your own 
business. Ideal for retired or 
part time. Details on request. 
Mr. Barker. ESCA Field 
Training Division Box 619, 
Wading River, New York. 
11792.

PACKAGE STORE - High 
v o lu m e , low o v e rh e a d . 
Established 20 years. Owner- 
Agent, 289-2262.

PACKAGE STORE • High 
v o lu m e , low o v e rh e a d . 
Establish^ 20 years. Owner- 
agent, 289-2262.

323,500 - 200 FOOT fronUge. 
Two b e d ro o m  R a n c n . 
Aluminum siding, baseboard 
deal, garage. Hutchins Agen
cy, 6463166.

72 ELDRIDGE STREET - 
three bedrooms, large family 
k itchen, pan try , laundry 
room, wall-to-wall carpeting 
throughout, garage, plus 
many extras. Asking 331,900. 
Paul J. Correnti, 6462125, or 
6465363.

COVENTRY - 40 acre Egg 
Farm, with three story barn. 
Butler-type building. Power 
plant, and other out buildings, 
plus Thoee Lovely Homes. 
Offers Invited. B/W Realty, 
647-1419.

PHILUPS ROAD - Beautiful 
6 Room (kilonlal. 1 1/2 baths, 
full finished recreation room, 
built-ins, gas heat, hot water, 
fireplace. Large 2 car carport, 
patio. All utiliUes. Comoina- 
tion windows. Owner anxious 
to sell, (juick occupancy. 
(Tharles Lesperance, Realtor, 
6467620.

VERNON - H andym an’s 
d ream . T hree  bedroom  
Ranch. Nice neighborhood. 
S e c o n d a ry  f in a n c in g  
available. Fireplace. 623-2190.

For period ending 7 a.m., Thursday, April 21. Wednesday 
night will find showers scattered throughout much of the 
area from Texas to the Great Lakes region. Elsewhere, fair 
to partly  cloudy skies should p revail. Minimum 
temperatures include: (approximate maximum readings in 
parenthesis) AtlanU 61 (76), Boston 50 (74), Chicago 52 164), 
Dallas 59 ( 73), Denver 32 (54), Duluth 32 ( 54), Houston 67 
(76), Jacksonville 61 (83), Kansas City 50 (61), Phoenix 51 
(89), San Francisco 46 ( 66), Seattle 44 (63), St. Louis 56 (70), 
Washington 58 ( 791

Homoa For Sala 23 Houiahold Qooda 40
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FRECHETTE E MARTIN 
646-4144

EIGHT ROOM Colonial - 2 1/2 
baths, family room, fireplace, 
four bedrooms, garages, acre. 
353,900. Hutchins Agency. 6 ^  
3166.

MANCHESTER - 6 1/2 room 
Ranch. Finest construction, 
fireplace, recreation room,

B ), spotless condition.
. Hutchins Agency 646-

3166.

M A N C H ESTER  - New 
Colonial. M4,500. Three 
bedrooms, walk-in closets, 
country kitchen, fireplaced 
living room, dining area ell. 
Hardwood floors, 1 1/2 baths, 
built-in stove and dishwasher, 
gas hot water heat. Storm 
doors and windows. Call 
evenings, 649-5125, days 289- 
8251, •

MUST SELL - Three family. 
Excellent location. Very good 
In v estm en t. A partm en t 
a v a i l a b l e .  F in a n c in g  
arranged. Owner, 649-1919.

ONE ACRE Wooded Lot - 
Three Bedrooms. 1 1/2 baths, 
2 car oversize attached gar
age. Fireplaced living room, 
family room and den. Small 
bam 18x24.347,900. Keith Real 
EsUte, 646-4126, 649-1922.

MANCHESTER - You owe it 
to yourself to see this im-

MANCHESTER - Six room 
Ranch. Excellent condition. 
Slate entry, fireplaced living 
room with new carpeting, 
dining room, 3 bedrooms, 
Florida room, garage, nice 
yard, many extras. Around 
340's. No agents please. 646- 
0639.

MANCHESTER - Spacious 7 
room Contemporary Ranch. 
Fireplaced family room, 2 1/2 
baths, beautifully landcsaped 
lot. Call Arthur or Suzanne 
Shorts, 646-3233. J. Watson 
Beach Co., Manchester Office 
647-9139. Equal Housing Op- 
.portunity.

ANDOVER - Rustic 7 room 
Country Home, on Urge treed 
lot. Three bedrooms, kitchen, 
dining room, den. Urge knotty 
pine living room. NeMs some 
repairs. 333,5(XI. Owner, 742-

MANCHESTER - Modern im
maculate four bedroom CUpe. 
Two full baths, family room, 
built-in oven and range, 100 X 
200 level lot. Quiet convenient 
neighborhood. 343,900. Direct 
from owner. Call 849-1040 
after 5 p.m.

CARPETING - Never laid. 
From 3180,000 home! Newest 
nylon short shag. Beautiful. 
Sealed in water-proof factory 
container. Will do th ree  
rooms, w all-to-w all. We 
bought too much. Sacrifice - 
3219. New padding for three 
rooms - 324. Private: 1-349- 
8444.

HEADBOARD - King size. 
Walnut, colonial. Bates dual 
king spread, blue/turq/green. 
Never used, 647-9723 after 
noon.

FOR SALE - Combination Gas 
stove. Ezcellent condition. Six 
years old, used only two 
years. Call 649-0345.

KITCHEN CABINET - Base, 
w all and c o u n te r  top . 
P o rc e la in  double s in k , 
avocado Westinghouse stove, 
like new 3300. General Elec
tric combination refrigerator. 
289-4981.

WE BUY L Sell furniture. 
Cash on the line. One piece or 
an entire houseful. M6-6432. 
Furniture Barn, 344 Main St., 
beside Douglas Motors.

FOR SALE - Twin beds. Solid 
maple. Excellent condition. 
Mattresses and box springs in
cluded. 375. Call 646-i308 after
5:00.

maculate (Upe Cod. Seven 
Uvinir

firepUce, formal dining room.
I room withUrge rooms, 

firepUce, for 
recently remodeled kifehen, 3
bedrooms, spacious family 
room, fanUstlc storage, es- 
Ubllshed residential area. By 
owner. No agents please. 30’s. 
647-1335.

BY OWNER - Four year old 
three bedroom Colonial. Off 
Porter St. Bath and half, 
aluminum siding, storms and 

splat

PEACEFUL 

COUHTRY 

LIVIN6

Leave the fast city pace 
behind you — move into 
th i s  lo v e ly  8 -ro o m  
Ranch. Four bedrooms, 
a ir  conditioned with in
la w  a p a r t m e n t .  Go 
h o r s e b a c k  r i d i n g  
th rough  17 a c r e s  of 
wooded and pasture land 
or go fishing in your 
private pond. All this 
and much more.

PHILBHCK
Agency

648-4200 B46-4200

Lota-Land lor Sato 24

MANCHESTER - Two B Zone 
Building Lots. Need to be 
filled. Low price. Paul W. 
Dougan, 64S-K3S.

screens, fireplace, formal Bulnaaa Proparty 
dining room , c a rp e tin g  
through-out, screened porch, 
two car garage, and much 
more. Low fifty's. Call 643- 
6106.

15

YOUNG COUPLE Available 
for House Cleaning on hourly 
basis. Own transportation. 
Call 643-4739, unUI 6 p.m.

Homaa For Bala ss

ANDOVER LAKE - Year 
round 8 room, 4 bedroom 
Contemporary. Georgeous 
acre selling wUh 200 feet on 
lake fronUge. Call Suzanne or 
Arthur Shorts, 646-3233. J. 
W atson  B e a c h  C o ., 
Manchester Office, 647-9139. 
Equal Housing Opportunity.

MANCHESTER ■ Pleasant 
two bedroom apartm ent. 
First floor. Centrally located. 
3150 plus heat. No pets. 649- 
3978, 6464780.

*27,900
Four room Cape. Needi redecorating. Muat be sold 
to Mttle estate. Ideal starter home.
Drive by 41 Unnmore Drive, ttien caM ImmedlaMy. 
W oni laeL

WARREN E. HOWLAND
ReeHort 649-1106

□ MISC. FOR SALE

Artlclaa for Sala 41

ALUMINUM sheets used as 
printing plates, .007 thick, 
Ux32” , 25 cents each or 5 for 
31. Phone 643-2711.

UNIFORMS WANTED - Cub 
Scouts, Boy and Girl Scouts. 
B row nies, n u rses . E ast 
Catholic School. 649-1225.

SCREENED LOAM - Gravel, 
processed gravel. stone, sand 
and fill. For delivery call 
George H. Griffing, Andover, 
142-im.

TWO 300 AMP Rectifiers - 
Good condition. Good for 
plating, or welding. Call 649- 
3439 from noon til 6:00 p.m.

SWIMMING POOLS - Large 
pool distributor has luxury 
above ground pools In original 
cartons. Guaranteed. Must 
clear warehouse for new 1977 
Pools - 3599. completely 
erected. 3lxl6 OD, 15x24 swim 
area, complete with liner, 
ladder, pump, sundeck, fen
cing and stairs. Financing 
arranged . Absolutely no 
obligation. Call toll free 1-800- 
382-4529. Ask for Frank.

FOR SALE - Volkswagen 
camping equipment, almost 
new. Sleeper extension, childs 
bed, stove, refrigerator, car 
top c a r r ie r . Reasonably 
priced. Call 1-9284474.

LOAM, DRIVEWAY Gravel 
Certified Pool Sand. Complete 
Landcaping. Mowing, Chistom 
Troybilt tilling. 742-71
649-2178.

1-7833, or

26

AVAIUBLE MAY 1st. - 38,- 
000 square feet in Main Street 
a re a . H ea ted , a i r  con 
ditioning, carpeted. 2 toilets, 
second floor. Call 6434396.

Raal iatata Wantad 24

SELLING your house? Call us 
first and we'll make you a 
cash offer. T.J. Crockett. 
Realtor, 643-1577.

IMMEDIATE Cash for your 
property. Let us explain our 
la i r  p ro p o sa l. C all Mr. 
Belfiore, M7-1413.

MAY WE BUY your home? 
()uick, fair, all cash and no

Eroblems. Call Warren E. 
lowland. Realtors, 643-1106.

WANTED • D irec t from 
owner. Full dormered Cape or 
ColooUi In Manchester up to 
low 340's. Reply Box A, 
Manchedter Heralo.

Houaahold Qooda 40

R E F R IG E R A T O R S   ̂
W ashers, ra n g e s , used , 
guaranteed and clean. New 
shipment damaged, OE and 
Frlgldaire. Low prices. B. D. 
Pearl and Son, 649 Main 
Street, 643-2171.

TWO AIR Ckinditioners - Two 
speed, thermonstatlcally con
trolled, 6,000 BTU. 2 years 
old. Zip mount. 3150 each. 646- 
3732, anytime.

SAWYER ‘JOS Slide projec
tor. Good condition. 647-9^, 
afternoon.

ELECTRIC GUITAR - Ven
tura - Les Paul imitation. 
Good condition. 3100. Fender 
super reverb amp, 3100. Call 
6 4 $ -^ .

TIRES - 4-H78X15 Goodyear 
Polyester Belted. Used only 6 
months. 320 each. Also, 2 
Chevy rims. Call after 5:50 
p.m., 646-1929._____________

1977 MTD 8 horsepower trac
tor with mower and a t 
tach ab le  snow th ro w er. 
Savings. Call 6494472 after 6
p.m. I

MACHINIST’S Tool Box - 
Complete with tools. 3200. 
Call. 6494663.

TAG SALE • Inside. Rain or 
shine, odds and ends. Many 
item s, m any like new. 
S o m e th in g  fo r  a lm o s t  
e v e ry o n e . NO E ARL Y 
BIRDS. April 23 and 24. Satur
day, 2 to 5 p.m. Sunday,12 to 3 

m. 40 H artland Road, 
inchester. Conn.
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A rtlc ltt for Solo 41 Articloi for Solo

GREAT TAG Sale - Rain or 
shine. Saturday ^ r i l  23rd. 10 
to 4 p.m. 99 Pond Lane, 
Manchester. (Route 83 from 
North Manchester toward 
Vernon Circle, left at first 
traffic light, beyond Pero’s 
FYuit Stand - Route 30. Then 
first right to Baldwin Road, 
and first right to Bryan Drive, 
and third left to Pond Lane, 
fifth house on right.) Yashica 
Movie C am era , sc reen , 
projector. Books, hard cover 
and paper backs, 10c to 2Sc. 
Credensza for stereo system. 
Singer slant needle sewing 
machine, trunks, steamer 
trunk, antique trunk, foot 
lockers, suitcases, overnight 
cases, school desks, chest of 
drawers, golf clubs with 
carts, (men’s and womens 
sets), IV stand, humidifier, 
fans, blackboards, croquets 
sets, coffee tables, coolers, 
wall shelves for biic-a-brac, 
radio, baskets, vinegar jugs, 
flexible flyer sled, 2 bikes, 
snow tires, and regulars, 
78x13, G.E. hair d ryer, 
chicken wire, and numerous 
bric-a-brac.

SALE - Reconditioned Stan
d a rd  T y p e w r i te r s .  
Guaranteed. Also call us for 
cleaning and overhaul of your 
typewriter. Small charge for 
pick up and delivery. Yale 
T y p ew rite r S erv ice , 41 
Purnell Place, 649-4988.

41 Oogi-BInfi-Poft

SWIMMtNG POOLS
Large pool distributor has 
new above ground pools for 
only $577 com plete ly  
erected. 31 feet x 19 feet 
over all dimension. IS feet 
X 24 feet swim area, com
plete with liner, ladder, 
filter, sun deck, fencing, 
and s ta irs . F inancing 
arranged. Absolutely no 
obligation.

Cil tsi Itm l-KW-SIf-ASTS
/U h tor Frank

43 Sportlnn Goods 46

registered, 
old. C

POODLES ARC 
Black 6 weeks old. Good 
te m p e ra m e n t.  Used to 
children. Own both parents. 
With first shot and worming. 
With papers. 3 females, 1 
male. Cbill 647-9613 after 6.

CANINE HOLIDAY Inne - 
Basic Obedience Classes now 
form ing. Individual and 
p ro tec tio n  lessons also  
available. For reservations, 
please call 646-5971.

SET OF Golf Oubs - Four 
irons, three woods. With cart 
and bag. $30. Call after 5 p.m.

Garden Products

Uvoitoek 44

MISCELLANEOUS items for 
sale - Clothing, household 
items, toys, furniture, cam
ping equipment. Can be seen 
at 184 Oak: Street, anytime.

FRIEN D LY  CHESTNUT 
Pony With Flaxen mane and 
tail, 8125. Red shlney pony 
cart, $90. Also FREE Kittens. 
Call 1-455-9373, or 1-455-9918, 
evenings.

Soait-AccMsorfM
Building Suppllot

46
42

NATURAL STON E fo r  
retaining walls, veneers, 
patios, etc. Pick up by the 
pound or delivery by the ton. 
Bolton Notch Stone C ^rry , 
649-3163.

Oogs-Bfrds-Pstt 43

DOG-CAT BOA RDING 
bathing/grooming. Complete 
modern facilities. Canine 
Holiday Inne, 200 Sheldon 
Road, Manchester. 646-5971.

15 FOOT MFG NIAGRA - 35 
h.p. Evinrude, Master Craft 
tilt trailer, full canvass, many 
extras. Excellent condition, 
11,500. Will consider taking 
Small fishing rig or canoe in 
trade. Call 643-0635 after 6 
p.m.

19’ PENN YAN BOAT - Motor 
and trailer. Call 643-6727.

1976 MFG 17, 140 Mercury - 
Trailer, canvas, loaded. 3 ^ t  
condition. 85500. Call 6430063 
after 6.

P U R E  o r  M IX E D

C O W
M A N U R E

Om 01 Natural bwl natural hr- ^Uiara
Aitf auan njr iM fraract

6 4 6 - 6 ^ 3 6

Andquot 46

WANTED Antique furniture, 
glass, pewter, oil paintings, or
o ther antique item s. 
Harrison, 643-8709.

R.

Soruleoi Offorod 31 SarvfCM Offorod 31 PolnOng-Poporlng

MASONRY - Brick, block, 
concrete , chim neys, and 
fireplaces. New or repair 
work. Call 5284596, after 5
p.m.

ODD JOBS, Cleaning cellars 
and attics. Moving large 
appliances, also stone or loam 
delivered. 644-1775 or 644-9532.

leavy i
tllizer plant. Job involves 
handllrg and stacking fer
tilizer bags. Must be in good 
physical condition. Phone Mr. 
Hill, 643-0644.

C4M TREE Service - Free es
tim ates, discount senior 
c i t i z e n s .  C om pany 
M a n c h e ste r  owned and 
operated. Call 646-1327.

FORMICA TOPS - Cabinets' 
and doors made to order. ’Top 
quality  work reasonable 
prices. References. 646-4346.

VINYL REPAIR - We can fix 
Sofas, chairs, cars etc. No 
n eed  fo r e x p e n s iv e  
recovering. 588-5878.

REWEAVING bums, holes. 
Zippers, umbrellas repaired. 
Window shades, Venetian 
blinds. Keys. TV for rent. 
Marlow’s. 867 Main St. 649- 
5221.

BRICK - BLOCK, stone, 
fireplaces, concrete, chimney 
repairs. No job too small. 
Save. Call 6448356 for es
timates.

ROTO-TILLING - Quality 
work. Low price. 810 average 
garden. Call 6464689 for fast

ELECTRICIAN - All types of 
wiring, electrical improve
ment, and r^ a ir  work. FREE 
estimates. Call 646-5253.

CARPETING - Never laid. 
From 8180,000 home! Newest 
nylon short shag. Beautiful. 
Sealed in water-proof factory 
container. Will do three 
rooms, wall to wall. We 
bought too much. Sacrifice - 
8199. New padding (or three 
rooms ■ 824. Private: 1-349- 
8444.

WEDDING INVITATIONS 
and all forms of printing. By 
appointment evenings. Please 
call 872-9407.

ODD JOBBERS - Clean 
basements, attics, Roto-Till 
gardens, lawn care and light 
trucking Senior Citizens 
Special Rates. Call 289-4293, 
289-5383.

GARDENS ROTO-TILLED - 
None too large or too small. 
Call Gordon at 228-9750 for 
low, low prices.

GENERAL REMODELING 
and painting. Stucco, other 
textured finishes. Sheet rock 
work. F ree E stim ates. 
R eferences. R easonable 
prices. 6464348.

LAWNS MOWED ■ Raked, 
fertilized, or seeded. Weekiy 
or seasonal rates. Free es
timates. Call 633-3283 after 
3:00 p.m.

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 
Painting - Insured. Good 
work. Reasonable rates. Free 
estimates. Call Ed Dcscanio, 
6498985.

WE R EPA IR  a l l  m ajo r 
appliances - Including air con
ditioning, Free estimates. All 
work guaranteed. 24 hour ser
vice. 644-3079.

MISS LA FAYE - Specializing 
in Dress Designing, Wedding, 
Evening, and Eveiy Day. 57 
Grand Avenue, Rockville. Call 
871-2220.

WINDOW CLEANING - 
Commercial It Residential. 
Fully Insured. F ree es
t im a te s .  C a ll (Quality 
Maintenance Incorporatea, 
6468845.

RETIRED COUPLE wish to 
house sit during summer 
while owners are away. Call 
6494284.

la w n  m a in t e n a n c e  -
lawns mowed, raked, fer
tilized, seeded, and other odd 
jobs. Done occasionally or 
seasonally. Low rates. FYee 
estimates. Call Rus, 6 4 3 8 ^  
after 7:00.

GARDENS PLOWED with 
rotary plow. Manchester, 
Bolton, South Windsor, Ver
non area. Reasonable and 
neighborhood rates. 643-9474.

ROTO TILLING - Small gar
dens. Very reasonable. Call 
6488640.

HOME GARDENS Roto 
Tilled - Manchester ^ Ito n  
and Vernon area, (jail 742- 
9015.

Pointing-Poporing 32

INFLATION FIGHTERS • 
Teachers with 18 years 
experience offer quality pain
ting with 20 to 507o savings. 
Fully Insured. F ree es
timates. 643-1609, 7428764.

PAINTING - interior and 
e x te r io r , paperhanging , 
excellent work. References. 
Free estimates. Fully in
sured. Martin Mattson, 649- 
4431.

PAPER HANGING Expert, 
Your average paper, in 
average room, 830, Mr. 
Richman, 646-3864.

QUALITY PAINTING and 
Paper Hanging by Willis 
Schultz. F u lly  in su red , 
references. 649-4w.

HAVE YOUR Cape /  Ranch 
painted for 8150-8200 by 
Scheduling now. Professional 
considers any job. ^ 9 2 8 7 , 
evenings or weekends, Don.

A, & W. PAINTING - Very 
reasonable. Free Estimates. 
Call Wayne, 649-7896.

J.P. LEWIS i  SON - Interior 
and E x te r io r  P a in tin g , 
P a p e rh a n g in g ,  and  
remodeling. Fully insured. 
649-9658.

PAINTER NEEDS Work - 
Interior, Ehiterior Painting, 
Papering, by the hour or job. 
Residential, Commercial. 
Summer homes, apartments, 
windows puttied. 20 Years 
experience! Will Travel. E. 
Davis, 649-0495.

Bullding-Controcting .33

WES ROBBINS carpentry 
remodeling specialist. Ad
ditions, rec rooms, dormers, 
b u i l t - in s ,  b a th ro o m s , 
kitchens, 649-3446.

CUSTOM CARPENTRY - 
Homes, Additions, Repairs, 
Cabinets. Call Gary Cushing, 
345-2009.

LEON CIESZYNSKI builder - 
new homes custom built, 
remodeled, additions, rec 
rooms, garages, kitchens 
remodeled, bath tile, cement 
Work. S tep s , d o rm e rs . 
Residential or commercial. 
Call 6494291.

TIMOTHY J. CONNELLY 
Carpentry and general con
tracting. Residential and 
commercial. Whether it be a 
small repair job, a custom 
built home or anything in 
between, call 646-1379.

CARPENTRY - R epairs, 
remodeling, additions, gar
ages, roofing. Call David 
Patrla 644-1796.

FOR ALL your Dry Wall 
needs - Drobiak Dry Wall 
Company, 575 Center Street, 
Manchester. Call 6468882.

LINRI Construction Co. - Tom 
Corbitt. Building, Remolding, 
Additions, Garages, Kitchens, 
Roofing, Siding, Recreation 
Rooms. 646-5358.
CARPENTRY Si Masonry - 
Additions and remodeling 
Free estimates. Call Anthony 
Squillacote, 6498811.

CARPENTRY, 
REMODELING, Additions - 
Roofing, siding, and painting. 
No job too small. Free es
timates. 644-3079.

32 Bullding-Controcting 33

NEW TON SM ITH 
Remodeling, Repairing. Rec 
rooms. No job too smml. 649 
3144.

C A R P E N T R Y , C u sto m  
Houses - Addditions, garages, 
roofing and siding, kitchens, 
bathrooms, and repair work of 
all kinds. Call Robert JarWs 
for estimate, 643-6712.

RoofIng-SIdIng-ChImnoy 34

Don't spend every other 
vacation painting your 
house!____________

fr—  e»tfm«to« Oa

•  tk ttn g  •  thu tto r*
•  Door* •Q u tto r*  

Econofnieal Prteo*
■ACKEO MY YEARS OF 

EXPERIENCE
Ask for Tom or Tony at 

B43-010S

ODD JOBS DONE - Cellars, 
a t t i c s ,  g a ra g e s , y a rd s  
cleaned, moving trucking. No 
job too big or small - S68%22.

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Anttquoo 4$

WANTED - Hummels, Clocks, 
Dolls • Paintings, Trains, Ear
ly Toys, SUtues, Furniture, 
J u g s .  C ro c k s , A lm o st 
Anything Old. 646-2660.
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • to
Wontod to Buy 42

PRIVATE PARTY WanU old 
ice box and canning jars. Call 
6494291.

WANTED - F ive draw er 
dresser in good condition. 
About 30” long. Reasonable. 
Please call 28925M.

4pwwnwNi fo r  th a t  i$

L 80K I N G I
I We offer Um Urgest variety of f  

aUractlve apartments and <
I townhoQses In Manchester. I  i Rental office open daily t 
I weekends, IM . *

DAMATO 
ENTERPRISES

S46-1021

□ RENTALS

Rooms for Ront 82

47

Lo a m  o f f  F arm  Land 
D e l iv e r e d .  F iv e  y a rd  
minimum. Call 643-9918 after 
5:30. Weekends anytime.

CLEAN, FURNISHED Room 
for responsible, working 
gentleman. Call 6464701, after
6 p.m.

ESSEX m o to r  in n  - Weekly 
rooms. Single 8^.95, 8M.M, 
double 869.K, 874:95 plus tax. 
Phone in room. Call 646-2300.

VERY CLEAN - Newly fur
nished room on busline Ideal 
fo r  w o rk in g  p e r so n . 
R eferences and security  
required. Call 6468505.

FURNISHED ROOM for rent 
- Community kitchen and 
bath. All utilities included. 
Security and references. On 
bus line, and near stores. Call 
6448383.

LIGHT HOUSEKEEPING 
room for rent - Stove and 
refrigerator. Linen provided. 
801 Main St., 6 4 9 9 ^ .

RETIRED OR Non-Working 
person with license. Bedroom 
and sitting room combined. 
Meals for errands. 649-5459.

Aportmonto fo r Ront S3

WE HAVE customers waiting 
for the rental of your apart- 

Real

SOUTH GATE Apartments - 
275 South Street, Vernon. 
Available for May 1st. oc
cupancy. .Lovely three room 
apartment, with heat, hot 
water, parking, appliances, 
and private entrance, all In
cluded in rental 8187. A clean, 
a ttrac tiv e , well managed 
place to live. Call for appoint
ment, 871-6011, between 5:30 
and 7:30 p.m. No pets.

95 WEST MIDDLE Turnpike - 
4 1/2 Room Duplex. Heated, 
electric stove, refrigerator, 
garage, available. May 1st. 
Call 6492865 before 5 p.m.

MANCHESTER - One haU of 
n e w e r  d u p le x . T h re e  
bedrooms, eat-in kitchen, 1 
1/2 baths, full basements, con
venient location. Security 
deposit. 8271 monthly. Fiano 
Realty, 646S200.

VILIASER AFTS.
Carpeting, full baaement, 14 tile 
batht. appliances, heat, patio, air 
conditioner, no pets, adults.

CHaSLES ilSPBUNCI 
S4»-7S20

Wa n t e d  - oid toys, post 
cards, steins, stringed in
struments, paintings, fur
niture, clocks, advertising 
items, outright purchase, con
signments. 644-8962.

SUNSHINE. Contractors - 
Gutters, aluminum siding, 
p a in tin g  - in te r io r  and 
exterior, carpentry work, con
crete work. 643-4453,843^7.

BIDWELL Home Improve
ment Co. Expert Installation 
of aluminum siding, gutters 
and trims. Roofing installa
tion and repairs. 6498495, 8 ^  
9109.

HORACE Tetrault - Siding, 
roofing, storm windows, aw
nings. (Quality workmanship, 
free estimates. Fully insured. 
872-9187, 6493417.

SPECIALIZING cleaning and 
repairing chimneys, roofs, 
new roofs. Free estimates. 30 
Years Experience. Howley, 
643-5381.

ROOFER WILL insUll roof 
siding or gutters for low dis
count price. Call Ken at 647- 
1566.
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • f t ••••••
Hootlng-Plumblng 38

SEWERLINES, sink lines, 
cleaned with electric cutters, 
^  professionals. McKinney 
Bros. Sewage Disposal Com
pany, 643-5308.

NO JOB TOO Small - Toilet 
rep a irs , plugged drains, 
kitchen faucets replaced, 
r e p a i r e d .  R ec  ro o m s, 
bathroom remodeling,' heat 
modernization, etc. Free 
Estimate gladly given. M & M 
Plumbing Heating. 6492871. 
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •* ••• • • • • • •
S e rv /d M  Wontod 38

ment or home. J.D.
Estate Associates, Inc. 646 
1980.

LOOKING for anything in real 
estate rental - apartments, 
homes, multiple dwellings, no 
fees. Call J.D. Real Estate 
Associates, Inc. 6461980.

NEW THREE Room apart
ment - Handy to bus and wop
ping. References and security 
deposit required. 8210 per 
month. Phllbrick Agency, 
Realtors, 646-4200.

ELLINGTON - TICK TOCK 
TOWER - Im m ediate oc
cupancy. A new one bedroom 
Townhouse conununlty within 
walking distance of stores, 
banks and churches. Features 
include private entrances, 
balcony overlooking cathedral 
cellinged living room, wall-to- 
wall carpeting, 1 1/2 baths, 
range, refrigerator, garbage 
disposal, pantry unit, air con
ditioning, master TV antenna, 
abundant closets, 24-hour 
superintendent service, laun
dry and storage facilities in 
basement, no pets. For ap
pointment please call 87696TO, 
Monday through Friday 8 to 5. 
Equal Housing Opportunity.

454 MAIN STREET - 2nd. 
floor. Three room heated 
^ a rtm e n t. 8160. Security, 
(jail 6462426, 9 to 5.

SIX ROOM Duplex - Attrac
t iv e , w ith  a p p lia n c e s . 
Reference. Security deposit. 
Garage. Adults preferrea. 646 
8379.

MANCHESTER - Five room. 
Second floor apartment with 
two bedrooms. 8175 per month 
Zinsser Agency, 6461511.

MANCHESTER - E legant 
living in the mansion on Otis 
Street. F ireplaced living jJ 
room, two bedrooms, kitchen /, 
with appliances, heat, h o t')  
w a te r  an d  e l e c t r i c i t y j  
supplied. Lease, security.' 
B lan ch ard  St R o sse tto , 
Realtors, 6462482.

M A N C H ESTER  - one 
bedroom apartment at Sun- 
nybrook Village. Quiet, con
venient location, private en
trances, single story building, , 
heat, hot water and air con
ditioning all included. 8230 per 
month. No pets. Damato 
Enterprises, 6^1021. <

THREE ROOM Apartment i 
Heat, hot water, appliances. 
M ain S tre e t .  S e c u r ity . 
References. Lease. 8185. Call 
after 6 p.m., 646-3911.

AVAILABLE FOR June 15th. 
Rental - New Two Bedroom 
A p a r tm e n t .  C a rp e te d ,

Ity '
requi

monthly. No utilities. 6461316,

FOUR ROOM Apartm ent 
w ith  1 1 /2 b a th s ,  a l l  
appliances, fireplaced living 
room, heat and hot water in
cluded, 8 ^ .  Available May 
1st. Call Peterman Agency, 
6499404 and 6448669.

RCXIKVILLE - Three Room 
Apartment. With heat, hot 
water, stove refrigerator. 
8158. No pets. Parking for one 
car. Adults only. Security
deposit. Call 646’h

Homoo for Ront

ROCKVILLE 
feet industrial space, 2,000 
square feet office space. Easi
ly suhdlvidable. 2 4 ^ 9 5 , 249 
4n5.

ATTRACTIVE Four room of
fice. Ground level, central 
lo c a t io n ,  p ro fe s s io n a l  
building, parking and utilities. 
Call 6 W - ^ .

STORES St OFFICES for rent 
- Manchester, prime location. 
Heat. Air. Parking. Janitor. 
8100 per month, starting. 649 
5334, 6461393.

OFFICE SPACE 
FOR RENT

Itso iquare feel., center of I  
Manchester, air condlUoolna and I  
partins. Call MStUI. '

MANCHESTER - 
and/or manufacturin

R e ta il 
I space.

le u .
ippliances. Security and 
references required. 8205

after ,5, 6498782.

2 000 sq. ft. to 100,000 sq. ft. 
Very reasonable. Brokers 
p ro tec ted . Call Heyman 
m p ertle s , 1-2261206.

MANCHESTER - R e ta il 
land/or manufacturing space. 
2,000 sq. ft. to 100,00 sq. ft. 
Very reasonable. Brokers 
p ro tec ted . Call Heyman 
P ro^rties, 1-2261206.

SHARE - Fully furnished and 
e q u ip p e d  o f f ic e s  and  
s e c r e ta r y .  No c a p i ta l  
r e q u i r e d .  P r e s t i g e  
professional office building. 
Manchester. 643-2433 , 646 
5237.

FOR RENT ■ Third floor, 
Rockville. Four Rooms. 
Stove, refrigerator. 8140, plus 
security. 8^31%.

FOUR ROOMS - 50 Birch 
Street. First floor. Adult cou
ple. No children, or pets. 649

TWO BEDROOM Apartment 
second floor, heat, hot water, 
appliances, parking. 8180 
monthly. Call 6494861 after
noon.

ONE BEDROOM first floor 
flat. Oakland St. Immediate 
occupancy available. 6494995.

MANCHESTER - T hree  
Room Apartment, Wellman 
Road. 81W, Utilities, parking. 
Security deposit. No Pets. 
May 1st. 2360564, 247-4688.

FOUR ROOM Flat - Heat, hot 
water, garage, nice yard, near 
bus and stores. Security. 
References. 8830 monthly. 
6491914.

Rooort Proporty 
fo r Ront 88

• • • • • • • • • •••••••••* •••••••

□ AUTOMOTIVE
Autoo fo r  M e  81

NEED CAR? Credit bad? 
Bankrupt? Repossessed? 
Honest Douglas accep ts 
lo w est dow n, s m a lle s t  

Douglas Motors,

CORVETTE 1976 - BeautlfuUy 
Color coordinated. Automatic, 
aro/fm, power steering and 
brakes, air conditioning. Low 
mileage. 8758571.

TOYOTA 1970 - Corolla. Good 
condition. 26-36 MPG. Asking 
8800. CaU 8767797.

1966 CHEVY Caprice • 81,000 
miles. Needs new door. After 
5, Rick, 6466062.

WE PAY 815 for completa 
junk cars, (jail Joey, Tolland 
Auto Body, 5261990.

PARTS Department now open 
Saturdays. Complete line of 
Chrysler parts. Chorches 
Motors. 6498646.

TRIUMPH Spitfire, 1974, 
yellow, excellent condition, 
make an offer. ^11 6464938 
after 5 p.m.

1976 TRIUM PH TR 7 - 
O r i ^ l  cost 87,000, asking 
85,000. Loaded. Air con
ditioning, 6track deck. Phone 
5669348 after 5 p.m. Days, 
6460688.

1987 FORD Convertible - Air 
conditioned. Can be seen at 
244 Main St., Manchester.

1950 BUICK, 1970 Cbevelle SS. 
Hotpoint Dishwasher. 1964 
Harley Pan Head. For infor
mation, call 6468467.

1966 VOLKSWAGEN - Needs 
engine. 8100. (jail after 6, 646 
17n. 33 St. John St.

1966 LEMANS ConverUble - 
V8, automatic. Good running 
condition. Front end needs 
work. Can be seen a t 162 
Eldrldge St. 8 ^ .

1968 CHEVY BISCAYNE - 6 
cylinder, standard shift. Fair 
condition. 8200. 6465847, after 
5.

MANCHESTER - Five rooms, 
enclosed porch, rec room In 
b a se m e n t, te n a n t  pay s 
utilities, noo monthly. iVI 
Wetherell St. Manchester. 
O’Rourke Realty, 6361411.

THREE BEDROOM, two 
baths, full dining room, base
ment, garage, large yard, 
stove, Frigidalre. References. 
8270. May 1. 6466452.

VERNON - Rent with option! 
7 room, 3 bedroom Custom 
Colonial, plus stable and cor
ral. Iminuediate occupancy. 
Call Arthur or Suzanne %orts, 
6463233. J. Watson Beach Co., 
Manchester (jffice, 647-9139. 
Equal Housing Opportunity.

COVENTRY - Country set
ting. Six room Cape. 3/4 acre 
comer lot. (jhildren welcome. 
Many e x tra s . 8290 plus 
utilities. 6467630.

OfffCM-SforM for Ront 88

5,000 Square 
e, 2,(

Chevy - With 
Long Horn Body. 3S6 V-8, 4
1972 SERIES 30 Chev 

ly. !
standard. Cheyene Cap.

Call 644-1846, 8:30 to 5:00, or 
7428504 after 6:00.

Trucks for Solo 82

1973 CHEVY 3/4 Ton Pickup - 
New cap, power steering, 
power brakes, automatic. 4 
wheel drive, Fisher plow, 4 
new snow tires, CB. Excellent 
condlUon, 8450i. CaU 6467690.

SUMMER RENTAL, Water
front Cottage . - On Lake 
K anasatka, M oultonboro, 
New Hampshire. Sleeps 5. 
Completely furnished, fully 
equipped kitchen, screened ' 
porcn, sun deck, float, dock. 
Private sandy beach. Great 
iflshlng. (jentraUy located in 
Mkes Region. |200 weekly. 
U l l  Cromwell, 6 U ^ 7 ,  after 
6:00 p.m.

87

'RANSFERRING Southern 
>nnectlcut - Businessman 

air-conditioned room 
wiUi private 1 ^  and parking. 
Monday thru Thursday nights 
weekly (or two to three 
monUis starting May 2nd. 
Send details Box. EE, care of 
Manchester Evening Herald.

FAMILY OF Three adults, 
five rooms, first or second 
floor. Have own appUances. 
2462669.

Moferojrofaa-Bfoycfee 84

1969 BSA Fully chopped. 
Rebuilt engine. Best offer. 
6466465, after i' 5 p.m.

1972 KAWASAKI 3S0cc - 5,700 
miles. Excellent condlUon, 
with helmet, 2 (ace shields 
and back rest. OnlyJSOO. Call 
after 5 p.m. 6448477.
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Automotive Sfrvfeo ' 66

i f i  Crochet

C rochet

54 1973 CADILLAC - Mint condi
tion. New Ures, tune up. Gold, 
two door. 8758042, or ̂ 65271, 
after 3 p.m.

FOUR H78X15 T ires - (2 
Snows) mounted on Ford 
rims. Very good condlUon. 825 
each, or W  aU. 354 Main 
Street, back of Memorial 
Comer Store.

FOR SALE - 1967 Chrysler 300 
ConverUble with 440 engine. In 
exceUent running c i^ U o n  
with most new parts. Asking 
8850. Call 649-3434, after Noon.

1974 FIAT 124 C SPORT - 
Ziebarted, chrome exhaust, 
am/fm radio, cassette deck. 
Low mileage. 88400 or beat 
offer. 6460688.

1974 PINTO - Real beauty. 6  
speed, radio, whitewalls, and 
best of aU 14,000 certified 
miles. Buy of the year at 
81895. Full guarantee. Subur
ban Motor Car, 50 ToUand 
Turnpike, Manchester, 646 
2076. Open 88  on Vemon- 
Mancbeater town line.

1966 MUSTANG New brakes, 
t ire s , (ront end, clu tch , 
carberator. Good body, needs 
transmission work. 8150 firm. 
742-9476 after 10 p.m.

1972 COMET - 6 cylinder. 
AutomaUc, power steering. 
Real clean! Save! 1971 Fora 
Torino, Station Wagon. 6 
cylinder, power steering, 
automaUc, 81095. Tim Moriar- 
ty, Silk Town Motors. Hart
ford Road, Manchester. 646 
6217.

VOLKSWAGENS - We buy, 
sell and repair Uiem. 1970 VW 
Bug, rebuilt engine. 8996.1970 
VW Bug, ConverUble,
1989 V W ^g , automaUc, 8795. 
Tim M oriarty, Silk Town 
M otors, H artfo rd  Road, 
Manchester. 6438217.

AUDI 1971 100 LS - Two door, 
automaUc, am/fm, 30 miles 
per gallon. 81500. 5288451 
after 5:00.

These unusual candy 
dishes in crochet are sure 
to win you compliments. 
So nice to keep or give.

No. 5757 has full cro
chet and Onishing direc
tions.
TO OSDU. tsaW TI4 h r  Sica psh 
hrSj^^Sht IS t f i r  psita it tsO

Aima CAMT
BwiMni nm n

11N Am . *1 A iM rtM  
Nmt Vtrtts N.Y. IfMG

Friit Nm * . M tfr tti vltk ZIF 
eODE **tf Styl* NMihir.
1977 ALBUM with a bound- 
in “All-Season Gift Book“ 
of 24-pages! Price...12.00. 
Also THESE lOORS AT S U 8  EACH. 
N*. a -IIO -IL U l RIMON QUIITS. 
CMrt*l*t ilito M  im iT  oillts.
Nt. 0-117-W IL T S  ON FARADE. 
OlrectiMs f i r  iIx ttM  iirilts.
Ito. O-111-OUNIMOTHER't FLOW
ER OUllTS. 10 fM c lu li i t  R«ms. 
N*. ft-111-AMERICA'S FAVORITE 
AFGHANS. A NM rttfll iifiettoN. 
Nl. B-120-HAKE A SIFT. Mm f  
SKt i  f i r  friwtos a*4 fM lIf .

Motoreycloo-BIcycloo 84

TRIUMPH 1976 Bonneville 
750, 8000 miles, oil cooler and 
rack. 81,750. 2864042.

★  ★
1973 HARLEY DAVIDSON 
FX-1200 - Built by factory 
engineer. Branch heads, 
Barnett clutch, aluminum 
rocker roUers, Mlkunl car
buretor, balanced motor, blue 
printed motor and transmis
sion. 83,400 firm, (jail 6467732.

★  ★
1974 YAMAHA-DT 250 En- 
duro. Excellent condition. 3,- 
600 miles. Best reasonable 
offer. Call after 4 p.m., 646 
8807.

HONDA - CB 200T - 1975, 
excellent condition, many 
extras. Exceptionally good 
performance unce purcMsed 
new. 8500. Call 6465840 after 
4:30 p.m.

MOTORCYCLE INSURANCE 
- Lowest Rates Available! 
Immediate binding auUiorlty. 
Sunny Day OpUon. Clarke In
surance Agency, 643-1126.

1975 HONDA CB 360T - 800 
miles. Good condiUon. Stored 
indoors during winter. 81,000. 
Call 5264390.

Mob/ft Homoo 88

18’ CAMPER trailer - single 
axle, excellent condition. 
Eleven years old. 81,500. Call 
7428930.

SERRO SCOTTY - 1971. 
Refrigerator, heater, ten 
gallon storage tank, spare 
Ure, awning. Call 528-4390.

DIPLOMAT TRA ILER - 
12x60, 2 bedrooms, living 
room  k i tc h e n ,  s to v e  
refrigerator. 1973, excellent 
condition, (jail after 5,
4941.

646

20’ YELLOWSTONE trailer. 
E ig h t y e a r s  o ld . S e l f - . 
sustained 81100. (jail 643-5061 
after 5 p.m.

1968 COLEMAN CAMPER ■ 
Sleeps eight. Many exU-as. 
8700 or best offer. Good condi
tion. Call 6467184.

METZENDORF 13 Foot 
Trailer ■ Sink, gas stove and 
refrigerator. ElecUlc brakes, 
sleeps 4. Excellent condiUon. 

kingAsklt, 
after I

8750. Call 7428213,

Aufomottva Sorvlco 88

ELM MOTORS ■ Toyota, Qat- 
sun sp ecia lists, factory  
trained, one day service, 114 
East Main Street, Rockville. 
871-1617.

FRONT END ALIONMENT 
^ 7 ^ ^  Special

Air C ond. *  To alon Bar *8.00 Ix ira

CATAUUIO’S SERVICE CENTER
371 MAIN 8T., MANCHESTER

6 4 6 ^ 1 3 2 2

D e a r  A b b y

By Abigail Van Buren

DEAR ABBY; Someone wrote to you saying th a t 
ignorance was bliss, and you replied, "No one said 
Ignorance was bUss. The quotoUon to which you refer is: ‘H 
Ignorance is bliss, 'Us folly to be wise.’ ’’

 ̂ Abby, IF you attempt to correct someone's misquota- 
Uon, be sure to get it right yourself. It is "WHERE 
Ignorance is bliss....etc.”

Yours, for more careful wriUng.
J.M.L.; CHEVY CHASE, MD.

‘“ '**"* blissful iinUl you pointed 
«5r.5  «  ^ Ignorance lies. HI take 10 whacks 

with “THE CAREFUL WRITER" by Ted Bernstein, a 
most valuable book that has been on my desk for 10 years.

»nH j  15-year-old son who is a good boy

I '■’'® •’“gglng and kissing for hours
! ‘ I*'®! Ibis goes on. OnceI heard the girl teU her mother on the phone that she was 
at a party with a bunch of kids’’ at my son s house (No one 

was here but me, the girl and her boyfriend an^ m y T n  
who stayed upstairs studying most of the time ) ^ ’
liko^i®  ®"f T  *!"'‘‘®‘'  oeeasionally, but I don’t like to leave those kids alone in my house. Should I tell mv
r te U * th ™ ? ‘ a “ h "  M ‘ " 1,“ " '®  ° ' ’®’’ “ "y m a re ? O r shouldI te ll them ? A n d  should th e ir  pa re n ts  be to ld?

UNDECIDED

DEAR UNDECIDED: If you refuse the kidslhe use of 
your parlor, you'll only force them  to find another 
rendezvous. Here is on excellent opportunity to help two 
youngsters who desperately need it. They are playing with 
dynamite and need to be warned against the pitfails of too 
much togetherness when they are charged up with natural 
emotions.

If you can’t (or won’t) counsel these kids, then you’d be 
doing them a favor by telling their parents. EnUghtenment 
IS in order here, not punishment.

DEAR ABBY: 1 detest cards. Don’t get the idea that I 
don t have the brains to play cards because I played an 
excellent game of contract bridge at one time. (My parents 
were tournament bridge players.)

A tow years ago 1 made up my mind that cards were a 
Stupid waste of time and energy, and I gave up the game. 
My husband says I am being foolish, that being able to play 
a good game of bridge is a social asset, and I should take it 
up again.

I was recently talked into being a "fourth," and I couldn't 
wail until the game was over. Am I stubborn, selfish and 
inconsiderate? My husband says 1 am.

DETESTS CARDS

DEAR DETESTS: Anyone who “detests" cards as much 
as you apparently do wouldn’t add much sociability to a 
card party, so stick to your original decision, and pass.

Astro-graph
By BERNICE BEDE OSOL

ACROSS

1 Mists
6 One of the 

Twelve
10 Called up
12 Creepily .
U  Roman 

philosopher
15 Debris
16 Compass 

point
17 New (prefix)
19 Sailing
20 Ship part .
23 Rabbits
26 Fish 

appendage
27 Environment 

agency (abbr.)
30 Show plainly
32 Chaste
34 Woolen fabric
35 Gaseous 

compound
36 Pay dirt
37 Greek letter
39 Los Angeles 

area
40 Fame in 

acting
42 Month
45 Depression 

initials
46 Destroy (si.)
49 Kind of power
51 Project
54 Enmity
55 Homes
56 Flexible tube
57 Kind of rocket

DOWN

2 Bird class
3 Region
4 Piece out
5 Dry.as wine
6 Game (Fr.)

7 Pertaining to 
a city

8 Claim (si.)
9 She (Fr.)

11 Resident of 
Copenhagen

12 Tending to 
wear away

13 Aye
18 Sprite
20 Midwestern 

college
21 Attendant
22 Boxing 

strategy (2 
wds.)

23 Blood (prefix)
24 Claim
25 Make angry
27 State (Fr.)
28 Puff
29 Beers
31 intensify
33 Bogus
38 Gridder

Answer to Previous Puzzle

E C C E 0 8 0 E P E R
E R o 8 E R D A 0 R 0
L 0 T T E R 1 E 8 8 1 D
8 P E E D C R E A T E S

8 1 L K R P
P E i 1 « A 8 M O ?r 7)
1 C E £ 0 X E R E N 0 w
E R M 1 N T U R E E N
8 U P 8 R U T » 1 0 D 8

O O P P O T 8
8 U R N A M E L 1 T H E
P T A P 0 N D E s 0 U 8
E A R A N 0 8 E 0 n 8
W H Y L A 8 T N 0 8 E
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C h a r l o o  M .  S c h u l t z

' 2 3 4 5 6 7 6 9
to n 12 13
14 15
16 17 16 1 I.

20 21
23 24 25 26 ■ 26 29
30 31 32 33
34 35
36 37 38 39

40 41
42 43 44 45 46 47 48
49 so 51 52 S3
U 55 1 J

56 1 h’ 1 20
cNIWSRARln (NTiapR SC ASSN

Win at Bridge
Finesse proves tactless

NORTH 
4SKJ9 
V A Q 8  
♦ 762 
A A Q J 3

WEST
A 4
¥  9 6 5 2 
♦ K 10 8 5 
4B 10 8 5 2

EAST
*  10 3 
¥ K J  10 3
♦  J 9 4 3  
A K 7 4

SOUTH(D) 
A A Q 8  7 652 
¥ 7 4  
♦ AQ 
« 9 6
Both vulnerable

West North East South

Pass 24k Pass
1 *  
2 A

Pass 3 ¥ Pass 3N. T.
Pass 5 * Pass Pass
Pass

Opening lead — 2 ¥

For Thuredey, April 21, 1977

TAURUS (April 20-Mey 20)
Your material prospects are very 
bright today. Acquisition could 
come Irom your work, a gilt or 
even a surprise source.

Q EM IN I (M ay 21-Juna  20)
Although you had to take a back 
seat yesterday, this isn't true to
day. Lead the parade if you want 
to further your interests.

CANCER (June 21-July 22) Oc
casionally. things fall in place 
with a minimum of effort. Thai’s 
the way it is for you today, 
though you shouldn't just goof 
off.

LEO (July 23-Aug, 22) You see 
something in a far grander, more 
optimistic light than others do. 
Follow your own instincts on this.

VIRQO (Aug. 23.Sopt 22) Don't 
put off till tomorrow anything of 
importance. Your chances are 
good today, but tomorrow they 
may be doubtful.

l ib r a  (Sept. 23-Oct. 23)Friends 
are thankful for the advice you 
give them today. You get a dou
ble benefit — their gratitude and 
your enjoyment.

SCORPIO (O d. 24-Nov. 22) The 
management of jolr^t ventures 
should be entrusted to you to
day. You have a marvelous 
knack  lo r  m a s te rm in d in g  
strategy.

By Oswald & James Jacoby
“Why did you try the heart 

finesse at trick one? ” growled 
North. "It wasn’t for the 
reason that it was there or 
was it?”

South had no answer. In fact 
he didn’t try to answer. 
Instead he sputtered; “Lucky 
players bid and make a slam 
with these cards. I lose three 
finesses and get set at five. I 
guess backgammon is my 
gam e.”

SAQITTARIUS (Nov, 23-Doc.
21) This is a good day to form 
new alliances or formulate an 
agreem ent. R em em ber, in 
bargaining, you gel by giving.

CAPRICORN (Doc. 22-Jan. 19)
Opportunities could suddenly 
occur In your work or career to
day. Grab them without letting 
grass grow under your feel.

AQUARIUS (Jan. 20-Fob. 10) _
You're more popular today than -  B e r r y ’s  W o r l d  
you may at first realize. It will 
become obvious if you go out 
and see the attention you gel.

PISCES (F ib . 20-M arch 20)
Regardless of the way things 
shape up at first, you'll probably 
luck out in the long run today. Be 
of stout heart!

ARIES (March 21-Aprll 19)This 
is definitely not a day for petty 
projects. The bigger the task, the 
more likely you’ll be able to con- 
quer it.

April 21, 1977
Your material prospects are far 
more promising this year than 
they have been in a long time. If 
you prosper as well as you 
could, be sure to salt some 
away.
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Bugs Bunny — Holmdahl and StoNol

^ C ^ D I iq ' YEI?. PEllSONALirY 
VA SHOULD e e  IvO^E 

yA(3GRESSlVE... ASSERT
.  ^  -

® isrrtvM*.

Y E R S E LF .'

WIDtCUUDUS.' 1 
WEFUSE TO RAY 

MORE TV(AN 
A DOLLAR.'

THAT'LL
BE

d o l l a r s , '

ME AN’ MY BteS MOUTH,' ^

Tve got some oad news lor you, kid! You've 
been traded to the Cardinalsl"

Our Boarding House — Carrol & McCormick

I  HEAR THE OWL 5 
ARE PIANNIN' A 
Bia PARTY for 
FOUNPERS' 13AY, 
MAJOR! WILL THE 
POLICE PUT ON 
EXTRA MEN OR 
ARE THEY RELVIN' 
ON THE FIRE 
PEPARTMENT 
HoaES AfiAIN?

WILLyou
’ TOP 

LA&T ,  
VEAR^ 

'MARK I 
JO N  THE J 
. EARTH 

OUAKE 
5C A LE?,

HEH HEH ' I  ALWAV6  ̂
ENJOY H3UR VIVID

im a g in a t io n s .'
WE'LL 5IMPLY HAVE 
A aLA 55 OF PUNCH 
A N P5IN S  THE 
CLUB 50NG,THEN 

■ p e p ic a t e  o u r  
NEW l ib r a r y ;

C ^E. J E 6  
COLLECTlNCr 

OLD MAfiAT-lNES ■
. IMOwUlPwOll

Jimmy____  . _ _
40 Large trucks <6 Gusto

(tl.) 47 American
41 Short race (abbr.)
42 Clog 48 Mexican coin
43 Mormon State 50 Diamonds (si.)

--------Conten- 52 Heart (Lat.)
dere. plea 53 Tim

0
t h in s s N

HAVEREAUV 
^  .CHAN6ED, 
c n \  CHARLIE 

BROWN..

MO ONE SEEMS TO 
HAVE A SENSE OF 
ADVENTURE ANV MORE..

CHOP
CHOP
CHOP
CHOP

WELL, ALMOST 
NO ONE...

MIckoy Finn — Morria Welta
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I  RAS OUT OF C A P IT A L - 
ONLY TEMPORARILY, S IS ' 
SO IF YA DON’T M IN D  ' 
H AYIN ’ A  GUEST FOR 
A  L IT T LE  W HILE —

8UT I  DO HOPE 
YOU’RE READY 
TO GIVE UP 

GAMBLING, AND 
FIND A  GOOD 

JOB,

A  JO B ?  ''
—FOR A M AR  

W ITH M V  
ae/JIUS FOR 

HANDICAPPING

Priscilla’s Pop — Al Vermeer

We don't approve of South's 
s lig h tin g  re fe re n c e  to 
backgammon. We approve 
even less of his play.

There is a time to finesse 
and a time not to. Once South 
lost that heart finesse and 
East was unkind enough to 
shift to a diamond. South's 
contract had disappeared into 
thin air. He was sure to lose 
three tricks with all three 
kings misplaced.

Six is a reasonable contract 
with the North-South cards 
and if South had been in six we 
would (eel sorry for him, but 
South had stopped at five.

Forgetting  about such 
things as 8-0 heart breaks, 
there was no need for South to 
try the heart finesse. He could 
rise with the ace of hearts, 
draw trumps, lose the club 
finesse and then discard his 
queen of diamonds on a good 
club.

A Tulsa reader asks if Ely 
Culbertson wasn’t the inven
tor of the forcing two bid.

The answer is that he did 
not invent it. On the other 
hand, he adopted it shortly 
after its invention and did so 
much to popularize it that we 
have no quarrel with anyone 
who wants to call that bid the 
Culbertson two bid

fhe ^ u n d  of rain  
outside your den.

FUNK

Is  like a sweet
g u i t a r .

But it's another 
story when...

^You've.Just hot- 
,1̂  waxed your car.'

9
Captain Easy — Crooks and Lawrence

[ 7
ANY CALLS. 
5HWAUN ?

NOTHING U R G ENT... 
THE MEMOS A R E  ON

YO U R  d e s k :
BOY. IT 'S  A TOUGH DECISION.
E A S Y - h a v in g  y o u r  o w n  
S EC R E TA R Y  S P IE D  O N l„  I  
SU R E  DON'T E N VY  YOU 1

KNOCK IT OFF! 
WE'LL BE GETTING 
AS PARANOID AS 
THOSE JERKS IN 

WASHINGTON;

Alley Oop — Dave Graue

O O PS aO N N A 
EAT WITH US, 

UMPA!
OKAY, m e n ! s e t  out 

"rH EK E AND LE T  EVERY
BO DY KNOW IT 'S  SAFE 

T'C O M E OUT NOW.'

C 1»778,I<A H

KISHT, SUZ.' 
WE'LL TELL 
'EM  T H ' 
LOCUSTS 
a r e  SO NE!

..,6LTr WAS JUST 
SETTlNa READY 
TO SO AFTER SON* 
FRESH MEATWH^ 
WE heard  ABOUT 

CVERS, ALLEVd THE LOCUSTS.'

The Flintstones — Hanna-Barbera Productions
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W OULD YOU 
B E  IN T E R E S T E D  

IN A S M A L L  
LO AN • ? „ .
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Born Loser — Art Sansom
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MR. SCHWAB 
IfAlT HERE... 
WOULPHOU 
LIKFTD(>UL

back?

Ace -  WIrth This Funny World 9
Short Ribs -  Frank HIM

TEa THE PRESK3ENTTHE 
Rai. HAS DISCOVERED A 
BAS OF PEANUTS AT THE 
WAREHOUSE IN PLANES-

FULL , 
OF B uss.'
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el ec tr o n ic
JINS DEVICES 
; TIMNK
IB ‘

HeUBEREUEVEOTDKNOW 
THEY WERENT BOUWEEVILS,'
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C) tMk*q uTkv on

they  '5AY 8A5EBALL 1-3 
A GAME OF INCHES!
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NOT WHEN YOU
S w in g  t h e  b a t !
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\U xli

V  3^

\
Citn McNe t̂8y4..l>c. ^•20

"She’s divorcing him for religious reeecwis. 
She worships money snd he doesn't hive any.'


